FBI: Most Wanted Episode Guide

Episodes 001-108

Last episode aired Tuesday May 20, 2025











© 2025 www.cbs.com

 \odot 2025 readysteadycut.com

celebdirtylaundry.com

© 2025



© 2025 en.manmankan.com

This booklet was LATEXed on May 22, 2025 by footstep11 with create_eps_guide v0.75

Contents

Season 1 1 Dopesick

aso	n 1	1
1	Dopesick	3
2	Defender	5
3	Hairtrigger	7
4	Caesar	9
5	Invisible	11
6	Prophet	13
7	Ghosts	15
8	Predators	
9	Reveille (2)	19
10	Silkworm	
11	Ironbound	
12	Ride or Die	
13	Grudge	27
14	Getaway	31

Season 2

Just		00
1	Rampage	35
2	Execute	37
3	Deconflict	39
4	Anonymous	41
5	The Line	43
6	Dysfunction	45
7	Winner	47
8	Vanished	49
9	One-Zero	51
10	Spiderwebs	55
11	Obstruction	59
12	Criminal Justice	61
13	Toxic	63
14	Hustler	67
15	Chattaboogie	69

Season 3

easo	on 3	71
1	Exposed (2)	73
2	Patriots	75
3	Tough Love	77
4	Inherited	79
5	Unhinged	81
6	Lovesick	83
7	Gladiator	85
8	Sport of Kings	87
9	Run-Hide-Fight	89
10	Incendiary	91

12 El Píncho	
13 Overlooked	
14 Shattered	
15 Incel	
16 Decriminalized	
17 Covenant	
18 Reaper	
19 Whack Job	
20 Greatest Hits	
21 Inheritance	
22 A Man Without a Country	
13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21	Overlooked

Seaso	Season 4 117	
1	Iron Pipeline	. 119
2	Taxman	. 121
3	Succession	. 123
4	Gold Diggers	. 125
5	Chains	. 127
6	Patent Pending	. 129
7	Karma	. 131
8	Appeal	. 133
9	Processed	. 135
10	False Flag	. 137
11	Crypto Wars	. 139
12	Black Mirror	. 141
13	Transaction	. 143
14	Wanted: America	. 145
15	Double Fault	. 147
16	Imminent Threat: Part Three	. 149
17	The Miseducation of Metcalf 2	. 151
18	Rangeland	. 153
19	Bad Seed	. 155
20	These Walls	. 157
21	Clean House	. 159
22	Heaven Falling	. 161

Season	5
--------	---

1	6	3	3
	_	_	

1	Above & Beyond
2	Footsteps
3	Ghost in the Machine
4	Hollow
5	Desperate
6	Fouled Out
7	Rendition
8	Supply Chain
9	The Return
10	Bonne Terre
11	Radio Silence
12	Derby Day
13	Powderfinger

Seaso	on 6	191
1	Aquarium Drinker	193
2	Varsity Blues	195
3	White Buffalo	197
4	Pig Butchering	199
5	Money Moves	201
6	Pageantry	203
7	Highway to Hell	205
8	The Electric Company	207
9	Moving On	209
10	Ars Moriendi	213
11	Do You Realize??	215
12	68 Seconds	217
13	Greek Tragedy	219
14	100%	221
15	Four Bodies	223
16	Toxic Behavior	225
17	Gut Job	227
18	Trust	229
19	Starman	233
20	Trash Day	237
21	Souls on ICE	239
22	The Circle Game	243

Actor Appearances

245

Season One

Dopesick

Season 1 Episode Number: 1 Season Episode: 1

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday April 9, 2020 René Balcer
Director:	Fred Berner
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Henry Thomas (Dr. Justin Brock), Trevor Long (Gil Rickman), Rebecca Forsythe (Megan Curtis), Molly Camp (Leslie Varick), Lorne Cardi- nal (Nelson Skye), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Jordan Baker (Emily Feist), Sara Hogrefe (Trish Brock), Quinn McColgan (Cassie Varick), Robyn Payne (Lt. Ruddick), Angel Desai (Nurse Augustin), Alana De La Garza (Isobel Castille), Maggie Weston (Sydney Lane), Kelly Klein (Nurse Ilene), Terrell Wheeler (Chuck Reid), Andrea Bianchi (Asst. US Attorney), Ryan M. Shaw (Forsaken Son 1), Sean Stolzen (Jean Jacket), Luke Rosen (State Cop), Cassandre Fiering (Lilian Brock), David Roberts (Dennis Lang), Gerald Bunsen (Glenn Ericks), Rahim
Production Code:	Rosen (House guest), Ronstin Smith (Forsaken Sons member) MW101
Summary:	The FBI Fugitive Task Force track down a doctor on the run after a phone call records him delivering his wife's fatal shot.



The FBI Fugitive Task Force track down a doctor on the run after a phone call records him delivering his wife's fatal shot.

Defender

Season 1 Episode Number: 2 Season Episode: 2

Originally aired:	Tuesday January 14, 2020
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Nicole Rubio
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Marsha Stephanie Blake (Denise Tyson), J.C. MacKenzie (Judge Ed-
	ward Philpot), Willie C. Carpenter (Glanville Tyson), Leopold Manswell
	(Damon Johnson), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Joniece Abbott-Pratt
	(Michelle Carter), Christopher McLinden (Karl Buchman), DaShawn
	Jackson (Kendall Tyson), Benny Elledge (Johnnie Lee Vance), Dared
	Wright (Bill Russo), Kelly Kirklyn (Carol Russo), Alana Raquel Bow-
	ers (Jaynie / Karina), Nancy Nagrant (Helen Wilkie), Heather Girardi
	(Alex Bowers), Vitoria Setta (Rebecca Zayas), Kelvin McGrue (S.A.
	Carr), John J. Concado (Carlos Quintana), Badia Farha (Mom), Inés
	del Castillo (Maryland Trooper), David Chassen (Robbie's Lawyer), Ken
	Holmes (FBI Agent)
Production Code:	MW102
Summary:	A single mother goes on a deadly rampage at a Public Defender's of-
	fice, taking justice into her own hands after her son is given a harsh
	sentence.



A single mother goes on a deadly rampage at a Public Defender's office, taking justice into her own hands after her son is given a harsh sentence.

Hairtrigger

Season 1 Episode Number: 3 Season Episode: 3

Originally aired:	Tuesday January 21, 2020
Story:	Gina Gionfriddo, Jerome Hairston
Teleplay:	Gina Gionfriddo
Director:	Jim McKay
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Charlie Tahan (Doug Timmins), Jess Gabor (Molly Werner), Jonathan Judge-Russo (Mike Kelerman), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Annie Hägg (Lena), Taylor Rose (Abby Givens), Jenny Leona (Marie Hansen), Nathan Hinton (Kip Wilkerson), Adela Maria Bolet (Susan Hagerman), Brian Calì (Peter Bateman), Daren Donofrio (Officer Clement), Anita Hollander (Joann), Casey Predovic (Earl Hansen), William DePaolo (Se- curity Chief)
Production Code:	MW106
Summary:	When a young man is traumatized by his experience surviving a mass shooting, and radicalized into becoming an anti-government terrorist, the team must act quickly to track him down before he can exact revenge on those he believes failed him.



When a young man is traumatized by his experience surviving a mass shooting, and radicalized into becoming an antigovernment terrorist, the team must act quickly to track him down before he can exact revenge on those he believes failed him.

Caesar

Season 1 Episode Number: 4 Season Episode: 4

Originally aired:	Tuesday January 28, 2020
Writer:	Kathy McCormick
Director:	Fred Berner
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Alana De La Garza (Isobel Castille), Danielle Deadwyler (Cleo Wilkens),
	Antoinette Robertson (Sandra Coates), Brian Bradley Jr. (Anttwon
	Perry), Fedna Jacquet (Charlotte Gaines), J. Alphonse Nicholson (Ty-
	rone 'Ty' Jackson), Irene Bedard (Marilou Skye), Lorne Cardinal (Nel-
	son Skye), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Sonya Balmores (Angelyne
	LaCroix), Starla Benford (Aurelia Williams), Avionce Hoyles (Martin),
	Kane L. Brown (Chantal Colter), Mark DeMayo (Detective Cortez), T.J.
	Atoms (Black Gang Member), Ceazar Reyes (Latin Gang Member), Je-
	lani Stuart (Gang Member), Keefe Grimes (Look-Out), Jean Goto (ERT
	Tech), Sheila Head (Assistant M.E.), Raigan Newton (Anais Barnes-
	Gaines), Aidan Ming Travis (Anthony Zachariah Jackson), Tangela
	Wilson (Row House Woman), Michael L. Price (Row House Man), Nick
	Basile (Jimmy Savalas), Jamaal Burcher (FBI Agent), Alexandra Lopez
	Galan (Pedestrian)
Production Code:	MW105
Summary:	Barnes goes on a dangerous undercover mission involving an ambi-
	tious gang leader who is plotting turf wars and massacres across the
	Bronx in a bid for more power.



Barnes goes on a dangerous undercover mission involving an ambitious gang leader who is plotting turf wars and massacres across the Bronx in a bid for more power.

Invisible

Season 1 Episode Number: 5 Season Episode: 5

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday February 11, 2020 Dwain Worrell
Director:	Elodie Keene
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Cillian O'Sullivan (Scot Weitzen), Kersti Bryan (Tina Naylene), Irene Bedard (Marilou Skye), Lorne Cardinal (Nelson Skye), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Karl Kenzler (Henry Macula), Slate Holmgren (Cpl. Palmer / Gungrave), Carolyn Baeumler (Corina Weitzen), Andrew Casanova (Sgt. Francis), Eddie McGee (Injured Vet), Narada Campbell (Lt. Sclera), Ian Michael Stuart (Lenn Rivard), Zachary Gaviria (Del), Angel Giuffria (Laura Miller), Zak Corrigan (Josh Miller), Aaron David Kapner (AUSA Lawyer), Nate Richman (SWAT Officer), Kendra Farn (TV Reporter)
Production Code:	MW107
Summary:	When a military veteran suffering from PTSS snaps after the death of his brother in arms, the decorated sniper's expert abilities push the team to their limits. Also, Crosby's personal struggles bubble to the surface when the case begins to hit too close to home.



The episode opens with U.S. Army sniper Scot Weitzen, a prolific marksman nicknamed "Cyclops", unravelling at the funeral of a friend and fellow soldier before going on a killing spree at a shooting range after a petty disagreement with an employee. That employee he leaves alive — the shot would have been too easy, according to LaCroix and his team.

Scot, then, has a point to prove in "Invisible". After being trained to kill and remain unseen by his country, he has returned to a home he doesn't recognise

and can't assimilate into, as hidden now as he ever was. But his spree has given him visibility; it's a particularly personal case for Kenny, who understands all-too-well the feeling of abandonment that comes after hard service abroad.

A scene at a veterans meeting helps to articulate how insular this community is; even Kenny, an infantryman, isn't looked at in the same way as these specialist killers, trained to operate alone. One of them sports the tell-tale bruised knuckles of unchecked aggression, which is the one thing Kenny can relate to, but it's left alone until later. Before that, Scot's abandoned car is found, as is the empty pill bottle inside it, and a letter from the VA rescheduling his psych evaluation. Based on the date, he retrieved it after the shooting, and the mailing address is his mother's home. There, Scot's mother Corina confesses that she kicked him out of the house. Had he lost his arms or his legs overseas, she would have perhaps been able to deal with it, but he "lost something inside", and she didn't know how to care for him as a result. Tracks outside lead

to the spot where Scot spent the night — he was testing them again, and proving how capably he can become invisible once more.

The pills in Scot's car turn out to be addictive antidepressants, and Kenny guesses that Lenn, the man with the bruised knuckles he met earlier, is likely on the same drugs and shares a supplier. He's able to convince Lenn to reveal the name of that supplier, a Corporal Palmer, aka "Gungrave", who has been profiting from the veterans' pain. But he blames the government, who train these men to kill, send them to war, and then get them addicted to pills. Kenny struggles to keep his own anger in check, and LaCroix has to chastise him.

The team's next lead in FBI: Most Wanted Episode 5 takes them to a storage container full of guns, ammo, food, and Christian iconography — Scot is devout. As they leave, he opens fire on them from a distant hillside, popping all the lights in the area. Warning shots. He's toying with the team again.

Security footage from the storage unit taken an hour after the initial shooting shows Scot contemplating suicide, but he's saved by something he sees on the TV. It's easy enough for the team to figure out that he was watching a news report of his crimes; there's that visibility again, perhaps too tempting to a man who has spent a life and career being invisible. In a standout moment, Kenny describes the pressure of service, of learning to confront and witness death and then returning home to a world that has no use of the skills, no outlet for the pressure. Kellan Lutz, historically an awful actor, makes a case for himself here.

Scot left a trail while looking through the medical files of his friend, Danny Macula, whose funeral he attended at the top of "Invisible". LaCroix and the team visit his home and speak with his father, Henry, who reveals that Danny committed suicide by hoarding painkillers — an escape from life being bedbound. He also explains that Scot called just before Danny died, asking for the last picture they took together. In that picture are Scot, Danny, and Danny's visiting nurse Christina — LaCroix deduces that Scot believes Christina can somehow help and heal him, and she'll be his next port of call.

Christina, as it turns out in FBI: Most Wanted Episode 5, is deeply religious, and clashes slightly with LaCroix. She's also riddled with guilt over Danny's death since she failed to notice his hoarding of the painkillers. The team worry that if Scot calls her she'll be receptive to him, and so put her under surveillance. When she makes an unscheduled stop at the house of Laura and Josh Miller to retrieve medication that the former no longer uses, it's obvious that she has been in contact with Scot. While at the Miller household, LaCroix is reminded of his late wife, since Laura is a veteran who lost her arm in Iraq.

The team hatch a plan to turn Christina against Scot by faking Danny's autopsy reports to show that he overdosed on antidepressants rather than painkillers; therefore his death cannot have been Christina's fault, but Scot's. She buys it and reveals that Scot is in the basement, but she won't leave or let the team hurt him. When the team storm the basement along with soldiers, Scot isn't there — as they leave he opens fire, wounding several of the men from a concealed position in the trees.

In a slight change of pace, LaCroix's attempts to talk Scot down are unsuccessful. Instead, he gives his phone number — retrieved from Christina — to Hana, who turns on his phone's microphone remotely, allowing Clinton to track him and counter-snipe just as Kenny rushes into the open to drag a wounded soldier to safety. Scot is killed, and while Christina is distraught, it's Kenny who's able to convince her that she was doing what she was trained to do; she has to continue helping people since the world needs more people like her.

In the final scene, LaCroix visits his wife's grave with his in-laws, Mary Lou and Nelson, his daughter Tali, and Clinton, after having been reminded all too vividly of the price she paid for her country.

Prophet

Season 1 Episode Number: 6 Season Episode: 6

	T 1 D 1 10 0000
Originally aired:	Tuesday February 18, 2020
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Rose Troche
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Jonathan Scarfe (Quentin Garvey), Elizabeth Scopel (Daisy), Luke
	Slattery (John Truro), Charlotte Schweiger (Rose), Lorne Cardinal (Nel-
	son Skye), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Mallory Bechtel (Leanne),
	Joanna Whicker (Iris), Anna Van Patten (Cara), Christopher Ryan
	Grant (Ray Bell), Andrew Elvis Miller (Marcus Wilson), P.J. Benjamin
	(Pop), Colleen Clinton (Sheila Manning), Lance Roberts (Ozzie Shel-
	ton), Valencia Yearwood (Warden Lisa Edwards), Leonidas Ocampo
	(Billy), Christine Sherrill (Laura Anderson), Kevin Orton (Mark Ander-
	son), Michiko Sasaki (Dr. Amy Ko), Lisha McKoy (Veronica Milner),
	Cam Kornman (Sally), Liam Garten (Marco), Bianca Sanchez (Sydney),
	Lisa Janae Bacon (Cpt. Parsons), Jake Soister (SWAT Thermal Officer),
	Donald Mohan (Hotel Guest)
Production Code:	MW108
Summary:	A cult leader and his most trusted followers run away after he orders
v	the murder of his own family. As Jess and the team race to find them,
	they uncover the self-proclaimed prophet's conman past.



A cult leader and his most trusted followers run away after he orders the murder of his own family. As Jess and the team race to find them, they uncover the selfproclaimed prophet's conman past.

Ghosts

Season 1 Episode Number: 7 Season Episode: 7

Originally aired: Story:	Tuesday March 10, 2020 Gina Gionfriddo, Jerome Hairston
Teleplay:	Gina Gionfriddo
Director:	Jean de Segonzac
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Martin Sensmeier (Reginald Waters), Glen Gould (Leonard Waters), Tanis Parenteau (Sarah Waters), Jeffrey De Serrano (Chief Shane Thomas), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Tatanka Means (Cody Samp- son), Kumiko Konishi (Paula Sampson), Lynn Hawley (Danielle Erbe), Julian Gopal (Rickey Waters), Ben Rameaka (PI Barry Vans), Robert Turano (Cpt. Pitts), Lorne Cardinal (Nelson Skye), Irene Bedard (Mar- ilou Skye), Kim Wuan (Angela Blue), Peter Brensinger (Jeremy Loftus), Carolyn Faye Kramer (Dottie Boruta), James David Rich (Det. Onofrio), Nina Wisner (Anya), Laila Drew (Esperanza), Andre Jackson Jr. (Rod- ney Brock), Rory Donovan (Nick), Peter Trojgaard (Sam), Tracy Fried- man (Officer Lords), Olan Montgomery (Landlord), Bob Leszczak (Gas Station Attendant)
Production Code: Summary:	



Predators

Season 1 Episode Number: 8 Season Episode: 8

Originally aired:	Tuesday March 17, 2020
Writer:	Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Fred Berner
Show Stars:	
Show Stars.	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Sam Strike (Ronnie Lee Bishop), Lizzy DeClement (Raylynn Parker),
	Tina Benko (Sherry Bishop), Irene Bedard (Marilou Skye), Lorne Car-
	dinal (Nelson Skye), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Brian O'Neill (Donald
	Jennings), Lindsay Mushett (Emma Jennings), Bill Winkler (Whitt Cor-
	nell), Jason Dietz (Ed Lane), Colin Wulff (Beau Parsons), Elizabeth Loy-
	acano (Jenny Hargrove), Megan Quinn (Madison Hargrove), Tom Ukah
	(Det. Sheridan), Jamal Thomas (SWAT Leader), Carolina Do (Trooper
	Ava James), Mark Lehneman (FBI ERT Photographer), Morgan Mont-
	gomery (Detainee)
Production Code:	MW110
Summary:	When a domineering man and his girlfriend embark on a terrifying
5	multi-state killing spree, the team races to find a pattern behind the
	deranged couple's seemingly random acts of extreme violence. Also,
	Jess worries he's being left out of Tali's life when he finds out his
	daughter has already won an award at school.
	daughter has an cauy won an award at school.



When a domineering man and his girlfriend embark on a terrifying multi-state killing spree, the team races to find a pattern behind the deranged couple's seemingly random acts of extreme violence. Also, Jess worries he's being left out of Tali's life when he finds out his daughter has already won an award at school.

Reveille (2)

Season 1 Episode Number: 9 Season Episode: 9

Originally aired:	Tuesday March 24, 2020
Writer:	Ryan Causey
Director:	
	Fred Berner
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Zeeko Zaki (Special Agent Omar Adom 'OA' Zidan), Ebonee Noel (Spe-
	cial Agent Kristen Chazal), John Boyd (Special Agent Stuart Scola),
	Alana De La Garza (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille), Jeremy
	Sisto (Assistant Special Agent in Charge Jubal Valentine), Samantha
	Soule (Emma Kane), Brian Hutchison (Austin Stevens), Lorne Cardi-
	nal (Nelson Skye), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Anna Khaja (Yara Mah-
	moud), Steven Boyer (Tyler Kane), Anthony M. Bertram (Officer Davis),
	Myrna Cabello (Victoria), Katt Masterson (Female Guard), Yohanna
	Florentino (Nurse Ramirez), Gregory J. Connors (Drew Robbins), Mike
	Mills (Vince Lang), Joshua Moore (Jack Kendall), Amy Lynn Stewart
	(Agent Kilday), Marty Lawson (Mike Rees), Kimberly S. Fairbanks (Fed-
	eral Judge), Michael Ryan Segal (Mark Vasco), Matthew Stannah (Greg
	Rankin), Xena Badillo (Mariana), Liana Montoro (Agent Zayas), Made-
	line Hoarle (Chloe), Kim Rios Lin (Official)
Production Code:	MW114
Summary:	Special agent OA Zidan helps the Fugitive Task Force rescue Tali when
	she's taken away by ICE.



The first part of the episode was aired as *FBI S02E18* episode titled *American Dreams*.

Silkworm

Season 1 Episode Number: 10 Season Episode: 10

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday March 31, 2020 Dwain Worrell
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Joshua Malina (Paul Hayden), Ivory Aquino (Cassie), Manny Perez (Ken Brown), Irene Bedard (Marilou Skye), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Jade Wu (Auntie Diane), Kelvin Han Yee (Mr. Woo), Molly Lloyd (Jenny Hayden), Will Tomi (Ji Yong Fei), Scott Foster (Agent Irving), Daniel Thomas May (Father Allan), James Tam (Chinese Official #1), Stephen Lin (Chinese Official #2), Angel Pai (Zhu Yi), Jennifer Brito (Agent Kate Tatum), Amy Chang (CHS), A.J. Hierro (Marshal #1), Andrew Hsu (Chi- nese Man), Allen Chen (MSS Agent), PaiSen Wang (Chinese Student), Michael Didriksson (Muscle #1), Zaan Katahal Yufox (Eli), Madeline Hoarle (Chloe), Kendra Guillaume (Tali's Friend)
Production Code: Summary:	MW113 After a former counter-intelligence officer is caught leaking classified information to a foreign government and attacks his former partners, the team must track him down before he escapes the country.



A man enters a busy Chinese restaurant and headed directly to the bathroom where he hides something. The FBI comes rushing in and grabs him. They take him in. Well transporting him, one of the agencies killed and he manages to escape.

Tally is back home safe after being taken to Georgia. She just watches a video she made on TickTock. He loves the video but he isn't so sure about her being exposed on social media. He is interrupted by a call. He heads into headquar-

ters and is given a brief rundown on their new case. A counterintelligence agent turned Chinese spy by the name of Paul was taken in by the FBI but managed to escape killing one of their own with cyanide.

The team heads to talk to Paul's former partner. He doesn't have much to offer but does share that Paul was so paranoid his house is filled with cameras. The team taps into the cameras and watches his wife go through the house. Later, they go to talk to her and she allows them to go through the home as well as his office. They find a business card of interest. They had to a nearby church to talk to a man. When they go to talk to him he fires at Jess who is luckily wearing a vest.

At the hospital, the man who shot it just tells them that he wants a human rights lawyer. Paul is a scary man and he doesn't want to talk. The team asks Paul's old partner for access to his work files. Meanwhile, Paul is hiding out in a motel.

There is someone who can help them. An informant in the custody of Homeland Security. They find a way to get to her during her transport. She says she will talk if they give her a number. She calls later. Paul is still speaking with the Chinese through a Linkedin account. The team hacks the account.

They learn that Paul is meeting someone in a local park. The team heads there to stake it out. They see the man Paul is going to meet but they don't see Paul. They take the man in and take a bag he was to give Paul. It was filled with medication, for him and a female. They head to see his wife. She admits he is supposed to come for her but the meds in the bag aren't any she or he takes. They suspect he has a mistress, telling his wife.

They head back to the hospital to learn more from the man who was supposed to meet Paul in the park. They ask about his previous meetings with Paul years back at a bar. He talks about meeting him and how Paul liked going there for a bartender. He tells them she had a silkworm tattoo. They plan to track her down. She may be the mistress.

The team heads to stake out an area where they believe the mistress lives. They see her walk into a laundromat. One of the team head in there to pretend they are doing their laundry. They talk to her until she gets a visitor, her son and it looks to be Paul's. She talks to her friend about how she is taking a trip that night. After she leaves, the team follows her. They knock on her apartment door and she lets them in. She shares she is transgender and afraid to go to China. But she and Paul and their baby are families. She tells them she didn't know he was a spy. Paul calls. She answers on speaker. He is sending someone to pick her up.

A car arrives. His mistress and his son get into the car. The team moves in. They get the mistress and those who picked her up. They make the drivers help them get to Paul. They head to where he is to fly out. He is on the plane. He walks down the stairs a bit, torn between going and staying. Even after learning right then and there that his mistress transitioned years ago, he steps off the plane to stay and face the law for his family.

Jess heads home to see Tali. He is happy to be able to spend time with his daughter. They sit and watch her video again.

Ironbound

Season 1 Episode Number: 11 Season Episode: 11

Originally aired: Writer: Director:	Tuesday April 14, 2020 Elizabeth Rinehart Alex Chapple
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Irene Bedard (Rose Skye), Tyler Ross (Gabriel Clark), Michael Rispoli (Ray Higgins), Glenn Fitzgerald (Lt. Mike Peroni), Vandit Bhatt (Atul), Robert M. Jimenez (Asac Raoul Toscana), Arielle Yoder (Elise Greer), Robert Neary (Frank Kubiak), Charlie Patterson (Ian Kubiak), Mitchell Cetuk (Jerry Reed), Allyson Kaye Daniel (Mariana), Upenda Morton (Officer Amy Campbell), Jonathan Kirkland (Officer Hearn), Guy Whit- lock (Police Chief), Maggie Gough (Rachel Pine), Bruce-Robery Serafin (Ted Clark), Victor Rivera (Will), Katie Fissore (Mother), Grayson Eddey (Peroni Grandkid #1), Thea Eddey (Peroni Grandkid #2), David Emly (Man), Dipa Anitia (Woman)
Production Code: Summary:	MW103 After a small-town police officer claims he's the victim of a deep-rooted conspiracy and begins taking revenge on those he believes are respon- sible for his downfall, Jess and the team find he just might be right.



A man dressed in an officer's uniform walks into a diner and shoots a man sitting with a woman. At home, jess looks for his daughter. Her grandmother is worried. Seconds later she comes in. He tells her she can't just take off outside without letting them know. He is called to the office. At the office, he is told about a man dressed in uniform who walked into a diner and shot two state troopers.

Jess and the team head to their suspect's house. It appears the officer, last name Clark, has a pristine house with a

baby crib in the garage. The neighbors all tell them that he made them feel safe. They say that he has a girlfriend in New York named Elise.

They track down a lease. She tells them that he is moody and they have not been together for quite a while.

Clark is in a park. He talks to a kid near the lake. He calls in to report a homeless man giving a police officer a hard time. He poses as the homeless man with a blanket over himself on a bench. When a female cop comes up to speak with him he shoots her in the head and leaves her body in the park. Jess and his team arrive to investigate.

Back at the office, they discover Clark and the female officer went to school together. They find a video of him and how the truth is very important to him. Their research leads them to a man whose son was killed by Clark. They go to speak with him and he believes Clark killed his kid out of revenge. They were both involved in a raid and things went bad. This must be the reason for Clark's video about the truth. The team gets word that Clark has been involved in another shooting. He shot at several police before escaping. The team looks into the raid and learns the local police raided the wrong house.

Jess holds a press conference, urging Clark to turn himself in. He mentions that he knows all about the raid and he wants to make things right. Later, Clark calls and talks to Jess. He tells him to stop looking for him. Jess offers to let him know about the raid investigation as it continues if he is willing to keep in contact with him. Clark tells him he isn't going to stop.

They head to meet an officer who Clark was close to by the name of Ray. He tells them how Clark was a good kid and they were close but his wife became sick so he focused on her. He regrets that now. His wife has since passed away. Jess asks him to call Clark. He does, begging him to turn himself in. Clark isn't willing to.

Jess and the team head back to the officer who lied to them about the raid. After getting some additional information about Clark's relationships within the force, and about the raid, they send an email to Clark addressed from his friend Ray. He calls Ray and agrees to meet.

Jess and Ray head to meet Clark. They pull up to a barn. Clark tells Ray to get out alone. Jess tells him no but Ray jumps out of the car. Clark confronts Ray. He thinks Ray sold him out about the raid. Meanwhile, the team quietly surrounds the barn.

Jess tries to talk Clark into surrendering. Clark goes on a rant. He has been betrayed. He runs into the barn and sets it on fire. Jess runs in to help him. He saves Clark by smothering him with his coat. The ambulance arrives.

Jess heads home to see Tali. She is playing with the birds. They talk about the good times with her mom.

Ride or Die

Season 1 Episode Number: 12 Season Episode: 12

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 14, 2020
Story:	Jerome Hairston, Gina Gionfriddo
Teleplay:	Jerome Hairston
Director:	John David Cole
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
Ourset Sterry	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Irene Bedard (Marilou Skye), Ana Osorio (Connie), Ash Santos (Am- ber), Sasha Feldman (Jared), Ward Horton (Robbie Pierce), Monica Wyche (Alice Romano), Suni Reyes (Sonia Matos), Nicolette Gosselin (Zoe Matos), Christopher Shyer (George Locke), Julio Trinidad (Ernesto Cruz), Blake Price (Officer Tillman), Alexa Rhea Butler (Public De- fender Calos), Saiyam Kumar (Clerk)
Production Code:	MW104
Summary:	After a manipulative student commits murder in a fit of jealousy, the team races to capture her before she escapes across the border. Also, Jess teaches Tali how to stand up to bullies.



Two women and one man are in a car. They had to a parking garage where the man gets out and shoes another woman at point-blank range right in the face. She doesn't die immediately one of the females in the car gets out and finishes her off with her heel.

Tali is at home telling her dad Jess about how the boys at school killed a bird with a stick. She was so angry. Jess finds this boy's behavior very disturbing and wants to call the parents.

Jess arrives at the office to hear about

his latest keys. A nurse and a pediatric therapist identified on a video in a parking garage with a male assailant carrying a gun. It appears their victim Melissa was engaged to the nurses' ex. It appears this was a personal killing out of revenge.

Jess and the team head to speak with Melissa's fiancé. He cannot believe that his ex Connie would do such a horrific thing. He wonders if he is in danger.

Jess and the team meet with. Connie's mother at Connie's apartment. She tells them she hasn't spoken with Connie in 2 months. She insists her daughter is a good person. The team goes through the house and finds clothes with what could be blood stains that didn't come out.

They meet with the second mother of the other woman Amber. She tells them her daughter is a good mother. She never met Connie. They ask to talk to Amber's daughter. The mother agrees to let them speak to Zoey, her granddaughter.

Zooey tells them she and her mom and Connie would go to see a woman named Melissa. Meanwhile, Connie, Amber and the male assailant are hiding away at a hotel, changing their appearance.

The team heads to Melissa's office. It has been trashed. Jess believes Connie is a true psychopath. They find out who the male is. His names is Jarrod. They head to meet his parents. They defend him, tell the team he is a good son. They call him. He speaks with Jess who tries to get him to make a deal. He will get off easier if he gives up Connie. He plans to meet them later.

Back at the hotel, Connie is on to Jarrod. He says he has to leave to go get beers. She has Amber talk him into staying to take a shower with her. When he is in the shower with her, Connie checks his phone. She knows he called his mother. She heads in there and kills him with a metal object. The girls leave him there.

The team arrives and finds his body. They get back to researching the two. It looks like Amber idolizes Connie. Their social media posts lead them to a school for Zooey.

Connie and Amber head to see Connie's cousin. She begs for his help, the FBI is after her. He doesn't want any part. His life is good now. Amber gets a call from a school she is trying to get her daughter into. She doesn't know it is the team, pretending to be from the school to ping her location. They head there but they miss the girls.

On the road, the girls realize they are low on funds. Connie makes Amber prostitute herself at a truck stop. Connie watches video sent to her of her ex asking her to turn herself in.

The team tracks down Connie's cousin. He admits he has no connection to cartels, he told Connie that to impress her. They tell him he does now with plans to make him reach out to Connie. They set it up but Amber is the only one to show. They grab her. She tells them where Connie is. They head to a hotel. She tells them it was all Amber. She killed Melissa. She has a video to prove it.

The team watches the video. They meet with Amber. She tells them she did it all but they know she didn't, she is doing it because she was promised her daughter would get money to go to the best school. Jess isn't going to give up. He is going to figure this out.

He meets with Connie. He talks to her about how Amber is going to turn on her and how her father abandoned her too. He is why she did all this. It is his fault. And now he gets to keep living with his new family. She snaps and admits she killed Melissa.

Jess looks into a way Zooey can still go to the school. He heads home to Tali. She tells him she dealt with the boys and the bird. The boy apologized. She thanks her dad for listening.

Grudge

Season 1 Episode Number: 13 Season Episode: 13

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 28, 2020
Writer:	Kathy McCormick
Director:	Leslie Libman
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Will Janowitz (David Fallon), George Hampe (Chris Thompson), Ste- fanie Brown (Carly Thompson), Jorge Franco IV (Jack Wellman), James P. Rees (Fred Upton), Tracie Higgins (Jill Wright), Lou Sum- rall (Tommy Royce), Joel Rooks (Tom Wright), Raval Davis (Reporter), John Charles McLaughlin (Jason), Alexander Manuel (Danny), Gabriel Awan (Driver), Andre De Leon (ERT Leader)
Production Code:	MW112
Summary:	The team searches for a cyberstalker who will stop at nothing to get revenge on those he believes has wronged him; someone from Hana's past offers her help on a case, but at a price she's not willing to pay.



CID gave the team a tough case. There were searching for a John Doe. Their perp hasn't been identified because he was a cyber stalker and he has never shown his face. This John Doe has been stalking Chris Thompson. He stalks him under the fictitious name of "Hunting Chris". He's been sending Chris text messages and he escalated into killing Chris's friend and attempting to kidnap Chris himself. Chris managed to fight off his would-be kidnapper. This John Doe hadn't wanted to kill Chris. He just

wanted to grab and so the team believes they were dealing with an "intimacy stalker".

They believed this John Doe wants the connection to Chris. Chris has tried changing number and password. He's even tried moving. Nothing he does seems to deter his stalker and his stalker has sent messages to Chris saying he will never stop. This John Doe has implied that Chris did him wrong. Chris doesn't know what he did to provoke this stalker. He's tried apologizing and it hasn't worked. This stalker has escalated. He has threatened Chris and his pregnant wife Carly and so the FBI was brought in. They had to hunt for a faceless man. The first thing they did was try to track down the car used in the attempted kidnap and it led back to an innocent man.

The car owner hadn't been involved. He had advertised his car online and someone used that link to hack his camera as well as his camera. The stalker recorded footage of the man watching porn and he blackmailed the man with it. He threatened to send it to the man's wife. The stalker even threatened to send it to his relatives. He threatened the car owner into leaving his van in an abandoned lot and that's how the stalker got his hands on it. The van was then used in the attempted kidnap which turned into murder when Chris's friend tried to help him. The FBI managed to later locate this van.

They opened it up. But what they found inside was disturbing. Their stalker had turned the van into a torture chamber. He had chains all lined up. He had bone cutters. The stalker also

had a head cage for Chris that was custom-made. This meant the stalker was either a craftsman or specially ordered the cage. The head cage was only thing that was special. Everything else was random things he could have picked up if not made for a bondage store and so the team checked providers. They eventually found someone the person who made the head cage although he hadn't wanted to be helpful at first and so the team had to persuade whim with possible charges.

They threatened to arrest him. The craftsman didn't want to go to jail and so he told them about a special head cage he made for a client. He then showed them a picture he took of the client which included the stalker's car. The team finally had a lead on their stalker and that meant they didn't have to use Wellman's help. Wellman was a hacker. He was also formerly an FBI contractor and he lost his job after he began stalking Special Agent Hana Gibson. She had gone on one date with Wellman. She hadn't felt a connection with him and so when she tried to tell him she was no longer interested — he began harassing her. He stalked her to the point where he was fired and he's never relented.

Wellman leaves her alone for a while. He then pops up after a few months and he starts in on her again. Only this time Wellman told her he could help with the case. He was a very skilled hacker and he believed he was smarter than their stalker. Wellman tried to insinuate himself into Hana's life and she pushed him away with LaCroix's help. They decided to investigate their way and that's what led them to find the stalker. They identified him as David Fallon. They then asked Chris and his wife if they ever met him and they had. They said they interrupted his conversation with their OBGYN.

Carly Thompson had thought she was having a miscarriage. She was rushed into the doctor's office and that's what Fallon is holding against them. Fallon had kept a record of everyone who has ever offended him. He wrote what they what did, what they looked like, and he even added dates. He was thin-skinned. Fallon got upset when someone cut him off on the line. He wrote down that someone accidentally spilled his coffee and didn't say sorry. Fallon was a grievance collector. He would also get vengeance. Fallon would slash tires and he poisoned a dog once. What he would never do is confront these people face to face.

Fallon was a coward. He might have gotten his father. His father had gotten into an argument with a neighbor and he had been slapped in full view of his young son. Fallon Senior hadn't done anything at the time. He just took the embarrassment and he killed himself a year later. Fallon has never forgotten the incident with his dad. Its why he keeps track of everyone who "insults" him and now he's out there. Fallon cleared his house. He had watched on cameras as the FBI raided the place and so he wasn't coming back anytime soon. Fallon's face was now everywhere. Hana's stalker had gotten a picture of him and he had sent it to her.

Hana thought Wellman might have information. She met with him and he had treated it all as a game. Wellman had told Hana he wanted to get back together. Hana tried to remind him that they only went on one date, but it didn't seem to matter to Wellman who had built a fictional relationship in his head and so Kenny tried talking to him. Kenny threatened him. He told Wellman to leave Hana alone and again Wellman laughed. He told Kenny that Hana secretly likes all the attention. Wellman was truly delusional. There was no point in talking to him and so the FBI Agents gave up on using him as a source.

They later learned that their victim Chris had been in contact with his stalker. Chris had gone into work and he had been contacted by Fallon. Fallon wanted to meet. Chris agreed because he thought he could handle Fallon on his own and he also had a gun with him. He borrowed the gun from his brother. His wife knew about it and so she was the one that alerts the FBI when she found out her husband was meet with Fallon. The FBI then called Chris. They tried to talk him out of the meeting and he refused to listen. He said he had to protect his family or what kind of man was he. Chris went to this meeting and before he knew it — Fallon had taken him, prisoner.

Fallon was still upset about Chris cutting him off with the doctor. He accused Chris of thinking he was better than him and he started in on the torture. The FBI later found the two of them, but by then, Fallon had a gun pointed to Chris's head and he hadn't wanted to give Chris up. The FBI had to talk him down. They were able to get through to Fallon by telling him his father had committed suicide.

It turns out David's mother had covered up because she hadn't wanted the neighbors to find out. So, David has believed this whole time that his father died from a heart attack. He thought his father was so embarrassed that he died from it and he's always blamed himself for it. He thought if he had done something that day that his father wouldn't have died. And that's not the truth.

David was told the actual truth. He broke down in tears when he heard what happened and he handed over Chris.

This whole experience had been an eye-opener for Hana. She later confronted Wellman with everything he put her through and she ended it by telling him she was done with him.

Getaway

Season 1 Episode Number: 14 Season Episode: 14

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 05, 2020
Story:	Jerome Hairston, Gina Gionfriddo
Teleplay:	Jerome Hairston
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye)
Guest Stars:	Louis Herthum (Blake Wilson), Brayden Myrick (Steve Wilson), Ka- ley Ronayne (Jeri Earls), YaYa Gosselin (Tali LaCroix), Ursula Abbott (Karen Wortham), Kerri Lynn Miller (Leslie), Jenson Smith (Bethany Hogan), Tyshon Freeman (Larry Green), Ashanti J'Aria (Colbie), Car- oline Hewitt (Celeste), Amy Lynn Stewart (Agent Kilday), Jonathan Stewart (Lt. Thomas), John Long (Ronald Mattingly), Omar Perez (First Guard), Brian Faas (Male Employee), Lily Yin (Hostess), Nikki Casseri (Hostage)
Production Code:	MW111
Summary:	When a father and son bank robbing duo escape from a prison trans- port van on their way to trial and pick up where they left off, the team must hunt them down before they steal enough money to escape the country.



Two prisoners managed to overpower a guard while in transport. Meanwhile, Jess is getting take out when he gets a call. He arrives at the office and is updated about two criminals on the loose. They were being transported for a bank heist. They are father and son. It looks like they may be headed to Canada.

Jess and Sheryll head to see the boy's mother. She isn't surprised. She has another son who is on a good track but Stevie looked up to his dad. She shares that her ex Blake loved to fish, look for women,

and rob people. He had a lot of pen pals when he was in prison before.

The team tracks down a pen pal, a woman named Jeri, that seems to have been in touch with Blake. They haven't spoken to her. She is already on the road with Blake and Steven. The team goes through her apartment. They find some information that leads them to a catering company. They arrive to find several dead and it looks like Blake and Steven also grabbed some booze on the way out.

The three are at a cabin drinking. Blake's pen pal Jeri encourages him to be nice to his son. He is. They share a moment as they look at Steven's hand. It is injured. A knock comes. The woman shares it is her friend. Blake isn't happy.

Jess and Sheryll are marking where they plan to travel to find Blake and Steven who are now with two ladies drinking. Blake becomes increasingly irritated that Jeri's friend is there and dumps champagne all over Jeri's head when he becomes angry. Jeri runs to the bathroom crying. The next morning, the team storms the cabin but the four are gone. They head to the nearby lake and find a body. It is Jeri's female friend. She is dead in the water. Jess this Steven killed the girl judging by the way she was tied down in the water, knowing Blake is an avid fisher. Meanwhile, the three head to a bank. Steven does the job, shooting several inside.

The team arrives shortly after. They watch video footage.

The team catches a lead on where Jeri will be next, alone. They get her. She tries to run but they catch her. They bring her in and question her. It doesn't take much for her to talk. She confesses they have money and are headed to Canada.

The team runs through the money the father and son should have and realizes some money isn't accounted for. They have an accomplice who Jeri confirms. She shares what he looks like. After watching the bank robbery video, they realize the guard was in on it.

The team gets the guard at his house. He confesses to knowing Stevie. He shared information about other banks with him. The team thinks they know where they are headed next.

The team arrives at a hostage situation. They hear gunshots fired inside and the two are not cooperating. Jess calls Stevie. After telling him his father doesn't trust him he asks to talk to Blake. He tells him he needs to play this smart.

A while later they let Jess in. He tries to negotiate with Stevie. He pits them against each other, revealing how Blake was going to leave him behind. Stevie pulls the gun on his dad. Jess talks him down. They take them in.

Jess is out to eat later when he meets a nice woman at the bar. He allows himself to talk with her a little bit. He smiles after she leaves. It looks like he may be open to dating for the first time in a long time.

Season Two

Rampage

Season 2 Episode Number: 15 Season Episode: 1

Originally aired:	Tuesday November 17, 2020
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Jim McKay
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos-
	selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix)
Guest Stars:	Terry O'Quinn (Byron LaCroix), Rachel York (Marie Smith), Dalton
	Harrod (Kyle Dennison), Peter O'Connor (Harris Folger), Irene Be-
	dard (Marilou Skye), Lorne Cardinal (Nelson Skye), Laakan McHardy
	(Miranda), Reginald L. Barnes (Damon Nash), Jennifer McCabe (Al-
	ice Jackson), Taylor Petracek (Billy Ray Jackson), Samantha Jones
	(Charlene Bukowski), Michael De Nola (Duke), Ceasar F. Barajas (Sgt.
	Grosek), Mark Cayne (Lamont Carpenter), Lawrence Oliver Cherry
	(August Delancy), Hope Blackstock (Newscaster), Jackson Mercado
	(Deputy Torres), Tyrone L. Robinson (Security Guard), Jill Durso (Witness), Kayla King (Jilly)
Production Code:	MW202
Summary:	With COVID devastating the country, two gunmen take out their des-
Summary.	peration and rage on the elite class they perceive to be oppressing
	them as the team attempts to track and stop them. Also, Jess' father
	returns to his son's life and, although he's brought a new girlfriend,
	he may not be over his old ways.



With COVID devastating the country, two gunmen take out their desperation and rage on the elite class they perceive to be oppressing them as the team attempts to track and stop them. Also, Jess' father returns to his son's life and, although he's brought a new girlfriend, he may not be over his old ways.

Execute

Season 2 Episode Number: 16 Season Episode: 2

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday November 24, 2020 Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Jim McKay
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos- selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix)
Guest Stars:	Avery Whitted (Lucas Earley), Kate Middleton (Virginia Barr), Sean Mc- Dermott (Joe Earley), Jennifer Piech (Cynthia Earley), Cathy Salvodon (Nechelle Robinson), Mark Zeisler (Ross Delvo), Stephen Michael Spencer (A.J. Fisher), Derrick Arthur (Griffin), Minda Larsen (Mau- reen Lewis), Jason Ostrowski (Ben Lewis), Caitlin Hammond (Cal- lie Lewis), Katie Hartke (Aunt Rebecca), Satomi Hofmann (Co-Pilot Joanna), Bristol Pomeroy (Pilot James), Teri Hansen (Flight Atten- dant), Clark Carmichael (Stu), Sawyer Ploski (Hudson Lewis), Fran- cisca Muñoz (Med Tech), Jisoo Grace (Female Employee), Jason Tam (Guest Star)
Production Code:	MW201
Summary:	When a hacker triggers a car crash that kills a family of three, the team races to hunt him down as his ransom-ware demands escalate and his chilling final target becomes apparent.



When a hacker triggers a car crash that kills a family of three, the team races to hunt him down as his ransom-ware demands escalate and his chilling final target becomes apparent.

Deconflict

Season 2 Episode Number: 17 Season Episode: 3

Originally aired:	Tuesday December 08, 2020
Writer:	Wendy West
Director:	Elodie Keene
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos-
	selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix)
Guest Stars:	Terry O'Quinn (Byron LaCroix), Amy Carlson (Jackie Ward), Xan- der Berkeley (Maurice Hewitt), Rachel York (Marie Smith), Cadden
	Jones (Avery Garnier), Ariana Chantelle Cordero (Luna Salina), Scott Drummond (U.S. Marshal Carter Larsen), Alana De La Garza (Isobel
	Castille), Lauren Cohn (Kindred), Jeff Mark (Len Garnier), Danielle
	Dallacco (Melanie), Charles Everett (Agent Rashad Alero), Robert
	Pendilla (Dave), Luke Hofmaier (Manager)
Production Code:	MW203
Summary:	Avery Garner has been in the witness protection program living under an alias when a bank robber from her past comes back into her life
	looking for payback.



Avery Garner has been in the witness protection program living under an alias when a bank robber from her past comes back into her life looking for payback.

Anonymous

Season 2 Episode Number: 18 Season Episode: 4

Originally aired:	Tuesday January 19, 2021
Writer:	Spindrift Beck
Director:	Deran Sarafian
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos-
	selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix)
Guest Stars:	Gabrielle Walsh (Eva Martin), Fedna Jacquet (Charlotte Gaines), Brian
	McCarthy (Matthew Smit), Patrick Foley (Dennis Williams), Brian An-
	thony Wilson (James Martin), Sally Stewart (Carol Martin), Marianne
	Noscheze (Liz Washburne), Lisa Hampton (Det. Susanne Smith), Erik
	Kochenberger (Yates Warren), Jahneer E. Williams (Michael), Kayla
	Wickes (Bethany Bilson), J.T. O'Connor (Dean Charles Ferrin), Raigan
	Newton (Anais Barnes-Gaines), Cameron Folmar (Councilman Peter
	Hunter), Matias Bonino (Manager), Constance Zaytoun (Faiza), Asha
	Etchison (Dara), Neal Mayer (Grayson Warren), Sam N. Hawkins
	(Guard), Graceann Dorse (Lucy Little), Zack Calhoon (Sal Little), Mick
	O'Rourke (Stanley), Amir Carr (Stephen Martin), Bob Leszczak (Mem-
	ber of Bomb Squad / Political Activist)
Production Code:	MW204
Summary:	The team searches for a young woman who is heading down a deadly
	path of vengeance, using ties to an online radical conspiracy organi-
	zation to further her cause. Also, Barnes must make a life-changing
	decision, finding it hard to not let the dark side of her job affect her.



A woman opened fire on an Narcotics Anonymous meeting. She killed three people because she said no one could help her and she wasn't smart about it. She left her fingerprints all over the scene. She was identified as Eva Martin. Martin seemed to be targeted a couple in the program. She was after Sal and Lucy Little. The two have been married for over a decade and they owned and operated a bakery called "Little Bakes and Treats". The couple were harmless. They were pillars of the community and the third person who died had tried to get between

them and Eva. She was set on killing the Littles. The question now is why. Why did she want to kill the Littles? The FBI had to solve this question if they meant to catch her.

LaCroix and his team were given this case. They were down one person because Clinton was given a temporary reassignment and so he was off doing that while the team went to Eva's childhood home. They met her parents. It was easy to see why she went off the rails like she did because she had an overbearing father. He put too much pressure on her to succeed and he washed his hands of her the moment she failed. She burnt out of law school. Her parents still keep a shrine to her past achievements and they were also raising her son. They got custody of him after Eva's drug addiction became a problem. She turned to drugs to deal with letting her parents down and she didn't want to give it up. Not for anyone.

Her parents tried. She ignored them and the father of her son was too busy in his own drug addiction to be much help. She didn't even fight for her son. Drugs were just too important to her at the time and so the first NA meeting she went to — she shot up. Again, the question was why. The team investigated the Littles and it seems they were dealing with conspiracy theorists. Their bakery was put on the dark web as a front for baby-selling. People would call them or come into the bakery trying to buy children and Eva wrote about them on the dark web. She wrote that she was going to put an end to the children's suffering by killing their oppressors and the truth she simply killed two good people who were helping out their fellow drug addicts.

The couple had nothing to do with the buying or selling of children. It was all the fantasy of a conspiracy theorist who wrote about it and published it as if it was the truth. The internet wasn't regulated. There were a whole slew of people who could write about whatever they wanted and human-trafficking was one of them. Eva fell in with these people. She became convinced that all the pedophiles they talked about needed to be killed and she started first with the Littles.

The team thought she would hit Peter Hunter. He was running for city council and conspiracy theorists thought he was also a pedophile. LaCroix and his team went to his meeting with the public and they stopped someone from shooting him, but it wasn't Eva.

Eva was off killing someone else. She was killing a woman named Bethany and Bethany seems to have been an old friends of hers. Eva killed her former friend because she said her friend betrayed her. Her friend had kept quiet as Eva had been abused and Eva hadn't been able to let it go. She killed her friend and she went back to hunting people. Her friend who was arrested at the city council meeting hadn't known where she went. Dennis said that Eva reached out to him and his organization Z-All. She killed the Littles as an audition to join the group. She even had Dennis agree to hand over his bomb and so now she has a bomb on her. She didn't use this bomb to kill her friend where she again left her fingerprints. She killed Bethany with a knife and then she carved the word "liar" into Bethany's back.

Eva wasn't killing people because she was a domestic terrorist. She was killing people that had something to do with her rape. It turns out Eva was raped at college and she informed the school about it, but they did nothing. They buried what happened and Eva dropped out of school rather than sit in the same classroom as her rapist everyday. Her friend Bethany also did betray her. Bethany was being paid fifty thousand dollars every month for the last eight years and so she was being paid to keep quiet as her friend fell apart. This is why Eva killed her. Eva was now going after her rapist and that's why she needed the bomb. LaCroix and his team figured it all out the moment they went digging into Eva's time at the college.

They even found the rapist's name in spite of the college record of the rape allegation being redacted. His name is Yates Warren and his father has been paying off people to make sure Yates was never punished for what he did. The team warned Yates that he was in danger. They put a car on his home and he hadn't liked that. He didn't like it was drawing attention from the neighbors. He also informed them that he was going on vacation soon with his friends. He claimed he was going to the Bahamas and the truth he was going to Arcadia Oakes. Arcadia Oakes is a camping trip for rich white men. It was more glamping than camping and the men made sure they were being waited on by pretty women. One of those women was Liz.

Liz was knocked out and robbed. Her uniform, her car, and her identity was stolen by Eva. Eva went to Arcadia Oakes. She went with her bomb and she had just finished shooting Yates's father when the team arrived. Sheryll spoke with Eva directly. She told Eva that she believed her and that the others because guys like Yates don't stop at one. She also told Eva that killing Yates means he gets off. If he lives, he would have to face accusations from other women. He would lose his reputation and no one would ever trust him ever again. And so hearing that, Eva chose to let him live.

Eva gave herself up. She was arrested and her case as well as why she did it would now be out there. Sheryll's speech to Eva also helped herself. She had been scared before about having another baby and now she realizes that she does want the big family. She might not always be there to protect her, but she was going to try.

The Line

Season 2 Episode Number: 19 Season Episode: 5

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday January 26, 2021 Dwain Worrell
Director:	Jean de Segonzac
Show Stars:	
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos- selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix)
Guest Stars:	Terry O'Quinn (Byron LaCroix), Chris Tardio (SAC Mike Fitts), Steve
	Cirbus (Michael Margins), Mimi Michaels (Whitney Anderson), Bran-
	don Oakes (Chief Curotte), Jason Tam (Bobby Kao), Sky Lakota-Lynch
	(Tommy Bigtree), Sidney DuPont (Agent Dan Small), Nokomis Leaman
	Logsdon (Dina), Brian Wolfe (Rob Wahl), Chris Haag (Paul Flanks),
	Melodie Wolford (Mary Wahl), Tom Paolino (James Wahl), Scott Stang-
	land (Evan), Jason Martin (Hank), Danny Doherty (Buddy), Charlie Ro-
	manelli (Caleb), Bruce Sabath (Attorney Dick Bertsch), Samuel Shoul-
	der (Joel), Shawn Andrew (SWAT), Frankie Montero (Stephen), Ashley
	Reddy (Ellie), Faron Salisbury (Trooper Captain), Mat Hostetler (Bomb
	Squad Captain), Seth J. Guerra (Frank)
Production Code:	MW205
Summary:	After a rogue militia group opens fire on several teenagers crossing the
	Canadian border into the U.S., the team races to find the ringleader
	and his final target. Also, Jess' relationship with his father reaches a
	breaking point.



A group of teenagers were fired upon. The kids were in Mohawk Territory. They were on a reservations which was considered their land as Natives to that area and the group was having fun. There was beer. There were drugs. The Mohawk kids were having fun and they were meeting with their American cousins. The kids were even playing with the fireworks.

It was the fireworks that drew the attention of the New Patriots. The New Patriots were a militia group who began patrolling that area because they thought

people were sneaking drugs over the American/Canadian border. The New Patriots heard the fireworks and thought it was guns. They pulled up on the kids fully armed. They demanded to see passports and the kids told them to go to hell. They were on a reservation.

The reservation was there long before the border was. The kids knew their rights and one of them was heading back to his car to call for the real police. The New Patriots fired upon the kids. They killed several of them and one girl got away to call for help. The police were called. They handed it over to the FBI and LaCroix's team was called in because this was an American problem.

The New Patriots were Americans who believed the country needed to be taken back to its original format and what they did on the Mohawk's kids could be considered a hate crime. The

bullets that was taken at the scene were tested. It showed the fingerprints of Paul Flanks and his nephew Ron Wohl.

The team visited Ron's parents. His mother was a true believer and his father was not. His father realized how much trouble Ron was in. He tried to protect his son. He told the FBI everything he could so that Ron would be taken in alive and that plus some home photos helped the team. They later found the men's hiding spot. The New Patriots fired on them when they saw them and the FBI returned fire.

It went on like this for a while before Paul died. Paul died from his wounds he took in the shootout and Ron gave himself up. Ron didn't want to die. He was also quick to blame his uncle for everything because he said it was his uncle that was more the problem. Ron and his uncle were dealt with and the team thought that would be it, but then their sole surviving witness at the hospital woke up and she told the Mohawk police that there was a third shooter.

It was this third shooter that fired first. The other guys just went along with the first shooter and so if it hadn't been for this first guy — there wouldn't have been a massacre. The FBI wanted to catch this first shooter. They looked into the uncle's dealings online and he was in communication with someone who was smart. This smart person was a shot-caller.

He was the one convincing the others to patrol the area and that it was their God-given right to monitor the "savages". They blamed the Mohawks for the drugs going over the border. They thought they were stopping them by killing them off and there was more than one witness. There was the girl in the hospital. There was also Tommy.

Tommy left the reservation six months ago. He had a problem with drugs and so he was cut off from his family, but he was still in contact with his friends and he just lost most of them in the shooting. Tommy was scared. He was alone. He had turned back to drugs and LaCroix had to clean him up. He made sure Tommy had food. He also got him to stay with someone and he told him that he would find the third shooter.

LaCroix later visited Ron in prison. He asked Ron about this third shooter and Ron had been scared to talk about it because he thinks the guy could hurt him. So, it took some convincing before Ron gave up a name. He told the team that the man they were looing for was Anthony Noel.

They did some research on Noel. He was former Army. He also did the recruiting for the New Patriots and it seems his friends were all scared of him. The team found more New Patriot men hanging around. They talked to them and they all said they were scared of Noel because they joined him to protect the border. Noel was doing this because he liked killing.

He had Paul hooked on his stories in the army and so of course Paul became a die-hard fan of his. He followed Noel until it led to his own death. Paul was dead and Ron was locked up. The team and tribal police were looking for Noel when they were alerted to an incident at the border. Noel killed a Border Patrol officer to stop the man from checking his backseat and so the team believes he might have been carrying around C4 meant for bombs.

Noel did want to kill people. There's no easier way to kill a bunch of people than a bomb and so they got his address from a nearby gun store. The gun store was illegally shipping guns and ammo. He had to give up the Noel's location or risked losing his license. The team got Noel's home address and they went there where they were almost killed.

It seems Noel had planted IED all around the house. He was desperate to keep people away and once those were cleared — the team found what he was hiding. He had several bomb making devices. He also had a lot of doctrine about purity and it seems one of the ways he purified his bloodline was by having kids with white woman. His current girlfriend is pregnant and she was supposed to let him through at the border but she changed her mind at the last minute.

The team found the girlfriend. They asked her about Noel and she told them that he was crazy. He made her wash herself in milk as part of a cleansing ceremony. She said Noel felt that way because his mother is Persian and she uses creams to whiten her skin.

The girlfriend was also told that Noel was in the Essex area and she said that was bad because that's where they have the detention center for immigrants. Or as Noel liked to call it, the rats' nest. Noel was heading up there because he planned on killing everyone inside and he was stopped by the team. They made sure to get their first and they also shot and killed Noel before he set off his car bomb.

Dysfunction

Season 2 Episode Number: 20 Season Episode: 6

Originally aired:	Tuesday February 09, 2021
Writer:	Melissa Scrivner Love
Director:	Jim McKay
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos-
	selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix)
Guest Stars:	Aaron Stanford (Peter Timmons), Lucy Walters (Amelia Cartwright),
	Michael Maize (Sam Rutledge), David Dean Bottrell (Terry), Tay-
	lor Cooper (Zadie), Tracy Sallows (Priscilla), Gary Hilborn (Jack
	Cartwright), Beethovan Oden (Barry Sands), Delissa Reynolds (Warden
	Renee), Myles Clohessy (David Collins), Ian Lyons (Detective Shaffer),
	Amy Staats (Mary Collins), Samantha Steinmetz (Linda Carroll), Dylan
	James (Eric Cartwright), Aria Kane (Gracie Cartwright)
Production Code:	MW206
Summary:	Following a failed home invasion, the team must track down a pair of
	killers who are holding the surviving members of the family hostage.



A home invasion didn't go as planned. Two ex-cons broke into the home of Jack Cartwright because they were told in advance that there was money at his home and that's not what they found. Cartwright told them he didn't have money at the house. He gave them everything he could and they shot him because they thought he was lying about the money. The ex-cons did the same thing when they received the same answer from Cartwright's teenage son Eric.

They next asked the wife and she told them the same thing. She said there wasn't any money in the house. However, she could access their bank accounts using the laptop. She was desperate at that

point because she didn't want the men to kill her or her daughter and so she convinced them to take them with them.

Samuel Rutledge and his partner Peter Timmons have killed two people. They've also violated their parole and kidnapped both Amelia Cartwright and her daughter Gracie. They did the latter part because Amelia told them that she could get money from the bank the next morning. She had to put in the request and her life and that of her child is now resting on the fact she told the ex-cons she could deliver the money.

They were desperate at this point. Their original plan got scrapped when they didn't get what they wanted from the house and so it's a good thing a neighbor noticed a disturbance at the house. The police were alerted and the FBI was notified the second they realized it was a kidnapping. LaCroix's team was assigned this case. They knew they were looking for Rutledge and Timmons. They got fingerprints from the scene of the crime and both men shared a parole officer. Barry Sands was willing to talk to the feds and he was astonished by what Timmons did. Timmons wasn't the type while Rutledge was. Rutledge was violent. His killing people was not surprising and so Timmons was the one that the team chose to focus on.

They went to where he was staying. He was living out of a motel room and he was eating takeout. The team also found several surveillance photos of another woman and they later identified that woman as Linda Carroll. She was Timmons's ex-wife.

Carroll has no bad blood with her ex-husband. She did divorce him when he went to prison and then she later spoke up for him at his parole hearing. She told the board that he wasn't violent. Carroll now believes she caused all of this with what she did and so LaCroix posted some police outside of her house. It was a good decision.

It most likely saved her life because Rutledge and Timmons did drive by her home and they sped away before the police even noticed them. Rutledge wasn't happy to see the police there. It had been Timmons's idea to rob the Cartwright home and it was also his idea to "visit" his ex-wife. He struck out with both decisions. Rutledge no longer trusts him and he wants to kill the mother and her child.

Which was a problem for Timmons. Timmons had a secret as it turns out. He was the father of Amelia's daughter and so he didn't really kidnap them just to kidnap them. He was running away with his family. He and Amelia met while he was in prison. This was on track for her because she had a thing for the bad boys growing up and she was known a problem. Amelia grew up with an alcoholic father.

She saw a boy died when she was in her teens and she fell into a depression that she never really left until she had her daughter. Amelia was messed up before she met she even met Timmons. It's probably why she fell into a relationship with him. She was a teacher at the school and he received one on one private poetry lessons from her.

Both Amelia and Timmons arranged for Rutledge to murder her husband as well as her stepson. They were also going to steal money from Timmons's ex-wife and that part of the plan fell through. Amelia and Timmons were stringing Rutledge with this whole bank thing. It was just to buy them time.

Rutledge realized it and so they took care of him. They lured him out alone and then Timmons hacked him in the belly with an ax while Amelia finished him off with his own gun. This was their plan all along. It was more Amelia's plan than Timmons's because he was just going along with whatever she demanded and so Amelia was the mastermind. Even the traumatic event from her childhood wasn't as bad as everyone feared.

David Collins survived the accident on the bridge. He lost his football scholarship after Amelia dared him to jump off a bridge to prove he truly loved her and he still loves her to this day. Amelia has this power over men. She gets them to do whatever she wants no matter how badly she treats them and David wasn't any different.

David wasn't at home when the federal agents went looking. He had collected the money from Timmons's old hiding spot. He also gave Amelia and her family a place to stay. He gave them the use of his parents' old lake house. David met up with them later on with the money and a car. He was going to give Amelia everything she needed to flee and so Amelia had plans that Timmons didn't even know about.

LaCroix found out about it all. They went to the lake house and they found all three adults plus little Gracie. The team secured Gracie first, but then they arrested the adults, and Amelia's full plan was revealed. She was never going to leave with Timmons or David. It was always going to be just her and her daughter. The only man Amelia ever really wanted was her father and he never put her before booze.

Amelia's men became disillusioned once they heard her full plan and they willingly turned themselves. Only Amelia was different. She fought back and she shot Hana. It was a serious wound. She'll probably just need to rest it while it heals for the next few weeks and so she was going home. She was going home to her parents where she was choosing to heal up.

Amelia however was arrested and she faces life in prison. And so her daughter might end up going to her parents.

Winner

Season 2 Episode Number: 21 Season Episode: 7

P	
Originally aired:	Tuesday March 02, 2021
Writer:	Wendy West, Spindrift Beck
Director:	Eric Laneuville
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos-
	selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix)
Guest Stars:	Amy Carlson (Jackie Ward), William Mapother (Travis Russell), Jen
	Landon (Sarah Allen), Mary Bacon (Addison Swivers), Angela Reed
	(Martha Russell), Brooke Smith (Flora Matthews), Lee Hubilla (Kim-
	berly Duncan), Jeremy Bright (George Marshall), Christopher Gerson
	(Sam Holland), Mhari Sandoval (Detective Simons), John Pope (Ben),
	-
	Acei Martin (Madison), Byron Clohessy (Lennon Marsh), Peter Louis
	Shaw (Clerk), David Harrell (Middle Aged Man), Ronda Swindell (Jes-
	sica Reiner), Elizabeth Mejia (Young Woman), Nancy Fox (Winner #3),
	Mariela Hill (Winner #4), Onyi Okoli (Winner #5), Dash Kolos (Winner
	#6), Zahaira Curiel (Winner #7), Stephany Hitchcock (Winner #8)
Production Code:	MW207
Summary:	Soon after a suspect escapes trial and goes on a murder spree, the
	fugitive task force partners with bail bondsperson Jackie Ward in order
	to track him down; Jess continues struggling to move forward in his
	love life.



A man due in court escaped custody after shooting two innocent people and stealing their car. Meanwhile, Jess heads to see his daughter Tali at riding lessons. Her teacher is very impressed by her. While he talks with her teacher, he gets a call.

Jess and the team arrive to get the rundown on a fugitive by the name of Travis who skipped town. The bounty hunter wants in on the investigation. Sheryll tells her to step back. She reminds them all about the past cases she helped on. They let her on the case. Travis' lawyer tells them he had no priors. They

head to his room to look around. Meanwhile, Travis is angry, yelling at a man. He wants to know where someone is.

Sheryll visits Travis' ex-wife. She tells Sheryll that Travis doesn't aspire and follows the rules. Sheryll gets a call. The team heads to a local home. They find a dead man with witnesses saying they saw Travis at the location. They learn he stole the man's car. They look for a connection. They think Travis is going after lottery winners as they learn the victim just won \$50k.

While the team works, the bounty hunter talks to a woman Travis was in a relationship with. The team gets a heads up Travis has some belongings nearby. They find a bunch of scratch tickets and other items, realizing Travis is rigging lotto tickets somehow.

Jess and the bounty hunter pay a visit to a local convenient store. The clerk tells them all about their latest lotto winners. Ken and Jess then head to the lotto headquarters. They talk to a manager. They think Travis is working with someone on the inside. Ken gets a call Travis has been spotted. Sheryll just misses Travis.

Sheryll, Ken, and Travis do some digging and realize Travis has a partner by the name of Addison. They learn Addison has changed their partnership rules. Now Travis is mad and looking for her. Meanwhile, Addison is hiding out in a hotel. She has a psychic friend bring her food. Later, Travis attacks her in her room. The team arrives as she is being brought out on a gurney.

The team listens to the caller who gave a tip of Travis' whereabouts. Meanwhile, Travis tracks down Addison's psychic friend who brought her food. It seems they paired up behind Addison's back. A short time later, the team finds the location of Travis and the psychics hang out, just missing them.

Sheryll and Jess take off to find Travis when the bounty hunter calls them. She knows where Travis might be. She paid a friend of his for information. They pull a BMW over on the side of the road. It's the psychic friend. She goes to pull a gun but they get her. They haul her into their vehicle. She yells at Jess the whole time that he has given up on life. He needs to let the light in. In his care, he finally takes his wedding ring off.

Jess heads to see Tali at horseback riding lessons. He has been interested in her teacher. He gets up the courage to ask her to dinner. She tells him she can't. He tells her no problem and then waits in the car for Tali.

Vanished

Season 2 Episode Number: 22 Season Episode: 8

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday March 09, 2021 Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Rose Troche
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos- selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Robert Eli (Samuel Smith), Zack Gafin (Laz), Lenne Klingaman (Caroline Vaughter), Kittson O'Neill (Michelle Cain), Duke Lafoon (John Cain), James Anthony McBride (Adam Yates), Tyler Hubbard (Drew Abner), Brad Bellamy (Jerry McKerron), Finn Brown (Caleb Vaughter)
Production Code:	MW208
Summary:	The team welcomes a new member as they begin their hunt for a repeat offender and the child he kidnapped after murdering the boy's single mother. Also, Jess tries to move past the awkward exchange he had with Sarah during their last encounter.



In the suburbs, a little boy heads out to play. His mother and her boys cook breakfast. The boyfriend seems so loving and then stabs her in the neck. He heads outside, taking the boy for a ride to the "store." Inside, the mother crawls to the phone. She manages to grab a device and pushes the button before falling unconscious.

Jess talks to Tali's riding teacher about buying a horse. He apologizes for asking her out and making it uncomfortable. She tells him he asked and she got nervous. She tells him to ask her again. He does. She accepts.

Agent Ortiz is introduced to the team. Jess, Sheryll, and Ken get moving on a new case that just rolled in. An Amber Alert and two dead females, a mother and a grandmother. Samuel Smith is their possible suspect. He could be a sexual predator. They all head to Maine to work the case.

At the scene of the crime, Sheryll and Jess look around. They find bench seats taken out of a boat. Ken calls to tell them a cop pulled Samuel's juvie file years back. They visit the cop. He tells them about a boy Samuel tutored. The man died in the woods but even the mom thought Samuel had something to do with it. Meanwhile, Samuel tells Caleb the young boy he will be keeping him. His mom doesn't love him anymore. He gives him two glasses of O.J. The boy is sleepy right away.

Jess and Ken visit the mom and dad who lost their son. They ask about Samuel. Across the state, Samuel puts Caleb in a compartment in the ground out in the woods, saying a prayer before burying him.

The team heads to Samuel's work and asks his boss about him. The employer tells him how great Sam is.

The team goes through footage and inventory at the store where Samuel worked. He stole 20 oxygen tanks, shovels and more. They also learn that Samuel has a partner. Judging by the tanks and the time, they have 30 hours.

The team approaches Samuel's partner. He tries to run. Ortiz takes him down. He admits he lent Samuel a boat for pictures of minors. They force him to call Samuel. They make plans to meet. The team heads there and waits. When Samuel arrives they surround him but he jumps, killing himself.

They check his body and find his phone and some clues. They head to a house of interest. They charge in thinking they will find another partner in crime but Jess notices he looks like the boy who Samuel supposedly tutored and killed.

Jess was right. Daniel has been brainwashed. He thinks Samuel is his father. He tells him Samuel is dead. It is over, he is safe. He tells him how much his parents love him, his real parents. He works to get an idea of where Samuel likes to go in the woods. The team races to where they think Caleb is. They locate the compartment and dig. They pull him out and revive him.

Caleb wakes at the hospital with Ortiz and Sheryl by his side. His aunt and uncle are flying in to take him home with them. Meanwhile, Daniel is reunited with his parents. They cry and laugh after finally seeing their son alive and for the first time in 11 years.

Sheryll has been looking into Ortiz. He was rumored to have been on suspension after failing to tighten the cuffs of a purp. She learns he took the fall for an agent set to retire.

One-Zero

Season 2 Episode Number: 23 Season Episode: 9

Originally aired:	Tuesday March 16, 2021
Writer:	Richard Sweren, Dwain Worrell
Director:	Tess Malone
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos- selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Justin Mark (Dylan Wright / Ira Kopec), Kristine Nielsen (Esther Kopec), James Carpinello (Hugh Hill), Char- lotte Ray Rosenberg (Vanessa), Erika Olson (Petra Lansgraf), Jason Schmidt (Jake Ferris), Ben Biggers (Dez), Eric Michael Gillett (Tod- man Cox), Christina Liang (Joanna Reed), Christian Hopper (Tommy), Steven Strickland (Sergeant), Raymond Neil Hernandez (Michael Day), Marcia Myers (Kelly Sullivan), Tam Young (Ashley)
Production Code: Summary:	MW209 The team chases a serial killer whose endgame takes a shocking turn; Hana returns from medical leave.



LaCroix came into work with the right attitude. He was fresh off date and the date went well. LaCroix was in such a good mood that his team noticed it. They even asked him about it and he didn't tell them about the date. He wanted to keep the date to himself for now. He instead asked them about their recent case and that's when he was told about Jake Ferris. Ferris is a college kid that was thrown off a bridge.

He had gone out drinking earlier that night and he had been properly drunk by the time he was killed. Ferris was there-

fore an easy target for the man who killed him, but the question isn't how he was killed, it was why he was killed? Ferris was the son of Senator Diane Ferris and she was a republican known for voting with her conscience. She didn't vote along party lines.

The senator has gotten plenty of flak for that from her own party. They accused her of being a traitor and some have even asked her to step down. The senator refused to. Her son wasn't usually asked about her because he goes to Bard College and the nearby town was considerably liberal. The only strange thing that occurred on the night he died was that some random guy came up asking questions about lacrosse.

The guy introduced himself as Dylan and he mostly talked to Ferris. The two men left around the same time as well. Before he left, this Dylan went to the bathroom. He was seen drawing something on the bathroom stall and so the witness had just thought he was gay. He thought Dylan was leaving his number for another man to find.

Only LaCroix's checked the bathroom stall. It appeared that Dylan left behind a symbol. The symbol was of a one inside a zero like a power sign on a laptop and this same calling card showed

up again at a new crime scene. A second college athlete had been drowned. He went to Marist College and his body was dragged out of the river.

The sign was there drawn on a bridge and that was worrying. LaCroix came to believe they were dealing with a serial killer. This Dylan approached both young men at a bar and he drugged them with a medical-grade sedative. This same sedative was stolen from a nearby hospital. The feds went to the hospital and they spoke with a doctor there who admitted to stealing the medication for her friend.

They showed her a picture of Dylan. She said that was her friend and his real name is Ira Kopec. He's a nurse. He claimed he couldn't fall asleep after late shifts and so his friend thought she was helping by giving him the drug, but it turns out Ira had been using her because he wanted that drug to drug men that were bigger and more physically fit than him. Ira was after all targeting athletes.

He was a skinny guy himself and so he couldn't throw them off bridges without "help". Ira was also very dangerous. He targeted Ferris one day and his second victim less than twenty-four hours later. He was killing every day. He was most likely looking for his third victim and so the team tried to arrest him. They had his landlord call him.

The landlord fed Ira some sob story about how he needs to return now because there was a pipe that burst. It must have done its job because Ira came rushing home and unfortunately he spotted the feds before they could get it into their cars. Ira drove away. The feds tried to follow and they just missed him.

He had gotten away. He was now free to look for a third victim and there's no telling where he went now that he knows he's been caught. The team came to suspect he might return to Boston. He was from there originally and his mother still lives in the family home. There wasn't a father in the picture. He left before Ira could remember him and so his mother was all he ever had. She did her best for him.

Esther couldn't afford to send her son to medical school. He had to go to nursing school and it wasn't his first choice. Ira was clever. He skipped two grades and he was nicknamed "babyface" in high school. Ira was constantly picked on. He had no friends and his mother tried to counter his loneliness by calling him special. Esther didn't change his room. The team was able to search it and they found college flags from schools Ira didn't attend.

So, they looked into these schools. They found out that two young men died by drowning from both schools and so Ira has been killing longer than people knew. Ira was even killing as the FBI was looking for him. Ira had needed to change cars and so he went into a bar and he met a young woman.

The young woman, Vanessa, thought he was nice. She called him "harmless" and that seems to have set him off. He originally planned on stealing her car, but after she said that, he kid-napped her and then attacked her because he told her she sounded like everyone else. He claims she sounded like a stuck-up b*tch.

Ira had apparently never left high school and so he was punishing people because of what he experienced. Ira raped Vanessa. He then threw her out of the car once he was done and he left. Vanessa went to the police. She spoke with LaCroix and she told him everything. She even mentioned how much he hated being called harmless. He seems to be on a power trip. He was now targeting women and that was a problem.

The team looked into Ira's life. He ripped out two pages in the high school yearbook and so the team did research until they found them. The pages he ripped out were of a jock with his girlfriend. Ira was at his endgame her and so the team believed he would target this former couple. Only they were moving too slow to catch up to Ira. Ira tracked down the girl in the photo. Her name was Petra and he had a huge crush on her only she was seeing someone else.

She was seeing a jock. This jock was named Nick and Nick tortured Ira in high school. Petra did nothing to stop him. She was just friends with Ira and Ira always thought she had a thing for him however she cleared that up when she ran into him again. She told him she had only seen him as a friend. And Ira hadn't wanted to be her friend, so now he was taking revenge.

Ira trapped Petra in her own home. He told her to go put on the outfits she would wear for Nick and then he dragged her to their high school. The high school was having a ten-year reunion for his graduating class. This is what set Ira off and that's why he started his killing spree. He was killing surrogates for all those jocks who used to make fun of him. He also stole some guns and ammo and he showed up at the high school early with Petra as his prisoner. He wanted Petra to see as he shoots people down. But thankfully the FBI realized his plans. They stopped his former classmates from going inside and then they stopped Ira. They were forced to kill him. They later found Petra tied up in a bathroom and other than that she was relatively safe.

The team closed their case.

LaCroix went to the horse farm and there he found his potential new girlfriend speaking to her husband. It turns out LaCroix didn't know she was married.

Spiderwebs

Season 2 Episode Number: 24 Season Episode: 10

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 06, 2021
Writer:	Ticona S. Joy, D. Dona Le
Director:	Carlos Bernard
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos-
	selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan
	Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Kevin Kane (Brendan De Rossi), Josette
	Canilao (Kellie), Neal Matarazzo (Donaldo Martin), Tina Chilip (Mary
	Calague), Taylor Cooper (Zadie), Amor Owens (Susan Cutiongco), Lau-
	ren C. Mayhew (Lynne), Lou Martini Jr. (Sgt. Delano), Fred Tolliver
	Jr. (Matthew Turner), Brit West (Rhonda Turner), Alan Ariano (Stanley
	Villacruz), Jason Furlani (Detective Henry), Thalia Torio (Michelle Cu-
	tiongco), Misha Bouvion (Anita), Donna Kendall Stearns (Joan Moore),
	Ren Margate (Tito), Alex Huynh (Tyson), Danielle C. Tezcan (Upset
	Woman)
Production Code:	MW210
Summary:	After Crosby's old army buddy is attacked in an apparent drug deal
<u> </u>	gone wrong, the team's quest for answers uncovers a dangerous web
	of conspiracy; Jess questions his relationship with Sarah after an un-
	expected encounter.



A correction officer began taking hostages. He had heard the feds were coming to visit one of their prisons to carry out a cell phone check and he grew worried because he wasn't just any prison guard. He was a dirty prison guard. He was working with the prisoners to funnel drugs as well as contraband into the prison.

He thought one of the prisoners might talk and so he confronted them, but they thought he was the bigger risk and a mere argument turned into a physical altercation. Brendan DeRossi beat his friends within an inch of their lives. He then stabbed them and made it appear as if

they killed each other. And he didn't stop there because he also started to take hostages out of the staff.

All this came about because of a cell phone check. The two federal agents that came to check illegal cell phone usage within the prison were LaCroix and Crosby. There were there because Crosby's friend had been attacked at the park. His friend Matthew Turner served with him in Afghanistan and Crosby was really close with the family however Matthew was jumped at a park in the middle of the night and it wasn't a robbery either.

He still had both his cell phone and his wallet on him when he was found. Turner had been talking with someone from the prison mere moments before he was attacked. LaCroix and Crosby

were merely checking on a lead when they kicked off everything and found themselves in a lockdown at Carson Correctional.

In other words, no one had been looking for dirty correctional officers. DeRossi would have been safe if he had just kept calm and not overreacted. He killed two members of a violent Filipino gang. He also killed his hostage which was a staffer at the prison. She had access to the armory and that's what he wanted from her. He killed her once he got the weapons he wanted. DeRossi has proven to be a violent man and he was on the run. He ran off in all the confusion.

The FBI was now tracking him and the first person they contacted was his ex-wife. She was still bitter about the divorce. It hadn't been her idea. It was his and the ex-wife suspected he left her for another woman. And so LaCroix's began looking for this other woman.

They checked DeRossi's bank accounts. They found he was being paid drug money and they suspected it was connected to Crosby's friend Turner. Only Gibson went through Turner's phone. He wasn't connected to drugs, but he was connected to an underage girl and it's clear someone was blackmailing him over it.

The girl couldn't be more than sixteen. She was from a high school in New Jersey and it appeared the same Filipino gang connected to the prison had found out about Turner's association with this girl. The gang was called the Lontocs. The Lontocs had used the image of a high schooler named Michelle to lure Turner in. He had been on a dating website in spite of being married to someone else and the Lontocs sent Turner some nudes of this girl.

At first, Turner is intrigued because the fake profile said the girl was twenty-two. It wasn't until he was contacted by a fake uncle claiming "oh, she's underage" and "I can turn in for child porn" that he realized he had been used. The fake uncle demanded money. Turner wasn't going to pay and so he got hurt. Turner was able to describe the situation for himself once he woke up.

He hadn't turned to Crosby because he had been too ashamed of what he thought he done and all along he had never been in possession of child porn. The girl Michelle had never made a video of herself. The gang created the video using one of the women they have within the organization and they made sure to be blurry on the face.

It was all a con. People are also too ashamed of themselves to report it and so that's how the Lontocs have been getting away with it. Somehow DeRossi had gotten caught with this gang. He helped behind bars and he ticked off some dangerous people by killing two of their own. They were now looking for him. DeRossi's girlfriend Kellie couldn't even help him. She worked with the gang and they chose them over him. She helped them find him.

She thought he would be killed and he wasn't. Kellie set him up twice, but each time he was able to fight his way out of it and then he realized it must have been her that gave away his location. He went looking for her and he wasn't the only one. The FBI was also looking for her. They realized Kellie was connected to the Lontocs through their fake program called East2West Teachers.

They brought women from foreign countries into the United States with the promise of a job as a teacher. This turned out to be a scam and the girls/women would incur debts they would have to pay back one way or another. Kellie was one of those women. She was chosen personally by the boss of the Lontocs and so she was his girlfriend while pretending to be DeRossi's girlfriend. She had been used to turn DeRossi.

He was willing to do anything to keep her and so he started working for a gang just to keep his mistress. The feds found out about this. They connected the fake program, the prostitution, and the many cons to Stanley Vidorgiza. He was the head of the snake. He was the person DeRossi blamed the most for his life spinning out of control and so he killed Kellie, plus her mom, and he went after Stanley.

Stanley was housed in a church. It's where they kept the women and Stanley ran his business out of the joint. The feds came busting it while DeRossi had his gun trained on Stanley. Stanley's men began firing at people and the feds were firing back and DeRossi was going to use the confusion to escape again, but Crosby stopped him. And the FBI was later able to rescue the girls being held captive.

After all, was said and done, Crosby's friend asked him not to say anything to his wife. Turner felt guilty enough and he didn't want to tell his wife because he didn't think she could forgive him for being on that dating website.

And LaCroix also received some unexpected news. The woman he was interested in had ditched her husband and she was getting a divorce. She also still wants to see how things will

work with LaCroix and so that gives him hope for the future.

Obstruction

Season 2 Episode Number: 25 Season Episode: 11

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 20, 2021
Writer:	Melissa Scrivner Love
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos- selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Jennifer Landon (Sarah Allen), James Carpinello (Hugh Hill), J.J. Pyle (Cheryl Rhodes), Max Schochet (Derek Krohl), Keilah Wolk (Anissa Gomez), Kaleb Wells (Danny Rhodes), Caroline Grogan (Tessa Lancaster), Phil Schneider (Bryan Castro), Zachary Le Vey (Rodney D'Ambrose), Mike Houston (Sheriff Lancaster), Paula Jon Derose (Claudia D'Ambrose), Brent Langdon (Mayor Castro), Kate Lombardi (Jane Armstrong), John Carlin (Greg Krohl), Jeff Woods Garlin (Lieu- tenant Kane), Charlie Kevin (Officer Helms), Rodrigo Luzzi (Bartender), Max Santopietro (Eli Jacobs), Sean Ricciardi (Jerome Powell), Andy Zimmerman (Park Ranger), Monica Giordano (Sidney Mann), Can- dice Jean-Jacques (Brenda Gomez), Luis Carlos de la Lombana (Phil Gomez), Sean Kaufman (Teenager), Kasey Buckley (Detective Marks), Laura Lamberti (Realtor)
Production Code:	MW211
Summary:	After a double murder takes place in a small town, the team goes after the vigilante who relies on internet sleuths to exact revenge on suspects in the name of justice. Also, Jess and Sarah's relationship continues to grow, but not everyone approves.



A woman who introduced herself as Claudia went on to murder both her hairdresser and the hairdresser's boyfriend. She claimed she was doing it because the spirits told her to. This woman was armed with a gun, but she wasn't afraid to get her hands dirty and to kill someone manually.

Claudia didn't steal money from the business. She also didn't bother to hide her identity. Claudia made the appointment in her real name and security

footage from outside has her leaving the building at the time of the murder. Her full name is Claudia D'Ambrose. She knew enough to turn off her cell phone and she was seen buying several burner phones. Claudia was also seen heading to Maryland.

Claudia doesn't have family in the area. LaCroix and his team spoke with her husband. Claudia has been married for fifteen years with no children and they tried having children. They were doing fertility treatments. Claudia became pregnant and sadly she miscarried that pregnancy. She lost the baby around the same time that one of her students had been murdered. Claudia was a music teacher. The murdered student was identified as Anissa Gomez and she was supposed to be in school at choir practice instead of out in the woods with her boyfriend, but Claudia canceled choir practice for her fertility doctor and so she's always blamed herself for what happened to Anissa and now she thinks she's making it right.

The police released a sketch of the man they believed murdered Anissa and her boyfriend. The sketch had neighbors turning on neighbors and eventually someone named Danny and that was that. Danny was Jane the stylist's boyfriend. Claudia killed him because she thought he murdered her student and it didn't help that she was in the throes of a psychotic break.

Claudia has a family history of bipolar disorder. She usually takes weed to prevent certain symptoms, but she started to take THC since her miscarriage, and that plus grief was what led to the break. Claudia doesn't just believe she's getting revenge for a student. She's mistakenly believed that Anissa was her daughter because the child she lost and Anissa died around the same time and so Claudia doesn't know reality from fiction.

She was fired from her job. The principal noticed some worrying signs before the husband did and he didn't want her around students in such a condition. Claudia is unstable. Claudia believed she avenged her "daughter's" murder, but then word got out that Claudia killed the wrong man.

Danny didn't kill Anissa. He just looks likes a sketch that could be anyone and the police know he didn't kill her because they have the killer's DNA. It just doesn't match anyone in their system. The police released this information and so Claudia went looking for the real killer again. She logged back onto a forum set up in Anissa and Derek's honor. And people there began pointing fingers at who else could the murder be.

One blogger seemed to be stirring the pot more than the others. He named a young couple in the area because they visited the park at the same time as Anissa and her boyfriend and Claudia used that tip to murder those two people. Only she again got it wrong. Or really the blogger got it wrong and so LaCroix's team went looking for this blogger because every finger he points leads to a double homicide.

They soon found him by tracking his computer. Their blogger turned out to be Derek's father. The man was still grieving and he didn't think the police were doing enough. He kept trying to find someone to blame for his son's murder. He even released footage from Anissa's phone that day. He wanted to see if anyone recognized the voice.

Claudia listened to it. She knows that the voice is fake. She's a music teacher and she asks her students to record themselves for homework. Claudia can tell when the voice is faked. She later confronted the sheriff at his house. She had a gun pointed at the sheriff's daughter and she demanded to know the truth.

The sheriff told her that they did edit the murder's voice. They did that because the Mayor ordered him to and he only did that because the voice on the phone sounds like his own son. The Mayor's son was a troublemaker. He threw bricks through Danny's sister's window because he claimed she was sister to a pedophile, but the kid knew the truth. He went to school with Anissa and Derek and he was probably tracking them for a while before he found the right time to confront them.

Anissa was raped and strangled. Her boyfriend was shot to death. Claudia has been reliving their murders out with people she believed were the killers, but eventually, she grew tired of the guessing game and she confronted the footage she found of the supposed killer's voice. The real killer's voice belonged to that of a teenager. It belonged to Brian. Brian saw Anissa first and Anissa chose Derek.

Brian has been upset for months about this and he lost it after Derek canceled plans with him to be with Anissa. Claudia helped Brian hostage. She put a gun to his head and she made him tell the truth. She made him tell the truth on a live feed. Brian confessed to the murders and LaCroix's team moved in before Claudia could kill him. She was arrested and so was Brian.

But LaCroix's day wasn't over. He returned to his girlfriend's place to find it ransacked and her ring doorbell picked up who did it. It was her ex-husband, Hugh. LaCroix leads the cops into finding Hugh and he was promptly arrested.

Criminal Justice

Season 2 Episode Number: 26 Season Episode: 12

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 04, 2021
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Milena Govich
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
Show Stars.	
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos-
	selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan
	Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Gbenga Akinnagbe (James Johnson), Fedna Jacquet (Charlotte
	Gaines), Ryan Sands (Charles Young), Michael Dempsey (Jerry
	Solano), Joey Sorge (Elliot Parkes), Jeorge Bennett Watson (Mark Du-
	val), Alana De La Garza (Isobel Castille), Gregory Gibson II (Wallace
	Pruitt), Cara Napoli (Gillian Barwell), Tommy Bo (Zack), Dawn Eliz-
	abeth Clements (Donette), Isaac Beauchamp (Brian Granger), Erick
	Patrick (Man), Steven St. Pierre (Nasir Mills), Lee Garrett (NYPD Cap-
	tain), Brian Gallagher (Milton Barwell), Kira Visser (Nadine Barwell),
	Erika Longo (Reporter #1), Greg Lee (Reporter #2), Becca Ballenger
	(Becca Granger), Janell Sexton (Female Trooper), Dior Umoh (Kelly
	Mills), Jane Park (Onlooker)
Production Code:	MW212
Summary:	When a young man accidentally shoots a cop in self-defense and goes
	on the run, the team members find themselves in a moral dilemma on
	the best way to carry out justice; Barnes and her wife struggle with
	their plans to have another child.



A homeowner heard a noise outside. He grabbed his gun and he went out there to check. However, he found someone spray-painting his car. The homeowner confronted the man with his gun and they got into a fight. The gun went off. It shot the homeowner and the other guy ran off with the gun. The guy who ran was James Johnson.

He was tagging Brian Granger's car because Granger was a police officer who shot an unarmed black man and who wouldn't have to face charges. The city

brought in a special prosecutor to determine if they should press charges but the prosecutor chose to let Granger walk and that' why Johnson wrote "Murderer" on Granger's car. He felt someone should hold Granger responsible for what he did. Granger was the aggressor then and he was the aggressor again with Johnson.

Granger was the one who brought out the gun. He fired a warning shot and then left Johnson no chance to flee. Granger wanted a confrontation. He just never expected it would go down the way it did. Johnson didn't mean to kill. He was genuinely scared for his life and so he fought back. The gun went off by accident. Johnson knew better than to stick around after killing a cop and that went especially for a cop upstate. He knew he wouldn't get a fair hearing. He went on the run and the media painted him as a vigilante. There were even celebrities that were coming out and they were all on Johnson's side. Johnson soon found he had followers. He had people willing to help him evade the police and the FBI.

LaCroix's team had been put on the case. Certain members of the team disagreed about what happened on the night of the shooting because some were calling Granger the aggressor and others were claiming that Johnson shouldn't have run. Race and policing issues aside, the team had a hard time locating Johnson.

They thought he carjacked someone only for them to later learn that the young couple gave Johnson their car. They said what happened to him was wrong and that Granger's death was karma. The couple was still arrested. They aided and abetted a wanted criminal and they'll have a hard time explaining this one to their parents. Only the word had gotten out about Johnson.

Johnson was being painted an avenging hero. People were torching the special prosecutor's car in Johnson's name and Johnson himself was staying quiet. Johnson never set out to become a folk hero. He was just scared and he has no plan whatsoever. Johnson listened to the broadcast. The one the FBI did. The FBI told Johnson to get a lawyer and to come in. He followed their advice by contacting an important lawyer out of town.

This lawyer then built a law team for Johnson and Barnes's wife Charlotte is on it. Charlotte later told her wife about her new assignment. Barnes became angry and she lashed out at her wife, but she didn't mean it and she was quick to regret it. And Johnson released a statement.

Johnson shot a video of himself which he later released. The video details what happened from his side and how he never meant to harm anyone. Granger's death was an accident. The death of Nasir Mills or George Floyd however were not. The cops have been killing unarmed black men for so long that Johnson couldn't even remember all the names and so he said that in his statement.

He said he went to Granger's home that night to remind him of the life he took. Nasir Mills was unarmed and he was handing his daughter his cell phone in the backseat. He was shot for that. He was killed for that and it was so unfair. Johnson's legal team is building a defense for him. They're pushing his story out there and Johnson mentioned his half-brother.

Johnson's brother Charles was serving a prison sentence after wrongly being convicted. The only evidence that sent his brother to jail was the word of an undercover cop and that cop has since washed out of the NYPD. The team figured that Johnson would be heading to the former cop's home. Former Detective Jerry Solano lives in Queens. Johnson found him there and he brought company. Johnson met someone on the bus down. The two came up with a plan and they carried it out with Solano. They totally ignored everything else. Johnson was no longer worried about his legal troubles. He now just wants his brother to be released. Johnson was threatening to kill Solano if he didn't see his brother and his new friend was acting as his mouthpiece.

LaCroix decided to give Johnson what he asked for. He was going to release Johnson's brother on furlough and have him come down there so that they could talk. LaCroix wanted Charles to talk his brother into giving himself up. The FBI was prepared to take Johnson alive and they had called down Charlotte to talk to her client.

Everyone told Johnson to give himself up. He eventually did and he only did it because Charlotte agreed to represent his brother in a new trial. With Solano being dirty, they could finally combat the charges against Charles, and really that's all Johnson wanted. He didn't care about himself.

JJ is just glad to set things right.

Charlotte meanwhile received a job offer and she's going to take it as well as pursue fertility treatments with her wife.

Toxic

Season 2 Episode Number: 27 Season Episode: 13

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 11, 2021
Writer:	Gina Gionfriddo, Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos- selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Terry O'Quinn (Byron LaCroix), Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Rachel York (Marie Smith), Jules Willcox (Louise LaCroix), Matt McTighe (Greg Hammond), Colin Bates (Wyatt Hammond), Michael Hayden (Larry Griffin), Austen Danielle Bohmer (Julia Griffin), Jason Babinsky (Brad Smith), Jessica Savage (Stephanie Hacket), Alexis Bronkovic (Lor- rie Hammond), Brian D. Coats (Rich), Emma Degerstedt (Joy), Au- tumn Withers (Linda Smith), Eric Leviton (Happy Jack), Tanairi Sade Vazquez (Tiffany), Carolina Do (Ava James), John Jezior (Teddy Bur- dette), Samantha Rosentrater (Janice Burdette), Deborah Unger (Mary Strong), Michelle Won Park (Local Reporter), Daisy Hobbs (Sandra), Reagan Lopez (Mom), Omar Ghonim (Dad), Mike Menendez (Bomb
Production Code:	Squad Leader) MW213
Summary:	The team tracks two brothers set on getting revenge against members of the company that caused their town's environmental destruction. Also, Sarah meets the rest of the LaCroix family, including Jess' sister, Louise.



A couple of truckers were taken, hostage. The married truckers identified as Teddy and Janice Burdette were later found murdered and their cargo was missing. The two were transporting electronics from different distributors. Each distributor needed to be contacted in order to get a correct tally of what was missing and even that wouldn't tell the FBI everything because as it turns out Janice was known to be sticky-fingered.

She likes to steal. She also likes to cheat. She and her husband were picking up trips by undercutting other drivers and so there's no telling who they might

have ticked off. LaCroix's team was brought in to investigate. They started by looking into the couple and they found Janice upset a lot of people while her husband was the unknown factor. And that could be why they were killed differently.

Teddy was stabbed to death. His ears were also cut off and left on the dashboard. Janice on the other hand was shot. She was killed in the back near the inventory and so the team also

ran a rape kit on her to cover everything they might have missed. But the inventory surprisingly made its way into low-income areas. The team suspected that their killers (because it had to be more than one) had given out the inventory because they didn't care about the inventory and so the team had to figure why the couple was murdered.

They were still investigating when another body dropped. This time a retired woman named Mary Strong had been tied to her chair and her tongue was cut out. The team had a lead at the time. They had surveillance footage from when the Burdette's were murdered and they used facial recognition to identify one of the men in the video.

The man was identified as Wyatt Hammond. He lived at a residence owned by his brother Greg and he lived there with his brother and his brother's wife. The couple used to have a daughter, but she died of cancer. She like most of everyone in the town had died from cancer because a local power plant was dumping toxic waste into the water supply and so the town had been using the power plant. The power plant was called Griffin Coal and Power.

Greg used to work for them and he blew the whistle on them as well. Greg reported the dumping to his immediate supervisor Teddy. When that didn't work, he went to Human Resources which was being run by Mary and so Greg was killing everyone who killed his daughter as well as gave his parents cancer. And his brother Wyatt was helping.

The team came to believe everyone connected to the toxic waste dump was in danger. They found out the whole town lost their lawsuit because Larry Griffin's high-end attorneys claimed that the town was so sick because they had unhealthy eating habits and they brought cancer on to themselves. Larry Griffin even shut down the power plant rather than bring it up to code. He also stayed in town.

Larry opened a new business in his girlfriend's name and it sells green cleaning products. The team later found evidence that the Hammond brothers had a bomb. The first place they thought the brothers would use the bomb would be on Larry's new company and so they had the building cleared, but there was no bomb on-site and there was no sign of the brothers. Not even Greg's wife knew where he was.

Only Larry did later receive a text. The text was from a burner cell and it had a picture of his daughter Julia in the trunk of the car. She had been kidnapped. Greg kidnapped her and it seems he and his brother were enacting different parts of the same plan. Greg kidnapped Julia while his brother Wyatt kidnapped another woman connected to Larry. She was married to someone who worked for him.

Wyatt kidnapped her and fitted her with the bomb and then he told her to go into an art gallery. He set off the bomb after she went inside. He killed everyone at the gallery and so the Hammonds were causing as much destruction as they possibly could. They wanted to punish Larry for dumping the toxic waste. They were especially angry that he got away it by claiming poor people lived a lifestyle that made them susceptible to cancer.

Wyatt and Greg were doing everything. They were murdering, kidnapping, bombing and all this to cause the maximum damage to Larry Griffin. Wyatt was later found before he could shoot up Griffin's lawyers. He tried to shoot at the police officers and they returned fire. He was fatally wounded but he was questioned before he died and he gave them a clue on how to find Julia. Wyatt wrote the letter "v" in his own blood.

The team had no idea what it meant and so they tracked down everyone with a V last name or first name connected to the lawsuit. They then found someone who owns a farm that is isolated. This person was a great friend to the Hammond brothers and the team was moving with a quickness because they heard from Larry's girlfriend. Larry had gotten a call and he went running out the door.

It turns out Larry got a call from Greg. He went to the barn where Greg told him to meet him and he saw his daughter tied to a chair. Larry begged for his daughter's life, but Greg wasn't really a killer. He wanted Larry to confess to dumping the toxic waste to his daughter and that's what happened. The FBI moved in before anything else could be said but LaCroix later informed Larry that the EPA had been notified. The area where Larry dumped the toxic waste had been signed over to his daughter and he told his daughter to never build on that land or live on it yet he never told her why and so he gave the EPA permission to test the area. And they did find toxic waste.

Larry is now facing several charges and his lawyers can't get him out of this one.

Also, LaCroix's girlfriend Sarah had been too scared to live on her own and so his dad invited her to move in with them and she accepted.

Hustler

Season 2 Episode Number: 28 Season Episode: 14

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 18, 2021
Writer:	Wendy West, Spindrift Beck
Director:	John Polson
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan
	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos-
	selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan
	Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Terry O'Quinn (Byron LaCroix), Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Rachel
	York (Marie Smith), Jules Willcox (Louise LaCroix), Fedna Jacquet
	(Charlotte Gaines), Georgina Reilly (Sheri James), Adam Aalderks
	(Max Nikolla), Taylor Cooper (Zadie), Joe Urla (Daniel Arwith), Adam
	Heller (Reese Holland), Don Stephenson (M.E. Davidson), Sorika Wolf
	(Agent Lisa Moss), Matt Faucher (Rob Parker), Guiesseppe Jones (De-
	tective Briggs), Alison McCartan (Lindsey Verlage), Phoebe L Dunn
	(Nancy Lawson), Alicia Harding (Samantha Holland), Michael Olajide
	Jr. (Diego), Brian Faherty (Referee), Vikki Eugenis (Teenager), Artan
	Telqiu (Director), Dan Mandel (Driver), Johnny Sanchez (Dispatcher)
Production Code:	MW214
Summary:	The team heads to D.C. to protect Ortiz's former informant after a
o difficient y .	hitman tries to kill her. Also, Sarah helps Jess' family prepares for
	Byron and Marie's last-minute wedding on Jess' farm.
	Byron and marie o last minute weating on occor farm.



FBI Special Agent Ortiz brought a case to his team. He claims that someone is trying to kill his former informant Sheryl James and that James remains in danger. Her sister was murdered. Both women looked alike. Her sister Lindsey was also collecting something from Sheri's car and so there's reason to believe someone thought they were shooting at Sheri when they killed her sister.

Plus, there was a known danger to Sheri. She helped took down drug dealer Max Nikolla who was an American born from Serbian immigrants and his parts focused on assimilation that didn't work.

Nikolla considered himself Serbian. He worked with a Serbian terrorist cell and he committed several acts of terrorism but the Joint Terrorism Task Force was only able to prove he was sending death threats to journalist Daniel Arwith. And they proved that with Sheri's help.

Sheri tied the case together. She proved that Nikolla was sending death threats to the journalist and that he killed the man's dog to terrorize the family. Her testimony sent Nikolla away for five years. He's out now. He's on probation and he hasn't checked in at the halfway house in three days.

He's MIA. He went missing around the same time that Sheri's sister was killed and that's why Ortiz suspects Nikolla murdered Sheri's sister Lindsey. But Ortiz doesn't know how Nikolla found out Sheri was the informant. They went to great lengths to cover that up and so either there was a leak or Nikolla has been working his way through people who knew him back then. And that's why Ortiz involved his team.

He needed their help in apprehending Nikolla before he hurts anyone else. The team agreed to help him and the first thing they did was get Sheri to a safe house. They also went looking for Nikolla. They checked in with the journalist to see if he was safe and he didn't think he was in danger anymore. Arwith explained why he ticked off Nikolla so well.

He wrote an article that called for the United Nations to respect a two-state solution in Kosovo and Serbia. There were a lot of Serbians that were upset with him after that article and Nikolla especially hated him because he was an American who said that. Arwith said that Americans played a big part in the bombings in both Kosovo and Serbia back in 1999. And if he had to guess, he thinks Nikolla would target Americans.

No sooner did the team realize this than they found a dead body connected to their case. The dead body was delivering pace keeper tech and he had been killed while his vehicle had been stolen. It was Nikolla. It had to be and he stole those pace keepers for a reason. Someone on the team said those things can be turned into IEDs.

The team then went looking for sporting events in the area and they found a charitable run set up to raise money for injured American soldiers. The team knew Nikolla would target the event. They also knew why he was doing it. Nikolla was close to a cousin and his cousin's leg had gotten blown off in the bombings in Serbia. Nikolla was therefore going to blow off the legs of innocent civilians as retribution for his cousin.

It also didn't help that his cousin committed suicide while he was in prison. Nikolla was out for blood and he was doing a leg for a leg situation here. He was actually still at the sporting event as he watched people get maimed, but LaCroix was able to save lives by telling everyone to take off their shoes and they apprehended Nikolla. He was at the scene. He didn't try to flee until he saw the FBI and they were able to arrest him with no problems.

Only there was an issue. Sheri had been murdered and it wasn't Nikolla. Nikolla still had no clue she was an informant and he didn't care because he was onto bigger things by then and so he forgot all about his ex-girlfriend. Sheri had to have been killed by someone else. The team investigated it by investigating her and they found her secret.

Sheri was pregnant when she died. She runs a limo company and that same company helped her to blackmail the rich and powerful after they get caught on a camera inside the limo. Sheri's limo was later targeted. A woman later identified as ex-military Nancy Lawson killed her way in to get a key in Sheri's office and then went to the bank posing as Sheri in order to use the key. Whatever she found, she brought back to her employer.

She was paid for her services and her boss told her to leave town. Lawson was instead apprehended. The team arrested her and they searched her belongings. They knew she was in contact with Congressman Reese Holland. Holland was also contacted by Sheri before she died. She called him and someone tracked her down back to the hotel room. And he had her killed.

The medical examiner confirmed that Sheri was pregnant when she died. She was about four months along and so suspicion as to the baby's daddy fell on Holland. Holland was a married man. He's been married for fifteen years and he had wanted Sheri dead. He didn't want to pay her off. Like he would have done if he was being blackmailed like all the others. He instead had Sheri killed and that sounded personal.

All traces of Holland and Sheri's relationship died with her. The box that Sheri had must have held evidence and that's why Holland had Lawson collect it. Holland also sat on the parole board. He knew when Nikolla was coming out and he tried to pin his crimes on him because Sheri must have told her boyfriend about her past.

Now she's dead and the congressman has been arrested. Ortiz was feeling so down after the case that LaCroix invited him as well as the rest of the team to his father's wedding. It was a great wedding as it turns out. Everyone had fun and Barnes announced she and her wife were pregnant again. And LaCroix realized he's in love with his girlfriend.

Chattaboogie

Season 2 Episode Number: 29 Season Episode: 15

Originally aired:Tuesday May 25, 2021Writer:David HudginsDirector:Milena GovichShow Stars:Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos- selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)Guest Stars:Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Michael Drayer (Evan Greeter), James Carpinello (Hugh Hill), Larisa Polonsky (Maggie), Victor Williams (Moses Reid), David Aaron Baker (Buck Allen), Shawn Parsons (Ray / Clayton), Tracy McMullan (Susan Kleinman), Anne Rutter (Gemma Greeter), J. Stephen Brantley (Earl), DeShawn Harold Mitchell (PD Officer), Teren Carter (Elwood), Lauriel Friedman (Elise Shalet), Tim Shelburne (Jason Shalet)Production Code:MW215Summary:Jess and the Most Wanted team head to Tennessee to track down an undercover DEA agent who appears to have turned dirty amid a major drug ring operation. Also, Sarah wonders if it was a mistake to move in with Jess and Tali so soon.	_		
 Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz) Guest Stars: Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Michael Drayer (Evan Greeter), James Carpinello (Hugh Hill), Larisa Polonsky (Maggie), Victor Williams (Moses Reid), David Aaron Baker (Buck Allen), Shawn Parsons (Ray / Clayton), Tracy McMullan (Susan Kleinman), Anne Rutter (Gemma Greeter), J. Stephen Brantley (Earl), DeShawn Harold Mitchell (PD Officer), Teren Carter (Elwood), Lauriel Friedman (Elise Shalet), Tim Shelburne (Jason Shalet) Production Code: MW215 Summary: Jess and the Most Wanted team head to Tennessee to track down an undercover DEA agent who appears to have turned dirty amid a major drug ring operation. Also, Sarah wonders if it was a mistake to move 		Writer:	David Hudgins
 Carpinello (Hugh Hill), Larisa Polonsky (Maggie), Victor Williams (Moses Reid), David Aaron Baker (Buck Allen), Shawn Parsons (Ray / Clayton), Tracy McMullan (Susan Kleinman), Anne Rutter (Gemma Greeter), J. Stephen Brantley (Earl), DeShawn Harold Mitchell (PD Officer), Teren Carter (Elwood), Lauriel Friedman (Elise Shalet), Tim Shelburne (Jason Shalet) Production Code: MW215 Jess and the Most Wanted team head to Tennessee to track down an undercover DEA agent who appears to have turned dirty amid a major drug ring operation. Also, Sarah wonders if it was a mistake to move 		Show Stars:	Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Nathaniel Arcand (FBI Special Agent Clinton Skye), YaYa Gos- selin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan
Summary:Jess and the Most Wanted team head to Tennessee to track down an undercover DEA agent who appears to have turned dirty amid a major drug ring operation. Also, Sarah wonders if it was a mistake to move		Guest Stars:	Carpinello (Hugh Hill), Larisa Polonsky (Maggie), Victor Williams (Moses Reid), David Aaron Baker (Buck Allen), Shawn Parsons (Ray / Clayton), Tracy McMullan (Susan Kleinman), Anne Rutter (Gemma Greeter), J. Stephen Brantley (Earl), DeShawn Harold Mitchell (PD Officer), Teren Carter (Elwood), Lauriel Friedman (Elise Shalet), Tim
undercover DEA agent who appears to have turned dirty amid a major drug ring operation. Also, Sarah wonders if it was a mistake to move		Production Code:	MW215
		Summary:	undercover DEA agent who appears to have turned dirty amid a major drug ring operation. Also, Sarah wonders if it was a mistake to move



LaCroix invited Sara to move in. She said "yes". The two have been dating a short time and they were rushing into things, but they were both happy about the decision they made together and LaCroix had to leave her to unpack alone because he got a call to work. He and his team were tracking a federal agent. DEA Agent Clayton Smith was undercover in Tennessee.

He was working with his CI when he went dark. He didn't respond to calls nor did anyone know he was okay. Some Agents went around to see what happened to him and they found two dead

bodies. It had seemed like Smith either went crazy or he started dipping into the product because the evidence was pointing to him being the shooter. And no one wanted it to be known that the FBI was tracking down their fellow federal agent.

Those in power had wanted to keep Smith's cover intact. LaCroix and his team were investigating what happened to "Ray Kite" and what they were learning so far wasn't good. Ray Kite was a bookie. Money often changed his hands whenever he met up with his criminal informant otherwise known as Jason Shalet.

It was Shalet and his sister Elise who was killed. Their father had recently died. They were holding shiva at the house and that's where they had been killed. The evidence pointed to Ray because his on-duty piece was the one that killed the siblings. There was also the emptied chamber that had Ray's fingerprints all over it. The only thing that wasn't connected to Ray at the crime scene was the motorcycle prints. The team came to suspect that Ray had help. They were tracking down the motorcycle when Ray's phone turned on and the team went to the location. They later found Ray hanging. It had looked like he killed himself but LaCroix's team knew better and they found tracks from the same motorcycle tracks as before. Someone staged Ray/Smith's suicide. Whoever did that must have staged the rest and so Smith's cover had been blown.

The real killers must have known he was undercover and they tortured him for information. They wanted everything he knew about the car dealership. The same car dealership where Shalet worked. Shalet's boss has been smuggling drugs in vehicles. Shalet was informing on him to Smith and then someone found out.

The motorcyclists. They found out what was happening and they used Smith to get closer to the drugs they wanted to steal. The motorcyclists must have gotten information from Smith because they later hit the car dealership's secret lot. They killed someone right in front of two federal agents, but the agents weren't able to stop the bad guys from getting away and so they had to identify them by the DNA left behind.

The DNA revealed that one of the shooters is Evan Greeter. He just came out of prison for good behavior and now he's doing this. Greeter is also working with a woman. She was the other shooter. Together they were Bonnie and Clyding their way through the underbelly in this small town.

The pair were targeting the man who owns the car dealership. It's him that's moving the drugs and he's part of a wider organization. Buck Allen runs every decision he makes past the Board. No one knows who's on this board and how much control they had over the drug trade, but they were a huge organization, and Greeter was working through it. He went after Smith because Smith was investigating the organization.

He knew the ins and outs. After Smith, Greeter went for Buck Allen. He tried to interrogate him and his female friend got knife happy. She stabbed and killed Allen. Greeter and his girlfriend then continued their purge by killing two delivery men for supermarkets. Only the inventory wasn't for the supermarket. Greeter and his girlfriend found something hidden amongst the vegetables.

The reason Greeter knew so much about the organization is because his father was a part of it. His father died three years ago while Greeter was in prison and so Greeter isn't just stealing. He's making a power play. He wants to run the organization. He wants to run it because he had been promised that he and his mother would be taken care of after his father died but that never happened. His family was ignored for years.

They struggled to make ends meet and all the while the board lived on. The woman running the board is who Greeter is most angry at. He stole the shipment from one of her trucks. He then went to her house. He held the woman hostage and he demanded everything. He didn't just want a cut. He wanted everything. He wanted a part of the money laundering business.

The board was laundering money for the cartels. Smith knew about it and he didn't care because he was dirty. He even kept the money that he was supposed to pay his informant with. Greeter found the 100k and he gave it to his mother. She was now being taken care of. She was off living the good life with her boyfriend and Greeter will be back in prison. The FBI found him before he could kill anyone else. They arrested him and they asked him about the money and he refused to say.

Later, Sarah's ex-husband came by the house and someone fired a gun but who could it be?

Season Three

Exposed (2)

Season 3 Episode Number: 30 Season Episode: 1

Originally aired:	Tuesday September 21, 2021
Story:	Dick Wolf, David Hudgins, Elizabeth Rinehart
Teleplay:	David Hudgins, Elizabith Rinehart
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Florin Penisoara (Gunman 1), Jeff Cima (Homeless Man), Samantha Blaire Cutler (Sunny), Alana De La Garza (Isobel Castille), Aedan Jayce (Young George), Patrick Klein (Swat Team), Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Annemarie Lawless (Andrea Weller), Missy Peregrym (Maggie Bell), Sarah Rich (Jamie Jones), Sibyl Santiago (Station Manager), Jonathan Sienkiewicz (Juan), Briana Starks (Diane), Zeeko Zaki (Omar Adom Zi- dan)
Production Code: Summary:	,



The first part of the episode was aired as the *FBI* episode S04E01 titled *All that Glitters*.

Several months after the shooting at his home, La Croix was back at work. He and one of his agents were cleared in the shooting. It was considered a clean shot because the man that was killed was attempting to murder his exwife and LaCroix's current girlfriend. But LaCroix's return to service was fasttracked because one of his agents had been shot.

Special Agent Crosby was shot while looking for a serial killer who had been in his unit in the army and that man was now involved in a pedophile ring. The ring was responsible for the death of three people. They also turned to a new hitman after the former one was arrested and the new guy was better equipped. LaCroix had just tracked him down when someone killed him.

Whoever killed their hitman made it off in a vehicle before he could be identified. There were witnesses and there was also another federal agent in the field. Special Agent Kristin Gaines was visiting from Miami. She had been tracking down the hitman. His name was Efraim Amit and he was a smuggler before he was a killer. He was smuggling either guns or drugs when Gaines started to investigate him.

She couldn't prove anything and she followed him to New York trying to put together what he was up to. She, unfortunately, wasn't able to stop him from murdering a fifteen-year-old trafficking victim, but she was there to see him get murdered by a different set of hitmen. Whoever was behind the deaths was cleaning up. The hitmen were dying. This also connected to a much bigger issue. Human trafficking also had ties to the smuggling community and a whole set of hitmen at their back. The only lead that LaCroix's team had into them was a secretary. The secretary was on the board as a trustee to a company that owns the vehicle that killed Amit.

The secretary was labeled as a secretary for several shell companies around the world and she was the sheep's clothing. They later found her in an apartment of a trafficked teenager. She had been cleaning up evidence and the teenager was missing. The teenager was Sunny. She was a friend of the murdered teenager Julia and Julia had been worried about her because her dying words are that Sunny is in trouble.

Sunny's apartment held her cell phone but no teenager. The apartment instead had Sunny's roommate and the secretary Fiona. Fiona claimed not to have any idea about what's going on. The roommate proved differently. She proved that Fiona was neck-deep in what was going on. She was trafficking teenagers. She was doing it for her boss Collin Kent the billionaire.

Kent was the one who has Sunny. Sunny was a favorite of his and in fact, the team found a video of him sleeping with the fifteen-year-old girl and Fiona joining in as a third party. This is what made Fiona talk. She didn't want to go to jail so she turned on every rich man involved in the trafficking of teenagers and she even offered information on the crime scene that LaCroix himself came across.

LaCroix was chasing the hitmen when he found their latest victims. They killed four teenage prostitutes who were living on a yacht and being traded sex for drugs. Kent was trying to clean up anything connected to him. Kent uses underage girls to force men into "investing" with him. if they didn't pay up, he would threaten them with footage and pictures of them sleeping with underage girls. Kent also had a secret apartment. One of his victims who didn't even realize he was a victim had told the team about the apartment and so they went there but they were too late. Kent was gone. He ran off with Sunny. Sunny was one of his favorite girls and he also was set on her trading her for safe passage out of the states.

LaCroix managed to track Kent down to a house in the countryside. They went there and they were just short of catching him. Kent had fled the country. He was in the air and he still has Sunny with him. Kent had also shot one of the guys assisting him. The guy he shot had been his security specialist. He was also the guy that had all the blackmail material and so Kent made sure to grab all of that before he made a run for it. Kent was probably hoping to use the blackmail material to keep in style for the rest of his life now that he can no longer pretend to run an investment firm. He killed or has tried to kill everyone with connections to him and now he's airborne. He could land anywhere and the LaCroix's team wouldn't be able to catch him.

They would have to leave that part up to the FBI's International division.

The last part of the episode was aired as FBI: International episode S01E01 titled Pilot.

Patriots

Season 3 Episode Number: 31 Season Episode: 2

Originally aired:	Tuesday September 28, 2021
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Peter Stebbings
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	(Nataha Tah Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Orliz) Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Scott Deckert (Travis Baker), Sarah Hunt (Jolene Baker), Tom O'Keefe (Jim Martin), Eli Bridges (Cole Baker), Brian Cade (Milton Krabbe), Margaret Reed (Ellen Marks), Noelle P. Wilson (Velma Kelly), PJ Adzima (Deputy Eddie), Eleasha Gamble (AUSA Maria Scardino), Charles Everett (SAC Rashad Alero), Jeffery Benson (Brady Baker), Todd Cerveris (Sheriff Watts), Morgan Lennon (Callie Martin), Jamal Thomas (SWAT Commander), Jared P-Smith (SWAT #1), Briana Starks (Diane), Erik Potempa (Chester), Bob Celli (Jed Ferguson), Alan Barnes Netherton (Scott), Matthew Robert Ryan (Guardsman)
Production Code:	MW302
Summary:	New Fugitive Task Force member Kristin Gaines joins Jess and the team, as they head to D.C. to find a dangerous fugitive from the Jan. 6 Capitol riot.



There was a mass shooting at a popular hotel in Washington DC. The manhunt for the shooter was given to LaCoix's team because one of the victims was a federal officer and so the team traveled to the capital to investigate. They were down two people what with Crosby recovering from his injuries. Hana also was taking care of her mother and it will still be a while before she comes back. In the absence of two of his agents, LaCroix reassigned Special Agent Kristin Gaines to his team. She was a trained officer that the

team has worked with in the past and she worked out of the Miami office. She's worked with the team before but that had been when they were running point on the case and so it was different when she got a say.

Gaines immediately demanded a chance to lead. LaCroix's surprisingly let her and that wouldn't have happened if his mind had been in the game. He hasn't really been the same since the shooting at his house. His family hasn't been the same. His daughter and girlfriend both almost died. They've withdrawn since the incident and LaCroix doesn't know what to do. But he didn't allow his own concerns to let him forget the bigger picture. The mass shooting was the issue at hand. The intended victim seems to be Callie Martin and she was a concierge at the hotel. She was also living with her father since he got injured in the attack on the capital. He was a police officer and the injuries he sustained force him to take medical leave.

It seems his daughter has been trying to get him justice. Callie started researching the FBI's Most Wanted page and she ran images against the photo IDs that her hotel collects on all their clients. She accessed that information without her bosses knowing. She also turned in a few. She turned in Milton Krabbe and he was absolutely insane. He believed that the current government was illegitimate because the guy he voted for didn't win. Krabbe tried to overturn the government on January the 6th and he was part of a movement that saw several dead because of it. Krabbe was a former military. He was part of a militia group and they were a bunch of former servicemen fighting against the government.

They didn't believe the current government held jurisdiction over them. Krabbe's lawyer was Jeff Ferguson and he was a part of the group. He wasn't even a defense attorney. He didn't usually see inside of courtrooms and yet he was representing two men accused of rioting during the violence in the capital. The other man was named Travis Baker. He matched the description of the shooter in Callie's murder and his sister-in-law rented rooms during the riot. Her husband also matched a photo of a rioter. It seems Callie reported the rioter to the FBI tip line and the person who took the call was the rioter's wife. The FBI Agent who did that believed the same crap as the rest of them do.

The agent thought Biden stole the election. She called the Baker brothers because she thought they would "talk" to Callie and get her to retract her statements. The agent also claims she didn't think they would kill her or be violent. They literally were known for violence and that somehow slipped her notice because she was so in love with the former president that she wanted him back in the office. But the agent was arrested. She will be facing years in prison for the part she played in a murder and the federal offense she created when she unmasked someone from the tip line. This woman gave the Bakers the information. Which she owned up to in the end and so that gave them leave to arrest the brothers.

There was just one issue with that. The brothers went on the run. Travis and Cole Baker took Jolene Baker and her son with them. The team was looking for them when they were hit. Someone began firing at them and the team followed this person once they stopped firing. They followed Jolene into a trap. It seems she and her brother-in-law were having an affair. They murdered her husband together and now they were trying to kill federal agents together. The team quickly realized they were about to be ambushed. They got out of the situation before anyone could be hurt. They also came back with military reinforcements and so the only thing that stopped them from going in guns blazing was the fact there was a child in there.

Brady was a teenage boy. His uncle told him that his dad was killed by the feds and then he sent him outside with a gun. Gaines found him. She convinced him to put his gun down because she showed him that his father hadn't been shot and that his uncle most likely killed him with a chokehold. With Brady wising up to his uncle's machinations, he walked away with the feds and his mom ultimately chose him over the cause by rushing after him. Travis tried to make one last stand and he was killed by a sniper bullet. The bullet saved Gaines's life. She later thanked Ortiz for taking the shot and the team was able to call it a day.

LaCroix returned to his family where he found out his daughter got sent home for vaping. He hadn't wanted to punish her because he thought she had learned her lesson and his girlfriend disagreed. She thought the teenager was pushing boundaries and will only get worse.

Tough Love

Season 3 Episode Number: 32 Season Episode: 3

Originally aired:	Tuesday October 05, 2021
Writer:	Stephanie Sengupta
Director:	Marc Roskin
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Kellan Lutz (FBI Special Agent Kenny Crosby), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Maxwell Whittington-Cooper (Luke Hadley), Eric T. Miller (Keith Saun- ders), Philip Hoffman (Judge Stuart Weaver), Migs Govea (Nick Vargas), Elizabeth Morton (Jennifer Hayes), Emily Hall (Emily Wilton), Kymbali Craig (Erica Norris), Claudia Severance (Molly Kendall), James Foster Jr. (Janitor Harry Toler), Kerry Flanagan (Court Officer Bones), Jesse Charles Friedman (Court Clerk Joey), Oriana Bustamante (Ingrid Var- gas), Lia Lando (News Reporter), Richard B. Watson (Eddie Groff), Eve- lyn Howe (Sgt. Fisher), Jay Cobian (Jack Vargas), Jeter Rivera (Patient), Aidan Mohomedally (Juvenile Defendant)
Production Code:	MW303
Summary:	When a judge known for serving harsh sentences to juveniles is mur-
Summary.	dered, the team looks into his lengthy list of cases in the hunt for his killer. Also, Kristin faces family hurdles while resettling with her teenage daughter in New York City.



A juvenile court judge was murdered in Ohio. He was first beaten, tortured, and then killed. His killer even made him wear a sign that said "criminal". The judge's name was Stuart Weaver. Judge Weaver was controversial because he carried zero tolerance for any offender. This included first-time offenders as well as low-level offenders and so he had a lot of enemies. LaCroix's team had no problems with identifying the Unsub who killed Weaver. The young black man was following the judge. He sat in on his latest hearing and

he waited in his car until Weaver left to follow him. The team knows what their killer looks like. They just didn't know his name. The Unsub was in any of Weaver's files and what was included in the files turned out to be proof that Weaver was corrupt.

Weaver became a zero-tolerance judge after he started to get paid to sentence kids to out-ofstate juvenile detention centers. He was always hard before. But he became zero tolerance after the payments began and since then he's been paid almost two million dollars. Weaver sent kids all over the country to these programs. One of the programs had a therapist who thought it was her job to tear down kids and so she was the next "victim" for the unsub. Molly Kendall was killed the same way as Judge Weaver. She was also found wearing a sign that said "soul crusher". The only connection the two supposed victims had in common was a juvenile detention facility called Beech Mountain Academy. Weaver sent kids there. Kendall treated kids there. The team went to the supposed school with photos of their Unsub and the director refused to say if he knew him because he couldn't reveal any information on their patients. It was the janitor who identified the kid. He said their Unsub's name was Luke Hadley and that he escaped a month ago. It turns out the facility tortures children. Refuses to feed them and then makes them fight for food. Puts them in solitary for months on a time. Ties them and lets them soil themselves. The correction center was a horrible place for children and that's why the janitor didn't let the director know that Hadley had a cell phone. It was counted as contraband. The janitor collected and he handed it over to LaCroix's team.

The team used the cell phone to find out who Hadley was speaking with on the outside. They found Emily and they told her to contact Hadley for them. She didn't want to at first. She had been at the Academy as well. She was a survivor and she met Hadley on a survivor's webpage. He went there after his girlfriend committed suicide. His girlfriend Sarah Hayes had also been at the academy. She was sentenced to three years for getting into a fight at school with another girl and she was sentenced by Weaver. What the girl experienced at the place was enough to make her kill herself the moment she was released. This was the trigger for Hadley. Hadley didn't have anyone besides the other survivors. His family wrote him off after he got sentenced.

Many of their families wrote the kids off. Hadley thought the same had happened to Sarah and so he went to Sarah's mother. He planned on killing her too when she surprised him. She had seen the light. Sarah's mother never thought her daughter would be harshly sentenced and she even hired a lawyer to get her daughter out of that hellhole. Hadley didn't kill Sarah's mother. He forgave her for Sarah's death and tied her up just so he could steal her car. The FBI found the mother. She told them about the car and they chased it. Hadley had been with Emily. He asked her to shoot at the officers and she couldn't and so he threw her out of the car in full view of law enforcement. Emily was killed. She was killed before she could reveal the rest of Hadley's plan.

But the FBI got a warrant for the school. They believed Hadley would return there to possibly burn it down and so they found out his plan there. He kept a journal. In it, he put a picture of a guy in the eye of the hurricane. The team had known by then that Hadley was going after the eye of the hurricane and they asked the director about who was in the picture. The director was under arrest. He was arrested for abusing the children at the academy and he was only cooperative because they threatened to use it against him in court if he didn't help. The director said the man in the picture was Eddie Groff. He owns the school. He created the program for how they treated the kids. Groff was the one behind everything and that includes payments to bribe a judge. The team later found Hadley torturing Groff.

They tried to talk him down. Hadley said it was too late for him and he killed himself. The academy was abruptly closed. The staff was all being investigated for child abuse and Groff faces corruption charges. The case came to a close but Special Agent Kristin Gaines was looking for a place to live in the city and her ex-husband suggested an apartment in his building. He said it would be better for their daughter. This way she could take the elevator to stay with him whenever Kristin had to leave the city on short notice and so Kristin agreed to take the apartment. She just didn't know if it was going to end well with her ex or if they would be at each other's throats again with living so close.

Inherited

Season 3 Episode Number: 33 Season Episode: 4

Originally aired:	Tuesday October 12, 2021
Writer:	Wendy West
Director:	Romeo Tirone
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy
onow otaro.	Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Shervil Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes
	(FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin
	Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez
	(Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Tim Martin Gleason (Stephen Beck), Allen
	Theosky Rowe (Frank Zhao), Laura Kai Chen (Jeanney Zhao), Emily
	Donahoe (Francesca Brighton), Robert Farrior (Kevin Carragher), Gary
	Lee Mahmoud (Brice Lonner), Jonathan Holtzman (Rodney Harlock),
	Ashley Chiu (Carrie Chen), Carol Mazhuvancheril (Asher), Andrew
	Pang (Luo Pei An), Shanta Parasuraman (SA Brindi Arya), Sakura Lin
	(Grace), Crystal Chau (Jen), Luke Naphat (Sam Zhao), Kenny Wong
	(Good Samaritan #1)
Production Code:	MW304
Summary:	The team must determine if the kidnapping of a young Chinese-
	American woman is a random hate crime or if she was specifically
	targeted, in order to find her. Also, Jess and Sarah struggle with Tali's
	continued rebellious streak.



A woman was abducted on the street. The victim was Carrie Chen. She was leaving from a dinner with her friends when a van pulled up alongside side her and a man came out to grab her. Some pedestrians spotted what was happening. They all tried stepping in and the kidnapper took out a gun.

He killed two people to in order to grab Carrie. He yelled out "all you people should go back to your own country" before getting into the van with Carrie and driving off. Carrie is Asian American. She

was born in Hong Kong and she still spoke out against the Chinese occupation of her home country. Carrie received a lot of negative pushback from people in China. She also received a lot of negative attention anyways since the pandemic and the increase in hate crimes against Asian Americans.

There was also the fact that Carrie was married to a white man. They lived in an affluent white neighborhood and being an interracial couple wasn't easy. Carrie's husband is a wealthy chemistry professor from Princeton. His name is Stephen Beck. He was out of town at a conference and he flew back in town a few hours after he heard about his wife's kidnapping. It wasn't long before Beck was contacted.

The kidnapper wanted fifty grand in cash and Beck had it. He kept it in a safe because he and his wife stopped trusting banks during the pandemic. Beck, followed by LaCroix's team, went to the meet up with the money. He was waiting for the kidnapper when two Asians started to walk up to him with guns drawn.

LaCroix's team spotted them. They also saw the kidnapper. The kidnapper didn't seem to be working with the Asians and yet the Asians were proving a bigger threat. The team were forced to act. They stepped in. They killed the armed men and unfortunately the kidnapper got away in the conflict.

LaCroix tried to hunt down the kidnapper. Only he managed to evade all detection and so there was no capturing him. The team chose to focus instead on the men they killed. They men were Chinese nationals who entered the country on fake passports and they seemed intent on getting to Beck. Beck was a well-known professor. His research was based on eliminating all defects in the body and he showed off his research on a recent trip to China. And he was China for five more days than he had to be.

The team thought that was a little long to go sightseeing during these times. Gaines reached out to an old CIA friend and they learned that the CIA suspected Beck of being a Chinese spy. The CIA couldn't prove anything. They just know that the research that Beck was doing was something the Chinese were doing as well. The Chinese has even created two HIV-immune babies because their laws a little more lax in allowing embryo experimentation.

But the United States has very strict laws against that and that's why Beck's research was in such high demand. His research would cure diseases with genetic manipulation. He's turned down offers from big pharmaceutical companies and for the most part he seems like a good guy who loves his wife and was just trying to do his part. And so it was shocking when he was kidnapped as well.

The team found Beck's home ransacked. Beck was missing and so was the fifty thousand dollars in ransom money. The team had no idea what was going on. If this was just about money, then Beck wouldn't have been taken as well and so they looked again at Beck. They learned more about his research. Beck was seen on security footage entering his medical lab and he managed to grab a hold of a blood bag. The team looked into it.

They learned he had opened Sam Zhao's file. He was a sick kid who had been turned down by Beck for his clinical trial. Beck had clearly been kidnapped to treat the boy and so that clued in the FBI about who took both Beck and his wife. Beck and his wife had been kidnapped someone was trying to save young Zhao. It was his father. The father arranged the kidnappings with a friend. The friend did it for the money. He now wanted more money.

The father was forced to kill the friend. The father also forced Beck to give his son the clinical treatment and the treatment was going south when the FBI came in. They talked down Zhao's father. They convinced him to turn himself in. Zhao was rushed to the hospital and both Beck and his wife were freed. It turns out Beck wasn't a spy. He stayed on in China to get a custom made jade ring created for his wife and it was supposed to be a surprise but then he told her the second he saw her that he got her the ring. And so he really wasn't a spy.

He's just a guy that did something nice for his wife.

LaCroix's team were able to go back home and LaCroix was personally dealing with a teenager that was lashing out. His daughter was getting out of control and it was hard on his girlfriend with him being out of town so much for work.

Unhinged

Season 3 Episode Number: 34 Season Episode: 5

Originally aired: Writer: Director:	Tuesday November 02, 2021 Melissa Scrivner Love Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Tim DeKay (Angelo Carpenter), Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Clarke Thorell (Fred Duncan), Gregory Perri (William Duncan), Dan Am- boyer (Todd Carter), Dana Berger (Vicky Brokaw), Taylor Cooper (Zadie), Erica Sweany (Rachel Dunn), Thomas K. Belgrey (Pat McK- endrick), Geraldine Leer (Sally Wiggins), Carlos Andrickson (Ramon Raos), Bethany Lauren James (Anna Raos), Dan Cordle (Dan Wiggins), Jeremy Burnett (Ollie), Amalina Ace (Abby Dunn), Hope Blackstock (News Anchor), Lliam Nixon Cesar (Michael Raos)
Production Code: Summary:	MW305 After a deadly fire at an arcade, the team discovers the blaze was just the first step in an intricate plan to exact revenge on one of the victims. Also, Hana rejoins the team, finding new adjustments in all aspects of her life.



Special Agent Hana Gibson is back. She left the team to take care of her mother because her mother's cancer back and she hadn't wanted to leave her alone during a pandemic. But her sister is stepping up now. Hana is free to come back to work and the moment she does she noticed that everything's changed. Crosby isn't there.

He was injured on the job and he's back home healing. Hana's roommate was in fact Crosby's girlfriend and so she's also losing her roommate because

she wants to go to Oklahoma to be with Crosby. Hana is therefore without her best friend as well as her roommate. She also came back to the job to find out new girl Special Agent Kristin Gaines has been doing her job.

Hana was barely back a day when the team caught a case. The case pulled all of their focus because it was a multiple homicides case and it involved arson as well. The place that was torched was a family fun center. It had games and bowling. It was a place for families to hang out and have fun and someone torched it. They also went there with the intent purpose of killing the owner's son.

The son's name is William. William Duncan. William managed to survive the attempt on his life and he made it out of the burning building. William's coworker and his coworker's son hadn't been as lucky. William was asked about that night. He remembered two people. He didn't remember much else and so William was asked about enemies and he said his addiction might have been a factor. William is a gambling addict. He started owing people money and so he took out a loan with a loan shark. William offered up the man's name and the team looked into him. it was as they were doing research that something new cropped up in the case. The people that almost killed William weren't the only ones after him. There was another guy there to kill him and he was mad about missing his chance.

This other guy also got to heart of what happened before the FBI did. The hired thug had found out the couple that targeted William had been paid by his father to burn down the family fun center so that they could collect insurance on it. The father wanted to pay back his son's debts and arson was the best way to do it.

But no one was supposed to get hurt. The people that Fred Duncan hired had panicked when they saw the janitor and the janitor's son and they killed them both. Which in turn implicated Fred in a double homicide. The thug meanwhile got closer to the suspects than the FBI did. He confirmed that Fred paid off these people who attacked his son and that Fred is in hiding. The thug went after him. Thee FBI meanwhile continued to investigate. They spoke with William and asked where his father was. He couldn't say. They asked him who else might know and William couldn't think of anyone because besides himself there was just his sister. The same sister that moved out when she was teenager and changed her name.

The FBI tracked down the sister. They asked her about her father and she said her father was the reason why she moved out. Her father had tried to rape one of her friends during a sleepover. Rachel tried to tell her mother about it and her mother turned a blind eye. So, that's when Rachel moved out. She ran with a wild crowd and she went on to have a little girl. Her daughter is now thirteen and the team asked where she was because the young girl might be in trouble. The team went looking for the girl. She couldn't be found and that might be a problem because they also learned something new about the man after Fred. Fred had raped and killed the thirteen year old daughter of the landscaper.

Only he never served time for the crime. Fred instead pinned it on someone who worked for him and that guy was sent to prison for thirty-five years. Angelo was just released two weeks ago. He came out of prison looking for revenge and he isn't going to stop until he gets it. He kidnapped Fred. He kidnapped Fred's granddaughter. His plan for them was so sick that no one could go though with it. Angelo wanted Fred to rape his own granddaughter. She's thirteen like his other victims and so Angelo wanted to prove a point but he was stopped before the heinous act could occur. The FBI rescued both Fred and his granddaughter. And Angelo chose to die rather than go back to prison.

But the granddaughter heard Fred's confession and so now he faces repercussions for all the murders he caused.

Lovesick

Season 3 Episode Number: 35 Season Episode: 6

Originally aired:	Tuesday November 09, 2021
Writer:	Ticona S. Joy
Director:	Jean de Segonzac
211000011	
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy
	Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes
	(FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin
	Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez
	(Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Jay Karnes (Cecil Walsh), Eden Malyn (Nora Bryant), Tonye Patano
	(Susan Barnes), Fedna Jacquet (Charlotte Gaines), Philip Hernandez
	(Mario Gomez), Stephen Mark Lukas (Daniel Carter), David R. Nash
	-
	(Eli Prandt), Cristala Carter (Rachel Morris), Brenda Crawley (Lau-
	ryn Harrison), Jenny Strassburg (Ellen Walsh), Lizzy Plimpton (Shelly
	Lewis), Allen Fawcett (Father Adam Jones), Terrence Shingler (Liam
	Smith), David F.M. Vaughn (Dog Walker), Nazario Maisonet (Neigh-
	bor), Violet Adams (Amanda Walsh), Eva Jette Putrello (Karlie Walsh),
	Raigan Newton (Anais Barnes-Gaines), Dominique Nieves (Terrified
	Woman)
Production Code:	MW306
Summary:	The team searches for a man who killed his while family. They Find
Summary.	his behavior odd. They later learn he killed a priest. He later abducts
	*
	a woman whom he appears to have an obsession for they look into his
	past and Find no connection. He later attacks a man who has ties to
	the woman he abducted. They then take a look at the woman's history
	and discovers the answer.



LaCroix's team was looking for a family annihilator. They were looking for a man named Cecil Walsh. Walsh murdered his wife and daughters. He married his wife in 2018. His daughters were from previous relationships and there didn't seem to problems in the family. The only problems were financial. Walsh was fired as an engineer. He was in heavy and the house was foreclosed.

His family would have lost everything. LaCroix's team suspected he murdered his family before that could happen and

so they originally thought it was ego. But it was so much worst than that. Walsh wasn't actually fired from his job and he in fact resigned after being offered a promotion with a raise. Walsh walked away from all that money for a reason. A reason that LaCroix's team didn't see at first but one they eventually saw for themselves.

The team looked into the family. Walsh went out of his way to alienate himself from the family. He excluded himself from all family photos and he never loved his wife. When he quit his job, he said there wasn't enough money in the world to heal this pain. The team hadn't known what he meant by that and the body count continued to rise. Walsh later killed a priest.

He killed him with a belt instead of his hands because he wanted to draw out the pain and so it didn't make sense. The family annihilator is usually a narcissist. They kill their families because they don't think those families could live without them and yet Walsh alienated himself that same family. He didn't want to participate in photos or events. And the best thing he did for his family happened right before he killed them.

Walsh threw a disco party for them. He went all out in decorating a room in the house and bought his family lavish gifts that he couldn't afford. The family was so happy. They couldn't wait for their next surprise and that's when Walsh killed them. Walsh is a dangerous guy.

The team was still trying to figure out why he killed his as well as why he killed that priest when Walsh made his next move. Walsh kidnapped someone. He kidnapped a woman by the name of Nora Bryant. She was a friend of Walsh and they had some falling out. The falling out was when she got engaged to her boyfriend. Walsh tried to talk her out that decision and, when that didn't work, he began harassing and stalking her.

Nora cut off contact with him. She wanted nothing to do with him and so she tried to run when she saw him but he caught up to her and kidnapped her at gunpoint. Walsh got away with Nora. There was no telling where he took her and so the team asked why. Its clear that Walsh loves her. He killed his family so that he couldn't get away with what was dragging him down and start fresh with Nora.

But Nora doesn't want him. she's in love with her fiancé Daniel. Also, kidnapping is not going to lead to grand romance not matter what Wattpad tells you. Walsh does seem to care about Nora and that's why he attacked her uncle. Her uncle raised her after she was orphaned. He was emotionally abusive and Nora left right after high school and never looked back

Walsh found this uncle. He beat him and he told the other man that he should have been a better father to her. The uncle hadn't known what he was talking about at the time, but he knows now and he mentioned that Nora was adopted and that her biological mother called him looking for her. The uncle ignored the message. He never even tried to contact Nora to tell her about her mother and so it wasn't until LaCroix's team looked into Nora's biological mother that they learned her bio dad was Walsh.

Walsh killed his stepchildren and his wife and he quit his job because he wanted to focus on being a family with Nora. He and her mother had been teenagers when she was conceived. Nora's grandmothers sent the mother away and later had the baby was adopted out. Walsh never had a say.

Walsh therefore killed the priest that arranged the adoption. He killed his false family to make room for his "real" family and now he was trying to force Nora to love him. Only she couldn't. She couldn't love a man whose killed people and she knew he's killed people. She tried running away from him and he later caught up to her. he told her that if they couldn't be a family on earth, they could be a family in heaven. And so he was about to shoot her when the FBI arrived.

LaCroix's team took out Walsh and rescued Nora.

Gladiator

Season 3 Episode Number: 36 Season Episode: 7

Originally aired:	Tuesday November 16, 2021
Writer:	Spindrift Beck
Director:	Tess Malone
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes
	(FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin
	Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Alana De La Garza (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castile), Migs
	Govea (Nick Vargas), Romeo Brown (Sonny Langer), Christen Sharice
	(Esme Langer), Gillian Glasco (Mindy Thornton), Carly Brooke (Becca Shaw), Peter Rini (Bronson Styles), Oriana Bustamante (Ingrid Var-
	gas), Jay Alexander Cobian (Jack Vargas), Monique Vukovic (House-
	keeper), Jay DeYonker (Aaron Roe), Christine James Walker (Mered-
	ith), Porter Kelly (Detective Lee), Derek Mikula (Mike Short), Afsheen
	Misaghi (Boss), Gregory Jensen (Detective), Donovan Louis Bazemore
	(Frankie Langer), Sienna Elise Rivers (Haley Langer), Randolph Curtis Rand (Nash Toledo), Evan Zes (Ernie Dineley), Cathleen Trigg-Jones
	(Meryl Marks), Sean Patrick Folster (Doug Jones), James Georgiades
	(Gary Troglio)
Production Code:	MW307
Summary:	The team investigates the murder of a professional basketball player's wife, who was a famous lifestyle guru; Kristin and her ex-husband
	grow closer; special agent Isobel Castille checks in with the team on
	the high-profile case.



A a celebrity was murdered. The celebrity was lifestyle guru Esme Langer, She was a successful businesswoman and she was also married to Sonny Langer. He was a famous basketball player. This case and therefore his wife's murder was a media storm. LaCroix's team was brought in to help with the investigation. It was a special favor to the Special Agent in Charge.

LaCroix's team spoke with both Langer's widow and with her best friend. Her best friend was with her. It was

Langer's birthday and her husband couldn't be with her because he had a game. It was a part of Sonny's comeback. He didn't have his wife at his side because she was blamed for his slump last time and so she stayed away to stop the "curse". And it was her birthday.

Langer went out with her friend. Her friends convinced her to get drinks and then more drinks. Langer didn't have a problem with it. She returned home to an empty house drunk. Her husband stayed in the city because he had more games and her children were at sleepovers. But Langer had a stalker. This one guy would follow her around and he wasn't like the paparazzi. He would follow her to her children's school. She caught him at it and warned him away and he still showed up. Langer's friend told all of this to LaCroix's team. His team also believed the house was staged to look like a robbery to cover up what really happened and that was the stalker wanted to close to her. Langer's home had been ransacked following her death.

There were even signs of someone trying to access the safe in her bedroom. The FBI didn't have much but they went to the media with what they did have and it brought tips on the tip line. One guy called after he saw Langer's video of her stalker. He didn't see the face. He just recognized the jacket and identified him as Mike Short.

The team went to Short's address and they found his roommate murdered and Short dead from an apparent suicide. He was a pedophile. He couldn't risk going back to prison and that's what would have happened if the media identified him as a sex offender. He violated parole by going to an elementary school as well as taking photos. Short couldn't live with the possibility of prison and so he killed himself.

But he didn't kill Langer. Langer's wedding ring was recently sold and that happened after Short's death. The Special Agent in Charge wanted to go back to the media for help and this time LaCroix's disagreed. He thought they acted too hastily last time. He also thought that's why two men are now dead. LaCroix wanted to focus on the investigation and not the media frenzy around the case.

The team later learned that Langer wasn't wearing her wedding ring and that she stopped wearing jewelry altogether because of what happened to Kim Kardashian in Paris. Kim was a friend of Langer. Langer has been keeping her jewelry locked up in the safe ever since and so there's no way her ring could have been stolen off of her finger. It had to have been planted. The only one with access to the safe is Langer's husband and so he became the chief suspect.

The team went looking for Sonny. They didn't find him. They instead found his agent dead in the hotel room and the killed appeared to be Sonny. The team also learned of a recent interview he did. Sonny admitted to suffering from brain damage because of all the hits he took to his head and he was doing the experimental treatment that was supposed to have cured him. but his agent was on the board of the experimental treatment.

He was making a lot of money by pretending to cure Sonny and Sonny must have realized that. It's probably why he killed him. Sonny was duped into believing that he was getting better when he was in fact getting worse and so he probably doesn't even remember murdering his wife.

Her death however was the catalyst. Sonny realized he wasn't well after all and he began lashing out. He also collected his kids from his sister-in-law's house. The team didn't find out about that one until after the fact and then they went looking for Sonny and his children. They contacted Sonny using his sister-in-law's phone. They got him talking and they realized where he was.

He went to Hudson his old school. He wanted to play basketball with his children one last time. But then the FBI showed up. They convinced him to hand over his children without issue and so he said goodbye to them. And then Sonny told the agents what happened.

He was so confused that night. He was so turned around that he didn't realize what he was doing until after it happened and by then it was too late. Sonny explained himself. Then he killed himself. His final words were "examine his brain" because it could show he was suffering from brain damage and that the new machine hadn't healed him.

Gaines had a hard time accepting Sonny's death and so she stopped by her ex's apartment but he was there with his new girlfriend and it got awkward.

Sport of Kings

Season 3 Episode Number: 37 Season Episode: 8

·	
Originally aired:	Tuesday December 07, 2021
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Carlos Bernard
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Terry O'Quinn (Byron LaCroix), Jamie Eddy (Tessa Sanders), Michael Wartella (Willy Burke), Clint James (Solomon 'Sol' Pensky), Jennifer Roszell (Grace Roland), Tim Moriarty (Steven Bishop), Mike McGowan (Clyde Fogerty), David Whalen (Rizzo), Bruce Faulk (Buddy Woodson), Anthony Aguilar (Carlos), Valerie Kingston (Landlady), Ryan Black (Mike Udell), Earle Hugens (Reggie), Gregory Konow (Chuck Sanders), Jenny Maguire (Deb Sanders), Kyli Rae (Samantha Buell)
Production Code:	MW308
Summary:	A prized Kentucky racehorse is stolen and its groomer is taken hostage, the team learns they may be the only ones who consider the young woman's safety a priority over the horse's. Also, Byron returns to celebrate the holidays.



There were two men on a crime spree. One of them was Solomon Pensky and he does have a record. He wrote some bad checks in the 90s. There's been nothing since and so that's why the spree was so shocking. Pensky and his partner stole a horse. The horse was being transported. The driver was forced off the road and he would have been left outside along with the trainer if the trainer hadn't recognized Pensky's partner. She identified him as Willie. She worked with him at the farm and she could identify him.

The two men couldn't kill her. They needed her to control the horse and so they kept her alive. They later killed the driver. They were dumping his body at a lake when they were spotted by a members of the country club they had been on and so Pensky killed the two members. And that plus the body that was found in the lake meant this was a case for LaCroix's team.

LaCroix's team knew right away who they were looking for. One of the victims had taken a picture of Pensky's car and they traced it back to Pensky. The team just didn't know why he was killing people. They didn't know about the horse until they found the first victim and they realized the timing of events. Pensky was dumping the body when he was spotted and hence he killed again. The team looked into the driver. They found out he was transporting the horse and that the horse is missing. Along with the trainer. Her name is Tessa Sanders. She wasn't returning calls from the farm where she worked and her cell phone was found in the abandoned horse carriage. And so the team found out she was kidnapped.

They contacted Tessa's family. It was clear the stepfather had a problem with her. There might also have been an incident because Tessa left home when she was seventeen and never looked

back. There wasn't even any photos of her at the house. Her stepfather erased all traces of her. He said they weren't paying any ransom even if they were contacted and so Tessa would never reach out to either him or her mom if she could get word. The team later contacted the owner of the horse. She tried to pretend the horse wasn't missing. The team told her that the people who took the horse had killed three people and will probably kill Tessa once she's no longer needed but the owner didn't care. She merely wanted her horse back.

The horse that was stolen was worth six million dollars. It was a verifiable winner and Pensky and his friend knew this. They were going to ransom back the horse. Then kill the girl. The owner knew this and still she said she didn't want any help from the FBI. LaCroix's team followed her. They saw her get the money and they tried to follow her but her lawyer came out of the car and demanded that they stop following her unless they were going to arrest her. The lawyer also said they were putting the asset at risk. They didn't even remember Tessa or the human life that was on the line. The team didn't back down, though. They continued to follow the owner until she agreed to talk to them and they told her that they were the experts here. Not the corporate lawyer.

The lawyer was a sleaze. He advised the lawyer to just pay the ransom and the FBI said that the horse could be killed or left to starve somewhere once the bad guys get their money. But what they didn't know was the shift in plans. Tessa went from being a victim to a co-conspirator. She convinced Willie to cut Pensky out after Pensky tried to rape her and to tag her in. They were going to ransom the horse and keep the two million dollars in cash. Tessa also had her own plan. They made a video of Willie supposedly threatening her life and sent in to demand that the money be dropped off near the lake. They then drove to the drop off point. They watched Willie and Tessa come in on a boat and Tessa got one of the bags of money and left Willie behind.

Willie was arrested. His half of the money was confiscated and Tessa got away with her half. She got away with a million dollars in cash. The owner didn't care. The horse was found safe and in perfect condition and she thanked Tessa for that. She wasn't going to press charges. She was going to write off the million dollars as a reward fee for saving her horse. The FBI no longer had a case against Tessa and so they didn't go looking for her. And Tessa got away cleanly.

And the team went home to their families to celebrate the holidays.

Run-Hide-Fight

Season 3 Episode Number: 38 Season Episode: 9

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday December 14, 2021 Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes
	(FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin
	Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Terry O'Quinn (Byron LaCroix), K. Todd Freeman (Linwood Williams),
	Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Fedna Jacquet (Charlotte Gaines), Frank
	Deal (Capt. Tim Taylor), Marceline Hugot (Blanche), Reggie Talley
	(Eddie Williams), Kevin Tyler Rodriguez (Clay), Jeff Brooks (Maury),
	Mark Dancewicz (NYPD Cop 2), Oriana Bustamante (Ingrid Vargas),
	Mat Hostetler (Bomb Tech), Paul Anderson (SWAT Officer), Lucas
	Kane (Man / Rob Murphy), Matt Golden (Don), Amanda Leigh Bell
	(Terrified Shopper), Kwabena Ampofo (Mall Security Guard), Timothy
	David (Employee), Jason Etter (Daniel), Monica Delgado (Medic), Bob
	Leszczak (Cop)
Production Code:	MW309
Summary:	While holiday shopping, Barnes and Jess are caught in the middle
	of a mall shooting, with the exits rigged so no one can escape. Also,
	Gaines, Hana and Ortiz try to help from the outside, knowing their
	team's family members are inside and at risk.



LaCroix was at the mall doing some last minute holiday shopping. He was with his family and by coincidence he ran into Barnes. Barnes was doing some shopping as well. She was looking for a specific toy for her daughter and that toy seemed to be sold out everywhere.

But she and her wife were still trying to find the toy. Barnes's wife had to leave early and so she was the first to leave the group as the others were catching up. They were discussing LaCroix's daughter getting into boarding school when they

first began to hear the gun shots. There were shooters in the mall and thankfully both Barnes and LaCroix had their weapons. They just had to secure the civilians first. LaCroix had his family hide.

They did so. But it was hard because they saw the gunmen come around hunting people and the gunmen were wearing full body armor. They also had semi-automatic weapons. LaCroix couldn't risk his family by confronting the gunmen. He had to protect them first. He and Barnes tried to get out of the mall through one of the exits and unfortunately it was blocked off. It seems the gunmen made sure to block off the exits to keep everyone trapped inside.

Barnes managed to get a couple of calls out. She called the rest of the team to fill them in about the situation and she also tried to call her wife. Her wife wasn't answering. She didn't know if her wife got out of the mall in time before the shooting happened

LaCroix and Barnes couldn't hide forever. They knew that. They got his family and other survivors to a safe place in the mall. Afterwards, LaCroix and Barnes went back out with a retired Texan cop. They went looking for the shooters. They also helped people along the way and LaCroix's father went with them. He didn't have a weapon, but he was going to act as eyes and ears so that Barnes had some cover while she was out there.

Barnes was on the phone with Hana. Hana said the security cameras were down and so Barnes and Byron went to the security guard's office. They found the security guard hiding out. He said all the cameras are down and that they've been since that morning.

It turns out someone cut the wires. Only the security cameras were new and so they still had the old one there. Hana talked Barnes into getting the cameras back up and running. She saw the footage from inside the mall. She was able to see that there were three shooters in all and that her wife didn't get out in time.

Charlotte was still in the mall. She was a month away from her due date and she was doing her best to hide with a group of people. Barnes was worried about her wife. She wanted to bring everything to a close and unfortunately there were several roadblocks. This terrorist attack was well-planned. The shooters rigged all the doors with explosives and if they were moved even just a little then one would go off and that would trigger to explode as well.

The only way into the mall was through the roof. Gaines went with the NYPD to enter through the rough while Ortiz pursued the inside man and there was an inside man. A guy who works at the mall helped his buddies plan this attack. Ortiz arrested the guy and he learned that the guy was in contact with the shooters inside.

They were even bragging to each other. They mentioned how they shoot one woman who liked the other's ex-girlfriend. Ortiz identified himself on the walkie talkie. He said he was an FBI Special Agent. The person on the other hand then stopped talking and so Ortiz had to find out information another way. He searched the accomplice's home. He found out there was five bombs instead of four.

Ortiz informed Hana of this. Hana then told the NYPD and there was no telling where the fifth bomb was located. But in the meantime, Barnes managed to find her way. She reassured her that they were handling everything and then she asked her wife to continue to hide.

Charlotte tried to do so but her water broke and so she needed urgent care. Barnes and LaCroix didn't know about the situation as they went after the gunmen and they were later able to take out one of the shooters. They were also able to get a second one much later on. The two of them working together were able to get rid of the shooters but there was one problem remained and that was the fifth bomb. The fifth bomb was still out there and no one knew where it was located.

No one except the one guy that chose to stay home. He had the timers on the bomb on him and one of the bombs was set to explode in under three minutes. Ortiz questioned the suspect but all he would say is that the bomb was a failsafe and it was labeled "tomb".

Neither Ortiz nor Hana knew what that meant while Barnes did. Barnes knows the tomb was the warehouse of old equipment hidden inside of the security office. She went back there with LaCroix and the retired cop. They cleared out the security guard. They managed to find the bomb and Linwood the returned cop then grabbed it and it got it to a place where it could explode safely. And Linwood was alright.

He woke up to see his son by his side. His son was NYPD and he made sure to be one of the first inside of the building because he knew his dad was still inside.

And later the mall was cleared, but Barnes's day wasn't over because her wife was giving birth in an ambulance and so the team stayed around long enough to find out it was boy and everyone was healthy.

Incendiary

Season 3 Episode Number: 39 Season Episode: 10

	Turnelan Innuer 04, 0000
Originally aired:	Tuesday January 04, 2022
Writer:	D. Dona Le
Director:	Milena Govich
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), West Liang (Binh Dao), Sonnie Brown (Thuy Dao-Weldon), Jules Willcox (Louise LaCroix), Warner Miller (Jared Johns), Jo Twiss (Elyse Tooms), Michael Harney (Ken Weldon), Bonita Brisker (Lauren Williams), Tim Nicolai (Aaron Tooms), Lynn Kim Do (Linda Pham), Noah Kieserman (Valet Colin), George Gerard (Frank), Carole Denise Jones (Airport Escort), Gary Littman (Bill Mirica), Cormac Bluestone (Officer Bergmann), Kal Parekh (Boris Paulsen), Keet Davis (Armed Guard 2), Frank Bal (Armed Guard 1), Kevin Oliver Lynch (Supervisor), Erin E. Clyne (Casino Patron #3), Donald John Hewitt (Armed Guard #3), Christopher Parker (Casino Patron #4)
Production Code:	MW310
Summary:	The team hunts for a young man who is using napalm-style bombs to attack his targets. Also, with Tali away, Jess and Sarah begin to adjust to their empty nest.



Someone walked into Mapleton Casino to firebomb one of the dealers. He set her on fire with a device similar to a Molotov and that was created with napalm. He also used another device to set one of the security guards on fire. He grabbed that guy's gun and he shot to death another guard. But he guy got away. He didn't try to hide his face from the cameras. He was identified as Binh Dao. He was originally from Vietnam and he immigrated with his mom after the war there. His mom remarried after a couple of years. His stepdad

helped raised Binh and he and his wife were confused about why their son had suddenly become a killer.

Binh was a former Marine. He received a general discharge and he doesn't have a record or anything in his military file to explain why he did what he did. Binh also wasn't quite done. He went on to kill an elderly woman. The woman was the mother of one of his grade school friends and she helped him get a job after he was released from the military. She also helped his mother get a job. It didn't make sense why Binh would kill her, but what his family and friends said about it was different to what Binh's squad said about him. They said that Binh never fit in. He was short and Asian. He also had a chip on his shoulder.

Binh told his girlfriend that his best friend in the Marines had died in his arms overseas. The truth is that his friend died during a routine exercise and that he hadn't been wearing his vest.

If he had, he'd still be alive. Binh's friend was named Elkot. LaCroix had his people look into the circumstances surrounding Elkot's death and in the meanwhile they started to put the pieces of this mystery together. Binh was bullied as a child. He joined the Marines as soon as he could. He went on to be bullied there as well and once he was released he got a job that he hated. Binh was taking revenge on everyone he felt had wronged him. Even if it was just in his own mind.

Binh also stopped by his parents' house. He pulled a gun on his dad and he would have killed him if his mom hadn't stepped in. She called the police in spite of her husband telling her not to. Binh ran off before he could be arrested. His parents were later questioned. Ken said he didn't know why his son wanted him dead and Thuy had no idea why her son pulled a gun on a man who raised him. But Ken revealed something. Ken said that Binh confessed to him that he killed Elkot on purpose and so he made it out like Binh wanted to hide his shame. And that Binh didn't want his mother to know he killed his fellow Marine in revenge for the bullying.

Only that wasn't the truth. LaCroix figured out Ken was hiding something and thankfully the blackjack dealer woke up at the hospital. She knows Ken. Something that he died when asked. The dealer said that Ken was a regular at the casino and that he showed off so many photos of his son that she recognized Binh. Ken was a constant gambler. He gambled away all of the family's savings and he told his wife that her back surgery needed to be postponed because the hospital was overrun with Covid cases when the truth is he cancelled her surgery because he gambled away the money for it.

Thuy was brought in. She was told the truth and her first concern was still her son. She wants to help him, but she can't sign off on what he's doing and it seems he's doing everything for her. Binh's mother has a PHD in chemical engineering. She tried to get a job in her field and she even went through several interviews when she came to the United States. She just didn't get it. This was when a fellow mother told her to get real and got her job as a cleaner. Thuy ruined her back as she worked as a cleaner for over twenty years. Her boss fired her after she asked for time off to get her surgery. Binh later went on to kill that man.

Binh killed the woman who talked his mother into becoming a cleaner. He wanted to kill his stepfather for gambling away their savings and preventing his mother from having a surgery she needs. Binh also wanted to target the lab that should have hired his mom all those years ago. The team found him as he was about to go into the lab. He was carrying a bag full of explosives. The team got to talk him down by having his mother talk to him and she eventually got her son to hand over the explosives. Binh turned himself in. He was arrested without a fight and in spite of all o fit his mother was still telling him that as long as they had each other that everything was going to be alright.

LaCroix's later returned home to Sara. The two of them were going to watch a movie and it was time for them to start adjusting to be empty nesters. LaCroix's daughter is going to boarding school. She was going to live nearby to her other grandparents and so LaCroix didn't have to worry about her, but he couldn't stop himself from doing so.

Hunter

Season 3 Episode Number: 40 Season Episode: 11

Originally aired:	Tuesday January 11, 2022
Writer:	Rickey Cook
Director:	John Murray
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy
Show Stars.	Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes
	(FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin
	Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez
	(Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Nathan Wallace (Wally Turner), Lawrence Arancio (Dr. Robert O'Leary),
Guesi Stars.	John Bolton (Dan Parker), Andrus Nichols (Denise Turner), Bryan
	Burton (Chris Preston), Tia Dionne Hodge (Nedra Lewis), Allen Mc-
	Cullough (Colton Turner), John Wu (Ranger Jim Ashley), Frank Ri-
	dley (Matthew Pitts), Paul Whitty (Greg), Grant MacDermott (Detec-
	tive Karasak), Kris Eivers (John Clemons), Adam Huel Potter (Watkins
	Farr), Christine M. Campbell (Courtney Parker), Chris Wendelken
	(Cameron Early), Andrew Breving (Jamie Scott)
Production Code:	MW311
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force chases a killer who plays a twisted game of
	cat and mouse with his victims. Also, Hana shares something personal
	about herself with her new roommate, Ortiz.



The episode begins with a man recently released from prison who was hunted down before being murdered. This man was a convicted pedophile. He lived in the same city as his only known victim. It was therefore assumed that it was his victim that hunted down John wearing a Google Pro and who killed him out of revenge. But the brutality of the case. The fact that it was filmed and distributed meant it was given to LaCroix's team. They were the ones who looked into John Clemons. They questioned his victim. His victim de-

nies killing him much less so publicly and he also said that he was contacted by a lawyer about Clemons.

The Law Office of Nedra Lewis had contacted Clemons's sex abuse victim because they were making a case to sue the Boy Scouts of America. Clemons was a troop leader and it was quite known that he targeted the boys. The boys used to call his tent the bear cave because they knew it wasn't safe. The only known victim wasn't the only victim. The team later contacted the lawyer and she had a list of men who all claimed they were abused by Clemons. These people also had a thing against the Boy Scouts as well as the people that covered up what Clemons did. And one such person involved in the cover-up was later killed.

They were killed in the same fashion as Clemons. Her name was Courtney and she was accused of covering up Clemons's crimes against children. She and her husband claimed she had no knowledge. But the killer didn't believe this. That's why Courtney was abducted and then hunted down and killed just like Clemons was. The team figured out whoever was hunting these people was a victim. They looked into the list that was looking to sue and cross-checked it with known hunters in the area. They found Walter "Wally" Anderson. He was a known hunter who used the same signature to hunt down those people.

Wally was a loner. He was clearly one of Clemons's victims. The team went to go talk to his parents and his father was a jerk. His father claimed abused boys send out signals. They "ask" for it. He didn't think Clemons was in the wrong or that he was a predator. He also said his son wasn't a fruit. He denied his son ever having been molested. The mother was only a little better. She took her son to a therapist after she noticed how withdrawn he had become. Clemons had claimed that Wally ran off into the night and got lost. He never mentioned what Wally was running from. And his family hadn't wanted to pry.

But the mother did secretly take Wally to see a therapist. Wally never admitted to the abuse to the therapist but the therapist figured it out on his own. He tried to warn Wally's mother and she wasn't having it. She refused to believe it. She didn't want to face the fact that her son was a victim because as she told the therapist the Boy Scouts wouldn't have endangered boys' lives. The poor mother was realizing differently now and she will probably always have to leave with the decision to ignore the therapist's warning. Wally became a killer because he didn't get help. Wally also escalated things.

Wally went from killing everyone attached to the Boy Scouts' scandal to just hunting predators. The team later found two more victims. The men were both on the sex registry. One for statutory rape and the other for raping a twelve-year-old girl. Wally changed up his MO for them. He gave them one gun to fight over and he later hunted down the winner of that battle. Wally wasn't just killing to make a point anymore. He was doing it because he liked and the only thing that his victims had in common was that their victims in turn both shared the same therapist. And that therapist was Wally's therapist.

The one that tried to warn his mother about the abuse. Wally stopped going to him when he was a kid and he went back to him after he killed Clemons. The therapist confessed to everything. He confessed to helping Wally and he said he would do it again because he's been treating victims of sex abuse for the past thirty years. LaCroix told him that he's suffering from third-party trauma. Not that the therapist cared what it's called. He just wanted justice for the victims. The team was later alerted when Wally abducted his latest victim in broad daylight. They pursued him. They chased him down to the woods where they found Wally torturing a man accused of molesting a nine-year-old boy.

The team was able to bring down Wally thanks to their sharp-shooter but now there's a fear of copycats. Wally wasn't wrong when he said sexual violence leaves behind a mark on its victims.

El Píncho

Season 3 Episode Number: 41 Season Episode: 12

0 : : 11 : 1	T 1 D 1 0000
Originally aired:	Tuesday February 01, 2022
Writer:	Wendy West
Director:	Ludovic Littee
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy
	Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes
	(FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin
	Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez
	(Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Stephen Rider (Greg Galson), Molly Burnett (Tara McPherson), Migs
	Govea (Nick Vargas), Tasha Lawrence (Warden Love), Ana Isabelle
	(Emiliana Fereyra), Ramón Franco (Estevan Martín Maldonado), David
	Hughey (Charlie Simmich), Kevin Craig West (Captain Roland), Frank
	Rodriguez (Prison Priest AKA Luis), Ben Fankhauser (Local Re-
	porter), Tony D. Head (US Marshal Samuels), Tanya Rivero (Fe-
	male Reporter), Nikki James (Mother Superior), Elizabeth Evans (Amy
	Langtry), Michael Thomas Taylor (John Langtry), Averlin Quinn (Katie
	Langtry), Justin Masters (Dealer), Betsy Helmer (Redhead / Lucy Al-
	lans), Christopher Joseph Gray (Guard #1), Bob Leszczak (Cop and
	Hazmat Man)
Production Code:	MW312
Summary:	The team searches for a notorious Colombian drug lord after he es-
5	capes from a U.S. prison. Also, Kristin begins to open up to her ex-
	husband about her past.
	*



LaCroix and his team were brought in to tracking down escaped convict Estevan Maldonado. His escape from a supermax prison was well-planned and wellexecuted. It also wasn't his first escape. Maldonado has escaped twice before. He always goes to his stronghold. Once there, he's untouchable. Maldonado is traveling with one of his guards. The guard also killed his wife before running off with Maldonado and there's no hope he'll turn on Maldonado. Maldonado is wealthy. He's a drug kingpin. He also val-

ues loyalty. He doesn't have much family because his mother abandoned him at age seven and he bounced from orphanage to orphanage until the cartel took him in. And so loyalty is big to him.

Maldonado keeps everyone paid so that they stay loyal. Even the pet cheetah. But Maldonado went against the grain or in his case what he normally does to act out. He killed the priest that helped him in prison. The priest was basically passing on messages for him while he was behind bars and LaCroix's team later found him dead. Which again doesn't sound like Maldonado. Everyone assumed it had to be the guard he was with. Simich! Deputy Simich even brought him to a house owned by a friend and the friend's wife and daughter were found inside. The two took the poor frightened women hostage.

Simich wanted to take the woman's car. He wanted to flee without hurting anyone else and Maldonado shot him. He shot him because he couldn't afford for anyone to know they had a homosexual relationship. Maldonado apparently cared about his image than he did about loyalty. The team didn't know this and so they pursued the people they thought were still important to him. They found the airplane he would have used to escape. They confiscated. They also detained Maldonado's girlfriend. His girlfriend had recently had a baby while he was in prison and yet she was willing to abandoned that baby to go with Maldonado at the drop of a hat.

She was that terrified of him. Barnes could see it in other woman's face and there was nothing she could do about it because she can't help someone who doesn't want to get help. Maldonado was terrifying. The man made sure to rape a woman while before changing out cars. He was that insecure about his sexuality and not even the fact he has both a wife and a mistress made him feel secure as a man. But again the team didn't know this as they were looking for him. They were one step behind Maldonado. They were one step behind because they were traitor in their ranks and they didn't realize it until the same traitor sent them on a false lead.

It was a DEA Agent who was the traitor. He was also the father of Emiliana's baby. He said he couldn't help falling in love but he sent his son away to be safe and he couldn't risk killing Maldonado because it would have the entire cartel after him. LaCroix knew this man was at risk of dying in prison if it came out he slept with the boss's mistress, but they couldn't convince him to talk and so they had to throw him in prison. Odds are he'll die before long. But the team realized where Maldonado was going now that all other avenues were closed to him. He was going to head to the tunnels.

The same tunnels that are used to bring drugs into the United States. The team went looking for an opening to these tunnels now that no longer had the rouge DEA Agent impeding them and they found one beneath a nunnery. The team went there. They found Maldonado, but he took a nun hostage and so they were talking him down when a member of his organization came up behind him. Luis got Maldonado to the tunnels. Maldonado made sure to grab Gaines. He had a gun trained her at all times and he could have killed her. She even told him to kill her because she refused to help him.

Gaines had been taken hostage once before. She was undercover when her cover was blown and she was drugged and raped and tortured. So, she knew that nothing Maldonado could do would break her. She's already survived it. Gaines went for a knife and she overcame Maldonado. She could have killed him, but she didn't. She arrested him instead. Gaines had never talked about being taken prisoner before and so she later discussed it with her ex-husband. She told him he didn't have to feel embarrassed that he moved on. She wasn't in love with him anymore. She just doesn't want him keeping secrets or telling the kids to keep secrets. And that's why she finally told him her biggest secret.

Gaines felt free after she finally said what happened out loud.

Overlooked

Season 3 Episode Number: 42 Season Episode: 13

Originally aired:	Tuesday February 22, 2022
Writer:	Stephanie Sengupta
Director:	Milena Govich
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Christian Campbell (Daniel Osterholm), An- drew Kai (Craig Osterholm), Ross Degraw (Matt Lewis), Milica Govich (Michelle Walsh), Josh Clark (Homer Cortland), Rashad Demond Ed- wards (Joe), Melissa Maxwell (Beth Carey), Glenn Fleshler (Caleb Walsh), Bob Ari (Tucker), Alex Walton (Mason), Izabel Mar (Aubrey), Shaun Woodland (Officer Tyler), Laurie Wells (Laine Osterholm), Kara Rosella (Jeanine Osterholm), Kelley Heyer (Darcy Osterholm)
Production Code:	MW313
Summary:	The team searches for a businessman wanted for murder and an em- bezzlement scheme. Also, Jess takes advantage of his empty nest to properly court Sarah.



Daniel Osterholm has been stealing from his clients at a private investment firm for years. He was told about a client demanding an audit and threatening to enlist the help of the SEC. However, he disappeared around the same time that both his mother and daughter were murdered. Everyone assumed it was Daniel behind it and that he went on the run soon after.

LaCroix's team was brought in. They investigated it as a family annihilator situation and the only person that wasn't harmed was Daniel's son Craig. Craig

goes to college while living at home. He wasn't home during the murders. He returned home to find the bodies and he was the one to call it in. The local police also couldn't be much because they were either related to the victims or were friends with Daniel.

It was a small town. Everyone knew Daniel. Everyone liked him. He was a likeable guy even if he did embezzle millions from his firm and it was in fact millions. They did an audit after he failed to come in. They learned he's been stealing each and every client at the firm. Not just one.

The team also learned that Daniel wasn't their killer because they later found him murdered and stuffed in the trunk of his car. He couldn't have done that to himself. Therefore, the killer or killers were still out there. The team began looking for the shooter. They first investigated Daniel's murder for the biggest clues and they did so by checking into everyone he was in contact with.

Daniel went straight from the office to his home address on the night of the murders. He was there around nine to nine-thirty and his family's time of death was actually put around six o' clock. It was then clear that Daniel had nothing to do with what happened to his family. But he was targeted by the same man who killed his family and he wasn't alone. There was still Craig. Craig was staying with family during this trying time and the same man that killed his family had broken into the house with the gun. He tied up Craig's aunt. He dragged Craig out of the building and so the family dying like they did had nothing to do with Daniel or his crimes.

It was all about Craig. The Unsub even said as much. He bragged about the murders to Craig and he took Craig with him after he ran. The aunt was later found so she told the team what happened. The team went looking for Craig and to do that they needed to know why he was targeted. Why would someone harm his family to hurt him? The team looked into Craig. He was MeToo at the campus. He apparently uses and abuses women and so he stopped dating the college girls once they all agreed not to date him and he went after weaker fish. Craig began dating the girl from the wrong side of his small town.

Her name was Brittany Walsh. Craig abused her, but she never wanted to press charges against him and so he became the natural suspect after she disappeared. She disappeared right after taking a trip with Craig. The sheriff was asked to investigate it. Only he was related to Craig. He knew his family and thought the guy was a good kid. He failed to take into account that Craig was the last person to see Brittany alive. Or that Craig has a history of abuse. Or that Craig had taken her to a secluded cabin and unfortunately that cabin was never checked. The team went there looking for evidence and they found Craig being held hostage.

Craig had apparently told Brittany's father where her body was. He hadn't even tried to hide it. He put her in the freezer in the garage and no one ever checked out. The irate father would probably have killed Craig next but he was just so glad at finally finding his daughter that he didn't pull the trigger.

He instead turned himself in when LaCroix's team showed up. The man had wanted justice for his daughter and while he will now go to jail — the team also had evidence to put Craig there as well. Both men were arrested. They will both be facing charges. And to end the night on a good note — LaCroix was finally looking at his empty nester syndrome in a positive light. It meant he could spend more time with Sarah.

Shattered

Season 3 Episode Number: 43 Season Episode: 14

r	
Originally aired:	Tuesday March 08, 2022
Writer:	Elizabith Rinehart
Director:	Lisa Demaine
Show Stars:	Julian McMahon (FBI Supervisory Special Agent Jess LaCroix), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Terry O'Quinn (Byron LaCroix), Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Toby Hem- ingway (Harley Ross), Jennifer Regan (Kate Adams), Derrick Williams (Darian Johnson), Valisia LeKae (Jade Johnson), Chris Grant Wenchell (Arson Gallegos), Tommy Nohilly (Det. Casey), Kelly Swint (Lucy Carver), Billy Beyrer (Sawyer Carver), Ashley Patrice Bufkin (Laurie), Wilna Castillo (Marisol), Dylan Brown (Crystal), Joshua T. Crockett (Kelvin Johnson), Lori Hammel (Hope Larson), Stan Kang (Allen Lar- son), Christine McBurney (Female Neighbor), Brooke Brazer (Floor Nurse), Joanne Lamstein (Alicia Dutton), Vanessa Bontea (Woman), Elyana Randolph (Capri), Onie Maceo Watlington (Mia)
Production Code:	MW314
Summary:	The team pursues an abusive man on the war path to find his ex- girlfriend, who is trying to escape him for good. Also, Jess and Sarah make plans to take their dream vacation together.



The episode begins with a white man who broke into a prominent black family home to get something. He went on to kill the whole family the moment he got what he wanted and he slept in their bed afterward. He was that cold. The neighbors saw him leaving the next morning. They called it into the local police and the police later found the bodies of the family. The victims were Dr. Johnson, his wife Jade, and their fifteen-year-old son Calvin. The man responsible was identified by street cameras. He was Harley

Ross. Ross was a meth head. When the case was passed on to the FBI's most wanted unit, they thought that Ross could have broken into the home to get the prescription pad and so they checked that. And no one has used the late doctor's prescription pad lately.

Meaning it wasn't about drugs. It had to be about something else. The team looked into Ross and he's been in and out of trouble his entire adult life. His mother walked out when he was young. He was raised by his father and he inherited the house after his dad died. They found a second set of prints at the dad's house. It belonged to a woman identified as Lucy Carver. There were no signs of this woman at the house and at first LaCroix's team thought she could have been an accomplice. But her fingerprints weren't at the first crime scene nor was it at the second one. The second crime scene involved a hospital care coordinator and his wife.

The man known as Allen had worked with Johnson at the same hospital. They had both spoken to Lucy about her domestic violence situation with Harley and they tried to get her help.

She turned them down at first. Then she reached out to the online service they told her about and she escaped Harley. Harley was an abusive control freak. He sent Lucy to the hospital six times in seven years. They only got together because Lucy's father was another control freak and she, unfortunately, fell for something she thought was acceptable behavior. Lucy's parents died. Her brother was no longer in contact with her since she started dating Harley.

So, Harley was more than just abusive. He tried to cut everyone out of Lucy's life until it was just him and that's why she was so scared to leave him at first though she eventually did get the courage in the end. She left him. Harley couldn't let it go and that's when he started to hunt down Lucy. He targeted the men who convinced her to run. He got a hold of the website used to help her escape. Harley got into contact with someone around the same time that the FBI met up with the woman who ran the site. She was a good woman. She started helping victims of domestic abuse after her best friend was murdered by her boyfriend in college and so she told the team what she knew.

It wasn't much. The victim puts in order on a website of a nine-inch chain and one bracelet and one ring (9-1-1) and they get a message from whoever is on call that they could get an instant pickup. The transporter doesn't get the name or the details. They just take the victims to a host family. Harley had found out where Lucy was taken. He tortured a transporter for the information and if the team hadn't interrupted him — he would have killed the poor woman. Then from there, Harley went to the host's home where Lucy was hiding and he killed her host and made off with Lucy in a stolen car.

It was unclear at first why he wouldn't have just killed Lucy right then and there. Then they got Lucy's medical records. They found out that she had a baby about six years ago when Harley was in prison and they suspected he just found out about it. The team looked into it. They found the adoption agency that Lucy used. Her daughter Mia was sick with leukemia. The caseworker reached out to Lucy to see if she was willing to get tested and that's when Harley walked in. He found out about his daughter. He beat up Lucy. Lucy had to get out of there and she used the underground network for people like her.

But Harley caught up to her. He demanded to know where his daughter was because his daughter was his property and he wanted her to be under his control. Harley eventually found out his daughter was sick. She was at the hospital. He went there trying to kidnap her and LaCroix's team stopped him. They stopped him from taking Mia. Also, when he pulled his gun at Lucy, it was LaCroix who stepped into the bullet's path. LaCroix was shot. He later died from his wounds and that was the end of Special Agent LaCroix.

Incel

Season 3 Episode Number: 44 Season Episode: 15

Originally aired:	Tuesday March 22, 2022
Writer:	Zach Cannon
Director:	Carlos Bernard
Show Stars:	Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-
	Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent
	Kristin Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel
	Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Terry O'Quinn (Byron LaCroix), Jen Landon (Sarah Allen), Liam James
	McGettigan (Erik Perwin), Grayson Berry (Dr. Rueben Palomino), Mark
	Torres (Dr. Grossman), Nina Kassa (Vaughn), Alana De La Garza (Spe-
	cial Agent in Charge Isobel Castille), Laura Leigh Turner (Eden Cun-
	ningham), Will Dagger (Jericho Brown), Gabriela Campo (Callie), Wil-
	son Aldas (Stu), Kevin Townley (Christian), Sophia Parola (Mindy),
	Collin Antrim Miller (J.C.), Christopher Harrod (Phil Perwin), Deborah
	Rennard (Jodee Perwin), Shirleyann Kaladjian (Judith Brown), Matt
	Hopkins (Glenn Brown), Michael Sharits (Chance Robbins), Kelsey
	Lea Jones (Kyra), Evgeniya Radilova (Kellie), Ivana Grahovac (Jill),
	Sharaé Moultrie (Kyra's Friend), Mariana Cardenas (Nurse Magda),
	Jeffry Mora (Crew Guy), Rich Palmros (Man), Alex Purcell (NYPD Offi-
Production Code:	cer), Eric Phelps (J.C.'s Friend), Bob Leszczak (Policeman)
	MW315 The team must track down a mundarous member of the insel com
Summary:	The team must track down a murderous member of the incel com- munity targeting those he believes never gave him a chance. Barnes,
	Hana, Ortiz, and Kristin all deal with their grief in the wake of Jess'
	death.



FBI Special Agent LaCroix had been killed in the line of duty. He and his team had been hunting a suspect when he got shot protecting someone and he later died from his wounds. But with him gone, the team was no longer LaCroix's team. The bureau was looking for a permanent replacement for him. The team were also still operating and they caught a new case. They were looking for an unidentified man who shot up a wedding party before abducting the bride. The bride was Eden Cunningham. She called her kid-

napper by the name "Erik". She told him to stop once he started to shoot her fiancé and her wedding party. And he kidnapped her by gunpoint by dragging her into a waiting car nearby.

Before this happened, there was another run-in with Erik. He stopped by the bridal suite before the ceremony and at first the bride didn't recognize him. He's had plastic surgery since they last saw each other. He had to tell her who he was before she saw the resemblance to him and seeing him didn't bring about any fondness. Erik proposed to her. Her bridesmaid and her had thought it was a joke at first. They had laughed. They laughed until they realized he was serious. Erik then called Eden several names including "manipulative slut" before he ran off. The bridesmaid had wanted to call the cops and Eden had stopped her. Eden hadn't wanted to ruin her big day. Eden told her friend that Erik was just a guy obsessed with her and yet no one knew about him. It was until the team talked to people at Eden's work that their killer was identified. His full name is Erik Perwin. He was a loner. He never had friends or girlfriends. He was also overweight. He met Eden because she was his trainer at the gym and she was nice to him. He came to the gym almost everyday to see her. Then he disappeared. He disappeared for three months and not even his parents saw him in that time. And so that's when he chose to have surgery.

Erik thought if he had surgery that he would get the girl. Only, it didn't work like that. He later killed Eden after he failed to rape her and the team found the body. Erik threw away her wedding rings. He tried to force her to wear his engaged ring, but it didn't fit and that coupled with the failure to rape the object of his obsession was gave him the final push over the edge. It stopped being about Eden. It soon became about women in general. The team tracked down a plastic surgeon that Erik saw and that surgeon turned him down because Erik failed a psych eval. He was showing signs of an incel with body dysmorphia.

Erik was even on message boards. He talked about how if he got a new face that he was stop being an incel and when that didn't work because Eden rejected him — he changed his post. He gave in to being an incel. He blamed all women for not being loved by them. He targeted young ladies from a sorority house at his old college. It turns out this sorority had kicked him out of one of their parties and so Erik got his revenge by torturing two girls for fun. He didn't hurt the men that they were with. He just kept them locked up. Erik posted on the board after that. He claimed he had taken a black pill which was bad and he sent out a call to arms for every other incel.

Erik also tried to demand a refund from the plastic surgeon he managed to convince to perform his surgery. But the guy doesn't do refunds. Erik didn't hurt the surgeon only he did become threatening of his female assistant. Then, after he sent out the call to arms, there was a copycat. Another incel walked into a massage parlor that was a front for prostitution and he posted about in the message boards. He said he was removing temptation. He called on other incels to rise up and so this thing with Erik was becoming an epidemic. The new killer was Jericho. He knew Erik before this and that's why he became inspired.

Jericho as it turns out had a sex addiction. He used to get more than massages from that massage parlor and his parents kept putting him in treatment, but the treatment failed and he went back to the prostitutes. Jericho killed those women because his parents were judgmental bible thumpers who thought his lust was sinful. Jericho therefore turned to Erik once he saw that his old tutor had killed a bunch of women. The two men later met up. They stole a truck and were on the move as the FBI remained one step behind. The FBI only realized that the next target was going to be a model at the New York Fashion show once they saw that it was the close area of where the two met up.

It took them a little too long. Longer than usual because they all miss LaCroix and they snapped at each other. But once they did put the pieces together, they went running to the fashion show. They thought the incels would target the beautiful women and that wasn't it. The incels were targeting a male model by the name of Chance Robbins. He's the guy that incels all want to look like. They thought that if they looked like him that they would get the women and so the team came upon right as they took Chance hostage. They quickly shot and killed Jericho. And Chance saved himself by getting away from Erik.

Erik was going to kill himself next, but they came up behind him and they got his weapon away. Erik was going to prison for all the murders he committed.

And later the team helped Sarah finish painting her dining room as a way for them to be together to process their grief.

Decriminalized

Season 3 Episode Number: 45 Season Episode: 16

Originally aired:	Tuesday March 29, 2022
Writer:	Melissa Scrivner Love
Director:	Tim Busfield
Show Stars:	Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle- Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), YaYa Gosselin (Natalia 'Tali' Skye LaCroix), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Alana De La Garza (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille), Enid Graham (Laura Mercer), Nick Thurston (Will Conway), Keeley Miller (Marianne Conway), Tonye Patano (Susan Barnes), Lilli Stein (Natalie), Zach Grenier (Vasily Matrushok), Michael Boxleitner (Michael), Aria Goodson (Rachel Conway), Cullen R. Titmas (Montpelier PD Detective), Zalman Akbashev (Andrei), Mario Peguero (Victor Ruiz), Wendy Gutierrez (Lupe Ruiz), Wesley Volcy (Raymont Griffiths), Gabriel Wright (Rodney Griffiths), Tatyana Yassukovich (Olga), Colin Hylander (Vermont Police Officer), Ellie Fishman (Julie), Logan Wyllie (Baby Theo)
Production Code:	MW316
Summary:	The team gets called to Vermont after a married couple who grow ille- gal marijuana massacres their employees; Barnes begins to regret not taking any time off to bond with her new baby.



The fugitive task force wasn't the same without LaCroix. They were still operational. But now there were constant power struggles over who was in charge. The FBI hadn't officially named anyone to replace LaCroix yet. The team was still waiting on word from them on who was in charge and in the meantime they did the job. They were given a new case.

A married couple had gone on a killing spree. They killed a couple who stole from them. These other couples were Lupe and Victor. They were migrant workers on the

murderous couple's pot farm. They saw how much Will and Marianne Conways were making. They got jealous. They were especially jealous of the fact that one couple got to keep their child while they themselves had lived apart from their children.

This was why they stole the money. They wanted to use it to get back to their kids and they tried escaping in a van, but Will and Marianne followed them in their car and they later ran Victor and Lupe off the road. It created a car fire. One that burnt up the money they stole. Will got angry and so he killed the second couple and then he killed the people in the back of their truck. They were left without a car when they crashed into the van. They tried to make it back to their property on foot and by the time they did they had run across the FBI. The FBI had gone to the house. They found the couple's daughter with the nanny.

The nanny was the one who alerted the police to the missing couple because they failed to come back for their daughter that night. Something they've never done before. The nanny had been concerned and that's how the bodies were found. It tracked back to the couple. The couple

saw the FBI's presence. They realized they couldn't collect their daughter and so they settled on collecting their savings policy. They went to their cellar on the property. They found FBI Agents already inside and so Will shot at them to buy his wife enough time to empty the safe. Will accidentally caused a fire with all those bullets. And so it was imperative they escape as soon as possible.

But the couple also locked the cellar after they left. They left behind Gaines and Hannah in the burning building and it was a miracle they were able to escape. So, that was attempted murder of federal agents now on the record but they made out and they went on to look into the couple. The couple had stolen seeds from their safe. The seeds were being tested and it turned out to be marijuana. They were in a legalized state only they couldn't get a license. They had an illegal pot farm. Or they did before they set fire to it. The pot farm was also tied to some money laundering that Hana later learned was connected to the Russian mob.

The pot farm was merely an escape. The real business was money laundering and the couple had been helping the Russian mob with this. Then they got robbed. It wasn't their money. It was the mob's money. The mob were going to want it back and so the couple decided to get out of dodge while they could. They planned on returning for their daughter once the heat died down. But then their daughter was kidnapped. She was staying with her nanny when some Russians came by and kidnapped her. The FBI was alerted to what happened. Even Rachel's parents were alerted as well. They received a text on their burner phone that said "we have your daughter".

They automatically assumed this message came from Marianne's father. Her father was a Russian mafia and he used to call the shots. They did the money laundering for him. Or so they thought. Marianne and Will gave up on escaping once they heard about their daughter and they went to get their daughter back from Marianne's father, but the father wasn't calling the shots anymore. He gave up leadership. He passed it on to Marianne's sister Laura. Laura was the one who kidnapped Rachel. Their father told Marianne this. Marianne went after her sister and their daughter back to his restaurant to ask him about the missing little girl.

The FBI tracked down Laura. She was meeting with Marianne and Will. Laura planned on double-crossing her sister and keeping the little girl that Marianne tried to hide from the family, but that's when the FBI showed up. They killed Laura and Laura's men. They also killed Will. Only the feds, Marianne, and her daughter walked away from the shootout. Marianne was promptly arrested afterward. And there's no telling what's going to happen to her daughter now.

Barnes later took maternity leave and just as she did so she learned that LaCroix's seat has been filled.

Covenant

Season 3 Episode Number: 46 Season Episode: 17

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 12, 2022
Writer:	David Hudgins, Spindrift Beck
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern- berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI
	Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Sue Cremin (Pat Mitchell), Peter Hans Benson (Bob Mitchell), Rose
	Jackson Smith (Lillie Jones), Mickey Roberts (Jeremy Hamm), Karl
	Bury (Ken Clymer), Sydney Morton (Barb Clymer), John Viscardi (Rich
	Summers), Emerald Rose Sullivan (Aurora Beam), Simone Stadler
	(Mel Montridge), Nili Bassman (Martha), Jacob Harran (George), Rocco
	Poveromo (Sal), Lori Tishfield (Officer Tierney), Susan Pasquantonio
	(Anna), Heidi Hecker (Kay Jones)
Production Code:	MW317
Summary:	The team investigate a series of homicides tied to a forbidden love
5	between a young teen and her older boyfriend. The new SSA, Remy
	Scott arrives.



Someone murdered a man and his wife at their home before disappearing with their daughter. Everyone assumed kidnapping. Even the local police. They alerted the FBI and this was given to the new SSA of the Most Wanted Task Force. Special Agent Remy Scott was no LaCroix, but he was prepared to jump with both feet in and that's what matters. Scott and his team went to the Jones's home. They searched the area. They even spoke to the late Mrs. Jones's sister. The sister didn't need to guess who would do this. She knew who

was behind it. She said that his name was Jeremy Hamm. He was some loser that her niece Lillie had fallen in with. And the parents were doing their best to separate them.

Now, the parents are dead. The team looked into Jeremy. They found out he has a record and that he was older. He was twenty-two compared to Lillie's seventeen. Jeremy lived with his mother and so they went to his house to speak to his mother. They found her murdered. Jeremy, it seems hadn't started his killing spree with Lillie's parents. He started with his mom. He wasn't typically a violent person and so his violence during this investigation shocked everyone. Especially as Jeremy wasn't done killing. He went on to kill a private investigator. The PI was following him. The guy was initially hired by Lillie's family to track her after she went to rehab.

There he learned that Lillie had fallen in with an orderly at the rehab. The orderly was Jeremy. Jeremy had pretended to turn his life around in prison and so he was allowed to work at the rehab where he got clean. But he was there for another reason. He was looking for young, gullible, and "pure" girls. He was looking for them because he wanted to bring them to his pastor. His pastor had asked him to trace these girls. For nefarious purposes. The PI must have figured that out and he tried to save Lillie when Jeremy killed him. After the PI's death, Lillie started asking questions. She wanted to know why that man had to die.

Jeremy told her that it was necessary. He later brought her to the pastor and she wasn't allowed to ask questions after that. But the team was looking for her. They kept digging into the PI. They learned from his files that the rehab that Lillie attended was a front. It was attached to Pastor Bob. Bob used that place to find and rape vulnerable women. His wife doesn't say anything. None of the wives say anything because they've submitted to their husbands and can't fight back. The PI found this out after he was hired to look into rehab. Once he learned that the rehab was a front for sexually exploiting if not raping women, he tried to inform Lillie's parents and it was too late.

They were dead. Jeremy managed to convince Lillie that she didn't need her parents because they were standing in the way of their love and that turned out to be a lie. Jeremy was using Lillie. He brought her to a cult. It turns out that Bob had raped her while she receiving an electric shock. Like he did with the other girl. Bob impregnated Lillie and Bob's wife Pat found out about it. Pat murdered Bob. He was apparently getting in the way of her scam. The pastor's wife had started out a pyramid scheme in the 80s. She conned a lot of women that way. She then changed her name and fell in with Bob.

Pat convinced Bob to form a cult. She let him be the face of it. She managed to convince women to join this cult by putting a woman's face, on the whole, submitting to the husband and truthfully she let Bob do what he wanted because she wanted a baby. A baby that she was going to get through Lillie. Pat also used the cult to get some serious funds. She scammed the parishioners out of their savings and she transferred all the money that was in the church to a private bank account under a fake name. Pat then had everyone believe that the end day was coming. The most loyal followers were going to kill themselves because they thought Pat was telling the truth about how the anointed one was going to marry the virgin.

But Pat wanted them to kill themselves so that she could cover her tracks in the scam. Secretly, she had run off with Lillie. Lillie was pregnant because the pastor raped her while she was at rehab and so Pat was keeping her prisoner until she could get a child of her own, but the team tracked her down thanks to the modern car she took. Those things have GPS trackers in them. The team arrested Pat and they freed Lillie. Lillie's boyfriend Jeremy was dead. He had been murdered by Pat and so now Lillie only has to testify against Pat. And no one else.

Reaper

Season 3 Episode Number: 47 Season Episode: 18

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 19, 2022
Writer:	Elizabeth Rinehart, D. Dona Le
Director:	Alex Zakrzewski
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern-
	berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI
	Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin
	Gaines), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Artur Zai Benson (Farzad Nuri aka Badi Wazeer), Joseph Kamal (Sharif
	Dawari), Siovhan Christensen (Ginger Weller), Matt Mercurio (George
	Kouka), Paul Schoeffler (Nick Franklin), Rachel Kenney (Sandra Haas),
	Nick Mauldin (Joe Haas), Timothy Ware-Hill (Art Weller), Doug Darwin
	(Matthew), Fenton Lawless (Anthony Esposito), Anton Obeid (Raahul
	Azizi), Renee Ternier (Angie), Rocco Parente (Sgt. Phelps), Giuseppe
	Ardizzone (Captain Drew), Amanda Shi (Emcee), Joe Estlack (Gerald),
	Edmond Cofie (Officer Slack)
Production Code:	MW318
Summary:	The team investigate the homicides of two Army veterans in a murder
	spree connected to their time in Afghanistan.



Special Agent Hana Gibson reached out to her birth mother a couple of months ago. She never heard back. She was wondering what happened when a lawyer contacted her and told her that her mother passed. But Hana has left something in the will. Hana didn't want to get on a flight and fly to New Zealand. She just wanted to be left out of it.

She was telling her friends on the team when they got a call about a case it required a drive. Some journalists had been murdered. The journalist was named Art

Weller and he was investigating corruption in the Metro police. He was even working with a senator to unravel the many crimes carried out by the police. And so it was that same senator that asked Scott to take over the murder investigation.

The senator had been worried that the police murdered Art. But the FBI thinks something differently. They checked the scene and they determined that Art was murdered slowly. He was tortured first. He was also raped. Whoever killed him had hated him. They watched him suffer for hours and they let him die from blood loss. Scott and his team talked to the widow. She didn't know much about the article her husband was writing. She just knew it was going to be big. She also didn't know why her husband was found in a seedy motel room and so there's a chance he met up with a lover. Possibly a secret boyfriend.

The widow didn't know anything about that. She said that after her husband came back from Afghanistan that he was set of making quality time for just the two of them and that the only other person he would have told about the article was his best friend, Chris Ashtels. The best friend runs a charity for at-risk youth. He was actually breaking ground on a new center when the team went to go talk to him, but just as they arrived, a sniper shot and killed Chris. The

sniper was also shooting at the crowd. Scott and Gaines followed the bullets to the sniper's nest. They pursued the shooter once he started running. And unfortunately, he got away by taking a driver hostage.

There's no telling where the shooter is after that. But they did check surveillance cameras to get a picture of the shooter's face and they found him. They sent in Hana. She ran facial recognition. She identified their killer as Farzad Mullah. Mullah was an interpreter for Art and Chris back when they were serving in Afghanistan. Americans promised to help. Then they left the country and everything they built fell apart in a matter of days. Mullah got out. His family didn't. Mullah became angry about that and he started hanging out with a man known as GI Joe. Joe helps Afghani refugees. He's been a big help to them because he was a soldier and he knew what it was like over there.

GI Joe's full legal name was Joe Gomez. Gomez lost his best friend fighting overseas. He thought pulling out was the worst thing they could have done and he blamed the American government. He felt they betrayed their allies there. He dropped out of college and he wasn't talking to anyone who could help. He just went online where he got radicalized even further. Gomez's family just couldn't put up with any of it. They were fed up. Gomez was fed up and that's when he reached out to a like-minded refugee. The two of them went on to murder a professor. This professor was a known voice against the war in Afghanistan. He said that Americans should never have been there in the first place. And that fallout was what they deserve.

Both Mullah and Gomez beheaded this professor over a live stream. They killed him after they made him retract everything he said about the war and so this was an escalation. The beheading also hadn't looked like a newbie did it. It looked like a professional. The team did some further digging into Mullah and they found out he was Taliban. He lied about being an interpreter. He didn't leave his family behind. They were killed years ago in a drone strike carried out by the Americans and so all along Mullah was looking for revenge. And he managed to find the right patsy in Gomez because Gomez thought his best friend died for nothing.

The team knew that the two men were planning something. They were later able to determine were planning a terrorist attack and what better place than at a college campus. They were in Boston after all. They came all that way to kill the professor and so why not kill the students that protested the war? The two men rigged a drone to start firing at a crowd and the FBI thankfully arrived in time to shoot it down. They also were forced to kill both Mullah and Gomez. But their day didn't end when the case did. Hana went home where she later got a visit from her half-brother. He flew all the way from New Zealand to meet her.

Whack Job

Season 3 Episode Number: 48 Season Episode: 19

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 26, 2022
Writer:	Richard Sweren, Ryan Causey
Director:	Cory Bowles
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern- berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Diane Davis (Janine Viano), Christine Spang (Kyra McCall), Aaron Joseph Nelson (Justin Hill), Rebecca Brooksher (Claire Scott), Cather- ine Wolf (Betsy Scott), Jason Furlani (Detective Henry), Abigail Don- aghy (Bailey Lewis), Randy Ramos Jr. (Ramon Acosta), Michael Padula (Tripp Anderson), Julie Cavaliere (Abby), Ben Michael Brown (Bill), Eric Carter (Deveraux), Earl Baker Jr. (Lt. Caudle), Vivia Font (Doc- tor Flores), Rita Sengupta (Det. Kelly Chiu), D'Ambrose Boyd (Benji), Zuleyma Guevara (Sister Mary), Robbie Dema (Officer Slack), Ali Wills (Nurse), Duke Williams (P.O. Mendoza), Bob Leszczak (NYPD Officer),
Production Code: Summary:	Rodney West (Spectator) MW319 The team goes after the killer of a man in witness protection but finds there's more to the case than meets the eye.



Someone shot a cop's husband. They shot the husband and they hit the daughter with a car as they were making their escape. It was an odd case. It was odd because the daughter was found first and she didn't say anything initially. She just kept quiet as she was being loaded into the ambulance.

She didn't mention her father. She didn't even mention who it was that ran her over. She just wasn't talking. She didn't even start talking when her mom came on the scene and later she was in

surgery. The FBI was only able to piece together what happened thanks to outside cameras. The cameras showed that the teenager Bailey had run after her father's shooter. The shooter then went out of their way to run her down. And then they just drove off afterward.

But it was an FBI case because the husband was in Witness Protection. The name he went by wasn't his real name. He wasn't Larry Lewis. He was actually Ralph Fazzini and he turned witness in a Ponzi scheme back in 2013. The people he testified against were jailed in real-time. He probably has a whole slew of enemies.

His wife claimed not to know anything about it. Janine was a cop and she denied being willing to marry an ex-con. Janine also didn't know who the killer was nor did she have any suspicions. They showed her the footage they had. It showed that the killer was a woman. Janine had no clue who they were. She just said that her husband is a good man. A good father.

Janine was right in some aspects. But she was also wrong in others. Janine knew who killed her husband and she later returned the favor by killing the killer's ex. It seems like the women joined up once they realized they were being cheated. Janine hated her husband and his bratty daughter. She knew they were hiding money from her and so that is why she got a friend to kill him for her. It happened when Janine has a firm alibi.

Janine later found the ex of her friend Kyra and she killed him. She cleaned up the scene afterward. Got rid of all the evidence. She also did this when Kyra had a solid alibi. And so that when the Fugitive Apprehension team came up with "Strangers On A Train".

The plot is all about two strangers meeting up and forming a plan to kill someone that the other wants dead. That's what Janine agreed to with Kyra. Kyra kills Janine's problem husband and Janine kills Kyra's problematic ex. The ladies formed this plan after Kyra helped build her ex's bar only for him to turn around and leave her with nothing seeing as he was interested in a younger woman. As for Janine, she had been funding everything for both her husband and his daughter. She's been doing that while her husband was secretly collecting checks from the government. And so Janine found out about the hidden stash.

She blew her lid. She went to the spa to calm down and at the spa, she ran into Kyra. Kyra's ex had opened a bar and the bar was tanking until Kyra turned it around. She made it successful. She brought more clients than before. Her then-boyfriend had claimed he would make her a partner, but then he met someone new and he forgot all about what Kyra did for him. Hence the two women killed each other's problems. This even included Bailey. Bailey was Janine's bratty stepdaughter. The one who ran up all of her credit cards at Sephora. Janine wanted her gone as well so that she wouldn't have to take care of her.

Scott and his team were closing in on the women. They tied Janine to the crime after she assisted Kyra in breaking into Bailey's hospital room to kill her. But both women got away in the aftermath. They found out that Janine took Kyra to a battered women's shelter. The agents went there and they later found Kyra had hung herself. With Kyra dying, there was now no one who could testify against Janine. There was also no possible way to kill her stepdaughter. Janine tried to go on the run but that failed when her partner turned her in. And so Janine was later arrested. She would never be able to profit from her crime and that meant all the money that the husband was hiding would go to Bailey.

Bailey is doing better than before. She's expected to make a full recovery. But now she's an orphan. She lost a loving father as well as a wicked stepmother. There's no telling what will happen to Bailey now.

Greatest Hits

Season 3 Episode Number: 49 Season Episode: 20

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 10, 2022
Writer:	Stephanie Sengupta
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern- berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Glynn Turman (Terry Daniels), Wendy Moniz (Judge April Brooks), Mike Donovan (Joey Messina), Lisa Datz (Carmen Schmidt), Eleanor Lambert (Gina), Nick Reynolds (Dave Morgan), Paul Ben-Victor (Jackie 'The Fox' Bianchi), Mike Massimino (Louie Moss), John Palumbo (Jesse 'Lamps'), Gayatri Bahl (Diya Ansari), Jacob Harran (Georgie), Mari- anne Ferrari (Dolce Bianchi), Michael Romeo Ruocco (Lucca Patino Jr.), Latrisha Talley (Ayala West), Tony Ray Rossi (Ken Massucci), Fer- nando L. Lamberty (Officer Hevia), Jennifer Sklias-Gahan (Giselle), Michael Bonini (Tony Marks), John Cenatiempo (Chauffeur), Kevin De- lano (Young Jacki Bianchi), Ben Harris (Paul)
Production Code: Summary:	MW320 The team searches for a murderer recreating the chilling killings of a notorious '80s mobster.



Someone killed a mother and her two sons in a drive through window. The mother was identified as Brianna Morgan. Her sons were just little boys. They couldn't be the target. The target had to be Morgan. She and her children were killed so brutally that the local police called in the FBI because they thought it was gang related. MS-13 have been active in the Suffolk. They've never made it to Massapequa. Not until now. Or at least that's what everyone thought as they first started investigating. Special Agent Scott

and his team caught this case because the shooter had made a run for it and they suspected it was connected to a missing drive through restaurant attendant.

The missing attendant was Kevin Williams. But the real Kevin Williams looked nothing like the guy that worked at the restaurant. He also had a solid alibi. The fake Kevin Williams was a white guy who looked like the real blonde blue-eyed Kevin. He didn't seem like MS-13. Scott and his team looked into this murder. It turns out it was a copycat of a murder that took place in the 80s. the previous murder was carried out by Jackie "the fox" Bianchi. Bianchi was suspected for most of the mob hits back in the day. He was even on the Most Wanted list until he supposedly died. And so that was funny because Bianchi has a podcast now.

Bianchi wasn't dead. He had a podcast in which he goes into detail about the murders he committed. He was free to talk about them now because he was nonextradition country and so their killer was a listener. Not a gang member. This was proven when a second crime scene repeating another infamous Bianchi kill came up and that's when Scott brought in someone from

Organized Crime Unit back in the day. His name is Terry Daniels. He's retired, but he was willing to help out the team. Daniels listened to the podcast. He said it was the real Bianchi's . Which was a problem because someone was listening a little too closely to the podcast.

This copycat seemed to be a man desperate to get the mob's attention. He was a wannabe. He wanted to be in the mob so bad that he was willing to do anything. The team figured a guy like that was probably known to the mob. They asked Daniels. He reached out to an old contact. This contact gave them a name. This name led them to identifying their killer. His name is Joey Messina. He joined a construction crew by bragging he was Sicilian. He tried to get the boss to hire him. But he read the desperation coming off of Messina and he chose to fire him. Messina was recently fired. He was desperate for money. And he had a baby at home with a girlfriend.

The girlfriend was kind of getting tired of him being lazy. She was going to break up with him anyways and so learning he killed six people settled things for her. The girlfriend was a bit of a nag. The team figured she nagged Messina all the time. They also figured that Messina must be full of anger and that's why it was so easy that he killed. But he was drawing a lot of attention by following Bianchi's kills. He was also involving civilians. Something the mob would never do. Messina was drawing attention to the families and so they wanted him gone just as much as the FBI. And that's why they were cooperating.

They had no clue where Messina is. They also didn't know where Bianchi is. The team spoke to Bianchi's wife Dolce and she firmly believes her husband is dead. The man left her with a small baby. If he is still alive, she wants all the back child support she could get. But someone on the team picked up something that Dolce did. She put soy sauce in her marinara. She said she got the idea from Bianchi and that he used to say that if they got pasta from the Asians then a little soy sauce would help complete the dish. Ortiz remembered that from a YouTube video. The video suggested putting soy sauce in the marinara because they got the idea of pasta from the Asians.

That was something Bianchi came up. There was no faces in this video and so Daniels was able to identify the male figure as Bianchi due to the scar on his hand. It turns out that Bianchi really was alive. He was living in Las Vegas with his much younger girlfriend. And they do videos. He has his podcasts and she has her cooking videos. The team flew to Las Vegas and they were later able to arrest Bianchi. Bianchi is the person who led them to Messina. Messina had been writing his idol. He wanted tips. He bragged about his kills. Bianchi was even writing back and congratulating him for all that he did.

The team convinced Bianchi to help them catch Messina. Bianchi agreed to do it but they he tried to pull out of it and so they were forced to arrest him and go running after Messina who got tipped off. Messina tried to make one last stand. He instead was shot and killed and so it was just Bianchi that was going to jail.

Inheritance

Season 3 Episode Number: 50 Season Episode: 21

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 17, 2022
Writer:	Gina Gionfriddo, Ticona S. Joy
Director:	Jean de Segonzac
	0
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern-
	berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI
	Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin
	Gaines), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Caroline Kaplan (Cassandra Mason), Lea Zawada (Rose Holby), Matt
	Mercurio (George Kouka), Raushanah Simmons (Sophie), Rachel
	Harker (Erin Betz), Maureen Mueller (Sylvia), Kevin Hogan (David
	•
	Gates), Regina Schneider (Kathleen), Elizabeth Inghram (Molly Forde),
	Jason Schuchman (Steve Forde), Abby Glover (Emma Forde), Joanna
	Feuer (Angie Barr), Reuben Barsky (Rob), Tim Simon (Mitchell), Cur-
	ran Connor (Andrew Fanelli), Joanna Parson (Gretchen), Timothy
	Shew (Bernie Fulton), Carla Susan Lewis (Margery), Guillermo Con-
	treras (Jared), Shravan Amin (Chase), Samuel Muriithi (Paul), Adam
	B. Shapiro (Security Guard), Elle Nelson (Salesgirl), Paige Rhea Allison
	(Salesgirl #2), Jhulenty Delossantos (Sketchy Dude)
Production Code:	MW321
Summary:	When a wealthy East Hamptons couple are killed by a female con artist
	posing as a personal trainer, the team works to find out her true iden-
	tity and track her down. Also, Ortiz is put in a tough place when Hana's
	brother asks a favor.

A con artist got caught at her game. A woman who went by the name of Cassandra Mason was trying to con one of the other women she works out with and unfortunately, the other woman fell for it. She gave Mason money. But the woman's husband saw through the con. The husband looked into the con artist. He found out she lied about everything. He went to her apartment and demanded the money back and he got shot for it. He died from his wounds. His wife was also killed. Steve and Molly Forde were their names.

They leave behind a daughter named Emma. The Fordes' murders were front-page news because they were murdered in the Hamptons and by their personal trainer.

Mason was Molly's trainer. Molly gave her the money because Mason claimed she wanted to open her own gym. She said that her original plan of opening the studio herself fell through because the place required a lot of renovating to get it up to code and that was just another thing she lied about. There was nothing wrong with the building. It was already up to codes. Steve also found out that Mason never attended Brown. Nor was Cassandra Mason her real name. She lied about everything. Steve found that out, but he didn't care about the other stuff. He just wanted his money back and so that's when Mason killed him.

Mason was a grifter. She lived way above her means. Her apartment was expensive. She had a closet full of couture clothes. She probably paid for it all by scamming others and so it was just unfortunate that she chose to scam Molly. If she hadn't, her con would still be going. Mason went on the run after killing the couple and the people she trains all came out of the woodwork to help the FBI. They told them all the things that Mason told them. How she had family in Ohio. How she attended the Treetops school. And the only thing that Mason was telling the truth about was the school.

Mason lied about everything else. Mason also hit up one of the mothers of the women she used to train. The poor elderly woman didn't watch the news. She took Mason shopping and Mason managed to grab her purse and her car keys before ditching the woman there. Mason used one of the credit cards to buy a ticket at Penn Station. She could head anywhere from there. The FBI were looking into it. In the meantime, they went to the Tree Tops school. They asked the people now running the place if they recognized her and no one did. The FBI Agents also noticed a commemorative bench dedicated to the late Jenny Betz.

Jenny was a teenage girl who was around the same age as then Mason. She died by drowning in the school lake and her death was important because Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott and his team found out that a young woman going by the name of Jenny Betz had been suspected of murdering her landlady for years after the real Jenny died. The fake Jenny claimed to have attended Brown. She was really partying with forty-something alcoholic landlady and she was even sneaking money out of the landlady's accounts. The woman's son caught onto it. He warned his mother. He told her to confront Jenny. And she said she would.

It was the last anyone had heard of her. She disappeared after that. The fake Jenny had denied knowing what happened to her and the police didn't look because the woman was an alcoholic. It wasn't until the woman was found in a dug-up pool that anyone realized it was murder. That was when the police started to look for the fake Jenny, but never found her and they realized she was living under a fake name. Somehow this got out to two guys who started a podcast about it. They called it "Finding Jenny". They made it their mission to try and locate as well as a name who the fake Jenny was.

They tried interviewing the real Jenny's family. They refused to talk to them. But the mother was willing to talk to the FBI. She identified Mason as Delia Holby. She said Holby was bad news. She was friends with her daughter Jenny and she suspected Holby had something to do with her daughter's death. The real Jenny was terrified of boats. She would never have gotten on one alone much less at night. Holby probably had something to do with her death. Jenny's mother sued the school. She used the information that Holby was having an affair with one of the teachers as a way to get a hefty payday and she wasn't the only one.

Once they knew who Holby was, they started asking about her. It turns out Holby had been having a relationship with the headmaster of the school and not just a teacher. It all came out after Jenny's trial. Holby's mother used that to get her own leverage. She got two million to forget about her daughter being molested by the person running the school. There's no telling when the relationship started. Holby was so traumatized by the molestation that she ran away. She kept changing her name. She did everything possible to forget that she was Delia Holby. And that's why she only went back to Delia in order to get close to her mother.

Holby wanted the blood money used to silence her mother. Her mother hadn't even told people that she had an older daughter. She got remarried and completely forget she has two kids and not just one. But the FBI found Holby. She had a gun trained on her mother and sister and so Scott took the shot. It was a lucky shot. It took down Holby without killing her. She'll have to face her crimes. Her sister Rose also now knows what happened back then and so she wasn't talking to their mother anymore.

It turns out Holby never killed Jenny. It was the man who was molesting her who killed her friend. He did so because Holby told her friend the truth. That they weren't in love and that it wasn't consensual. And so Holby ran after her friend was murdered because she was afraid she would be next.

The man who did that to her is now dead. He died several years ago. There was no need for her to keep running.

And Hana's biological brother was in trouble. He was selling drugs to get out of debt and he wanted Ortiz's help in getting some fast cash, but Ortiz instead helped him with a job opportunity and that was only if he stops selling drugs.

A Man Without a Country

Season 3 Episode Number: 51 Season Episode: 22

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 24, 2022
Teleplay:	David Hudgins
Story:	David Hudgins, Wendy West
Director:	Heather Cappiello
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern- berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Miguel Gomez (Special Agent Ivan Ortiz)
Guest Stars:	Rudolf Martin (Trofim Sarkov), Wendy Moniz (Judge April Brooks),
	Lyanka Gryu (Polina Sarkov), Rebecca Brooksher (Claire Scott),
	Catherine Wolf (Betsy Scott), Kristof Konrad (Aleksander Pavlishchev),
	Celeste Oliva (Heather Suarez), Bhavesh Patel (Agent Brad May), Matt
	Mercurio (George Kouka), Robert Farrior (Kevin Carragher), Jeff Kim
	(Dave Kim), Jonathan Spivey (Mark Muldoon), Oriana Bustamante (In-
	grid Vargas), Jay Cobian (Jack Vargas), Jordan Mann (Agent Cuqui
	Purcell), Tony Naumovski (Yuri), Denise Pillott (Officer Smith), Josue
	Ledesma (Officer West), Erika Longo (Female Reporter), Greg Lee (Male
	Reporter), Eduard Osipov (Viktor), Stanislav Tabirta (Lev), Dave Bobb
	(Transient), Chance Casaus (Bike Messenger)
Production Code:	MW322
Summary:	The team chases an oligarch who goes on a terror spree in a desperate attempt to escape an impossible situation.



An armed crew pulled off a heist. They stole a very expensive painting. They also killed several security guards and even two US Marshalls before they made their escape with the painting. It turns out the paintings were being seized from a Russian oligarch by the DOJ as part of their sanctions against Russia. But someone found out about the acquisition. They stole a painting that was worth a hundred and sixty million dollars. The one painting could fund who knows what on the black market and so finding the people

involved were given to the FBI's best fugitive task force. Everyone with authority wanted the people involved to be found.

They also wanted to know who hire those people. They suspected it involved the billionaire who first owned the painting and if not him then Russia directly. Maybe Russia wanted to reclaim some of its lost wealth. There really was no telling who stole the painting and so Scott and his people went looking for the billionaire. They couldn't find him. They also couldn't get answers from the Russian Consulate on where Sarkov could be and so the team asked his daughter. His daughter was born in Moscow and grew up in Ukraine. She identifies as Ukrainian. She's against the invasion and she's had nothing to do with her father for the past several years.

The last thing her billionaire father paid for was her college education in the West. She's since cut ties and she's doing her best for Ukraine. Her father tried to stay out of politics, but he was sanctioned and so he must have sided with Russia. Only now Sarkov was on the warpath. He revealed he was involved in the robbery when Jane Moore was killed. She was the woman in charge of the sanctions against Russia. She signed the paperwork to take back everything Sarkov built and now she's dead. She was killed outside of her office. Her security guard was also shot. The team came to believe Sarkov was involved once they saw Moore's body.

But the proof was when he called Scott's personal phone to brag about it. As it happens, the FBI eventually got the painting back once they realized it was being smuggled out of the country and they put a stop to it. They killed off the men protecting it. They also arrested the pilot and recovered the painting. Sarkov was now killing people willy-nilly because he wanted the painting back. He told Scott that he would keep killing if he didn't get back his property. Scott couldn't comply with that because they don't give in to terrorists and so he instead focused on what he could do. He realized that Sarkov had access to his private phone. And that meant there was a mole in the FBI.

Scott called his bosses. He informed about the mole as well as Sarkov's demand. The man wanted back his painting and was willing to kill anyone to accomplish it. The team didn't even think his own daughter was safe. They tried to convince her to go into hiding. She refused. She said if her friends in Ukraine could be brave then so could she. She was staying in New York. She didn't want to leave and the FBI couldn't take the chance with their own families. They put their families into protective custody while they continued to look for Sarkov. And as they were looking for him, he made his next move.

Sarkov had one of his people dress as a transit cop. This person dropped off a bag inside a subway and then walked away. The FBI got called about the suspicious bag. It, unfortunately, went off while a homeless man was still inside and killed that man. Sarkov went truly off the deep end after that. He wasn't just killing people. He was committing acts of terrorism and the FBI put out a two million dollar bounty on his head. They wanted Sarkov dead or alive. It didn't really matter in the end and so the team kept looking for Sarkov. They later got a tip from the tip line that a man matching Sarkov's description was staying at a neighbor's house while the neighbor was away.

The team went there, but by then, Sarkov and his men were gone. Something else that happened was Sarkov's daughter went to the media and she used her father's actions to condemn Russia. She said he wouldn't have done any of that if Russia had endorsed his terroristic attacks. The Russians were so angry at the daughter that they made a deal with Sarkov. They agreed to help him if he gave them his daughter. Sarkov later kidnapped his daughter. He tried bringing her to the Russian Embassy and the FBI managed to stop him. They rescued the daughter. And Sarkov escaped into the consulate.

But Sarkov was killed minutes later by the Russians. They didn't want him. They wanted his daughter so that they could take a lesson out of her and so Sarkov was of no use to them. If anything, he was just making them look bad.

Season Four

Iron Pipeline

Season 4 Episode Number: 52 Season Episode: 1

Originally aired:	Tuesday September 20, 2022
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Peter Stebbings
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern-
Show Stars.	berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI
	Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin
	Gaines), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Chris Mason (Walker Hawley), Benedict Samuel (Teddy), Isaiah Dodo-
	Williams (Donte Colson), Larry Mitchell (Peter Cox), Shaun Anthony
	(Joshua Fogelman), Rebecca Brooksher (Claire Scott), Catherine Wolf
	(Betsy Scott), Jackie Debatin (Sally Sherman), Michael Cram (ATF
	Agent Lucas Peele), Tess Frazer (Darlene Sherman), Carl Gilliard
	(Ezekiel Colson), Zoë Sophia Garcia (Kim Fogelman), Michael Ray-
	mond Fox (Murray), Rivera Reese (Brenda), Donna Winfield (Carla),
	Ken King (Brad Cameron), Cynthia Murell (Luanne Cameron), Zoe
	Hoffmann (Amber Cameron), Lucas Perrotta (Mason Cameron), Victor
	Plajas (Trooper), Alex Shafer (Third Man with Martini), Bob Leszczak
	(IRS Agent), Lynn Marocola (EMT), Rhett Sever (NRF Attendee), Scott
	Vogel (Teddy's Biker Friend)
Production Code:	MW402
Summary:	When a family of four from New York is found dead in a Georgia motel
	room, the Fugitive Task Force investigates a connection between the
	victims and the sale of illegal firearms. Also, Barnes struggles with
	Remy's leadership style upon her return from maternity leave, and
	Remy and his sister plan for their mother's care.



A couple of guys robbed a family. They stole something from the family's that was hidden in suitcases. One killed the whole family and the other simply acted as a getaway driver. But the FBI got called because local police found out what was in those suitcases. There were guns in there. Brad and Louann Cameron bought up several guns in Georgia in spite of Brad's arms conviction from New York. They even got help from one of Louann's sisters, Darlene. Darlene and Louann would dress slutty. They would buy up

guns as well as ammo in Georgia with their Georgia IDs. And then give the guns to Brad.

Brad planned on selling the guns back in New York. Apparently, such weapons are like gold there. It turns out the I-95 was known as the "Iron Pipeline" because so many people bought weapons down south where it was legal without a background check and then sold such weapons up in the north. But sadly Brad wasn't the only one with that idea. The men that robbed them had the same idea. Walker Hawley and Donte Coulson were college kids. They belonged to the same fraternity. They watched Louann and her sister buy up the guns. They then followed the sisters to the nearby motel and that's where they robbed the family.

Again, it was just the one guy that killed the family. Walker even killed the two kids. He later claimed to his partner that he had to do it because they saw his face and yet that could have been avoidable by wearing a mask. He chose not to hide his face. He always planned on killing that family. He wanted their guns that badly. Walker had made a deal with someone back in Pennsylvania. He was going to sell the guns they stole there. Walker seemed to be the mastermind behind everything. Donte hadn't wanted to kill anyone. He only went along with it because he was getaway driver and he knew he'd already be culpable in the crime.

Only Walker took things a little too far for Donte. They were driving to Pennsylvania when Donte's uncle called him. Donte answered the phone and that's when he learned that the FBI had identified him. Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott was with Donte's uncle. They wanted Donte to turn himself in and Donte would have done it if Walker hadn't grabbed his phone. Walker threw the phone out of the window. He also said they had to take the backroads to Pennsylvania. As they were traveling, they stopped for a gas break. They ran into a cop and Walker then shot and killed the cop. And that's the moment Donte realized he had to get out.

Donte tried to run off. Walker saw him and shot him. He also left Donte to die as he continued his trip up north. But Dante wasn't dead. He survived the gunshot. He called for help. He was found and he was reunited with his uncle. Donte told the authorities everything he knew about Walker. He also told them how it was Walker doing all the shooting. Donte was just in it for the money. It was Walker that seemed to take enjoyment from the kill. Walker was the problem and he needed to be stopped. Scott and his fugitive apprehension team split up to find Walker. Scott joined the newly return Barnes and Hana in searching through Walker's things.

Walker has a motorcycle. Donte mentioned that Walker was meeting up with a motorcycle buddy and so the team searched Walker's possession until they got a store information on the bike parts. They eventually found it. It was located in Jersey City. A short skip to Philly. The team needed information on that bike shop and so Scott went in undercover. Barnes hadn't liked that plan. She tried to talk her boss out of it. But Scott had to remind her that he wasn't LaCroix. LaCroix died. Scott was now in charge and they'll be doing things his way. Not anyone else's. Scott went in undercover.

Scott pretended to be a biker ready to make a gun deal. Things didn't go as plan. Scott met up with Walker's friend and then got robbed by the gun. But Scott got him back by planting a bug on the guy's motorcycle. The team were then able to track down the biker as well as Walker. Walker was shot and killed once he refused to give up to the authorities. The biker was still alive. He answered some questions. It turns out he wanted guns from Walker because he had a seller. The seller was a bereaved father. The poor man lost a child in a school shooting and he wanted a gun because he wanted to make a point.

Joshua Fogaman wanted to show the gun lobbyists why their platforms were so dangerous. He wanted to instill fear in them as much as they had to children attending school in America. And he made that lobbyists post a picture of his dead daughter.

Fogaman gave himself up after he got what he wanted and was promptly arrested. Meanwhile, Scott was able to visit his mother at her new care home. It was getting too dangerous to care for her on their own and so the care home was the perfect place for her.

Taxman

Season 4 Episode Number: 53 Season Episode: 2

Originally aired:	Tuesday September 27, 2022
Writer:	David Hudgins
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern- berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin
	Gaines), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Dani Deetté (Darla Crais), Rachel Leslie (LaToya Westphal), Steve Rout- man (Dr. Jay Safrit), Nicholas J. Coleman (Skip Budner), Q. Smith (Lal- isa Meeks), Libby Collins (Mary Nash), Thomas Michael Allen (Greg), Emma McNulty (Diane), Donté Grey (Jayden Meeks), Sara Parcesepe (Alicia Cole), Ryan Jordan McCarthy (Leon Cole), Mark David Watson (Sgt. Neil), Preston Christopher Lawrence (Marion Meeks), Jet Thoma- son (Fred), Rachel Drayke (Jane), Stuart Luth (Bill Anson), Islam Meligi (Store Manager), Calvin Ahn (Security Guard), Valisa Tate (Martha Danzette)
Production Code:	MW401
Summary:	Rookie agent Ray Cannon joins the Fugitive Task Force as they hunt down a mysterious killer targeting IRS offices.



Someone tossed a bomb inside of a local IRS office. Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott and his team caught this case and it was a great way to test out their newest member. Special Agent Ray Cannon joins the team. He's taking over from Ortiz. He was from New Orleans. He became a cop first while he went to night school to get his college degree and he recently graduated from Quantico at the top of his class. He was a great recruit. He has a lot of experience out on the street. He stood out to Scott and that won him a

job on the team. But Cannon quickly showed how well he does when he spotted something weird with their new case.

The victim of the bombing had been an IRS officer. He does the auditing in his local office, but they were in the south and he was a Baptist and so why didn't his family want to bury him? The family wanted to cremate what was left of the late Marion Meeks. Scott thought it was because they didn't want an open casket. Cannon thought it was because the family had something to hide. Cannon looked into the family. Meeks's son Jayden has priors. He committed a couple of assaults. Cannon thought the family might believe Meeks was killed in connection to something his son did. And the team knew better.

The team knew they weren't checking for anyone that has a connection to Jayden Meeks. Jayden was black. They were looking for a white male who displayed agitation right before the crime and right after. The killer caught a taxi about a block from the explosion. The cab driver felt a little scared of him and so he let him out early. Which meant the killer was on foot. The team looked into anyone who had a grudge against Meeks and they found a suspect. Someone did threaten him. They tracked down the guy. He tried to run when he saw them and it all turned out to be nothing. The guy was fishing during the time of the murder. He could prove it. He took pictures with the fish.

He wasn't their guy. Also, Meeks's son had nothing to do with it. Cannon pursued his lead and it led to nowhere. Jayden was a DJ. He wanted to make it in the music business. He had access to his father's gun and that was about it. Jayden was clean. Scott released him after talking to him. Something that irked Cannon. Cannon wanted to arrest Jayden for illegal drug possession. He had been caught smoking weed. Scott had to remind him they were in the manhunt business. They didn't have time for the paperwork a parole violation would cause. They had to let the street busts go. Cannon wasn't a cop anymore.

Cannon was also feeling testy around Barnes. Barnes came back from maternity leave and it wasn't the same. LaCroix was gone. Scott had taken over. She needed to gain Scott's trust and it's hard to be on the outside while it's looking like Cannon is on the inside. They had a little verbal spat in which Barnes accused Cannon of being overly sensitive. The truth was that it was Barnes being overly sensitive. She missed being in the inner circle. But the case was progressing. They found the killer's hoodie and they were able to determine that their bomber wasn't a man. She was a woman. She was also known to the victim.

The killer was identified as Darla Crais. She worked with Meeks before he was transferred to a different location. Darla hated Meeks. She also hated the other IRS officer she killed. She had worked with both men. They went to a conference together. They were drinking and she blacked out. Darla woke up the next morning sure she had been sexually assaulted. She told her boss. Her boss asked her to make a police report. But she couldn't do that. Darla has DID. It's Multiple Personalities Disorder. Darla didn't want her bosses to know that she had the condition and so she recanted her story.

But then one of her personalities came out because she needed protection. Darla found out she was pregnant from the sexual assault. She had tried to get an abortion in another state. Those people denied her because she needed a police report proving it was a case of rape before she could be approved for an abortion. After Darla killed the second man involved in her rape, she went after the abortion doctor. She tried to force the woman into giving her an abortion. The woman refused. Partly because she was scared of Darla's gun. Darla then grabbed an instrument herself and she self-aborted.

While she was down, the FBI was able to move in and get her the proper medical treatment. And Barnes finally talked one on one with Scott about where she stands in his new unit. She was the most senior agent on the team. Yet, she felt she wasn't getting her proper due. And that's what she demanded herself.

Succession

Season 4 Episode Number: 54 Season Episode: 3

Originally aired:	Tuesday October 04, 2022
Writer:	Wendy West
Director:	Tess Malone
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern- berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Efren Ramirez (Oscar Zamora), Johanna Curé (Lucia), Adrian An- chondo (Manuel Zamora), Jenn Colella (ASAC DEA Agent Vanessa Ritchie), Rosanna Jimenez (Elena), Brandon Morris (Det. Javier Al- cazar), Zachary Fineman (Jared Horowitz), Oriana Bustamante (Ingrid Vargas), Jeff Will (Daddy Eyez), J. Santiago Suárez (Rafael Zamora), Mike Holt (Raoul), Lee Dawn Hershey (Martina), Erin Mosher (Auc- tioneer), Adam Weppler (DEA Agent Calvin Barsaw), Zeby Khan (Amir Efrain), Jon Krupp (Aaron), Vianny Guevara (Chato Flores), Andre Da Silva (DEA Agent Lagos), Julian Alvarez (Guard #1), Joel Acosta (Stew- ard), Beshoy Mehany (Diego)
Production Code: Summary:	



Two men tried to rob a diamond transport team. The key word being tried. Joaquin Avila and his partner Chato Flores pulled their guns on the security team. The security team drew their guns. Everyone got shot. But Chato did run away with the diamonds he stole. He was the only one left standing and so he'll be the only one faking time for this robbery homicide though funnily enough, the local robbery detectives had Chato. They arrested him for stealing a few months back. He didn't have a record. He also was considered

low-tiered in his organization. He was given a low bail and was back out on the street before anyone knew it.

This recent robbery wasn't something normally up Chato's alley. The New York cops thought he was trying to prove something and so that begged the question of who he was trying to prove it too. Supervisory Special Agent Scott and his fugitive apprehension team caught this case. They went to Chato's house looking for evidence. They also looked into Chato's fellow thief. Joaquin was fresh from Chile. He was what they considered to be a crime tourist. They come in, usually from South America, and do some smash and grabs before heading back to their country with an I Love NY t-shirt. It was all the rage down in Chile. It even had a connection to the cartels.

In fact, the cartel that Chato was in was connected to Special Agent Gaines's past. Gaines went in undercover some years ago and unfortunately, her cover was blown. She was beaten, raped, and tortured. It was a miracle she was still alive after all of that. When her team rescued her, they also rescued the other women on the boat. It was one of those women that Gaines ran

into at Chato's apartment. The woman was skittish around authority. Gaines only got her to talk by showing her wounds from the boat. The ones that matched the girl's wounds. They had both been victims of Oscar Zamora.

Zamora was a part of the FGN Cartel. It turns out that even after the girl was rescued from the boat like Gaines — she still fell right back into the cartel's clutches. It's how she hooked up with Chato. Chato was apparently pressured into getting the diamonds. His girlfriend didn't know much. She just knew Oscar Zamora was involved. Gaines wanted to catch him. She wanted to bring him to justice, but there was a complication. Gaines had gone in undercover and she spent a lot of time around the Zamora family. It, therefore, wasn't a coincidence that the leader of the family was murdered while being escorted to the FBI.

After the patriarch died, Gaines then got a call from the man's daughter. Lucia. She said she was scared for her life. She thought her brother might try and kill her next because she stayed in contact with Gaines. Gaines agreed to meet her in a public place. Gaines's team was surrounding the area and it was thanks to them that no one died. Someone from the cartel took a shot at both Gaines and the Zamora sister. Gaines's team kept them safe. Gaines later put the sister up in a safe house with Chato's girlfriend. Everything was going fine until the sister passed out. It turns out the sister was roofied.

But before she passed out, she had been on the phone with the brother she was supposedly afraid of. She had been giving him advice on how to make peace with their other brother, Manuel. She also kept talking about Christmas. There was an event that the family was labeling as Christmas. Whoever gets the present will be the one in charge of the cartel now that the patriarch was dead. Scott and his team reached out to the local DEA agents. They found out that Christmas was a large shipment of cocaine and fentanyl. It was worth millions. It could put whichever sibling on top as the new leader of the family.

It was imperative that this shipment be stopped. Scott and his team as well as the DEA found out where there was a meeting with both brothers and they went there. The meeting was on a boat. The federal agents fought their way on. They then arrested Manuel and Gaines went after Oscar. She found him alone in a hallway. They fought. Oscar almost killed her and so Gaines flipped the table by killing him instead. She had wrapped a wire around his throat. She applied pressure and waited until Oscar was no longer a danger to let go. She killed him. And no one was sorry about it.

But funny story, the sister couldn't be trusted. Lucia played her brothers against each other and had even roofied herself when all along she was making a play at leadership. And it's possible she murdered her own father.

Gold Diggers

Season 4 Episode Number: 55 Season Episode: 4

Originally aired:	Tuesday October 11, 2022
Writer:	Stephanie Sengupta
Director:	Don McCutcheon
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern- berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Wendy Moniz (April Brooks), Gates Leonard (Sadie Sykes), Henny Rus- sell (Rose Daly), Joseph Adams (Desmond Daly), Marilee Talking- ton (Fiona Paley), Joe Massingill (Buck Thorne), Brandon James El- lis (Tommy Thorne), Manuel Herrera (Toby Medina), Stacey Sargeant (Treasury Agent Clara Quinn), Shani Hadjian (Emily), Brenda Meaney (Lydia Washburn), Joe Pomarico (Leonard Oxridge), Sean David Cooper (Teddy Beale), Jon Okabayashi (Owen Highcross), Brannon Cross (Ranger Schmidt), Yessenia Rivas (Maddie), Dina Drew (Re- porter), Carrie Gibson (Woman), Amanda Layne Kennedy (Angry Trea- sure Hunter #1), Georgia Buchanan (Angry Treasure Hunter #2)
Production Code: Summary:	MW404 After a professor is murdered, the team encounters a dangerous fugi- tive who will kill to find some gold.



The episode begins with Lydia Washburn surviving having her throat slit as well digging herself out of a shallow grave. But sadly she did later succumb to her wounds and died at a hospital. She died before she could name names only the detectives didn't need her to. They knew who killed her. The guy who killed her had dinner with her earlier that night and, while they didn't get a photo of his face, they got a photo of the back of his neck. The tattoo said "56 rider". It was connected to a guy who robbed the Na-

tional Archives of several historical documents. And that's why the FBI became involved because they were brought in to get those documents back.

The murder was just filler. So, the FBI did follow up with the National Archives to find out what was stolen. They were missing pamphlets that belonged to the Knights of the Golden Circle. They were a pro-confederacy group that believed in a backup plan if they lost the civil war. They were going to bring a bunch of gold to Cuba where they planned on restarting the pro-slavery movement. But the plan was never realized. Historians tend to think they just gave up. They thought these people felt so disheartened after the war that they gave up and canceled all of their plans, but that wouldn't explain why someone in modern times would steal the pamphlets.

Hanna was able to find something about their killer/thief. She found out that the killer was a part of a white nationalist group and that's where the tattoo comes from. She was even able to identify their perp. His name was Lennard Oxridge. Oxridge killed Lydia. He robbed the National Archives. But when they went to go question him, they found him bleeding out on the floor. He had been attacked. Remy pursued the attacker and he sadly lost him. Oxridge also was no help because he eventually died from his wounds. There were now two people murdered at this point and the team believed what it could be about.

Remy and his team looked into Oxridge's connections. They found out he spent a lot of time with two brothers by the name of Tommy and Buck. It was the brothers who told them about the danger. They were searching for gold. Not just any gold. But lost gold. The confederacy couldn't carry out their backup plan because they didn't have the gold. The gold they were relying on went missing during transportation and now there's a bunch of treasure hunters looking for it. They were even willing to kill for it. Lydia was killed because she finally pinpointed where the gold was. She was a professor before her death and she had access to equipment to help them look for the gold.

The brothers told the FBI everything they knew. They also took them to the cave where the gold was supposedly buried and they ran into someone else looking for the gold. A teenage girl. The girl claims she found the cave first and that she has first dibs. Remy informed her that's not how this works. He talked to the girl's guardians. Her grandparents. They said that they found the cave first and that they got the finder's fee in their contract with the park ranger. But the park ranger doesn't have the power to grant them a finder's fee. He only told them to stall for as long as possible on permits that were never going to come.

Meanwhile, the park ranger also killed Lydia and Oxridge. Thereby crippling the Thorne brothers from getting to the gold and so the park ranger was behind all of this. His name was Toby. Toby has been spying on the investigation going on by the cave. He set up surveillance cameras as well as booby traps. Toby has proven he's willing to kill, but the FBI learned that day that he was also willing to kidnap a teenage girl and hold onto her. Sadie had been warned to stay away from that cave. The FBI got warned to stay as well. The US. The Treasury department had commandeered the site. And they'll be claiming all the gold.

But the gold wasn't going to be in that cave. Sadie the teenager has been moving gold out of that cave for weeks and Toby saw that on his security cameras. He knew Sadie had the gold. It's why he kidnapped her. He was beating her up for information when the FBI intervened. They stopped Toby from killing Sadie. The new guy on the team took a sniper shot at Toby and killed him. And Sadie got to keep her secret.

Sadie did find the gold, but Remy wasn't going to tell the treasury agents that.

Chains

Season 4 Episode Number: 56 Season Episode: 5

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday October 18, 2022 Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern- berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Alexa Davalos (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Dalya Knapp (Ollie Wallace), Jason Gray-Stanford (Brad Wallace), Kate Eastman (Casey Gibson), Jim Meskimen (Doug Sandwood), Eleanor Pearson (Elyse Wallace), Amanda Corday (Heather Wallace), Lawrence Evans (Glen), Rafael Jordan (Agent Trent Rowe), Lawrence Evans (Glen), Matthew K. Addison (Able), Juspin Jones (Officer Andy), Teéa Loreál (Officer Silver), David Sherod (Officer Herbert), Aidan T.K. Baker (Gregor), Michael John Benzaia (Medic Victor), Christopher Jon Gom- bos (Nate)
Production Code:	MW405
Summary:	After Hana is kidnapped while trying to help a young girl in peril at a rest stop, Remy and the team pull out all the stops to find her.



FBI Special Agent Hana Gibson has gotten a new roommate. She used to team up with Crosby and then he got hurt on the job and went back home. Her new roommate was also an agent. It was the new guy Cannon. Cannon had barely moved in before Hana was leaving him to visit her family. Her sister in particular. The sister lived out of state. Hana was driving there instead of flying there. She was on the road for a couple of hours when she felt the need to use the restroom and stopped at one of those rest

stops. Hana ended up meeting a young girl in there. The girl had bruises on her. Hana became concerned and tried asking the mother.

The mother refused to talk to her. Not that Hana took the hint. She was following them to the car when she got hit from behind and later woke up tied up in the backseat of a car. Hana overheard the supposed mother talking to her partner. They were going to drug Hana, pimp her out, and eventually kill her once they could no longer use her. Hana overheard all of this. She also heard that they didn't care she was an FBI Agent. They found her badge and chose to ignore it. They figured they wouldn't get caught. They failed to realize that Hana was expected somewhere. Her sister called Scott when Hana never made it to her house.

The sister knew that not showing up wasn't like Hana. Hana would have called if she was running late. So, the sister called Scott. She told him that her sister was missing and he called it the rest of the team in. They went looking for Hana. They eventually found her car at the rest stop. They also found her phone all busted up. Someone had thrown it into the ditch. Which told the team that Hana didn't just go missing. She was taken. The team found evidence in the trash can of a child's happy meal and they checked the nearby restaurant. The guy had paid with a card. His name was Brad Piero Wallace. He's the one that grabbed Hana.

The team also realized that he's been driving all over the eastern seaboard. They just didn't know why. But Hana did. Hana realized the young girl that was traveling with the couple was their daughter. Her name is Ollie. Ollie was a victim. Her parents have been pimping her out to pedophiles all over the place and it's been going on for years. The house they took Hana to — it belonged to one of Ollie's "clients". He had a whole room that was catered to a young girl. It also has restraints connected to the floor so that Ollie couldn't escape. They used those restraints on Hana while she was there. Hana didn't try to fight at first. She didn't fight until she saw them come in the room with cameras and told Ollie to get ready.

Hana tried to fight. They drugged her and moved her out of the room so that she couldn't. Hana didn't see Ollie again until it was all over. The poor little girl had been quiet at first. She was hoping that if she stayed being nice that the monsters wouldn't hurt her anymore. Over with the team, they realized what kind of man Wallace was when they raided his house. The local FBI Agents there had found a bunch of child porn. It was videos he had made of his daughter's Ollie and he shared it with others. But Wallace's female accomplice was his second wife. Ollie's stepmother. Her birthmother was Elyse.

Elyse lost custody in the divorce because she's a drug addict while Wallace had a job. Wallace has kept Elyse away from Ollie ever since and so she didn't know they were abusing her baby. She didn't know until Scott showed her footage of it. Elyse has gotten clean. She was saving up for a lawyer when the FBI called. Now, she knows that she needs to get Ollie as far away from her father as fast as possible. The FBI were tracking down Wallace's buddies. They found Wallace was giving his daughter to his old boss. They tracked down the many Uncle Dougie's addresses and they sent local agents to each address.

Scott and his team went to the nearby address. They were pulling up on the land right around the time that Hana was breaking out with Ollie and a newborn baby they found. Hana used her skills to get out of the locked room. She then skillful got them downstairs where they overheard the baby crying and realized they couldn't leave a baby with these monsters. They took the baby. Done so with some force because Wallace's wife tried to fight back. Then they went on the run. They were trying to make it up the road where unfortunately Wallace caught up to them. But that's when the FBI arrived. Wallace was arrested. The guy that chased after Ollie was arrested. And Uncle Dougie was arrested.

All the pedophiles went down. Ollie was later reunited with her mother and she finally got medical treatment for all the abuse. And she got to hear from Hana how Hana was able to overcome her own abuse.

Patent Pending

Season 4 Episode Number: 57 Season Episode: 6

	T 1 N 1 15 0000
Originally aired:	Tuesday November 15, 2022
Writer:	Ryan Causey
Director:	Sudz Sutherland
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Emily Bergl (Becca McCann), Jasper Keen (Jake Cooley), Wade McCol-
	lum (Leon McCann), Robert Vincent Smith (James Bleckley), Peter Tro-
	jgaard (Magnus Karlsson), Anna Rizzo (Julie Dufresne), Isabelle Van
	Vleet (Keira Reyes), Jim Newman (Alan Mitchell), Julius Rubio (Gon-
	zalo), Kristen Schiano (Detective Foster), Jamal Warren (Bill), Sarah
	Irwin (Board Member)
Production Code:	MW406
Summary:	The team must dive into the world of psychedelics to find the killer or
<i></i>	a tech entrepreneur.
	1



A wealthy businessman was attacked outside of a rave. The businessman was Alan Mitchell. He was attacked, he was drugged, and then he was kidnapped. He was taken across state lines back to his house. It was there he was repeatedly stabbed to death. But nothing was stolen from his house. He was drugged with a special drug known as the "zombie drug" because it renders everyone unusually compliant and it's how Mitchell opened his own safe before his killer destroyed everything inside. His killer was

seen taking Mitchell from the rave. He took a car that traced back to the Psychedelic Wilderness school. And they were the ones that identified the killer from surveillance video.

The killer's name was Jake Cooley. He didn't have enough money to afford school and so he did odd jobs to help pay for his tuition. It's how he had access to one of their vans. The same van he used in the crime. Jake attended school because he was mentally troubled. The school was all about using drugs to make peace with yourself. Jake could use all the help you could get. His mother killed herself when he was young and he hasn't really been in much contact with the only family member he has left, his half-sister. But she did say that Jake was sweet at heart. So, how did a good kid go on to commit murder?

Supervisory Special Agent Scott and his team were put in charge of the manhunt. They went looking for Jake. They searched his home and they realized he built an altar where he took his drugs. There was a picture of Mitchell with his eyes scratched out on that little altar. Jake clearly killed Mitchell for a purpose. He would go on to murder Leon McCann as well. Leon McCann was connected to the school. He did work around there. It was his wife who ran the place. His wife Becca was later questioned and she mentioned that Jake was really troubled. Jake has treatment-resistant depression. It's why he came to her school for alternative medicine.

Becca said she tried to help Jake, but she didn't know why he would kill her husband. They weren't having an affair. She told the team that Jake sees her as a mother figure. The team then

looked into her husband's final hours and they found out that he called someone right before he died. He called his friend. The same friend that recently bought out the school. The same friend had made a similar drug to Becca's own mix and then the friend tells the feds that Becca wouldn't know anything about Leon's life because they were getting a divorce. Becca was actually being screwed in the divorce. Or at least she was until someone murdered her husband.

Becca was the reason Jake murdered two men. He almost murdered a third as well. He brutally beat up a groundskeeper at the cemetery and he stole his mother's ashes. It was actually the anniversary of his mother's death. It left Jake in a vulnerable position and Becca exploited that. The team went to Becca's apartment. They found it empty however there was an altar there and they also found a drug. A drug that makes people highly susceptible. Becca was the one who wanted revenge. Becca felt her husband had given her chemical mixture to his college friend and thereby screwed her out of patenting her special cocktail. And getting rich.

With Becca unable to use the drugs her school runs on, she was forced to sell Magnus Karlson. Karlson got the patent and he even made a multi-million dollar deal with Mitchell to make his little company global. It's why Mitchell was killed. It's why Leon was killed, and it's why Becca wanted Karlson dead. Becca had Jake go to the conference Magnus was having. She had him deliver tainted water. Once that was delivered, the two of them then escaped. Magnus was poisoned without anyone seeing Becca there and so Becca really does have a chance to pin the whole thing on Jake. And poor Jake doesn't realize it.

It was Jake who murdered those men. It was Jake who attacked that groundskeeper. It was Jake who delivered the tainted water filled with drugs and so people getting sick was on him. The team couldn't tie Becca to any of it. Jake was the only one who could. Becca took him to the same bridge where his mother jumped and she tried to force Jake into killing himself. But the FBI stopped her. They talked Jake out of jumping and that's when Becca pulled her gun. She was going to kill Jake to cover up her crimes, but the feds shot and killed her, and then they got Jake off the ledge. Jake was finally going to get the help he needs.

Becca was dead and Magnus lost all the funding for his company after his board got sick on the same drug he was selling. Even if Magnus survives the overdose, his business was done.

And so Becca's revenge was still complete.

Karma

Season 4 Episode Number: 58 Season Episode: 7

Originally aired:	Tuesday November 22, 2022
Writer:	D. Dona Le
Director:	Cory Bowles
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava- los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Wendy Moniz (April Brooks), Scott Ly (Adam Moore), Amy Hargreaves (Liv Whitley), Vien Hong (Tony Bui), Molly Leland (Doris Moore), Tim Lounibos (Thom), Nick Rehberger (Paul), Rick Younger (Sgt. Richards), Harris Yulin (Grant Moore), Miguel Aviles-Elrod (Rico Ramirez), Eve Austin (Principal Caldera), Taylor Shurte (Det. Darla O'Neal), Lane Napper (Det. Camps), Eric Yang (Dan), Jett Miller (Bobby), Jen Perry (Carol), Marshall Factora (Lek Saengarun), Suparna Thies (Sonah), Charlit Dae (Rune), Schecter Lee (Arthit Anwar), Danny Grumich (Se- curity Guard), Tim Gallin (William Hunter), William Mah (Prem), Wally
Production Code: Summary:	Ng (Ram) MW407 The team's pause Thanksgiving plans to investigate a shooting at a Buddhist temple.



There was a mass shooting at a Buddhist temple. The shooter came in wearing one of those full face masks that distorts his face so that facial recognition couldn't pick up any details and he shot and killed everyone in there. He didn't demand money. He didn't demand jewelry. The only thing he wanted was for them to look at him as he murdered them. He got especially angry at a bunch of dancers who tried to flee when he came in. The shooter had apparently put a lock on the door before he started his spree. He was

trying to trap everyone inside. And so he came prepared to kill everyone.

The killer didn't use a semi-automatic like the typical mass shooter. He used a 9 mm. It reminded Supervisory Remy Scott of the Virginia Tech killer who used two handguns to commit his crimes. It also reminded local police about another shooting. The first shooting was that of a catholic priest. The priest was stalked and murdered just like the people at the Buddhist temple. There was a survivor at the temple. She showed them a video they had taken before the shooting. It showed that the killer had been watching them, or to better put, stalking them before he ultimately tried to kill all of them. And so that video as well as surveillance proved that the killer plans everything to the last detail.

They even found a map he drew. He must have been in the temple before. He mapped it out so that he could remember which rooms to check before he could kill someone and so the feds thought the killer was targeting religious communities only they had been wrong. The priest wasn't murdered by the same guy that killed the Buddhists. The priest killer was just a kid that graduated into serious crime. As for their mass shooter, he went on to murder another Asian man in Central Park. He was seen and was chased by a good Samaritan that was carrying his own gun the good Samaritan went on to accidentally shoot a student during a shootout with the killer.

It turns out he broke the law by bringing his gun into the park with him. He also acted very recklessly in pursuing an armed killer like he was a cop when he wasn't. The good Samaritan was under arrest and the killer got away again. But this second crime spree proved something. It proved the killer was going after Asians. The feds thought it could be a hate crime. Hate crimes against the Asian community have been on the rise ever since covid and so that's what everyone thought this was. They also got a name for the killer. The killer was seen getting into a car not long after the Central Park shootout. And his name was pulled from the registry.

The killer's name was Adam Moore. He was half-Asian himself. It didn't make sense why he would kill Asians as part of a hate crime and yet the feds had to continue to follow that lead. They tracked where his car was heading. It was going to the UN. There was an important conference there in honor of a prominent Asian woman. The feds thought Adam was going to kill her, but they had been wrong. Adam only went there to steal a car. Adam was a high school teacher and one of his students had been at a model UN conference. Adam found the kid, put him in the trunk of his own car, and he stole the kid's car.

Adam did this because the kid had a badge on his car that allowed him into a gated community. Adam used that badge to murder a retired senator. Around this time, someone from the DOJ approved Scott's team with information about their shooter. She knew why Adam was doing this. Adam was doing all of this to punish a bunch of war criminals. Adam's father was involved in an American conflict on a small Island off the coast of Thailand. An island that most haven't even heard about. There was a war. There were war criminals and a lot of innocent people died. It was Adam's father who tried to stop those men.

Adam's father Grant would go on to tell him many horror stories about the things he saw there. He told them the stories and he showed his son a list. It was a list of war criminals. But Grant couldn't come forward with the list because his mission on that island was technically top secret. Grant gave the list to Adam and Adam tried to do something about it. He went to the DOJ. He tried to open a war crimes investigation into the people on the list. He just couldn't prove it without his dad there. Plus, Americans pulled out of the international community on war crimes. It was the senator who pulled them out and that's why he was killed.

Adam was after everyone on the list. He even kidnapped his ailing father so that his father could see him kill off the people on the list. The feds caught up with Adam as he was about to kill the last person on the list. They along with Adam's own father were able to talk him down. Adam gave up the gun to his father and then Grant took the gun and shot the war criminal before he himself was shot and killed. Grant was already dying. But he wanted his last moments on earth to be of him getting justice for the families of that island.

Adam was also arrested for his crimes and his living will be enough to get his story out there.

Appeal

Season 4 Episode Number: 59 Season Episode: 8

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday December 13, 2022 Spindrift Beck
Director:	Heather Cappiello
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
Show Stars.	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Emily Dorsch (Cynthia Roarke), Anthony Reynolds (Howard Roarke),
	Caroline Harris (Cora Love), Paul DeBoy (Arthur Hobbs), Shelby Flan-
	nery (Kat Sloan), Kevin Dean Williams (Skip Hardy), Jerry Dixon
	(Sheriff Long), Andrew Kober (Billy), Ja'Siah Young (Caleb Love),
	Anne Bowles (Governor Nancy Novak), Brian Smolin (Pete Hill), Ju- lian Alexander (Johnnie Mow), Anthony Belevtsov (Gunnar), Jacque-
	line Grabois (Millie), Liam McKenna (Sam Gray), McKenna Kerri-
	gan (Sally Sloane), Kevin Murray (Chuck Sloane), Chris Gross (Scott
	Thomas), Denver Andre Taylor (SIA Ryan Cole), Fidel Vicioso (Javier
	Perez), Richard Blackwood (Trooper Smith), Dylan Kammerer (Dan),
	Alexandra Castro (Nurse), Justin Crowley (Dale Torres), Arya Kashyap
	(Paramedic), Jordan Morgan (Eli Dorflinger)
Production Code:	MW408
Summary:	When three prosecutors are assassinated outside a bar in their small
	Arkansas town, the team is called in to determine if this was a personal
	vendetta; Ray feels compelled to help a woman and her young son combat an injustice.



Three prosecutors were gunned down. They were leaving a bar late at night when someone drove up next to them and gunned them all down. This all happened in Little Rock. It was a small town in Arkansas. The local sheriff's department was pretty overwhelmed down there. They needed help and so they turned to the FBI. Scott and his team caught this one. They were looking for an Unsub. Someone with a grudge against the prosecutors. They first checked in with the victims' boss. He was known as

the working dad around the office. He wasn't with the others on the night in question because he doesn't drink. And when questioned about where he was that night, he admitted he was at bible study.

There were plenty of witnesses at the bible study. The District Attorney was in the clear that night. But there was a VHS recording of the shooting. The footage showed that whoever shot up those young people had signaled out Kat Sloane. He called her name and she went up to the car. The others were simply following her when they all were murdered. Meaning the Unsub wasn't after all of the prosecutors. They were just after Kat. The FBI Agents dug into Kat's life. They found out she was cheating on her boyfriend of four years with one of her co-workers and so the boyfriend was later questioned. He said he was driving that night.

The boyfriend wanted to go hunting. Only the location of this hunt was at least three hours away and he had to get up early to make it to the morning duck shoot. The FBI Agents weren't sure if they believed or not, but it was proven that the boyfriend really was prepping for a duck shoot. Scott and his people had to go looking for someone else. Someone else might have a grudge against Kat. It was while they were looking for anyone else that they got a call about two suspicious characters. Those men were gone from the diner by the time the FBI arrived and so they had to get details from the waitress about what they looked like.

They were Hispanic. One of them had a tattoo of a seven with a snake around it. The waitress drew the tattoo for them after the new guy poured on some southern charm and that tattoo lead them to Luis Trevino. Trevino was in federal prison. It turns out the prosecutors he murdered had collected the evidence against him and handed it off to the US Attorney to prosecute him. Trevino was angry about that. He was also angry that his hotshot lawyer didn't keep him out of prison. Trevino was a cartel and he didn't take disappointments lightly. He ordered his brother-in-law to kill his lawyer. And everyone assumed he gave the order to murder the local prosecutors as well.

The brother-in-law took the orders. He was identified as Javier Perez. Perez was found and he was killed when he tried to put up resistance to his arrest. The defense attorney was found dead in Perez's closet. It seems that the lawyer would call his client and because it was protected by attorney-client privilege, no one was listening in when the lawyer connected Trevino's call to Perez. But when they did listen to it. It proved that Trevino has been ordering these murders from behind bars and so they were collecting evidence against him. And they ended up showing that Perez didn't murder their prosecutors.

They came from a third man. The team had to go back to figuring out who wanted Kat dead and unfortunately they were too late to save her boss, the District Attorney. Someone murdered him while the team was pursuing their cartel lead. The team got evidence from that murder and they identified the killer. It was Judge Howard Roarke. Roarke killed the prosecutors because they left bad reviews for him and he especially wanted to murder Kat because she went to the media about a bad ruling of his. Roarke was one of those men who felt the white man was being marginalized. And so he cut them breaks.

They were found guilty of rape. He would give the minimum sentence. He also gave the most time he could to black and brown people of color. He was denied his dream job in the state's court of appeals. He hit his wife and got kicked out of his house. He blamed women. He blamed people of color. He would never just face facts about his own race and so he wanted to punish them. He killed the District Attorney because that's the guy who would have gotten his dream job. A black man. And so Roarke wanted to kill everyone he blamed.

The team arrived in time before he could murder the female Governor of Arkansas. They shot and killed Roarke and his murder spree probably opens up a slew of cases now. And luckily the FBI didn't have to deal with it.

But this case showed Ray what a bully was willing to do to game the system. It reminded him of seeing this woman argue with her landlord because the landlord wanted to raise by two thousand dollars for no apparent reason and so Ray found evidence against the landlord. He found out the man was guilty of tax invasion. He offered not to turn him in to the IRS in exchange he keeps renting his place to the single mom and her son. And it didn't hurt that the single mom was attractive.

Processed

Season 4 Episode Number: 60 Season Episode: 9

Originally aired:	Tuesday January 03, 2023
Writer:	Melissa Scrivner-Love
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Erin Cummings (Sandy Denham), Alexander Neher (Noah Tram-
	ble), Alison Thornton (Ruthie Denham), Jane Bruce (Rose Franklin),
	Yvonna Kopacz Wright (Doctor Olivia Kramer), Brit Whittle (Luke Den-
	ham), Oriana Bustamante (Ingrid Vargas), Emma Victoria Pearson
	(Chloe Franklin), Bill Christ (Casper Tramble), Kevin Bryant Rose (De-
	tective Colin O'Malley), Jesse Castillo (Hagerstown PD Officer), Alexis
	Hyatt (Anchor), Adiagha Faizah (Sherri), Johnny Olmez (Troy), Damian
	Bailey (George Mason), Jennifer Agatte (Ambulance Driver), Megan
	Lynch (Tammy)
Production Code:	MW409
Summary:	The team races to track down a celebrity child psychiatrist kidnapped
	by the relative of a former client.



A psychiatrist was taken, hostage. The psychiatrist focuses on children going through some sense of trauma. She also focuses on generational trauma. She's written several books about it. She was helping kids and she was helping Noah's sister, but Noah demanded to know what Ruthie told the shrink in her sessions and Dr. Olivia Kramer couldn't tell him that.

It was privileged information. She was trying to get him to leave because she couldn't talk about her patients and he got mad. He pulled a gun. He took her

hostage. He first took her to a motel room where he again demanded to know what Ruthie told her about him.

With a gun in her face, Kramer that Ruthie loved her brother. She always spoke glowingly about him. But that wasn't enough for Noah. He wanted to know he wasn't allowed around her anymore. He tried to get answers from Kramer. Kramer tried to get him to talk about himself. Or if not himself then maybe his father.

Noah mentioned his dad briefly to say this was all his dad's fault. Noah has been struggling with drugs because of what his dad did. Kramer was finally getting Noah to talk about it when they saw the news. Noah was wanted for abducting Kramer. They had to go to a second location.

Only the FBI was looking for them. Kramer's abduction was overheard during a zoom meeting and they quickly identify the perpetrator as Noah Tramble. Tramble was accused of molesting his half-sister Ruthie. When Ruthie was five, she was sleeping naked in a bed with her fourteenyear-old brother. He was also naked and spooning her. The brother reeked of booze. He just kept saying he couldn't remember if he did anything to Ruthie. He was too high back then. His mother didn't file official charges. She just kicked him out of her house. He went back to his dad's and his dad was no cakewalk either. The dad was a sexual predator. And was now in prison.

Everyone believed that Noah should join his dad in prison. His mother's second marriage fell apart because they hadn't called the cops on him when they should have and now he wants to ruin another little girl. Noah was dating a single mom. She was the mother to a five-year-old girl.

The same age as Ruthie when he did what he did. Rose had just seen her ex-boyfriend's face on the news. She called 911. She refused to hear him out as he tried to get Kramer to convince Rose to take him back. Kramer used the confusion to get away with Rose's daughter and Rose was eventually released by Noah as well.

Noah didn't want to believe he molested his sister. He kept trying to get Kramer to say he didn't do it when he had her and he shot her when she got away, but the cops later found Kramer and Chloe, and Rose. Kramer said she's surer than ever that Noah molested his sister. Ruth was too young to put what happened to her into words. She instead talked about a monster coming to get her. But she's older now. She's remembering more and more. She told her brother about Dr. Kramer because she thought Kramer could help him. And instead, he tried to use Kramer to cover up the fact he might be a predator.

If he didn't do anything to Ruth, then why would get together with a woman with a child around that same age? Why wouldn't he talk about his father? Why couldn't he remember that night? He had been into drugs for a while and by a certain point you build up a tolerance. Like not getting drunk on the first drink anymore. He should have been able to remember. Unless he doesn't want to remember at all. Noah eventually heard about his sister being in the hospital. Ruth tried to kill herself after she heard what Noah did to Kramer. And so she blamed herself for what happened because she believe she could have stopped him.

Ruth admitted to Kristin that she has been molested more than once. Kristin was later escorting Ruth and her mother when Noah kidnapped them and then drove away with Ruth. Ruth admitted there was more time when she was molested to him. She told him how sorry she was that she ruined his life. But Noah realized if it wasn't him then the only other person who could molest his sister was his stepdad. His stepdad divorced their mom, got remarried, and now he has a little girl with his new wife. And so both Noah and Ruth showed up at the man's house. They questioned him about what happened to Ruth.

The man confessed to everything. The stepdad was worried that Ruth would talk and so he drugged Noah and put Noah naked in Ruth's bed. He wanted to blame it all on Noah. He ruined Noah's life and Noah was going to kill him when the FBI showed up.

The FBI talk down Noah arrested him and arrested his stepdad. They were both going to face a long time in prison.

False Flag

Season 4 Episode Number: 61 Season Episode: 10

Originally aired:	Tuesday January 10, 2023
Writer:	Zach Cannon
Director:	Cory Bowles
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Zoë Sophia Garcia (Kim Fogelman), Wendy Lyon (Tanya Waters),
Guest Stars.	Jimmy Nicholas (Wolfgang Blair), Tonye Patano (Susan 'Mama B'
	Barnes), Fedna Jacquet (Charlotte Gaines), Eva Kaminsky (Penny
	Fleming), Stephen Singer (Damon Marshall), Shaun Anthony (Joshua
	Fogelman), Nancy Rodriguez (Liliana Alzugaray), Josh Davis (Phil
	Grady), Jonathan Auguste (Bram), Ted Koch (Colonel Ned Cowell),
	Brian O'Brien (Dominic Howard), Michael Barra (Carl), Maceo Oliver
	(Matt Sundeen), Roslyn Seale (Leona Sundeen), Jamie Petrone (AUSA
	Megan Vickers), LA Head (Betty), Gilbert L. Bailey II (Pastor Douglas),
	Raigan Newton (Anais Barnes-Gaines), Pi Smith (Liz), Bjorn Joseph
	(PD Officer Stone), Nadia Ramdass (PD Officer Cox), Kamran Ab-
	bassian (Security Guard)
Production Code:	MW410
Summary:	The team discover the abductor of a state police detective is connected
	to someone from a recent case.



A stranger showed up at Phil Grady's home demanding that he'd tell them what he did with her. Phil didn't know what she was talking about. He turned her away at the door. But that wasn't good enough for this stranger. She broke into his house.

She shot the man he was with and she took him hostage. She apparently didn't like it that she was being ignored. She also kept asking Phil what he did with his mysterious "her". Phil still didn't know what she was talking about. Phil is a cop. He was facing charges for roughing up

two homeless women and he was meeting with his lawyer about turning himself in when this happened.

It was the lawyer that got shot. It seems that Phil likes to target homeless women. The woman that showed up at his door with a gun had looked homeless only she wasn't one of the woman he hurt. She was Mya Fogelman's mom. She was Kim Fogelman. Her daughter died in a mass shooting.

The little girl was shot so many times that she was unrecognizable and so her mother became convinced that the whole shooting wasn't real. That it was a false flag operation. That her daughter had been taken and she needed to find her. Only Phil couldn't give her the answers she wanted. He couldn't tell her where her daughter was because her daughter had been buried.

All Phil did was notify the parents after the shooting. But Kim became convinced that he lied to her husband. That her daughter was simply out there and no one was looking for her. Kim

killed Phil once he couldn't help her. She sent a video of his dead body to a conspiracy theorist with a television show.

Her name is Tanya Waters. She didn't think the summer camp massacre was real. She convinced her following that it wasn't real. Her website was called "Tanya Dossier". Tanya refused to take down the video although the video did help them identify the shooter as Kim. Kim snapped after her daughter died.

Kim was an alcoholic. She went back to drinking after her daughter died. She refused to go to her daughter's funeral. After her husband was arrested for pointing a gun at someone, Kim started to watch Tanya Dossier. She became convinced that the government had taken her child.

The government was using her child in false flag operations and that she needed to go rescue her. Kim even contacted the shooter's mom. She asked her what did she and her son do with her daughter except the other mother said she didn't do anything to those children. The woman's son was sick. He suffered mental problems. They brought in his therapist and he shot the therapist as well as his own father.

After that, he went to the nearby summer camp. He killed a bunch of kids and one adult before he was stopped. He was very troubled. His mother had nothing to do with what he did. Nor was she paid to tell the world her son killed children. Kim beat up this poor woman before she spotted a laptop and she escaped in the woman's car with the laptop. Kim tried calling in to Tanya's show, but Remy cut in. He tried to convince Kim that her daughter was dead and nothing he said got through to her. Kim took Penny's laptop to someone else who bought the conspiracy. This person was Wolfgang. And he was Tanya's son.

Wolfgang has been harassing the parents of the other dead children. They had apparently come together to sue Tanya for defamation. Wolfgang bought his mother's lies and so he was harassing them until he met with Kim. They egged each other on. They became convinced that a billionaire that donated money towards the families was a payoff to claim their child died. Kim and Wolfgang found the billionaire's address. They called Wolfgang's mom before they got there because they wanted to tell her she was right and that's when Tanya came clean. Tanya made it all up. There was no conspiracy. She was driving people to her page so that she could sell her makeup line.

But even after she heard the truth from the horse's mouth, Kim still didn't want to believe it. She tossed Wolfgang's phone out of the car and they went to the billionaire's home. They took him hostage along with his security guard. The FBI later arrived on the scene. They knocked out Wolfgang. They were able to talk down Kim and Kim later saw the things that her daughter had with her before she died. And Kim worshipped those things, but she still believed her daughter was alive and there was no convincing her differently.

Tanya's media empire however was done. Her film crew had all turned against her. They even filmed her telling Wolfgang that she had made it all up and so the video of her telling the truth is what they put on the website.

Crypto Wars

Season 4 Episode Number: 62 Season Episode: 11

Originally aired: Writer: Director:	Tuesday January 24, 2023 Christopher Salmanpour Milena Govich
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava- los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- cara), Edwin Hadge (Special Agent Bay Campan)
	son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Michael Nathanson (Graham Solinder), Nik Sharp (Dante Solinder), Rafi Silver (Tom Wallis), Rebecca Brooksher (Claire Scott), Brian Mc- Cormack (Professor Tim Bolton), Ho-Kwan Tse (Lao Tsun), Steve M. Robertson (Jonah Tanner), Neal Davidson (Billy Tanner), Karis Dan- ish (Marla Stevens), Vick Krishna (Peter Garrison), Alana De La Garza (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille), Kevin Thoms (Roger Belling- ham), Drew Moore (Dwayne Swayer), Gavin Alexander Hammon (Gavin Brisker), Stephen James Anthony (Winston Hill), Charles LeTrelle Holt (Miller Hornacek), Alexander Thomas (Marvin Keller), Panama Redd (Will), Kimberly Dodson (Charlotte Frampton), Bob Leszczak (Hazmat
	Man)
Production Code:	MW411
Summary:	The team chases after the suspects behind an explosion at an Ohio energy plant.



The man hunt team caught a new case. There were two men who killed a security guard and sent off a bomb at a power plant. The federal government was treating what happened like a terrorist attack. But no one was taking responsibility for what happened.

There was usually people who would brag about bringing down a power plant or at least some chatter about an attack being imminent and that didn't happen with this case. No one was taking credit. The car they used to drive to the power

plant had been stolen earlier. And the two responsible for the power outage weren't taking credit because they didn't want to get caught.

Not just yet anyways. They were eco-terrorists. The Tanner brothers had joined a nonprofit to help fight climate change and they were fired after they thought they should go for more aggressive actions against the people destroying the earth. They targeted a power station.

They also graduated from bombs to murder when they killed the guard and they weren't done after that. They went on to kidnapping. They kidnapped the millionaire owner of the plant after he landed at a private airspace. They killed that man's guards and they left behind his autistic son as a witness.

The son's name is Dante. He went back to the plane because he left behind his dolphin keychain. He was on the plane when he heard gunshots and he did what his dad taught him to do. He hid. He didn't move until the gunshots stopped and that's when he saw the brothers pushing his dad into a green jeep.

Dante wasn't a great eye-witness because his autism left him unnerved by what happened to his dad. But he pressed his keychain like he was supposed to do when he was in trouble. It sent for the cops and the cops found the scene.

Dante could only describe the car his dad was taken. Only that had been enough for the FBI to put out a BOLO on a car matching that description. The FBI were able to piece from there that the attack at the power station was to draw Graham Solinder back to the States.

He was away on vacation. He came back early after he found out one of his power stations was targeted by terrorists and that's when the brothers abducted him. They didn't know Dante was still on the plane. Its why they hadn't killed Dante like they did with everyone.

The brothers were apparently hired to kidnap Graham. They were hired by someone close to Graham. The brothers thought they were making a move against people destroying the environment and they instead ended up becoming a cog in a corporate dispute.

The brothers were killed once they brought too much attention to what was really happening. Tom took Graham. He demanded that Graham help him locate something that was worth twenty million dollars. And while Tom was busy driving Graham to the location where he could get the money, he in turn was being followed by another guy.

Tom was being followed by Gavin. Gavin was a mercenary hired by yet another man and so all this corporate espionage for that twenty million was bringing everyone out of the woodwork. Gavin followed Tom until Tom got the usb with the money on it. Then Gavin stepped in. He shot Tom. He took both the usb and Graham and he disappeared. The FBI was able to catch up with Tom. He was arrested and treated for his gunshot wound, but he had no idea who Gavin was working for. And meanwhile Gavin drove Graham to meet his boss.

His boss was an Asian man that told Graham "its good we finally meet" when they first saw each other. But Graham didn't know who this person was. The FBI didn't know this person was and they were looking for Graham. They found out the usb never had twenty million dollars on it. Tom simply assumed that Graham was stealing from his company when he wasn't. There was never any hidden money. The usb holds a device that could revolutionize crypto-currency. Graham built a program that could give a country trillions.

China wanted that money. It was them who hired the mercenary to kidnap Graham. They wanted access to that code and Graham couldn't help them because he never had the access code. Its how he protected self. He allowed someone else to develop the code to unlocking lots of money. Graham was tortured for who had the code. He didn't talk and the Chinese eventually got bored. They made a ransom demand for Graham. They wanted that code or they were going to kill Graham. The American government wanted to let Graham die.

They didn't want to give a program to the Chinese that could cripple the stock market. But the reason Graham didn't crack under pressure was because it was his son that had the code. The son was able to access the program's website. He saved a copy. He also came up with a new code that would corrupt the data and that's what the feds gave the Chinese to get Graham back. And so Graham was rescued, the Chinese lost their only chance at getting the code, and Dante got to be a hero to his dad.

And Remy thought his day was over until he heard that his brother's killer was up for parole.

Black Mirror

Season 4 Episode Number: 63 Season Episode: 12

Originally aired:	Tuesday February 14, 2023
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Jean de Segonzac
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	P.J. Marshall (Jacob Varitek), Jeff Hiller (Rudolph Varitek), Ben Cook
	(Luke Spottiswood), Rebecca Brooksher (Claire Scott), Nneka Okafor
	(Serena Wade), Tony Roach (Steven Spottiswood), Alex O'Shea (Chloe
	LeBlanc), Curzon Dobell (Chester), Jo-anne Lee (ADA Dale Severino),
	Serena Parrish (Amanda), Julian Rozzell Jr. (Larry Michael Davis),
	Rachel Black Spaulding (Commissioner Barkley), Douglas Taurel (Of-
	ficer Thomas Penn), Duvall O'Steen (Kathy LeBlanc), Jennifer Plotzke
	(Gretchen Spotteswood), Daniel Oliver Lee (Kai), Laylah Maldonado
	(Carly), John DiGiorgio (Varitek's Father)
Production Code:	MW412
Summary:	The team is led to a wayward pastor and his brother after two teens
·	are kidnapped.



Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott went to the hearing for his brother's murder. The man was asking to be released because he claimed he never committed the crime and so Remy spoke up at the hearing.

He asked how could they forgive the man if he wasn't even willing to take responsibility for what he did. He also used his history as an FBI Agent to say he knows what men like that think. They think they can skate because they were on drugs or because they were homeless

back then. And that still doesn't justify murder.

After Remy said his peace, he got a call from work. There were two kids that went missing. They were named Chloe and Luke. They stopped on their way home from school to help a minister they saw stuck by the side of the road. Chloe had told her mother about the minister because she knew she would be home a little late, but then no one heard from them and the parents sent up the alarm. They later found Luke's car abandoned by the side of the road. And there was no sign of the minister.

But the way those kids got taken. It seemed a little clean. It looked like it was planned and so Remy and his team looked into the kids. They later saw that there was a church van hanging around the school. They checked up the van. It belonged to Pastor Jacob Variteck.

His church was across state lines and so some went to his house and others went to the church. Sheryl and Ray didn't find anything at the church. They were told Jacob was at a funeral for a little girl. Kristin and Remy found out that Jacob spent the morning at his house. He had left dishes in the sink.

They also found a photo at the house of Jacob with his brother Rudolph. Rudolph flunked out of medical school and started to practice medicine without a license. He eventually got caught after he nearly killed someone during a gender reassignment surgery.

He served six months and he's out now. Still trying to play doctor. He's helping his brother. The FBI later found Chloe. She tried to escape and Rudolph gave her a hotshot of horse tranquilizers. He killed her. He tried to cover up the body and he failed. They found Chloe. They figured out how she died. And that's when they knew Rudolph was helping Jacob.

Remy then decided to dress up as a priest. He approached Jacob as a fellow son of God at a funeral. They got to talking and Remy would later prevent Jacob from kidnapping another girl. Remy stayed with his foot on Jacob's neck. He followed him into a bar. He even followed him into the bathroom. He kept trying to get Jacob to confess by forcing Jacob to pray with him. Only Jacob believed in what he was doing. He refused to crack. He ran away from Remy and Remy's own people told him not to go after him. They had no idea what he was doing in that bathroom, but it feels personal.

Remy was letting what happened with his brother to color what was happening with Luke. Chloe had already died on their watch. They couldn't lose Luke too. Luke's dad was already freaking out and wanting to be a part of the search for his son. But he'll only get in the way. Remy said they had leads and that Luke wasn't going to end up like Chloe. This was a promise that Remy made. Remy went back to looking for Luke. He found out that the brothers used to visit their dad all the time at the chemical plant. The same plant that got shut down years ago.

Jacob and Rudolph's father was all they had. Their mother wasn't in the picture. Then their dad gets sick from working with all those chemicals over the years and he starts wasting away due to illness. Jacob saw that as sign of evil. He thought the antichrist was forcing his father to die in pain. It was around then that he started to take his church down a darker path. It could explain what they found. Remy and his team found a room at the plant that was fitted out to be an operating room. There were horns and claws. It turns out the brothers was literally going to turn Luke into the embodiment of the devil. They just wanted a girl too because she was going to be held responsible for Eve's sin.

Their plan was to turn them into the devil and then kill them because they believed that was the only way to free the world from sin. Ray was following Jacob. Remy told him they would take over from there and that he needed to get to the church. They thought they were going to perform surgery at the church now that they couldn't do it at the plant. Ray rushed in. Him doing so was what saved Luke. And Ray ended up killing Rudolph while it was Remy who would go on to shoot and kill Jacob after Jacob drew a knife.

But Luke was safe. They saved one kid and so Remy kept his promise. Remy later returned home. He was relaxing with a drink in hand when he found out that his brother's murderer was getting a new trial. He was claiming his innocence. He was getting lawyers from the Innocence Project. Plus, there was a lot of corruption in the people that tried him back then. There was even a filmmaker that was going to make a movie about it. And she wanted Remy's participation, but he turned her down. He said his brother's killer is in prison because that's where he deserves to be.

Transaction

Season 4 Episode Number: 64 Season Episode: 13

r	
Originally aired:	Tuesday February 21, 2023
Writer:	Khalid A. Moalim
Director:	Jon Cassar
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Délé Ogundiran (Agent Khadija Mohamed), Peter Mensah (Liban Ab-
	dirashid), Raymond Watanga (Imam Burhaan), Samiyyah El Amin
	Turner (Sabrina Abdirashid), Constance Ejuma (Mariam Abdirashid),
	Caroline Harris (Cora Love), Ozzie Stewart (Osman's Mother), Sallieu
	Sesay (Hassan Jama), Ezekiel Ajeigbe (Osman Abdow), Mark Aldrich
	(Walter McGee), Josué Charles (Derrick Jackson), Shiro Kihagi (Naima
	Seedo), Gregg Mess (Abdihakeem Rage), Will Erat (Mark Romano),
	Olivia Helaine (April)
Production Code:	MW413
Summary:	The team must navigate the mistrust of authorities in a tight-knit So-
	mali community in Minnesota as they race to find a kidnapped 14-
	year-old girl.



A teenage girl met with an adult man at a hotel. Her name is Sabrina Abdirashid. She was fourteen. She also knew no good would come from meeting a man at a hotel much less a forty-three year old and she still went to that hotel because she had to. Many suspected Sabrina may have been a prostitute. Sabrina came from a family of immigrants. They were going through hard times and she could have been trying to help out. It was the only thing that made sense why Sabrina was meeting up with Hassan Jama.

But her motives going to that hotel wasn't why the FBI was involved. They were involved because a man had kidnapped Sabrina from that room as well as murder Hassan.

The natural suspect was Sabrina's ex-boyfriend. She broke up with Derek Jackson earlier that day. Derek was so upset that he hung out with his friends afterwards and there was cameras to prove it. The FBI asked Derek why Sabrina broke up with him. He said it might have had something to do with her dad. Her dad looked down on him for being black. Sabrina and her family were also black. Only they came from Africa. They knew their roots and they looked down on Black Americans for not knowing theirs.

Derek's family was from Alabama. They were brought to that state through slavery and that apparently meant they weren't good enough for Sabrina. Especially as they were not Muslim. Sabrina's father saw her kissing her boyfriend one day and he forced his daughter to end the relationship. Levan didn't mention that last part until the FBI told him that Derek had an alibi for Sabrina's kidnapping. He also tried to deny knowing anything about why his daughter was in a hotel room with Hassan until his son confronted him in front of the FBI. The son revealed Sabrina wasn't a prostitute. She was a child bride. Her parents married her to Hassan after they saw her kissing her boyfriend because they were afraid she would bring "shame" to the family and that no one else would want her once they knew the truth about the kiss. The family hadn't told the FBI about that from the start because they didn't want to get in trouble. It was illegal to marry someone off at fourteen. The legal age was eighteen there. Polygamy was also illegal for Hassan. Hassan already had a wife a few miles away.

Not that she knew anything about his brand new child bride.

But someone did send a photo of Sabrina tied up to her father. Levan at least reported that. He said the photo didn't come with a ransom demand and so he didn't know why they had taken his daughter. Except he was lying about possible motives. Levan didn't give away Sabrina for free. He got a dowry from Hassan for her. The dowry was technically supposed to be for the bride as a way to take care of herself if something ever happened to her husband and it seems everyone was greedy for that money.

Hasan's first wife stopped by Levan's home. She wanted the dowry returned to her because her husband was dead and she has no way of affording their mortgage without him. She also has a young son to think about. She wanted that money because she said her son would need it. She even implied that Sabrina was at fault for Hassan's death and how the "slut" shouldn't be rewarded. Naturally, the family showed the widow the door. Levan refused to give up that money. He wouldn't even listen to his own son who said the widow deserved a portion of it.

The FBI meanwhile found the man responsible for kidnapping Sabrina. His name was Osman. He was hired to kidnap her and he killed Hassan because he was trying to stop him. Osman was hired by someone at the refugee center that was supposed to be helping Sabrina's family. That person himself was just a middle man. It was revealed that Sabrina's mother Mariam set this whole thing in motion. The mother was trying to save her daughter from a child marriage and she was only able to afford this whole endeavor by stealing the dowry money that Hassan had given them.

Sabrina's mom was just trying to protect her. She hadn't wanted her life to become Sabrina's life. Mariam didn't know that Osman was going to go psycho. She also arranged for a photo to be sent to her husband because she wanted him to give up on their daughter and he would have done so. If only it hadn't been for that damn dowry. Levan wanted to honor kill his daughter and take the money for himself. He convinced himself that he had to kill his daughter. That she would receive mercy in the next life if he did that.

Levan was so set on killing his own child that he killed his wife when she tried to stop him. He then hunted down and would have killed Sabrina too if it hadn't been for the FBI. The FBI caught up to the family. They were forced to kill Levan to stop him, but they were able to fulfill Mariam's wishes by keeping Sabrina safe. Sabrina will now go live with her brother. He wasn't like their father. He was progressive. And he would allow Sabrina to live her life the way she sees fit.

And after his day was over, the new guy Ray was able to put the whole thing behind him and go out on a date with a beautiful woman.

Wanted: America

Season 4 Episode Number: 65 Season Episode: 14

Originally aired:	Tuesday February 28, 2023
Writer:	Wendy West
Director:	Ludovic Littee
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Nadine Nicole (Em McAdoo), Dave Shalansky (Shawn), Jordan Knapp
	(Delilah Kennedy), Mel House (Leah Wilson), Aaron Morton (Captain
	Wyatt), Lauren Biazzo (Sparrow May), Steve Sobel (Arnie Kennedy),
	Jefferson Cox (Rodney), Tyler Bey (Cameraman Joe), Jonas Barranca
	(Sam), Jenna Rose Sander (Molly)
Production Code:	MW414
Summary:	When a rising star triathlete is found violently murdered, the team
	chases after one of her teammates and his girlfriend. Also, Remy re-
	unites with a true crime show producer from his past.



The episode begins with Sparrow May who was found murdered in her home. She was a young woman. She was a rising star in the triathlon world. She was also stabbed repeatedly till her killer struck bone. Remy took one look at the crime scene and he thought it was rage driven. He thought someone spent Sparrow's final hours being angry with her. He wanted to know who would do that, but he came across two viable suspects. There was Sparrow's boyfriend, Colby. Colby didn't believe in monogamy. He

practices open relationships and so he was in a relationship with both Sparrow and with Mavis. And with minutes of Sparrow dying, there was a bunch of women messaging Colby to go on a date.

Colby was scum. There was no doubt about it and yet the feds didn't think he'd kill Sparrow. He would have just left her if the relationship wasn't working for him. He wouldn't have had to kill her. Mavis on the other hand would kill Sparrow. Mavis was the jealous time. She once threatened to kill Sparrow if she didn't leave Colby alone. Colby says she's always had a temper and that she wasn't happy with him on the night Sparrow died because Colby had been with Sparrow. They hung out together.

Colby drove Sparrow home. He left after that point and so naturally everyone wanted to know where Mavis was during the murder window. Mavis wasn't at her apartment. Her family were claiming they haven't seen her. None of them liked Colby. They claimed that Colby was abusive. They tried to claim that he killed Sparrow and no one was buying that. Colby for one had come to them to talk. It was Mavis who was on the run. Mavis's family was helping her. Her sister hid her at a surfing board shop. And Mavis felt comfortable there.

Perhaps too comfortable. Mavis grabbed a board and she was going surfing when one of the other surfers recognized her and so she was forced to kill that guy to stop from reporting her.

She went back on the run with her family's help after that. She was going to lay low at a cabin in the woods while they dealt with evading police. The police got a warrant for Mavis's sister's place. They had to after finding a body two blocks away. They went to the place and they found Sparrow's towel with blood all over it. Mavis had apparently grabbed it to wipe her hands. And some of her blood was on the towel too.

Mavis had cut herself when she attacked Sparrow. She really was the killer. The feds didn't need any more evidence after they eventually found the murder weapon hidden in the toilet. The sister had never seen it before. Mavis had simply planted it and walked away. Mavis didn't care who in the family she was hurting by going on the run. Her father reminded them that it was their job to love and support Mavis no matter what. This included her uncle that was a cop. He was going to assist them with getting Mavis a new passport.

Mavis's dad dropped her off on the Appalachian trail. Mavis hiked it as far as she could when she fell and needed help. So, that's when she called a friend to come get her. Then to make matters worse there was a film crew looking for Mavis. They wanted to break the story about her murdering her love rival and going on the run. Remy decided to work with the filming crew because he thought that would bring more eyes and they could cover more ground on the trail. They found out about the trail because Mavis wrote about walking the Appalachian trail.

There was a cute story about it on her social media. Mavis was happy in the woods and so the FBI tried to track her down by visiting known spots she likes. They were looking for her around the same time she was looking for help. Mavis's friend that she called was in fact her ex-girlfriend. The ex was mad that Mavis left her for Colby. She now has Mavis chained to a bed so that she couldn't leave her again and so Mavis became a hostage. Someone that the feds had to rescue. This became especially true after Mavis lashed out against her captor.

Mavis hit her ex. She ran away and she was hobbling away while her ex was shooting at her when the feds intervened. The feds were forced to kill the ex-girlfriend. And Mavis was both rescued as well as arrested.

And Remy got a date with someone from the filming crew.

Double Fault

Season 4 Episode Number: 66 Season Episode: 15

Originally aired:	Tuesday March 14, 2023
Writer:	D. Dona Le
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Delaney Williams (Chuck Feld), Shani Atias (Lulu Arslan), Tonye
	Patano (Susan 'Mama B' Barnes), Michael Rishawn (Jamil Turner),
	Roger Davies (Seb), Greg Stuhr (NYPD Captain Mark Wells), Patrick
	Zeller (Coach Tanner), Adam James King (Shane), Gabriel Saint Clair
	(Officer Damon Hall), Fernando L. Lamberty (Officer Hevia), Erica
	Matos (Maria), Alexander Saliba (Wasim Barati), Jade Ziane (Yaar),
	Colleen Davie Janes (Diane), Greg Mays (Val)
Production Code:	MW415
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force springs into action to find a famous foreign
	tennis player after she's kidnapped from a tennis court in Brooklyn.



Two men abducted a famous tennis player in broad daylight. It all happened when Lula Arslan began having problems with her breathing. She had just played a practice round of tennis. She has seemed fine before and then she collapsed. It all very quick.

Her boyfriend was calling 911 when two paramedics showed up. They were fast on the scene. They said they were covering the marathon next door however something was off about them. They didn't have any medical supplies with

them. They wouldn't say what hospital they were taking her to. Her coach had grabbed one of them to get answers and that's when one of the fake paramedics pulled out a gun. He shot the coach. And this sent people running from the scene.

The running was what alerted Kristin and Sheryl that something was off. They were supposed to run that marathon. They abandoned it to get to the bottom of what happened with the shooting and that's when they learned there's been abduction. They put out a BOLO on the ambulance that took Lula. They later found it abandoned with a dead as well as real paramedic in the back. But there was a witness. The witness saw four men put Lula in the back of a cab. This cab also had a light out because they broke it by backing up into a wall.

They also got the direction these men were driving in. Remy was already in his car and so he pursued this taxi cab. He found the one with the broken taillight. One of the men must have seen him following them and they started shooting at Remy's car. They truly messed up that beautiful vehicle. They also created so much chaos that Remy lost sight of them, but he kept on looking. He had the rest of his team figuring out why Lula was taken. Lula was born in Croatia. Her family on the other hand were Iranian.

They had to flee Iran because they were against revolution. Lula's grandfather was hunted down and killed by a murder squad. The same squad that was now after Lula. Lula has been very vocal opponent against the Iranian government. She spoke out against the treatment of women over there. She said women deserve more rights. She was so vocal after a woman was killed over there for not wearing a hijab in public. It had been an accident. The hijab slipped off on her way out the door and that was enough to get her killed.

The Iranian spies sent to collect Lula had been very smart. They sent up fake videos. They created diversions. They also moved Lula to a second vehicle. She was put in one of two vehicles that both had heavily tinted windows and then they led the FBI on a merry chase. The FBI had to split up to cover surveillance on both cars. They caught up to one vehicle right outside of an airfield. The two men inside came out fighting and they retired fire. They had to kill them. And they had to keep it down as little damage as possible.

They were afraid of hitting Lula. Only they didn't find Lula with that group. The car that Remy was following was the one with Lula and her captors were transporting her. They later took her out of the car because they were going to make their way through a shipyard. Possibly to meet up with a boat there. They had everything well planned. They even made sure to get help from an American private investigator by the name of Chuck Feld. Chuck used to be a cop with Sheryl. He mentored her. And yet he took a job following Lula because some unknown foreigner him to do so.

Anyways, the captors were moving Lula towards the boat when two guards interfered. One guard was just asking what they were doing when they killed him. The second guard came out when he heard the gunshots and he ran off when he saw the Iranians with guns. Lula was able to escape temporarily from her captors. She made it inside in the building where she was hiding when Remy finally showed up. Remy started to fire at the Iranians. He tried to get close enough to Lula to rescue her, but the Iranians found her first. They grabbed Lula. They were making their escape out of the building with Remy right behind them.

The boat had run off and left them. They didn't want to get involved in a gun fight. But Lula managed to convince one of them that he was fighting for the wrong side. He has a mother. He may have sisters and he may have daughters. What will happen to them if no one speaks up for them. They wanted to drag Lula back to Iran and put her on trial as they claimed her ideas of equality were dangerous. But they weren't. Lula convinced one man to turn on the other and he did. He also laid down his gun after he killed his fellow Iranian. And so Lula asked for fair treatment for him.

And Lula returned to her loved ones. Sheryl did the same. Sheryl doesn't always get along with her father because he hadn't wanted her to be a cop, but she did good today by rescuing a famous tennis player and even he said so. And that was enough for them to slowly work on their relationship.

Imminent Threat: Part Three

Season 4 Episode Number: 67 Season Episode: 16

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 04, 2023
Teleplay:	Elizabeth Rinehart
Story:	Rick Eid, Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Missy Peregrym (Special Agent Maggie Bell), Zeeko Zaki (Special Agent
	Omar Adom 'OA' Zidan), John Boyd (Special Agent Stuart Scola),
	Katherine Renee Kane (Special Agent Tiffany Wallace), Luke Kleintank
	(Supervisory Special Agent Scott Forrester), Shantel VanSanten (Spe-
	cial Agent Nina Chase), Alana De La Garza (Special Agent in Charge
	Isobel Castille), Jeremy Sisto (Assistant Special Agent in Charge Jubal
	Valentine), Mark Ivanir (General Stanislau Lenkov), MacKenzie Mee- han (Allison Green), David Garelik (Nico Sabalenka), Kyle Jacob (Der-
	rick), Theis Weckesser (Agent Cole Bolton), Cristina Frias (Margarita
	Lopez), Roman Blat (Viktor Karcuk), Aramis Merlin (Anton Averanka),
	Alexander Chernyshev (Alexander Sinsovich), Ryan F. Johnson (Agent
	Bryant), Conner Gillooly (Tom Davidson), Clara Francesca (Doctor
	Molinari), Sarang Sharma (Officer Bill Wells), Corey Hibbert (Bo), Ni-
	tasha Bhambree (Driver)
Production Code:	MW418
Summary:	The clock ticks as all FBI teams join forces to hunt down the fugitives
	getting closer to carrying out a mass-casualty terror attack.



The previous parts of the episode were aired as *FBI*: *International S0216* and *FBI S0517*.

In the continuation of an epic FBI crossover, Remy and his people found out it was to them to stop an assassination. They thought it was a possible assassination of their president. Only they had been wrong. The president of the United States was safe. He wasn't even in New York.

He was on his way to London. He has everyone believing he was in New York to give a speech at the U.N. when in actuality he was flying to London. His Secret

Service detail was keeping that to themselves to better control his security and so the president wasn't in danger. The Vice President also wasn't in danger. She was on a trip to South America.

The notebook they found in the terrorists' den claimed that a president was a target. They just didn't mention of which country and so there could be hundreds of presidents at risk.

Especially at the U.N. The only thing the FBI knew was that something was going down in New York. Hanna was their internet girl. She was the one that checked into the dark web tip that

Maggie and OA had given her. She found out that the terrorist called Lenkov has been talking to someone online about an imminent terrorist attack that was supposed to make 9/11 look like child's play.

Lenkov even claimed that this attack would ensure that New York never recovered. He didn't give any other hints about the attack and the team didn't know what exactly he was planning. They just knew it would be bad. Scola was supposed to be assisting them with this case, but one of the men they had captured in an earlier raid had had a teenage son living in Queens.

Scola had wanted to use that child to get his father to crack. He already crossed a line when he attempted to torture Viktor into telling them about their plans. And so Remy thought using a child was a step too far.

The boy was only fourteen. He was in school. He has no idea his dad was a terrorist. Not that it mattered to Scola because he stopped focusing on the case and he now just wants revenge. Scola's former girlfriend was also an FBI Agent. She had gotten injured by these terrorists and they were expecting a baby together.

It was touch and go for both mother and child. Only Forrester hadn't wanted to tell Scola that and so he lied by saying the doctors were optimistic. He chose to give Scola hope. He thought he was helping and really he was giving Scola an excuse to bend the rules to get revenge.

Remy's team was supposed to be looking for the terrorists. They were also supposed to be looking for a woman by the name of Allison Green. This woman was an American Exec that got kidnapped for a reason that no one at the FBI could figure out. They eventually found Allison and she too didn't know why she had been taken. She said her captors took a photo of her all tied up on their cell phone. And that was it. They didn't speak English around Allison. She had no idea what they were talking about or why they were doing any of it.

Scola meanwhile got a tip about where the Belarusians were last seen. He went to the building with the rest of Remy team and it had been rigged to blow. Everyone got out of there. They got out in time because no one was injured when the building exploded. But Scola couldn't leave it at that. He went running into the burning building. He tried to look for evidence and Remy had to drag him out of there. Remy was sympathetic to his situation only he wasn't going to allow Scola to risk his life or any of their lives because of his need for revenge.

It turns out all the answers they needed were with Allison. They further looked into Allison. Allison has a loved one that runs TSA's security at JFK airport. The terrorists weren't going after a president. They were going after an airport named after a president. They apparently used Allison's kidnapping to get ghost passes. These passes opened all doors at the airport. They couldn't be shut down. They couldn't be traced and so the terrorists knew what they were doing by asking for those specific passes. The FBI figured out that they were after the jet fuels line at the airport.

With the suckers in play, a small explosion would be enough to take down the whole airport. The FBI raced to JFK. They tried to warn the airport personnel about the risk. Airport security wanted to clear the whole airport. She also wanted to divert planes and Remy stopped her. He said doing that would risk alerting the terrorists that they were there. That they figured out their plan. He couldn't let that happen and so he allowed for business to go on as usual while he and his team pursued the terrorists in the building.

They caught the trigger man before he could press the trigger. They also caught the man who had the jet fuel lines opened up. This was the same man that had shot Nina in the security footage Scola saw and Scola was tempted to just outright murder this man, but Remy was able to bring him back to sanity. The rest of the team had captured Lenkov. Lenkov had already set the bomb on a timer. Scola and Remy stayed behind to go look for that bomb and they ran into a security guard who had heard terrorists were dressed as cops. And so he tried to stop them.

Only they didn't have time for that. Remy shot the guard and they made it the bomb where Remy defused it purely by chance. He just grabbed a wire and pulled and it thankfully worked out for him. And that freed up Scola to go visit Nina in Rome.

Scola could tell by the sound of Forrester's voice that he had lied earlier. He wasn't reassured until he saw Nina for himself that his family was going to be alright. Nina and Scola still love each other and they were reminded of that after everything that's happened. And so they might get back together after this.

The Miseducation of Metcalf 2

Season 4 Episode Number: 68 Season Episode: 17

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 11, 2023
Writer:	Stephanie SenGupta
Director:	Sharon Lewis
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Andrew Lipson (Patrick Cassidy), Diany Rodriguez (Amy Storm), Sab-
	rina Schlegel-Mejia (Bethany Storm), Alexandra Doke (Maya Addi-
	son), Colette McDermott (Carly Cassidy), Krishna Doodnauth (Dev
	Bhaduri), Evangelia Artemis-Gomez (Samantha Pruitt), Renes Rivera
	(Diego Almada), David Morton (Graham), Edward Gabree (Paul Ad-
	dison), Jason Iannacone (Dan Storm), Jimmy Noonan (Joey), Lesley
	Billingslea (Keith Mayfield), Jake Eavey (Steve), Amilcar Javier (Eric),
	Jayani Jalese (Kiersten), Sanam Erfani (Julia), Rachel Kopczyk (Re-
	porter #1), Matthew Thomas Scott (Reporter #2)
Production Code:	MW416
Summary:	The team jumps into action to find two missing coeds after their room-
	mate's older brother is involved in a homicide.



There was a creepy guy hanging out with college coeds. He was the older brother of one of the coeds. He was staying with her at campus housing and he liked sleeping with her roommates. His name is Patrick Cassidy. He was sleeping with both Bethany and Maya. His sister's name is Carly.

Carly's boyfriend never liked Patrick. He thought he was an overly proud jerk. He got a bad feeling off him and he tried to warn Bethany and Maya's parents about him. Only the dads surprised him. They came rushing into the girls' room. They tried to assault Patrick. They

even pulled a gun on him and he was fighting with one of them when it went off.

Patrick committed murder. It wasn't his fault, but he decided not to stick around to defend himself and so he went on the run. He also took Bethany and Maya hostage. His sister saw him force Bethany into coming with him by pointing a gun at her only she still chose to defend him. Patrick was Carly's only family member.

Their parents died. They grew up in the foster system. Carly didn't want to lose him and that's why she purposely overlooked his behavior. She missed the signs. Her boyfriend didn't.

Patrick was trying to start a cult. Its why he stayed on campus for two months. He was hoping to find barely legal girls who wanted to lash out against their upbring and who would follow him anywhere. Patrick just got out of prison six months ago. He was a violent ex-con who had taken two girls hostage. He had Maya brainwashed.

It was her father that he killed and she still chose to be devoted to him. Bethany was a different story. Bethany wanted out and Patrick forced her to come with him because he found her more of a challenge.

Maya was rebelling against her dad who had a temper. Bethany, however, was from a privileged home where she was put in a gilded cage. Maya went running to Patrick. It was Bethany that had needed to be convinced and she wanted out right after she saw him assault her dad. She even called her mom to check on her dad after she had gotten kidnapped.

Patrick found her with the phone and he chose to punish her. He slapped her around. He broke her phone. He also threatened to kill her now that she's proven she wasn't devoted to him. And so Bethany pretended she was.

Bethany was a smart girl. She knew they would kill her if she didn't go along with them. She did everything she could to talk Patrick down from hurting her and somewhere along the way — she lost herself. She allowed him to burn her with an iron to prove her loyalty. She saw a chance for her to escape when they went to go rob a gun store and rather than run — she helped them rob the place. She let the power of holding a gun go to her head. She was so happy to no longer be the good girl that she became a willing participate to Patrick's crimes.

Why did Patrick need a bunch of guns? He already had the two girls. He was supposed to meet up with his sister and she was going to get him the guns, but she got caught by the FBI. They arrested her for being an accessory. They tried to get her to turn against her brother. Only she said she would do anything for family. Patrick was her only family. Their parents died when they were really small. They have no memories of them and so that's why Patrick was willing to do all of this. He was trying to recreate a family.

He was just too stunted to understand what a real family would look like. He wanted a family that would follow him anywhere and everywhere. One that would never question him or his intelligence. He wanted to be God to them. Patrick rewarded Bethany after she helped them rob a gun store. They all three slept together. The other two also decided to give her more responsibilities. They gave her own gun when they later went to go rob a bank. They stole a lot of money. Enough to start over somewhere. This was why they needed the guns and Patrick's reign of terror was far from over.

They robbed another bank. They shot someone at the second bank and they were using unknown cars. They got their first car from Patrick's old cellmate. They then traded that car for another one. They also have been using Ubers. The FBI was always one step behind them and so they knew one of the girls was pregnant by finding a thrown away pregnancy test. It's probably why Patrick stayed so long in their dorms. He wanted to get them pregnant and have a kid of his own. He wanted a family. He was going to get one, but the feds did figure out the next bank he was going to hit and they were there waiting for them.

They shot Patrick in the arm. He'll live and they got the girls to put down their guns in exchange for medical attention for Patrick. But neither girl is willing to admit which is pregnant. And they were too brainwashed to be treated as victims, they were accomplices.

But Hana started an online chat with a guy. She pretended to be thirteen to lure him into a trap. She collected evidence against him and then she outted him to his family as a pedophile.

Rangeland

Season 4 Episode Number: 69 Season Episode: 18

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 18, 2023
Writer:	Richard Sweren, Ryan Causey
Director:	Loren Yaconelli
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava- los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Donny Boaz (Cole Dewey), Rosie Benton (Sheriff Molly Franklin), Joshua Mikel (Will Dewey), Sean Davis (Ken Garrett), Peter Bradbury (Charlie Williams), Brad Fraizer (Blake), Andrew Spieker (Sullivan), Laureen E. Smith (Felicia Williams), Sheila Stasack (Katie Austin), David Morton (Graham), Joshua Musgrave (Deputy Hank Osgood), Bret Shuford (Mike Palmer), Curtis Wiley (Ron Dodson), Alex Farlow (Miller), Joshua Packard (Sam), Danny Wiseman (Lester), Jared Blake DiCroce (Tom)
Production Code:	MW417
Summary:	After two agents from the Bureau of Land Management go missing while executing a land seizure warrant in Wyoming, the Fugitive Task Force heads west to track them down in an unwelcoming county. Also, Hana receives a threat.



Hana was getting threatening messages. She created a fake profile as a thirteen year old girl. She uses this profile to hunt for child predators and then she outs them to everyone they've ever known. Well, one predator got mad. He threatened to ruin Hana's life like she "ruined" his.

The first guy had a wife and everything. It didn't stop him from trying to sleep with a barely pubescent girl. He deserved to get outted and Hana could have reported his threats to her boss. She was FBI. This man, whoever he was, was threatening to destroy a federal agent.

And he should probably be investigated for it.

But Hana didn't tell her boss about the threats. She thought she could handle them on her own. They were also busy because they got involved in the disappearance of two Agents from the Bureau of Land Management. The two men were supposed to lawfully take back cattle that hadn't been paid for.

The homeowner was Will Dewey. He was born on that ranch. He now lives on the ranch and he partly owns it. His dad had left the farm to both him and his brother, Cole. Cole was the smarter one. He knew his brother did a stupid thing by killing those land agents.

Will claimed he thought they were reaching for their guns. They were actually reaching for their warrant because the men had a legal right to the cattle. Will was over a hundred grand in debt. He killed those guys before they could even show him the warrant. Not that they had to because their unforms said land management on them.

Will killed them because he could. Sad truth. He then called in his brother to help with his mess. Cole killed the only witness to the crime. Charlie has worked on that farm for over forty years. He was a friend to their father's and they still killed him because Cole came up with a plan.

Cole once ran for sheriff. He wasn't picked because he was a sovereign citizen. He quotes and misquotes the constitution. He has no idea what he's doing but he wanted to turn a simple murder into a movement against big government. The brothers would ditch the three bodies along with the victims' car in a ravine.

They also abducted the man who ran the land management. They were transporting them when the sheriff stopped them. They decided to abduct her as well. They wanted to put them on trial for theft and murder because those agent only died because this man sent them to do something "unlawful".

Cole called in the ranchers co-op. He truly did have them put Ken Garret on trial. Only Ken wasn't allowed to speak in his own defense. He was doing a job. They were the one who wouldn't pay and so how it that his fault, but Ken was lynched by this mob with only one person hesitating. Will hesitated. He thought they were going too far and he felt the same when his brother decided to put Sheriff Molly on trial next. Cole tried to claim the sheriff was assisting the feds to seize their land. And so that's when Will spoke up.

Will said the sheriff was never with the feds when the feds came to question him. His brother was making things up because he's still sore that he lost the sheriff race to Molly. Will was untying Molly when Cole grabbed him and asked that he be escorted out, but then they saw they were surrounded by the FBI. The ranchers all left the Dewey brothers and the sheriff behind. They left to go get their weapons and to come back with a tractor. Cole had stirred something up when he convinced them to help murder Ken.

Now, there's no fighting the crazy. The ranchers wanted Cole. They wanted Cole to be handed to them. The Sheriff said she could sneak out the back and so Remy went with her and they brought along Cole. There were more people on the road, but they didn't want to get involved in more murder and so Cole was promptly arrested and transferred out of there. And without him, the rest of the men and women went home.

Several arrests will have to be made only Hana made mistakes in this case. Kristin later asked her about it. Hana told her everything. The guy that was threatening her had sent a video that brought back Hana's trauma and so Kristin thought they shouldn't tell anyone else about what happened.

Bad Seed

Season 4 Episode Number: 70 Season Episode: 19

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 25, 2023
Writer:	Spindrift Beck, Chris Salmanpour
Director:	Ludovic Littee
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava- los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Zoe Zien (Savannah 'Sav' Maddox), Kyle Cameron (Miles Maddox), Nneka Okafor (Serena Wade), Rebecca Brooksher (Claire Scott), Michael Keyloun (Austin Tuck), Karen Tsen Lee (Sophia Mulroney), Wayne Maugans (Dr. Gregory Scanlon), Pamela Mitchell (Michelle), Shawn Andrew (FBI SWAT), Larry Bull (Detective Stone), Lauren Brick- man (Amanda Hanover), Michael Alexander Henry (Chance Evans), Cayleb Long (Josh Baxter), Becca Petersen (Lauren Baxter), Tony Tomas Correa (Security Guard), Emma Smith Watts (Teller), Jamie Ann Burke (Officer Marshal)
Production Code:	MW419
Summary:	When a news anchor is shot dead in the station's parking lot, the Fugitive Task Force must dive into a story she was working on in order to track down her killer. Also, Remy debates revisiting the case around his brother's murder.



An anchorwoman was murdered outside of her studio. Her name was Lauren Baxter. She was walking out to her car when a masked man pulled a gun on her and demanded her laptop. Lauren tried to fight back.

She was unfortunately killed in the struggle, but it doesn't look like her killer intended to kill her. He just wanted her laptop. He actually freaked out after she died. There was security footage of the whole thing and Remy and his team were brought in to investigate. The leading the-

ory was that her killer knew her.

The guy targeted Lauren in spite of being right outside the studio. She also parked in a well lit area of the parking lot and it doesn't make sense that someone would randomly rob her when they were far easier targets. Hence the theory. This was the leading theory until they talked to Lauren's husband.

Josh said his wife had a stalker. There was a man who randomly called Lauren. He sent letters. He begged Lauren to leave her husband and come be with him. He also got mad after Lauren blocked him.

Someone unscrewed the bolts on Lauren's tires. Her husband figured it was the stalker. The FBI went looking for this man and they identified him as Harry Watt.

Watt had never met Lauren. He watched her show and became obsessed with her. Watt also fired at the FBI when they went to go talk to him. Watt escaped only he wasn't Lauren's killer.

Watt was stalking several well-known women. He actually rented a boat to stalk one of his victims and so he has an alibi for Lauren's murder.

Their real killer was Miles Maddox. Maddox went on to kill someone else. He wanted Lauren's laptop because she did a story on big pharma and he wanted her contacts. He wanted names of people in Tredate Pharmaceuticals. Maddox left behind his fingerprints at his second victim's home.

They identified him from that because he was a math teacher. Teachers have to get fingerprinted to be around children. Maddox also had lupus. This was important because it was his motive. He survived on a drug called "effercil" until Tredate Pharmaceuticals raised the price by three hundred percent for this life saving drug.

Maddox along with his wife who also shared the disease now couldn't afford this medication. They didn't make enough money and their insurance wasn't that good. Then the billionaire that owns the company in charge of setting the price had gone on tv to do an interview with Lauren. Lauren focused on his charitable work in Africa. She never once questioned him on the price hike or the lives he was jeopardizing. Only Lauren kept certain information in her laptop. Its why Maddox wanted it so much. Or so his wife claimed.

The FBI went to Maddox's home to question his wife. They saw this huge bruise on Savannah's cheek. She said that her husband gave it to her. She claims that he became a different person after the price hike and that she never thought he'd kill someone. Only that had been a lie. Savannah was working with him. They later found out that Maddox had returned to their house. He picked up Savannah and the security footage from their neighbor's yard also indicated that Savannah's bruise had been fake.

She played them in order to buy time for her husband. The FBI figured out they were playing Bonnie and Clyde. They went digging through their lives. They found out that Savannah was willing to do anything for her husband. She grew up with parents that weren't emotionally equipped to handle a chronically sick child. She latched onto Maddox because he was the only one willing to give her all the love she needed. It didn't matter that they both had lupus or that they weren't rich. They were just happy.

The couple didn't even mind that they were technically brother and sister. They submitted their DNA to one of those ancestry sites after they were married and they found out they have over forty siblings. Including each other. Savannah and Maddox didn't want to give up what they had. They stopped trying for children. They even lied about why they were doing all of this. They weren't getting revenge at Tredate. Most of the siblings were already dying from their lupus. They all had the disease and their parents all were supposed to use a different sperm donor except the fertility doctor that treated their mothers had used his own sperm.

This was back in the 1980s. Dr. Gregory Scanlon didn't have to worry about fertility clinic regulations or that he was passing his lupus onto every one of his children. He was a classic narcissist. Lauren was doing a story on him. She had an eyewitness to what he did and unfortunately that person backed out before they could go ahead with the story. The story died without the witness only his children still wanted justice. None of their parents consented to using Scanlon's sperm.

Sperm is usually not collected from anyone with a genetic disease. But Scanlon got off on impregnating women. He used his clinic for his sick fantasies. His children now wanted their revenge for that. The second victim was the eyewitness that backed out. She saw Scanlon collecting his own DNA a week after he opened his clinic, but she never reported it. He convinced her not to. He kept doing what he did and she never told anyone until Lauren was doing her story. And so lupus changed everything for this one couple.

They found out they were related. They contacted their other siblings. They got the name of the doctor that did this to all of them and they hunted him down. Savannah had gotten shot after they stole something from a bank. She hadn't wanted her husband to get injured too. She abandoned him at a gas station where he was later arrested. And she went to go murder their father. FBI found her torturing Scanlon and they told her that she was pregnant. They got her blood from a previous scene.

It turns out she was having a baby. An incest baby who will most likely have lupus. And so Savannah turned herself in rather than go out in a blaze of glory, but they also arrested Scanlon because he continued fathering children though his new clinic even into modern day. And what he did was fraud.

These Walls

Season 4 Episode Number: 71 Season Episode: 20

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday May 09, 2023 David Hudgins, Richard Sweren
Director:	Peter Stebbings
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava- los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Donald Paul (Jordan Williams), Christopher B. Duncan (Alonzo Stackhouse), Joel Marsh Garland (Justin Sykes), Damian Chapa (Warden Smith), Nneka Okafor (Serena Wade), Rebecca Brooksher (Claire Scott), Mishka Thébaud (Agent Dan Chin), Luke Jones (Mays Miller), Wonu Ogunfowora (Nurse Carol), Sean Meehan (Robert Decleva), Idris Keith (Odell Williams), Christiana Clark (Aunt Jada), Cade Burk (Cutler), Angel Rosario Jr. (Salazar), Jevon White (Captain Jack Shrake), Sean Michael Bradley (C.O. Young), Niahlah Hope (C.O. Bailey), Eli Massillon (C.O. Kane), Jamaal Burcher (Dixon), Carmen Mendoza (Female Reporter), Trey Ellett (Ralph Maguire), Trayon Lee (Inmate Egues)
Production Code: Summary:	MW420 The witness Remy and Kristen are visiting in prison is put in danger when a riot breaks out, leaving the staff and visitors held hostage by two murderous gangs.



Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott came to believe his brother's killer got away with the crime. There was currently a man in prison who was arrested for the murder, but Remy just learned new information that could exonerate that man and so he needed answers.

He needed them before he could assist with the documentary about his brother's murder. He also needed them before they potentially release the man currently serving life. Remy began looking into the old case files. He would have

gotten farther into the investigation if he had taken time off. And so work soon distracted him.

Scott got a tip about the murder of an FBI Agent. The murder has been an open investigation for a while now. Only the man with the tip didn't come forward until recently. His name is Mays Miller. He's been in prison for eight months now. He was coming forward now because he wanted a deal. Remy had been sent to talk to him. He brought along Kristin. They later met with Miller. Miller refused to talk unless it was a secluded room that not even the guards were allowed in. And he was really careful about security.

Miller had a right to be worried about talking. He knew "rats" don't survive long in prison. He was also scared of the man that he was reporting. Miller mentioned several pieces of evidence in the death of Jax Exely. He knew the gun. He knew how many bullet shells was found at the scene. He stopped just short of revealing a name because he wanted a deal for that. He wanted a lighter sentence. They told him they would think about it. He was being walked back to his cell when he was grabbed from the waiting room by two members of a rival gang.

Miller was a part of the Aryan Saints. He was white. He was grabbed by two members of the Sixty-Fivers. They were a predominantly black gang. It seems that someone had revealed Miller was going to snitch. The leader of the AS had made a deal with 65s. The 65s grabbed Miller in exchange for getting a cut of the drug and prostitution ring being run out of the prison. The AS wanted to know what Miller told the FBI only the leader hadn't revealed everything to the rest of his men. And so a riot broke out between the two gangs after the 65s grabbed Miller.

It was a race war inside of the prison. Justin Sykes was the leader of the AS. He was the one that failed to mention that he handed over Miller to the 65s. Alonzo Stackhouse was the leader of the 65s. His people grabbed Miller and then they wanted to negotiate a better deal for themselves. Sykes would only have given them fifty percent of the profit from B cell. Stackhouse realized that Miller was so important that he could negotiate his way into getting a profit of both A, B, and C cell. They've been cut out of the drug trade by the white people and now they wanted their cut.

Sykes was a sociopath. He found out that Miller was talking to the feds because he had a prison guard in his pocket. The guard was willing to give him everything he wanted and that included leverage. The guard found a ten year old boy inside of the prison. Odell was visiting his dad when the fight broke out in the visiting room. He got separated from his aunt. He went on the run. He ended up in the infirmary and there he witnessed the nurse kill a prisoner in order to avoid rape. Odell has seen a lot of death in this one day.

He thought the guard would rescue him, but all he did was hand him over to Sykes. Sykes was willing to make a deal for Odell. He wanted Stackhouse to give him Miller in return for the child being safely delivered to them. Except Stackhouse was also a sociopath. He was willing to let a child die just to get a bigger cut of the drugs coming into the prison. Both he and Stackhouse were facing life sentences. They have nothing to lose if everyone around them dies. It was just Odell's father that wanted to prioritize his life over everything else.

Jordan found out that Miller was being moved and so he knocked out his fellow gang member. He grabbed Miller. He then made a deal with Sykes. They were going to trade Miller for Odell in the yard. Only Jordan wasn't the one that handed over Miller. It was the FBI. It was Ray. He wore a prisoner's uniform. He pretended to be a prisoner just long enough for them to take out Sykes and rescue Odell. The guards were able to breach the prison after that. They arrested everyone and that included Stackhouse. And Jordan will be transferred to a different prison where he doesn't have to worry about retaliation.

Also, Miller finally gave up the name. He said the killer the feds were looking for was Ralph Maguire. Miller was only coming clean now because he had just learned that his buddy Ralph has been sleeping with his wife for the past two years. And so Ralph was quickly arrested while Miller got a deal for a lighter sentence as well as a new prison.

Remy was later able to return to his private investigation into his brother's death. He found out that there was a witness that claims they saw Michael arguing with a white man on the night he died. Meaning it couldn't have been the man in prison because he's black. And yet this witness's testimony was buried by the prosecutor.

Clean House

Season 4 Episode Number: 72 Season Episode: 21

Orriging alles a incerta	Turnelan Mars 10, 0000
Originally aired:	Tuesday May 16, 2023
Writer:	Wendy West, Rickey Cook
Director:	Milena Govich
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava- los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib- son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Gabriel Sloyer (Carlos Morales), Silvia Dionicio (Xiomara Rivas), Paden Fallis (Easton Harcourt), Shirley Roeca (Graciela), Jill Abramovitz (Marnie Ducat), Maria Rivera (Alma Iglesias), Melissa Romero (Regina Marquez), Anne-Marie Agbodji (Keke), John Skelley (Robby), Julian Rozzell Jr. (Larry Michael Davis), Lipica Shah (Mika Rose), Erin Noel Grennan (Debra), Denise Pillott (Officer Smith), Alex Purcell (Officer Brock), Shiloh Lewis (Antonio), Yoshiro Kono (Lew), Omar Corominas (Carlos Morales #2), Juan Lopez (Carlos Morales #3)
Production Code:	MW421
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force searches for a missing migrant teen they be-
Summary.	lieve was lured into unlawful work by a dangerous man. Also, Remy learns of a previously undisclosed witness in his brother's murder case.



Remy contacted Larry Michael Davis's lawyer. Larry was the man in prison for murdering his brother. Remy had thought this man was guilty of that murder, but he found out that an eyewitness had been ignored in the original trial.

The prosecutors were so intent on putting a black man behind bars that they ignored the fact that their murder victim was seen arguing with a white man prior to his death. Remy therefore contacted Larry's lawyer because he wanted this witness's name. He wanted to speak

to her himself. He wanted to question her. He wanted to see if his brother's killer was still out there.

Only the lawyer was tied down by attorney-client privilege. She couldn't discuss Larry's case with an outsider. He either had to get Larry's permission to view his files or he has to go back to the original detective that worked the case.

Both of which have a lot of red tape involved. Remy tried to get Larry to let him view the files. He even tried to be polite about it and Larry wasn't willing to hear him out. Larry has spent over twenty years in prison for a crime he claims he never committed. He had to hear Remy as Remy shot down each and every one of his appeals.

Larry wasn't going to give Remy anything. Not after they've spent years of Remy calling him a monster. Larry was out and Remy couldn't trust the prosecution to give him the eyewitness's name.

If Larry was telling the truth, they've been burying evidence. Remy couldn't trust them. He also couldn't spend too much time fighting them. He got called about an abduction. There was a

missing teen girl. She and her friend were immigrants seeking asylum in the United States. They came up together and they were put on a bus to New York by the Governor in Texas.

Unfortunately, someone was preying on these kids that wanted a better life for themselves. There was a guy who calls himself Carlos. Carlos claimed he could give these two girls jobs and sponsorship to become American citizens. He gets them in the van.

He drives them out to the middle of nowhere and then he asked these girls to help him bury a body. They didn't want to only he pulled out a gun. He was making them bury the body when one girl got brave. She tried to fight back. Carlos killed Regina and Xiomara tried to run away.

Xiomara got all the way to the door of a house where she tried asking for help. She fell back on Spanish as it was her native language. The homeowner couldn't understand her. Then Carlos found her. Carlos pulled out his gun again and the homeowner shut the door on Xiomara because she didn't want to die. Carlos kidnaps Xiomara right in front of this woman. She called 911 after it happened. The FBI became involved because they do so in abduction cases. And they found Regina's body not far from the abduction scene.

They got a description of the missing teen. They also got a description of her captor. The FBI then did some digging to find out who Regina came up with and they identified Xiomara that way. They tried to find her only they were sadly too late to rescue her. Xiomara was abducted because a wealthy white guy likes sleeping with teenagers. Carlos delivers these girls to them. He claims that they were just going to clean when all along the rich guy gets to rape these girls. He tells them he can help them get citizenship if they sleep with him.

If they don't sleep with him, he gets angry. He rapes them anyway. He also has them killed and dumped. Xiomara was one of the girls that refused to sleep with the pedophile. She just wanted to clean. This guy told her that she could clean and then he had her killed after he raped her. Carlos was the clean up guy. He was doing all of this to himself gets a sponsor for citizenship. Carlos was the wrangler. He works with the staffing company to put illegals in the worst jobs imaginable for the littlest of pay. He was the one that kept them in line as well as stopped them before they could report the company.

The FBI caught up to Carlos because he was still looking for more victims. They found him and arrested him. Carlos's van was also found nearby. He had Xiomara's body hidden in a compartment inside. Carlos wouldn't talk to the police. He just kept asking for a lawyer and so they checked the GPS on his van. They found out he was last seen with Xiomara outside of the Dority Hotel in the Upper East Side. They then found a woman who was willing to talk there. She said that the man that did that to Xiomara was Easton Harcourt.

Harcourt was a property developer. He ran the company known as "Harcourt and Sons". He was used to paying off victims or having them killed. When they got an arrest warrant for him, he tried to bribe his way out of it. He even tried to run away and they still arrested him. They got DNA on two underage murder victims. He was going away for a long time.

And thankfully Larry changed his mind about giving Remy access to the files. Remy couldn't find this woman on his own, but he asked Hana for her help in tracking her down and her name is Cassie Forner. She was homeless at the time of the death. Only she's sober now and runs a charity.

Heaven Falling

Season 4 Episode Number: 73 Season Episode: 22

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 23, 2023
Writer:	David Hudgins
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Alexa Dava-
	los (FBI Special Agent Kristin Gaines), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special
	Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gib-
	son), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Tate Ellington (Benjamin Piccagli), Bobby Daniel Rodriguez (Joe
	Kysor), Renée Stork (Rachel Piccagli), Nneka Okafor (Serena Wade),
	Rebecca Brooksher (Claire Scott), Michael Cullen (Larry Cade), Caro-
	line Duncan (Jenna Marks), J.D. Martin (Corey Marks), Alana De La
	Garza (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille), Ann Osmond (Cassie
	Fortner), Justin Adams (Tony Cain), Twinkle Burke (Lethia), Lipica
	Shah (Mika Rose), Michael Jansen (Elliot), Leandra Ryan (Alice), Jose
	Useche (Sevy), Jabari Gray (Frank), Elli (Moishe), Dailyn Santana (Ali-
	cia), Danny Schoch (Ken)
Production Code:	MW422
Summary:	The team helps Remy try to catch his brother's real killer 25 years
	after Mikey was murdered.



Remy was finally getting ahead with the investigation into his brother's murder. He found the eyewitness that the prosecutor tried to hide. Her name is Cassie Fortner and she was homeless back then, but she has a great memory. She remembers seeing two white kids arguing that day.

She said one of them was wearing a Mets jersey with the number six on it. She saw the kids were trading blows and then the one wearing the jersey went down. She didn't see him moving after that. The

kid that she saw was Remy's brother Mikey.

Mikey wasn't killed by Davis. He was killed by one of his buddies. Mikey went down to Fort Lauderdale on Spring Break with a group of friends and one of those friends killed him. The cops got it wrong. The prosecutors got it wrong. They all blamed a black man for a crime because they were too lazy to investigate a couple of privileged kids from New York.

Remy sees that now. He went looking through his mother's things to find the photos that Mikey's friends had given them after Mikey's death. And he was looking into them when worked tried to intrude.

Some guy was trying to rob his bank because the place was having a bank run. The bank was failing and people wanted to get their money out, but this guy brought a gun with him. He shot the security guard. He tried to take the whole bank hostage until he got the money he wanted and so the FBI were called in.

Remy's team were able to quickly arrest their bank robber. They saved the day without firing a single shot. No one was harmed. Their perp was arrested before Remy couldn't even come down to the scene. And so he got the chance to stick with his own investigation.

Remy told his team about what he was doing. They offered to help him. He told them it wouldn't be an official investigation and they didn't care about that. They wanted to help him find his brother's killer. Remy later had the team split up to question Mikey's friends. He went down to Florida with three friends.

One of the friends died in his freshman year of college. Which left only Tony and Benji. Remy interviewed Benji himself. He knew Benji or at least he thought he did and so he questioned him about what happened that night.

Benji said he didn't know about any fight. He said that they had been drinking and that three of them returned to the room and Mikey wasn't there. They assumed that Mikey had still been partying.

They were hungover the next morning to find out that Mikey hadn't return to the hotel room. Benji said he knew that Davis did it. He said that Davis lied when he said Mikey was hassling him for drugs. Mikey wouldn't have taken drugs. He was too into sports to put that in his body. Benji said that alone proved that Davis killed his friend.

One of the guys had told the police that Mikey got into a fight with Davis. Mikey said that wasn't him. He said it was Tony only Tony said it wasn't him either and that it was actually Benji who saw this fight on the beach.

Tony also added that he checked the other room for Mikey the morning after. Benji didn't mention this other room. This other room was the room of a girl. Her name is Jenna. Jenna went down there with the guys during spring break. It was her that Mikey and Benji fought over.

Remy interviewed the cop that took Cassie's statement. The cop said that the boys were fighting over a girl and that's when they traded blows. Cassie had left that part out when she talked to Remy because she hadn't remembered it.

Only her original statement was written up. It was the prosecutors that selectively chose fragments from her statement to put in a file and then never used that file during court. The prosecutor in the case had wanted to make a name for himself. He wanted to show that it was safe for tourists down there.

Remy went to go ask Benji again about this new information he learned. Only Benji went on the run. He ditched his cell phone and he was using his car. The only witness against him was also later found murdered. Cassie was murdered by the gun registered under Benji's name. Benji is a killer and he was going to escape retribution by trying to get a train ride to Canada. His mother was helping him. His mother provided him money, she took the gun, and Canada was going to be a gateway to Israel where he has family was.

Benji was her only son. She's been protecting him all his life. She was the one that was pushing for Davis's trial. She was the one that has been covering up what really happened. She probably paid off the prosecutors for all they know. They found Canadian money on her. They realized her plan for her son.

They then caught the next train going to Canada. And they found Benji on that train. Benji has been waiting to tell the truth for years and so Remy finally gave him the chance. Benji admitted what he did. He said he called his parents because he was so scared and they took care of it.

They threatened Jenna into silence. Jenna stayed silent because she was pregnant. She was pregnant by Mikey. Mikey hadn't wanted her to come to Florida. He was being mean to her and Benji was telling him to calm down. They were both drunk and one thing led to another and they got into a fight because Mikey thought Benji was trying to steal his girlfriend from him. Years later Benji was arrested for Mikey's murder. He was also arrested for Cassie's murder. Only it doesn't matter to Larry Davis because he sadly died in prison.

And so Remy was talking to the people doing a documentary on all of this when he met Jenna. Jenna told him about her son and Remy later got to meet him.

Season Five

Above & Beyond

Season 5 Episode Number: 74 Season Episode: 1

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday February 13, 2024 David Hudgins, Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Roxy Stern- berg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase)
Guest Stars:	Michael Laurence (Noah Caploe), Samantha Smith (Therapist), J.D. Martin (Corey Marks), Ethan Dubin (Evan Gotsis), Gameela Wright (Director James), Malachy Cleary (Dennis Owen), Erika Rolfsrud (Millie Chambers), Brian Ray Norris (Travis Chambers), Talia Suskauer (Va- lerie), Christian DeMarais (Woody), Danny Hogan (Tommy Hopkins), Ian Bell (Pete Sky), Delaney Feener (Alison Lane), Sydni Beaudoin (Mia), Marian Murray (Sargent Budner), Andrew Moffatt (Jud), E.J. An (Carmen), Tamil Periasamy (Ned Gaither), Aaron Joshua (Rico), Sabas- tian Betts (Officer Eskridger), Julie Wallace (Female Barfly), Martin Fisher (Security Dave), Matthew Quinn Flanagan (Officer Miller)
Production Code:	MW501
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force heads to Virginia with their newest member, Nina Chase, when a mysterious deal results in multiple fatalities.



Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott welcomed Special Agent Nina Chase to the team. She was replacing Kristin Gaines. She was also transferring from the New York field office. She just had a baby with Scola over on the original "FBI". Her first case with the team was the first case since maternity leave.

This could be why she might have already crossed a line with Remy. Nina had asked him if Kristin leaving had anything to do with him. Remy didn't like what that implied. It made him feel like he pushed

Kristin away and that was a soft spot for Remy because Remy hasn't heard from his nephew lately.

Remy learned he had a nephew during last season's finale. He immediately reached out to the young man. They talked about Remy's brother and the young man's father.

Only that was a lot of information for a kid. He needed time to come to terms with everything. It wasn't helped when the documentary about his dad's case came out. Remy wasn't taking it well that he was being ghosted by his nephew. He was struggling when they caught a case. They were looking for a woman named Valerie. She was in a bar waiting for someone when a sleaze wouldn't take the hint.

The guy's name was Pete. Pete kept harassing her. He tried to stop her from leaving and so she pushed him down. He followed her out in the alleyway where he saw her get money from a guy.

He pulled out his knife. He demanded the money. Valerie's partner shot him. They then tried to flee in their separate cars, but Valerie's car wasn't as empty as she thought. Her boyfriend

Woody was hiding in the backseat. He had followed her to the meet. He had saw the money that Valerie had gotten and he grew greedy.

Woody whose real name was Elwood McCarron eventually kills Valerie. He probably realized that the money was to help Valerie escape her crazy boyfriend and so he used Valerie's phone to contact the guy that gave her the money.

He was demanding more money to keep quiet or he was going to tell the police what car the shooter drove. Woody demanded another hundred thousand dollars for his silence. He already stolen Valerie's money and now he wants more. He will probably always wants more. And that's something Valerie's friend figured out.

Woody agreed to a meeting. He was going to get paid and the other guy was coming to kill him. Only the meeting never happened. Hana found out their shooter was having another meeting first.

This new meet was what went sideways when the FBI announced themselves. The guy with the gun got shot along with his wife. Meanwhile the other guy went on the run. Nina and Sheryl chased them with their own car. A school bus got in the way. The bad guys got away. The FBI now has three bodies. They looked into all of them. Valerie worked for NASA until the government burned her down.

They turned her down for a promotion to give it to a man less qualified than her. Valerie tried to sue them. The lawsuit was thrown out on a technicality.

Nina needed money and she has a grudge against the government. She joined an online group known as 861s. This group believed its illegal that the government was charging them taxes. The online chat group moved their chat to a private page and Hanna was having a hard accessing it, but the other two bodies were identified as Travis and Millie. They were married couple until the government screwed them too.

They were also 861s. This group gave Valerie the money that wasn't in fact to get away from her boyfriend. It was to pay for a fancy rehab for her sister. Her boyfriend had access to all her codes as well as accounts.

He followed her because he wanted to see if she was cheating on him. He killed her because he got greedy. Woody aside, the feds had a bigger problem. They know why Valerie received money that night. She helped her new group hack into NASA's satellites. They could potentially shut down any satellite by getting their hands on the big one. They could even interfere with people's computers and their banking.

Valerie showed them how to get in. It doesn't matter that she's dead because she's already given the 861s all they needed. They hacked NASA's computers and they raised the overworked boiler room's temperature.

This terror group planned on bombing the NASA building. They knew that if they did that they could stop their government from accessing files. They could even wipe out all debt that no one will be able to prove was them. They didn't know about the FBI Task Force hunting them down. The feds figured out other people in the group.

They knew that the one in charge was an English professor. He must be using the campus's computers to carry out the hack and so several agents went there to apprehend him.

They were shot at. Several civilians got shot. Ray was able to get to the shooters. He took them both down. They got to the main guy as well as the hacker. They shut down his computers. Which prevented the NASA building from getting bombed.

And they also found the group's manifesto while they were. They quoted Martin Luther King in their manifesto and so what a way to celebrate Black History Month.

But Remy tracked down his nephew. He told him that he could push him away all he likes. Remy was going to be a part of his life one way or another. Remy got the idea after he talked to Nina and Nina confirmed there were rumors about him and Kristin before she left. Remy said his private life was private for a reason.

Footsteps

Season 5 Episode Number: 75 Season Episode: 2

Originally aired:	Tuesday February 20, 2024
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Milena Govich
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Steven Williams (Ray Cannon Sr.), Craig Walker (Paul Mullins), Shpend Xani (Kamal Berk), Leron (Jeyla Berk), Caroline Harris (Cora Love), Ja'Siah Young (Caleb), Shaun O'Hagan (Michael O'Hearn), Thom Nie- mann (Matthew O'Hearn), Rebecca Harris (Grace O'Hearn), Amanda Leigh Bell (Julia O'Hearn), Brennan Taylor (Chad), Tracy Weiler (Stacey), Susan Gordon-Clark (Gertie Mae Crowder), Rosa Gilmore (Sgt. Esposito), Juan Carlos Infante (Eduardo Alvarez), Karina Arroy- ave (Maria Alvarez), Shawn Jain (Fielder), Kevin Matthew Reyes (Officer Taylor)
Production Code: Summary:	



Special Agent Ray Cannon was spending his time at his girlfriend when work called. He got called to the scene of a double homicide. The victims were both cops. They were also father and son. They were enjoying a day together at the rec center when they returned to their car and the car blew up.

It was remotely detonated. The car seen fleeing the scene in the aftermath was suspicious. The local cops thought that this person might flee the state. Hence they brought in the FBI. Ray along with his team caught this case. They put

together a man hunt. The only thing they didn't know was why. Why did someone bomb Michael O'Hearn's car?

They didn't care about killing his son Matthew as well. Whatever one or the other did — its bad. It was mentioned earlier that they were both cops. Michael was retired. He retired about nine years ago after he had an affair with a co-worker.

He was in traffic enforcement the whole time. Or at least that's what he told his wife. He told his son a different story. His son went on to become a cop because he said his father was a hero to him. It didn't sound like he spent his whole career in traffic violations. And so what really happened?

The FBI checked. There was no record of Mike in traffic enforcement. There was also a second bombing and it again involved a cop that was supposedly working in traffic enforcement.

Only there was no record of that guy either. They were both involved in something off the books. It turns out they were secretly involved in the department's Counterterrorism Unit. This

unit was brought together after 9/11. They were a ghost squad. No one was supposed to know that they were using enhanced interrogation techniques on people they arrested.

Meaning torture. These men were given means to legally torture people to keep New York safe. This unit ended several plots after 9/11 and they stopped any other terrorist attack from taking place.

Now, someone was hunting them for what they did. The third person a part of the ghost squad told the feds everything. He could be in danger as well. They put him under guard where he could be safe. The feds were able to piece together how the bombs were connected. They were all made by Jalla Osman. She was a Turkish national that created the bomb used in Europe three weeks ago.

Osman was dangerous. The team went looking for her. She cleared out of her rental. She also ditched the car they were driving. Osman was working with an older man.

He was arrested by the ghost squad for having put together a chemical bomb. They were able to identify him as Kamal Burke. They just didn't see the connection between the two. He was deported after being in prison for eighteen years. He should never have been allowed back into the United States. He must have snuck in. Osman too. They weren't supposed to get into the country.

When Kamal was leaving, Ray Cannon Sr escorted him to his final destination. He was another cop. Ray's father had all the answers they needed. He remembered Kamal.

He remembered that he was tortured with sleep deprivation as well as beatings. But what broke Kamal was hearing his daughter's screams on tape. His daughter Jalla was begging for help. She too was being tortured by the Americans at five years old. Kamal broke down after hearing his daughter cries for help. He was then transferred to a prison. Ray Sr. contacted that prison and they said Kamal wasn't there.

Ray Sr. then contacted the NYPD. They denied having any officers by that name. The lieutenant he spoke to then went on a rant about terrorists and them getting what deserved. The whole thing never sat right with Ray Sr. He didn't think people should disappear into the system. Only his hands were tied.

He didn't know that Kamal and his daughter were looking for him until they showed up at his door. Ray Sr. surprised Kamal. He pulled a gun on Kamal. Kamal was holding flower arrangements that hid a bomb and his daughter will detonate it if she hears gunshots from inside the house.

Ray Jr ran into the house. He wanted to be there for his dad if something happens. He also tried to talk down Kamal. Kamal had come close to killing him in Brooklyn but he was the wrong Ray Cannon.

He wanted the man that stood by while he was being tortured. While his young daughter was being tortured. He wanted to hear what they would do if it had been his son that was tortured. Junior told him that sins of the father should not be the sins of the son. He talked Kamal down. He got Kamal to talk his daughter down.

They were both arrested.

Afterwards, Ray spoke with his dad. His dad was still full of regret only he knew what would help in bringing back hope. Ray took his dad to meet up with his girlfriend and her son. They all played bowling together.

Ghost in the Machine

Season 5 Episode Number: 76 Season Episode: 3

Originally aired:	Tuesday February 27, 2024
Writer:	Ryan Causey
Director:	Peter Stebbings
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
Show Stars.	
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Grace Dumdaw (Poppy Lee), Robbie Sublett (Jeff Sherman), Sean
	Kaufman (Eric Fontaine), Christina Kartchner (Kat Vaughn), Johnny
	M. Wu (Brian Borstone), Brian Rojas (Phil Rudd), Amy Blackman
	(Carly Rudd), Trevor St. John-Gilbert (Mason Jewel), Jackie Burns
	(Stephanie Carter), John El-Jor (Hamza), Briana Femia (Alice Horvath),
	Brandhyze Stanley (Jules), Gina Daniels (Det. Smailes), Nimene Sierra
	Wureh (Tina), Angel Lozada (Nate), Davis Duffield (Rudy), Danielle C.
	Tezcan (Agent Moore)
Production Code:	MW503
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force jumps into action to find out who murdered
	the woman whose visage is the face of a popular AI bot.



The episode begins with a chilling discovery: the lifeless body of a woman found in a Brooklyn hotel room. What appears at first to be a straightforward homicide takes a sinister turn when the team learns that the victim's face is the virtual face of a widely used AI bot. This revelation sets the stage for a complex investigation that forces the task force to navigate the uncharted waters of AI technology.

As the team pieces together the victim's final moments, they uncover a web

of deception and intrigue. The woman, a software engineer, had been working on cutting-edge AI projects, blurring the lines between the digital and physical worlds. Her murder, it seems, is not an isolated incident but rather the work of a calculating mind that uses AI as both a tool and a weapon.

The case forces SSA Remy Scott and his team to confront the ethical implications of AI. Remy, who has always relied on his instincts and human intuition, grapples with the idea that a machine could be used to commit heinous acts. His internal conflict is palpable, as he questions the very nature of crime in the digital age.

Special Agent Nina Chase, fresh from her maternity leave, brings a new perspective to the team. Her questioning of Remy about the departure of their former colleague, Kristin Gaines, hints at unresolved tensions and a desire for transparency. Nina's pursuit of the truth is relent-less, mirroring her approach to the case at hand.

Running parallel to the main investigation is the subplot involving Hana's mentorship of a recent Quantico graduate. This storyline adds depth to the episode, showcasing the human side of the FBI and the importance of nurturing the next generation of agents. Hana's guidance is not

just professional but also personal, as she imparts wisdom gained from her own experiences in the field.

As the team delves deeper into the world of AI, they uncover a chilling reality: the technology can be manipulated to harm or even kill. The murderer's use of AI to lure the victim is a stark reminder of the potential dangers lurking in the digital realm. The episode does an excellent job of highlighting the dual nature of AI—as a tool for good and a weapon for evil.

In a dramatic twist, the team discovers that the killer is a former colleague of the victim, a disgruntled programmer seeking revenge for perceived wrongs. His descent into madness is a cautionary tale about the corrupting influence of technology and the perils of unchecked ambition.

The episode concludes with the apprehension of the murderer and the dismantling of his AIdriven killing machine. However, the resolution is bittersweet, as the team is left to ponder the implications of their findings. Remy, in particular, is haunted by the idea that the line between man and machine is becoming increasingly blurred.

Hollow

Season 5 Episode Number: 77 Season Episode: 4

Originally aired:	Tuesday March 12, 2024
Writer:	Wendy West
Director:	Jean de Segonzac
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Eddie Spears (SRA Whitehawk), Fedna Jacquet (Charlotte Gaines),
	Mathias Goldstein (Hank Fuller), Andrew Jacobs (Eddie Lauta), Mar-
	iana Kaniho (Maya Holt), Gioya Tuma-Waku (Nurse Zendie), Susanna
	Piquk Lowndes (Shenoa Fermy), Rena Maliszewski (Patsy), Claro Aus-
	tria (Charles Wu), Ashley Dulaney (Rachelle Simon), Ali Stoner (State
	Trooper Brüner), Nathan Clarkson (Dr. Andrew May), Grant Lancaster
	(Jeff Howe)
Production Code:	MW504
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force heads upstate to assist in a search for missing
·	and murdered Indigenous women.
	_



The Department of Justice has asked Remy's team to find a serial killer. The serial killer has been dubbed "the Hollow Man".

He targets indigenous women on a reservation and several bodies have been found lately. They were all cut up. The only new piece of evidence was that one of the women escaped the killer. The victim is Shenoa Fermy. She got into a car with a stranger because he promised her a hit. Shenoa was a sex worker.

She was selling herself to get drugs

and this Hollow Man had seemed like he was willing to give her flat out drugs in return for sexual favors. Only he reneged on the deal. He pulled a gun on her. She fought back. She got out of there and she ran back to the gas station to get help.

Shenoa said she left her purse in the guy's car. She also said the Hollow Man was Mohawk like her. He was on the short side and she called him rat-like. The FBI looked into Mohawk men with guns.

They found Eddie Lauda. He has an official gun because he works in law enforcement. His car matches the one that picked up Shenoa. Shenoa's purse was still found in the front seat of his car. This gave them probably cause to search the vehicle and Remy knocked on Lauda's door. Lauda was married with a little boy. They have crucifixes everywhere. Lauda and his wife were very religious.

It doesn't make sense why Lauda would target sex workers. The feds still lured Lauda to the house. They arrested him and he swears he's not the Hollow Man. He said it was another guy.

He also said he drew his gun because Shenoa was acting erratic. He pulled the gun to defend himself. He had alibi for the murders. He wasn't even living on the reservation at the time and so he got booked on assault against Shenoa. It's the only charge they knew he was guilty of. The team also went back to looking for their serial killer. Their serial killer was often taking breaks. He killed once in the fall. He killed three times in the winter. His kill schedule matched the schedule for the clinic that comes into town.

It was the only clinic that was opened for people on reservation. This clinic was for women. Their killer was stalking the clinic. He'd find a victim. He'd slash their car tires. He drove behind them until they had issues with their cars and that's when he swoops in like a knight shinning armor. And he tortures these women for a couple of days before cutting them to death.

The clinic has just reopened that day. The FBI went there. They found one car with a slashed tire. They were so focused on that they didn't notice the killer had already gotten his victim.

They were later informed when Maya's car was found abandoned by the sound of the road. Someone had slashed her tires. The Hollow Man has his intended victim. He was going to torture her over the next two days. The FBI has two days to find Maya. Maya was pregnant. She was eight months along and she was told she might deliver sooner because of her size.

Maya was petite. The Hollow Man likes petite indigenous women. FBI working with Reservation police they looked into men returning from offshore jobs. They found Hank Fuller.

Fuller was taken away from his mother as a child because she refused to feed him. It led to a lifelong problem with food. Fuller works at the fish plant. He got sick while working with Alaska. He was diagnosed with cancer. He started reading alternative treatments. The feds found a book at his apartment about eating healthy flesh to get healthier. They also found organs he harvested from his other victims.

Fuller had taken Maya because he wants to each her placenta. He drove out to a cabin. He tried to force her to eat laxatives and she was fighting back when the feds showed up.

Maya ran off in one direction. Fuller stopped pursuing her when he saw the feds. Maya went on to fall off a cliff. She needed to be rescued. Fuller meanwhile tried to hide in another cabin nearby. This cabin was where he cuts into his victims. There was actually a dead woman inside when the feds knocked down the door. And they saw that he left his knife to grab his gun.

Fuller tried shooting his way out. He was eventually stopped. He was killed and so the feds could devote the rest of their time into rescuing Maya off that cliff. Remy propelled himself down.

He reached Maya. He slowly was lowered down the cliff with Maya in his arms. She was now safe. The taskforce saved the day. And Sheryll Barnes returned home to a wife that now wants out of the marriage.

Her wife had unfortunately met someone.

Desperate

Season 5 Episode Number: 78 Season Episode: 5

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday March 19, 2024 Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Brooklyn Shuck (Julia Newlin), Ryan Woodle (Henry Kipman), Dan Thompson (Josh Hollingsworth), Michelle Mao (Evelyn May), J.D. Mar- tin (Corey Marks), Caroline Duncan (Jenna Marks), Bilaal Avaz (Basam Malek), Hans Christopher (Aaron Quallich), Justin Paul (Luca Marino), Erin Anderson (Kim Loza), Ilana Becker (Nancy Hollingsworth), Mark Famiglietti (Ian Hollingsworth), Roy Shuler (Principal Graham Hillen), Shiva Kumar (Ali Malek), Heather Botts (Margaret Newlin), Paul Juhn (Lyle May), Emily Borromeo (Bea May), Gabriella Pérez (Quinn Kip- man), Ellen Ratner (Dory Smith), Alex Webb (Inspector Sanders), Samantha Pollino (Claire Sutter), Ratnesh Dubey (Rohan Burman), Mike Pu (Patrolman Tate), Jamal James (SWAT Officer Carlson),
Production Code: Summary:	Robert John Gallagher (Rescue miner) MW505 The Fugitive Task Force rushes to the scene after a high school debate
j ·	team and their English teacher are kidnapped in rural Pennsylvania.



The episode begins with a sense of normalcy, as the debate team celebrates their victory at a local diner. This illusion of safety is shattered when the team and their teacher are taken in a coordinated and brazen abduction. The initial confusion surrounding the case is palpable, as even the victims' families are at a loss to explain why they would be targeted.

As the Task Force delves into the case, they quickly realize that the kidnapping is no random act of violence. The team uncovers a link between the teacher and

a known anti-government insurrectionist, Noah Capole. This revelation sends the Task Force down a rabbit hole of political extremism and potential acts of domestic terrorism, as they scramble to understand the kidnapper's endgame.

While the team is consumed by the case, Remy Scott finds himself grappling with personal demons. His attempts to reconnect with his estranged nephew, Corey, are met with radio silence, a subplot that adds depth to Remy's character and showcases the human side of law enforcement. This personal narrative runs parallel to the main investigation, providing a stark contrast between Remy's professional resolve and his personal vulnerability.

As the Task Force closes in on Capole, the tension escalates. The team must navigate a treacherous web of lies and deceit to uncover the kidnapper's true intentions. The stakes are raised when they learn that the debate team's talents make them valuable pawns in a plot to

disrupt satellites under federal control, a plan that could have catastrophic consequences for national security.

In a heart-stopping climax, the Task Force confronts Capole in a desperate bid to save the hostages. The episode's final moments are a masterclass in suspense, as the team uses their wits and courage to outmaneuver a captor who is both cunning and ruthless. The success of the rescue operation is bittersweet, as the team is left to grapple with the knowledge that their victory came at a high cost.

Fouled Out

Season 5 Episode Number: 79 Season Episode: 6

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday March 26, 2024 D. Dona Le
Director:	Corey Bowles
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Jamad Mays (Manny Hayesman), Kevin Chapman (Coach Sam Nathan), Fedna Jacquet (Charlotte Gaines), Jake Choi (Pete Lee), Christian Vaughn (Walt Felton), Andre Ware (Joey Carter), Samantha Smith (Therapist), Ellen Mah (Sera Lee), Will Carlyon (Hunter), Lo- gan Jones (Cody Benson), Jodi Stevens (Mary), Doug Trapp (Marcus), Javi Perez (Bes), Lila Midkiff (Angela), Darron Hayes (Jamal), Michael Castillejos (Lt. Lake Ramirez), Dave Droxler (Officer Withers), Reid Sin- clair (Officer Hector), 'Jels' Jose Luis Rodriguez (Robb), Michael Wil- son Morgan (Jake), Trarell Rogers (Bartender), Kevin Michael Brennan (College Student), Will Fitz (High School Basketball Player), Evan Frew
Production Code: Summary:	(College Student) MW506 The Fugitive Task Force finds itself in the middle of the glitzy world of college basketball as they chase after a man terrorizing a local campus.



The episode opens with a sense of normalcy, as students file into the gymnasium, ready to cheer on their team. The atmosphere is one of anticipation and school spirit. This illusion of safety is violently disrupted by an active shooter, whose motives are initially shrouded in mystery. The Task Force's immediate response to the scene is a testament to their readiness and commitment to protecting the public.

As the Task Force delves into the investigation, they uncover a connection between the shooting and the college's basketball program. This revelation leads them down a path littered with the broken dreams of athletes and the corrupt

practices of a system that values winning above all else. The team must navigate the cutthroat world of college sports, where the line between competition and crime has been dangerously blurred.

In parallel with the main investigation, the episode explores the personal life of Agent Barnes, who is attempting to mend his relationship with Charlotte. Their struggle is a microcosm of the broader themes of the episode: the tension between personal desires and professional responsibilities, and the sacrifices that must be made to maintain both. Barnes' journey is a poignant reminder of the very human struggles that lie beneath the surface of the Task Force's stoic exterior.

The Task Force's pursuit of the shooter leads them into a web of deceit, where they must discern fact from fiction and friend from foe. The episode does an excellent job of building tension as the team races against the clock to prevent further violence. Each new piece of evidence brings them closer to the truth, but also deeper into danger.

The episode reaches its peak in a dramatic confrontation between the Task Force and the shooter. The suspense is palpable as the team uses their skills and instincts to outmaneuver a desperate and dangerous individual. The success of their mission is a testament to their training and their unwavering dedication to justice.

Rendition

Season 5 Episode Number: 80 Season Episode: 7

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 02, 2024
Writer:	David Hudgins, Chris Salmanpour
Director:	Sharon Lewis
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Carlo Rota (Anatoly Sabzi), Melanie Nicholls-King (Major Frannie Banks), Mike Dopud (Danil Khadiyev), Vincent Mattis (Bora Allard), Bond Mgebrishvili (Aslan Sabzi), Jonathan Holtzman (Rodney Har- lock), J.D. Martin (Corey Marks), Roberts Jekabsons (Luka), Harper J. Harris (Lt. Andrea Morley), Casey Killoran (Angela), Jeff Williams (Det. Armstrong), Todd A. Horman (Det. Hodge), Jevon Donaldson (Det. Too- ley), David Zaldívar (Det. Alvarez), Brian Hotaling (Sargeant Jackson), Brendan Kelleher (Ismail Balov), Sarah Faye Beard (Female Prostitute), Katina Forte (News Reporter), Matt Triplett (Joe Carnigan)
Production Code: Summary:	MW507 The Fugitive Task Force springs into action after four detectives are shot dead during a prisoner exchange.



The episode opens with a jarring scene — a prisoner exchange that turns into a bloodbath. Four detectives are ruthlessly gunned down, and the Task Force is left to pick up the pieces. The shock of this event resonates with the team, setting the tone for a gripping and emotional episode.

As the Task Force delves into the investigation, they uncover a sinister plot that extends beyond the confines of their own city. The hunt for the mastermind behind the shooting leads them to Danil

Khadiyev, a criminal with tentacles reaching into the darkest corners of the underworld. The team must tread carefully, as Khadiyev is a formidable adversary who will stop at nothing to evade capture.

Parallel to the main investigation, Remy Scott's personal life takes center stage. With his nephew Corey now living with him, Remy finds himself in the unfamiliar role of guardian. The tension between them is palpable, as Remy struggles to balance his responsibilities at home with the demands of his job. This subplot adds depth to Remy's character, showcasing his vulnerability and the human side of a man known for his stoic professionalism.

Supply Chain

Season 5 Episode Number: 81 Season Episode: 8

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 09, 2024
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Lisa Robinson
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
Show Stars.	
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	John Boyd (Special Agent Stuart Scola), Alana O'Brien (Kelli Parkman),
	Blake DeLong (Donnie Tyson), Danny Olabi (Jayden Rainey), Sean
	Allan Krill (Nick Coleman), Matt Magnusson (Parnell Vance), Ayana
	George (Alice Rainey), Brontë England-Nelson (Amber), Camille Up-
	shaw (Tanya), Audrey Bennett (Tara Baker), Lise Bruneau (Martha
	Vance), Dequan Ryan (Max Langella), Brady Jenness (Carlos), Sydney
	Shuck (Stella Kane), Kristen Doscher (Everest), Kai An Chee (Ruby),
	Jack Halpin (Bernie Elsbury), Casimir Gregory (Captain Nestor), An-
	gelo Mercado Jr. (Tony), Austin Jennings Boykin (EMT Supervisor
	Ross), Ethan Clark (Preschooler), Michael Sontarp (Pedestrian)
Production Code:	MW508
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force races to rescue two teens who were abducted
·	at gunpoint during a drug deal.
	0 1 0 0



The episode opens with a chilling scene: a drug deal between two teenagers is violently interrupted by a middle-aged woman who abducts them at gunpoint. The shocking act immediately piques the interest of the Task Force, who are called to the scene to investigate. As they delve into the case, they uncover a mother's heart-wrenching loss and her subsequent descent into a vengeful crusade.

As the Task Force pieces together the events leading up to the abduction, they learn that the woman's son was a victim

of the same drug dealer from whom the teenagers were buying. The tragic death of her son has driven her to take matters into her own hands, a decision that forces the team to confront the blurred lines between justice and retribution.

The investigation leads the Task Force into the dangerous world of drug trafficking, where they must tread carefully to avoid sparking further violence. Their pursuit of the truth is fraught with tension, as they attempt to balance the need for justice with the urgency of rescuing the abducted teens.

In a subplot that adds depth to the characters' personal lives, Nina and Scola from "FBI" find themselves at odds over their parenting styles. This tension not only highlights the different approaches they have to raising their child but also mirrors the broader conflict within the Task Force as they grapple with how to handle the case. The disagreement between Nina and Scola serves as a microcosm of the larger themes of the episode, where personal feelings and professional responsibilities collide.

In a poignant subplot, Remy Scott continues to struggle with having his nephew Corey as a roommate. The challenges of their cohabitation are a stark contrast to the high-octane action of the case. Remy's personal journey adds a layer of vulnerability to his character, showcasing the difficulties of balancing family life with the demands of a career in law enforcement.

The episode concludes with an emotionally charged confrontation between the Task Force and the mother seeking revenge. The team's success in resolving the situation is a testament to their empathy and understanding of the complexities of human emotions. The resolution also serves as a reminder of the power of forgiveness and the importance of seeking justice within the bounds of the law.

The Return

Season 5 Episode Number: 82 Season Episode: 9

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday April 16, 2024 Khalid A. Moalim
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Hakeem Kae-Kazim (Bankole Udoji), Artrece Johnson (Alicia Foreman), Onye Eme-Akwari (Adisa Ojo), Kevin Kilner (Dax Tilmon), Bhavesh Pa- tel (Special Agent Brad May), Christiane Noll (Emily Foreman), Tom Galantich (Steve Foreman), Caroline Harris (Cora Love), Ja'Siah Young (Caleb), Steven Williams (Ray Cannon Sr.), Bru Aju (Kingsley Sodiya), Paco Lozano (Jim Bliss), Sebastian Beacon (Ezra Clark), Michelle Prui- ett (Lisa Khouri), Laura Linda Bradley (Carlie King), Halima Hender- son (Abby Richard), Luis Berrio (Johnny Keel), Shadner Ifrene (Hank Steen), Derek Johnson (Dima), Patrick Klein (Swat)
Production Code: Summary:	MW509 The Fugitive Task Force races to catch the thieves who killed two armed guards transporting millions of dollars' worth of Nigerian ar- tifacts.



Ray had dinner with his dad. With Ray Senior. He wanted to tell his dad that he was serious about Cora. He thought she could be the one. He was already looking at rings and he couldn't find the right one. He didn't know it, but his father has been waiting for this moment for years.

He had the perfect ring for his son. One that he showed him. The ring has been passed down three generations of Cannons. Senior's grandmother gave his mom that ring. Senior also gave this ring to his own wife. They were married for

thirty-six years. She only took off her finger the day she died because she wanted the ring to be passed to Ray.

His mom even left a letter to go with the ring. She asked her husband to give it to their son when the moment was right. Well, that moment has arrived. Ray loved the ring. He also read the letter and he got so choked by it. He was glad to be his parents' son. He was glad that they loved him so much that they planned for moments without them.

Ray was going to work up the courage to use the ring when he got called in to work. Two security guards were killed during a heist and their haul was stolen. They were transporting art worth millions to the Woodberry Museum in Brooklyn.

It was supposed to be for an exhibit. The exhibit was to highlight West African art. It was to highlight Nigeria and the pieces were being loaned to them by a billionaire. The billionaire bought the pieces from London. He was allowing the museum to use them for free in exchange a wing was going to be named after him.

It actually increases their value if they're shown at museums. There also weren't a lot of people that knew about the pieces being moved. They were being held by a private storage company.

The billionaire wanted the exhibit to be a big surprise. He wanted credit for highlighting the art. He knew about the exhibit only Dax Tillman didn't need the insurance payout to fake a robbery.

Plus, two men were killed. The security guards raised this to a federal crime. Remy and his people were sent in to investigate. They received help from Brad May from Art Crimes. He's the one that told them that being in an exhibit increases their value. Tillman wasn't involved. His sad sack of an arts dealer might be though.

The guy was pathetic. He was practically trembling before Tillman when the FBI stopped by. Remy instantly suspected him. They looked into him. He does have a record for faking provenances for pieces he sells.

Still, it would be a big step up from fraud to murder. The murders could have been a result of the people they're working with. It wasn't long before the manhunt team got names for their killers. They were Adisa Ojo and Khadijah Kinglsey. Both men were Nigerian Nationals. They've been living in the United States for years. They have no known connection to Ezra Clark otherwise known as sad sap.

The FBI still went to Clark's place hoping to talk to him alone. They instead ran into their killers. They got into a shootout. They killed one of them. Adisa got away.

Their killers had also killed Clark. They cut off his thumb to gain access to his safe. They stole something from him. They had access to his money and his contacts. They didn't want any of that. They wanted an item that he stole for himself. It was the most expensive piece of the collection. It doesn't stop there because the FBI also learned that Adisa was in a relationship with the museum director.

The director was Alicia Foreman. She must have made a side agreement with Clark. She was originally Nigerian and she got adopted. She was raised by her white adopted parents.

They brought her around art because they wanted her to know her culture. She took things too far when she went on a trip to Nigeria. She came back with a Nigerian boyfriend. She started speaking with an accent. She was reclaiming her roots. She even got in touch with a man claiming to be her biological father. He was a war criminal that slaughtered thousands during the Nigerian civil war. He was wanted man.

Bankole Udoje managed to sneak into the United States. He got in touch with Alicia. He showed her the original birth certificate and he's the one that put her in touch with Adisa. He wanted her to steal an artwork so that it can be returned to Nigeria. Or so he claimed. He actually wanted to sell it to fund another civil war. Her boyfriend was in on the plan and they planned on killing Alicia once she was no longer of use to them. They told Alicia what she wanted to hear. She wanted to be connected to her biological family and there's no telling if Bankole is even her father.

The FBI figured that all out. Alicia never did. They found her when she went to talk to her parents. She wanted to tell them that she was leaving the country and she wanted to say goodbye.

Alicia was all about repatriation. She thought she was returning the art to the culture it belongs to. She instead played a part in a crime to help fund another civil war. Another genocide. The FBI also found Alicia's real birth certificate. Her parents died in a car crash a week after she was born. She has no living family. They showed Alicia all of this when they arrested her.

Alicia didn't know the real plans for the art. Hence she didn't know about the plan to sell the art to a weapons dealer. She still helped by setting a trap for Adisa.

The feds followed Adisa from this trap to the buy with the weapons dealer. They moved in. They arrested a couple of people. They had to shoot people. Bankole was shot after he tried to grab Nina's gun. And he'll recover in a federal prison.

And Ray finally proposed to Cora. She said yes. They got to celebrate it with their family.

Bonne Terre

Season 5 Episode Number: 83 Season Episode: 10

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 23, 2024
Writer:	David Hudgins, Wendy West
Director:	Peter Stebbings
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Benny Elledge (Emmett Allen), Samantha Smith (Dr. Fairweather), Deborah Offner (Penny Long), Helen Eigenberg (Mrs. Allen), Nicholas Michael McGovern (Curt Rowan), Angel Giuffria (Mrs. Rowan), Michael Raymond-James (Ethan McPherson), Susan Misner (Abby Deaver), Jimmy Gary Jr. (Warden Robeson), David McKittrick (Lewiston Hag- gart), Dean Nolen (Leo Gimball), Anne Carney (Sarah Gimball), Genesis Oliver (Neil), Luke Smith (Chaplain Bart), Tom Treadwell (Chief Justice Gilbert), Richard Brevard (Bill), Stephan Godleski (Nick), Sarah Os- man (Trooper Goldman), Allie Re (Local Reporter), Daniel Arana (Tech Ralph), Jason Forbach (Gov. of Missouri), Matthew F. O'Connor (Max), Jordan Avery (Valerie), Diego Guevara (Evan), Hannah Myers (Kayla),
	Kathy Deitch (Greta), Sydney Skye (Dolly)
Production Code:	MW510
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force goes on the hunt when a federal judge is shot dead and a connection to a man on death row is discovered.



Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott was dealing with some loneliness. His nephew moved out. He was feeling like an empty nester and so he discussed it with his therapist.

His therapist asked him an important question. She asked him if there was anyone else in his life besides his team? Remy hasn't really spoken to family before Corey stayed with him. He doesn't have friends.

He's not dating anyone. He was looking for a connection and his therapist told

him to put himself back out there. Meet new people. He could go on dates or just to the movies. He needed someone in his life that wasn't catered around a transactional relationship.

Remy didn't have time to think about things because a case came calling. He and his team were looking for a killer. The victims were a federal judge and his wife. Wade and Sarah Gimball. The Gimballs were killed at their home. Their closest neighbors lived miles away. Both were killed instantly. No one heard anything.

The killer didn't steal anything. He didn't even interfere with the bodies. He shot both twice. He was going to leave the state and then he returned to kill Judge Gimball's clerk, Penny Springer.

Penny had gone on record to the cameras that all of the judge's cases were being looked at. The feds wanted to see who had a motive. Penny had been with Judge Gimball since his days in St. Louis as a defense attorney. She was his paralegal back then. She lived alone. She was a cat lady and she was messy. She was holding the keys to a locked desk when she was killed. The feds searched everywhere to see where the keys fit. They matched it to the desk. They checked the desk. They saw that Penny was looking into a double homicide back in Missouri.

There were two girls that went missing after a party. Only one of their bodies were found. The murders were blamed on Emmett Allen. He suffered a head injury at sixteen and he's of limited mental capacity. He didn't have a lawyer when he was being questioned. He was coerced into giving a false confession.

He recanted later on with the help of a new lawyer. The lawyer's name is Abby Deaver. She was the only one that believed her client was innocent. She couldn't get him a new trial in such a conversative state. And so the state was about to execute an innocent man.

Judge Gimball must have known who really killed the girls. He was killed to cover it up and so was his paralegal turned clerk. Penny was heavily in debt. She suddenly opens a new bank account in Missouri because she believed she was coming into some money.

All she did was force the killer to kill again. The feds found the body of the second girl with evidence that Penny was just sitting on. They have DNA from the girl and her friend. It wasn't a match for Emmett. The court refused to stay the execution and so the feds broke attorney/client privilege.

They accessed Gimball's files. They were able to determine that his client was Curt Rowan. He was at that party and he was never questioned because the blame was pinned on Emmett.

Poor Emmett doesn't even understand what's going on. He thought he would be put to sleep for a long time. He doesn't understand death. The prosecutors went after him because he was a handyman at a nearby building. The girls tricked him into buying alcohol for them. He hugged her because he thought he was doing a favor for a new friend. And that's how his DNA got on her.

Not in her like the other DNA.

Curt Rowan meanwhile got to live his life. He started a company. He sold it for a hundred million dollars. He was now living the easy life with his wife and infant daughter. He could easily have paid Penny off only he doesn't like losing. He went on the run after killing an additional three people. He skipped a flight to kill Penny.

He stole a car from an Uber driver that fled during a gas stop. He then traded that car for another stolen one outside of a diner. Remy has his team pursuing Rowan while he stayed with Emmett. He and Abby stayed with Emmett because they didn't want him to die alone.

The rest of the FBI caught up with Rowan. They were able to arrest him without anyone getting hurt. They shoved a DNA swab down his throat. They were trying to fast track it.

The execution was going ahead in the meantime. They couldn't find a vein in his arm. Emmett's veins were small. They were going through his foot when that vein also proved difficult. They cut him open without anesthesia. They were going to torture him before death when they found one of the victim's prosthetic's foot in Rowan's secret compartment.

Rowan was attracted to amputees. Even his wife was one. They used that to convince the Governor to stay the execution and Emmett's life was saved at the last minute. And now its Rowan who was going to face the death penalty for the five lives he took.

Abby and Remy sorta hit it off. She left the door to her hotel room open. He took her up on the offer. Hana also got to know a US Marshall she met on her flight back to New York.

Radio Silence

Season 5 Episode Number: 84 Season Episode: 11

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday May 07, 2024 Elizabeth Rinehart, D. Dona Le
Director:	Cory Bowles
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Esau Pritchett (Inspector Gary Anderson), Jorge Chapa (Benjamin
	Bethea), Mike McColl (Sean Brennan), Fedna Jacquet (Charlotte
	Gaines), Tonye Patano (Susan 'Mama B' Barnes), Stephen Burrell
	(Damon Randall), Brandon Espinoza (Aldo Beltran), Ricky Garcia
	(Jose Rodriquez), Justine Cotsonas (Sophie Brennan), Brian McMana-
	mon (Sam Maddox), Shemar Jonas (Ornell Harris), Ira Carmichael
	(Alphonse), Raigan Newton (Anais Barnes-Gaines), Chris McFarland
	(Danny), Paul Bomba (Jim Kennedy), Koray Tarhan (Kerem Cey-
	lant), Nhadya Salomon (Officer Hill), Michael Everett Johnson (Deputy
	Chief Sal), Shaun Lynch (Officer Bruno), Daniel O'Shea (Mark), Kim
	Ramirez (Dr. Boyer), Declan Fong (Sgt. Phil Allen), Al Thompson (Offi-
	cer Holmes), Eugene Solfanelli (Officer Kreutz), Adrian Matilla (Officer
	Mint), Melody Garcia (Officer Carrens), Joanne Lamstein (Officer Lee)
Draduction Code	Milit), Melody Garcia (Officer Carrens), Joanne Lanistein (Officer Lee) MW511
Production Code:	
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force acts quickly when two NYPD officers are gunned down by a mystery assailant while responding to a robbery.



The episode places a significant focus on Special Agent Sheryll Barnes, who is grappling with the potential collapse of her marriage. Charlotte, Barnes' wife, is considering moving away with their children, a devastating prospect for Barnes that adds a layer of emotional turmoil to the episode. This subplot serves as a stark reminder of the personal sacrifices made by those in law enforcement and the impact it has on their families.

The Task Force is thrust into a race against time as they investigate the mur-

der of two NYPD officers. The assailant's motives are unclear, adding an element of urgency to the case. As the team delves deeper into the investigation, they uncover a plot that threatens the safety of more officers, raising the stakes even higher.

As the Task Force pieces together the puzzle, they discover a conspiracy that extends beyond a simple act of violence. Their pursuit leads them to a network of criminals and corrupt officials, all of whom have a vested interest in keeping the truth hidden. The team's relentless pursuit of justice is a testament to their dedication and skill.

Derby Day

Season 5 Episode Number: 85 Season Episode: 12

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 14, 2024
Writer:	Chris Salmanpour, Ryan Causey
Director:	Jean de Segonzac
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Michael Nouri (Mr. DeNello), Jen Jacob (Alice Thibodeaux), Melanie Nicholls-King (Major Frannie Banks), Phil Nee (Adam Wu), Caroline Harris (Cora Love), James Ciccone (Mike Merullo), Brett Bartholomew (Paul Rains), Michael Raymond-James (Ethan McPherson), Martino Caputo (Jimmy Mancuso), Alison England (Susan Block), Cara An- dreoli (Sheila Mancuso), Amanda Aday (Kelly), Matt W. Cody (Det. Carter Wall), Drew Leary (Nathan Nichols), Kenneth J. Casper Sr. (Background Extra), Zach Catanzareti (Casino Goer), Karle Gwen (Casino Girl)
Production Code: Summary:	MW512 When a mob-connected police informant is found murdered, the Fugi- tive Task Force goes on the hunt for the killers.



The episode opens with a chilling discovery: a mob-connected police informant is found dead, mere hours before a major crime boss is set to be indicted on federal charges. The timing of the murder suggests a professional hit, designed to disrupt the legal proceedings and protect the crime boss from prosecution.

As the Task Force springs into action, they must sift through a complex network of criminal connections to identify the killer. The investigation leads them to a world of organized crime, where loyalty

is bought and sold, and betrayal is a common currency. The team's pursuit of the truth is fraught with danger, as they confront a criminal underworld that will stop at nothing to protect its own.

In a poignant subplot, Hana Gibson, portrayed by Keisha Castle-Hughes, finds herself drawn to Ethan McPherson, a US Marshal she met on a flight back to New York. Their growing relationship adds a personal dimension to the episode, providing a stark contrast to the high-stakes crime investigation. Hana's struggle to balance her professional duties with her personal desires is a central theme of the episode, highlighting the very human challenges faced by those in law enforcement.

The Task Force's pursuit of the killer leads them to uncover a conspiracy that threatens the stability of the city. As they delve deeper into the case, they realize that the murder of the informant is just the tip of the iceberg. The criminals they are pursuing have plans that could have far-reaching consequences, and it's up to the team to stop them.

Powderfinger

Season 5 Episode Number: 86 Season Episode: 13

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 21, 2024
Writer:	David Hudgins, Wendy West
Director:	Ken Girotti
Directori	
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Steven Williams (Ray Cannon Sr.), Keir O'Donnell (William Barlowe),
	Ally Walker (Ms. Gaskins), Shamika Cotton (Minister), Caroline Har-
	ris (Cora Love), Tom Costello (Chris Peeler), Pun Bandhu (Tony Simp-
	· -
	son), Jim C. Ferris (NY Times Editor), Michael Raymond-James (Ethan
	McPherson), Susan Misner (Abby Deaver), Ron Song (Carter Wynn),
	Mitch Poulos (Dept. Isiah Merrill), Ja'Siah Young (Caleb), Turner
	Smith (John Eagen), Jim O'Hare (Dan Doren), Drew Allen (Capt. Gay-
	lord), Josephine Cardin-Vargo (Co-Pilot Vial), Cristos (Jose Salazar),
	David Leo (Deputy Marshal Baker), Greg Alverez Reid (Deputy Mar-
	shal Helms), Edward Astor Chin (Nolan Chambers), Marie Marshall
	(Sgt. Shafer), Samantha Vosmaer (Officer Arnold), Whit K. Lee (Officer
	Clark), Dianne Garriga (Officer Lee), Erin E. Clyne (Sierra Cahill), Ellis
	C Dawson (Reuben), Adrienne D. Williams (Esther), Brittany Caswell
	(Ashlyn Cannon), Kayla Cyphers (Lenna Cannon)
Production Code:	MW513
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force races to catch the culprit threatening Manhat-
<i>J</i>	tan with a dirty bomb. Meanwhile, Ray prepares to celebrate a major
	life milestone as his wedding to Cora approaches.



The episode kicks off with the Task Force on high alert following a government plane crash that has all the hallmarks of sabotage. The stakes are raised as they learn that a dangerous prisoner, crucial to an ongoing investigation, was aboard the flight and is now unaccounted for. The team must navigate a labyrinth of clues to find the prisoner and uncover the truth behind the crash.

Parallel to the main investigation, the episode delves into the personal struggles of SSA Remy Scott and Agent Sheryll

Barnes. Remy's divorce and custody battle weigh heavily on him, affecting his focus and decisionmaking. Barnes, on the other hand, grapples with the physical and emotional aftermath of being injured in the line of duty. Their personal conversations add a layer of depth to the episode, showcasing the characters' vulnerabilities and the complexities of their relationships.

As the investigation progresses, the Task Force uncovers a sinister corporate conspiracy. The crash, it appears, was not an accident but the result of corporate negligence involving faulty equipment. The team's pursuit of justice leads them to a corporate facility where they confront the individuals responsible for the crash, resulting in a dramatic gunfight.

While the team works tirelessly to avert disaster, Ray's personal life takes a joyful turn. He and Cora exchange vows, and their wedding becomes a celebration of love and new beginnings. The episode captures the emotional journey of Ray as he balances the demands of his job with the joy of his upcoming marriage.

The finale concludes with a poignant reflection on the consequences of corporate greed and the cost of human life. The agents come to terms with the fact that their victory comes at a great price, and they must live with the knowledge that their actions have saved countless lives. The episode ends on a high note with the wedding celebration, symbolizing hope and the promise of a brighter future.

Season Six

Aquarium Drinker

Season 6 Episode Number: 87 Season Episode: 1

Originally aired:	Tuesday October 15, 2024
Writer:	David Hudgins
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Andrew Burnap (Gary Muscar), Rebecca Brooksher (Claire Scott), Su- san Misner (Abby Deaver), Josh Breckenridge (D.A. Jake Keys), Jane Brockman (Marianne Muscar), Traci Godfrey (Detective Ann Whit- ley), Raina Soman (Sandee Greenlee), Tom D'Agustino (Emilio Satin), Jeff Dattilo (Steve Wagle), Zachary Prince (Quinn), William Jous- set (Dave), Tamara Fay (Maggie), Deshawn Wyatte (Officer Bower), Maryann Towne (Rector Brenda), Aisha Lomax (Officer Dickens), Dion Costelloe (Officer Pogue), Anais Almonte (Rosie Cruz), Chris Silcox (Protester #1)
Production Code:	MW601
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force investigates a string of gruesome killings after a detective is brutally murdered.



The episode begins with a sense of urgency as a detective is brutally murdered, prompting the team to investigate a string of killings that appear to be connected. The tension is palpable as the agents are pulled away from their weekend plans to tackle this new case. The murder of Detective Al Kelly and an unidentified woman sets the stage for a complex investigation that will test the team's skills and their emotions.

The crime scene is a grim one, with evidence of a struggle and multiple stab

wounds on the female victim suggesting she fought back. The team speculates on the victims' relationship and considers possible connections to Al's personal life, including a troubled divorce and a history of keeping his gun and badge handy. As they dig into Al's past cases and his connections to a defense attorney, the plot thickens with suspicions of foul play involving gangs.

The introduction of Al's partner, Ann Whitley, adds another layer to the investigation as they question her about Al's private life. His reputation with women and hints of jealousy as a motive for the murder are revealed, complicating the case further. Meanwhile, the troubled son Gary Muscar's resentment towards his mother and hints of domestic violence involving Al suggest a possible motive for the killings.

As the investigation deepens, the team discovers the identity of Rosie Cruz, a waitress with connections to Al, and inquiries about her boyfriend Dave unfold. Leads at Rosie's workplace uncover strange behavior from Dave, suggesting his potential involvement in the crimes.

The episode reaches a climax at Ridgewell College, where an armed Gary is cornered amidst protests. The FBI and local police struggle to maintain order as Gary becomes increasingly agi-

tated and dangerous. A tense standoff ensues, with intense negotiations revealing Gary's troubled psyche and his conflicted feelings about his past and the violence he has witnessed.

The confrontation at the college highlights the fragility of Gary's mind as he grapples with his violent thoughts. His surrender marks the end of the standoff, but the emotional toll of the case is evident. The narrative concludes with reflections on the destructive cycle of violence, the broken family dynamics, and the struggles of mental health.

In the aftermath, the detectives regroup to discuss the events, with personal stories shining through and revealing how the day affected them. The episode ends on a contemplative note, showcasing the complexity of human emotions intertwined with crime and justice.

Varsity Blues

Season 6 Episode Number: 88 Season Episode: 2

Originally aired:	Tuesday October 22, 2024
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Don McCutcheon
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
bilow blarb.	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
Course Channe	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Alana De La Garza (FBI SAC Isobel Castille), Steven Williams (Ray Can-
	non Sr.), Paige Davis (Paige Perkins), Kylie Victoria Edwards (Brooke
	Perkins), Caroline Harris (Cora Love), Jackson Kelly (Zach Stolowitz),
	Georgi James (Caitlyn Baker), Samuel Farnsworth (Will Haggarty),
	Matt Walton (Mr. Haggarty), Ronnie Marmo (Robert Tomassi), Donna
	Vivino (Carlotta Tomassi), Ja'Siah Young (Caleb), Maggie Shirk (Greta
	Stolowitz), Jason Salmon (Jack Stolowitz), Kyle Lamont (Jason An-
	ders), Robin S. Walker (Principal Gleason), Kendal Bacerra (Maria
	Tomassi), Alexander Joseph Fox (Matt), Colin Li (Isaac), Aimee Zaleski
	(Erin Slade), Johnny Serret (Employee)
Production Code:	MW602
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force hunts down a missing teen with a connection
camming,	to a classmate's recent death.



massive party and it was all a ruse to kidnap him.

FBI Special Agent Ray Cannon Jr. loves his family. He was trying to convince his stepson to play football. The whole family played football in high school and Ray wanted to pass it on to Caleb. Caleb was still a freshman, but it gives him time to find his place in the world.

He has four years to decide what he wants to be. Some kids didn't need that long. There were two girls that abducted Zach Stolowitz. The boy was considered to be a loser. He went with the girls because they promised to bring him to a

Zach's car was found abandoned by the road. He wasn't answering his cell phone. His parents haven't seen him and so they informed the police. The police brought in the FBI because they weren't sure what happened. Or if Zach was taken out of state. Zach has been missing for a day at that point.

His parents said he wasn't into heavy drugs. He drank here and there. He might have smoked pot. He was a kid exploring. He was now a kid that was missing. His best friend last saw him at school.

Will Haggerty said he couldn't hang out with Zach that day because he had to study. His father got him a SAT tutor. Only he wasn't being honest with the FBI. Remy felt the kid was hiding something. Hana later found images of when Zach was last seen and he was in the company of two girls.

They were identified as Brooke Perkins and Caitlyn Baker. They were juniors at the same high school. They told their parents that they were going on a weekend trip together. Where they didn't have cell service. The girls actually abducted Zach.

They did that because they wanted revenge. Zach was a computer wiz. He doctored photos of Maria Tomassi as a favor to his best friend and those photos made the girl kill herself. Now her best friends want revenge. They abducted Zach. They now want him to use his computer skills to bring Will down.

The FBI found out about this from one of the kids at school. Zach was actually friendly with Brooke and Caitlyn before the incident. Then he created deepfakes of Maria. He made photos appear as if Maria took nudes of herself. It circled throughout the whole school. Maria's younger brother saw them.

The brother was a year younger than Maria. He went to their parents with the photos. The parents thought that Maria took them and they refused to hear her out when she said it was fake.

It was after this huge fight that Maria killed herself. Her parents blame themselves. Her friends blamed Zach and Will. The friends had Zach create deep fakes of Will. They were all sexual. It will follow Will his whole adult life. It just wasn't enough for Brooke. Caitlyn was fine with embarrassing Will. It was Brooke that wanted more.

Brooke was even trolling both Will as his rich father. She felt the dad protected Will. Both Will and Zach were suspended for three days for bullying and Maria's death didn't change anything.

Brooke planned this revenge. She demanded that Zach make a deep fake porn video of himself with Will. Brooke wanted that as an insurance policy. They were going to let Zach go after he created the video, but then the real estate agent stopped by the house. Zach called out for help and Brooke knocked him unconscious.

Zach was bleeding from a headwound. He wasn't breathing. Things have gone way pass what's acceptable and then someone created a deep fake of Remy.

They made a video of Remy that claimed Maria's suicide had nothing to do with bullying. The fake said she was sexually abused by a priest and has always suffered from mental health. Remy heard that last one before. It came from Will's dad. The dad demanded that feds do something now it was his kid getting bullied and Remy swore to him that he will go after Will for Maria's suicide.

Remy still got in trouble with his bosses. FBI SAC Isobel Castille said the Attorney General and the Vatican have now gotten involved. The deepfake video was trending worldwide.

No one was sure if it was even illegal. Remy couldn't do anything about the deepfake. He just has to wait for his bosses to come up with a plan. The FBI meanwhile found where the girls had taken Zach. They unfortunately were too late to save Zach. The girls put his unconscious body in the back of their car. They went to school with him in the trunk and that's when Will showed up.

Will knows it them that made Zach do the videos. He grabbed his dad's gun. He took both Brooke and Caitlyn hostage. He threatened to kill them if they didn't bring him to Zach.

They were going to drive him around in circles, but then the feds showed up. They were driving behind Caitlyn's car. They told her to pull over and the others didn't want that to happen.

Will called his dad. He told his dad that he has his gun and so his dad told him to give himself up to the feds. And he even called Remy to tell him not to hurt Will.

Caitlyn stopped the car. The girls got arrested. Will got arrested. Then the feds found Zach in the trunk. He was dead and his killers were going down for murder. And Will might also face charges because of the situation with Maria.

But Ray's stepson has been pretending to go to football practice. He's been doing something else and lying about it. He just didn't say anything because he didn't want to let Ray or his dad down. Ray was still getting used to being a dad. He's lucky that he can learn from this. And stop pressuring Caleb to be like him.

White Buffalo

Season 6 Episode Number: 89 Season Episode: 3

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday October 29, 2024 Wendy West
Director:	Peter Stebbings
	0
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	John Boyd (Special Agent Stuart Scola), John Finn (Jackson Chase), Bubba Weiler (Trevor Allen), Eddy Grace (Emma Culp), Ellen Tamaki (Tori Newell), Hannah Adrian (Tina Chase), Matthew Nikitow (Nor- bert Betts), Phil McGlaston (Security Chief Flemming), Tom Paolino (Elliot Campbell), Stephen Cofield Jr. (Security Guard Smolin), Bar- rett Martin (Trooper Morrissey), Cary Donaldson (Trooper Branson), Matt Baguth (Trooper Harrington), Eric Leeb (Guard Kovacs), An- thony Michael Frederick (Benny), A.J. Paratore (Gordon Purebody), Alex Anagnostidis (Officer Wooten), Lynn Marocola (EMT)
Production Code:	MW603
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force hunts down young climate activists after a simple act of defiance turns deadly.



Their cause was just. It was their execution that needed work. Climate Activists targeted a museum. They went there to throw pig's blood at one of the artworks and bring attention to global warming.

Don't know how defacing art or contempt for the painter connects to the political ramifications for denying climate change, but the activists kept on doing it.

The couple that did it tonight then went a step further. Emma stuck to the script. She threw the blood. She spat out their agenda. She was fine with keeping

everything the same and it was her boyfriend that took things too far. He grabbed a gun off of a security guard. And he started shooting people with it.

The activists were identified as Emma Culp and Trevor Allen. They went on the run after the shooting. Neither of them have a steady job. They were living at Emma's expensive apartment.

Emma was actually Emma Jeffries. Her father made his money due to fracking. He died. Emma inherited her share of the blood money and she wanted to do good with it. She wanted to rewrite her family's story. She joined the Global Climate Front. She met Travor. They started dating and she turned a blind eye to his increasing need for violence.

Trevor was never fine with the non-violence agenda of the group. He was always pushing for more. Emma kept trying to talk him down. He never listened to her and now he's involved her in the murder of a security guard. Emma wanted to turn themselves in. She didn't want anyone else to get hurt.

Trevor shot down her idea by saying they were finally getting their message to the world. He convinced Emma that this was the only way to get people to admit there's global warming. They

used their environmental group to get in contact with someone on their side. They got a ride out of the city that night.

Remy and his team were looking for the couple. They tried talking to Global Climate Front. The man that runs it was Norbert and Norbert claimed he heard anything since the museum shooting.

Hana later proved Norbert lied about that. He was the one that got them a driver. He was the one that got them out of the city. Norbert thought he was helping because he figured what happened at the museum was a one off. He unfortunately was wrong about that. Trevor kept killing. He, Emma, and their new friend Tori stole an oil tank.

Trevor killed the driver despite it not being needed. The driver didn't fight. He didn't yell profanities. He was following directions when Trevor killed him anyways. It shocked both Emma and Tori.

Tori joined the case because the area near her house has been fracked to the point that the water was undrinkable. She joined the cause because she wanted justice. She didn't sign up so that a psycho could kill people and claim it was best for the climate. The cops also caught up to them thanks to the oil tank having a tracker.

Trevor made sure to stop the tank right outside of fall festival. He had Tori leave first. While the cops were focusing on her, he and Emma snuck out of the tanker on the side. They put on masks. Then Trevor released carbon monoxide into the air. He doesn't care who died. Or that they were children at the festival.

He was prepared to kill them all and Emma still wouldn't ditch him. She found out a rare white buffalo was born on the same day this all started. She saw that as a sign that they were doing the right thing. She was slowly being converted to violence thanks to Trevor.

Tori could have died when he released that toxic air. She was their friend and they still left her to die. The FBI found Tori. They got her to safety. Remy later questioned Tori. He wanted to know what Trevor's next move was.

Tori told them that Trevor kept talking about targeting a pipeline. A very dangerous pipeline. Trevor planned on burning it down. The fire alone would turn the pipeline into a large bomb and there's no telling how many will die if Trevor's plan succeeds. Or how many states will be affected.

The feds thought they were lucky when they were first to the scene. They were quick to cut off access to the pipeline that Trevor wanted to use. He was forced to find another pipeline.

His new pipeline involved heating up a CO2 tank. It was going to be so dangerous. It could possibly kill Trevor and Emma. It would also kill the security guard they kidnapped. Trevor didn't care about any of that. He was a killer at heart. It was him forcing the security guard to drop his radio that alerted the feds.

They sought out the closest pipeline to the main. They found Trevor and Emma. Trevor was left dead from a shoot-out and Emma will face charges.

Nina's family was visiting and her father drove her so up the wall that she called him for being a crappy dad.

Pig Butchering

Season 6 Episode Number: 90 Season Episode: 4

Originally aired:	Tuesday November 12, 2024
Writer:	Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Lisa Robinson
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Matthew Alan (Denny Cobb), Fina Strazza (Jessie Davis), Suzette
	Gunn (Carson Cobb), Isabella Russo (Shandy), Merritt David Janes
	(Howard), Crystal Swann (Violet Jackson), JaVaun Ryal Butler (Adam
	Price), Lyman Chen (Chen), Charlie Webb (Jacob Anderson), Ann Arvia
	(Carla), Ren Parker (Kayla), Mark Aguirre (Will), Will Rosen (Noah),
	Emily Claypoole (Diner Worker), James S. Gonzalez (Cesar Hernan-
	dez), Odelldrick Rainey (Pedestrian)
Production Code:	MW604
Summary:	Barnes butts heads with Remy after she disregards his directive and
Summary.	pulls the fugitive task force to investigate a scam call.
	puils the fugitive task force to investigate a scalif call.



FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes was adjusting to her new life. She split with her wife. The ex-wife also moved to a different state and she had taken their kids with her, but Barnes didn't fight her on that decision. Barnes's career requires a lot of traveling.

She rarely gets time off. Her kids would have been stuck with a nanny for most of the time if they stayed in New York with her.

She had to think about the kids' welfare and they were better off with Char-

lotte. Barness still facetimes with the kids every night. She reads them stories. She was still their mother. She also visited them a lot when she got injured on the job.

She's back at work now. Her leg has healed. Then Barnes got the weirdest call. She received a clear scammer call from someone pretending to be with the IRS.

Barnes called it out as a scam. She said she was an FBI Agent and that's when the girl on the other end asked for help. She said her name is Jessie. She was seventeen. She was being held against her will. She wasn't allowed to leave or quit.

She didn't know the names of the people forcing them to scam people. They went by nick-names of "C" and "D". They also prevented the phones lines from calling 911.

Barnes tried getting some details from Jessie. She was asking if she knew where she was. Or had a clue on how she got there. Jessie was constantly being watched and so she had to hang up. Barnes knew that Jessie was telling her the truth. She heard it in Jessie's voice.

She had been scared. Barnes wanted to find her and rescue her. She just couldn't get her boss to sign off on it. Remy told her to kick the case to Jubal. He reminded Barnes that they were a taskforce. They hunt people who cross state lines. Jessie never said that had been her situation. In NYC, these cases get investigated by the field office there. Barnes knew that and she still couldn't let this case go. She talked to Hana about it. Hana went rouge with her. They traced the VPN used to hide Jessie's location to a man named Howard Merger.

He was washing the blood off his clothes when the FBI stopped by. Merger was smart though. He refused to talk without a lawyer. Barnes and Hana were lucky in that they didn't need him to cooperate. They followed his movements. They found out he threw the body of Cesar Hernandez in a trash can.

They also connected him to Denny and Carson Cobb. They were "D" and "C". They were a married couple. They set up a fake company to force people to work for them.

Once Barnes found Cesar's body, she had to call it in to Remy. Remy was furious she didn't kick the case to Jubal. He yelled at both her and Hana.

Then he took the case. Cesar was eighteen when they slit his throat. He moved to NYC to become an actor. He disappeared six months ago and that same could be said for Jessie. Hana looked into any seventeen year old girls known as Jessie that have gone missing. And she found her.

Her real name is Jessica Davis. She was in foster care. She lived at a group shelter. She disappeared with a friend of hers when they applied for a job at Crest Shares Management. They thought they were getting a job at a toothpaste company.

Jessie later called Barnes again and she was angry at herself for not spotting the company was a fake. She kicked herself for not realizing that an interview at eight at night was sketchy. She couldn't give Barnes much information because she was still being watched, but the call reassured Barnes that the girl was still alive.

The feds came close to arresting Carson Cobb. He managed to evade them only they know now where he was going to make fake merch for his fake company. Merger still wasn't talking. They checked Merger's computers. It was heavily encrypted. It was too much for Hana.

Which is saying a lot. She got lucky when someone else hacked Merger's computer. The son of a man he scammed went looking for him. He sent Merger's death threats. He hacked Merger's computer. It was mostly encrypted and he couldn't use what he found and that was fine because Hana cracked it.

Hana used the files to determine that the teens were being smuggled across state lines. They were being taken to New Jersey by blindfold. They found the Cobbs' car and EZ Pass. They knew the kids were being taken to Newark. Jessie called Barnes again.

She said that the Cobbs knew there was a mole. They started beating people up to try and force the mole into coming clean. Jessie begged Barnes to come rescue them. She hung up when her friend Shandy realized that she was the mole. Shandy was the one that got Jessie into this mess.

Jessie went with Shandy to her interview to be supportive. The both of them got grabbed because the Cobbs didn't want to leave a witness. Shandy believed that if she made their kidnappers enough money that they would let them go. Jessie was smart enough to realize that was never going to happen.

The Cobbs were going to use them until they were forced to kill them. They eventually worked their beatings up to Shandy. Jessie was watching her friend get tortured and she cracked. She admitted she was the mole.

The FBI were in the neighborhood. They were looking for the Cobbs and the children they abducted. They found the building. There were surveillance cameras everywhere. The Cobbs saw them coming. They should have run right then. They were too busy trying to get answers out of Jessie.

They even shot Shandy to prove a point and that's when they ran. The feds saw them trying to leave. Both the Cobbs were killed in a shootout. Shandy was put in an ambulance to get treated. Jessie was saved and Barnes couldn't regret going rouge for her.

Remy later reminded Barnes that this wasn't the first time they locked horns. He said that if it happens again, she's off the team. He was still her boss. He chooses what case they investigate. She doesn't go behind his back again or they're done.

He knew that the real reason she took Jessie's case to heart was the fact that she was making peace with living alone. She saw a girl in trouble. It reminded her that she couldn't be there for her own daughter and that's why she was willing to throw her career away by rescuing Jessie.

Still, this case was her final warning.

Money Moves

Season 6 Episode Number: 91 Season Episode: 5

Originally aired:	Tuesday November 19, 2024
Writer:	Ryan Causey
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Danny Fischer (Mike Perry), Jimi Stanton (Nate Perry), Joe Forbrich
	(Greeley), Caroline Harris (Cora Love), Bryce Michael Wood (Lou),
	Sinem Gulturk (Jodi Baldwin), Denny Dale Bess (Ronald Perry), Se-
	bastian Arroyo (Chico), Stephen Barrington (Wayne), Ja'Siah Young
	(Caleb), John Thomas Cramer (Agent Jimmy Givens), Houston Rhines
	(Deputy Frank Dooley), Damien Brett (Wesley), Julian Joseph (Julius),
	Catherine Hogan (Sally), Lorenzo D. Mathis (Brandon), Amma Osei
	(Cashier Bonnie)
Production Code:	MW605
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force investigates after a sophisticated team of
	thieves robs a warehouse and plans their next heist.
	1



Ray was having issues with his stepson, Caleb. The two got on well at first. Caleb was glad when Ray married his mom and the problems didn't crop up until recently. Caleb has started saying he wanted to spend more time with his biological father. He never lived with his dad. His dad doesn't show up for events or school things.

He was a check every month. He'd send a card for Caleb's birthday and Caleb couldn't see that his father never made an effort to do more or be more for

him. Lou wasn't a good guy. He wasn't like Ray at all. Ray has been more of a father to Caleb than Lou ever has. And Caleb couldn't see that right now.

Caleb put his absentee father on a pedestal. It was his mother's fault for keeping them apart. His mother doesn't understand him. Nor did Ray. They put him in sports and he hated it.

He doesn't know what he was looking for or what interests him. He was just angry. He needed someone to blame and why not the people that actually love him? He knew they wouldn't give up on him. It was therefore safe to push the boundaries with them. Caleb was still kicking up a fuss when Ray got called into work.

There's been a bank robbery. Banks all around the country used Agee Cash Logistics to store their cash offsite. It was heavily secured. It looked like a plan warehouse out front. It was supposed to be a secret that the cash was there and somehow these thieves found out about it. They managed to get past all the security measures.

They even killed a guard and got away with millions. Agee might have been a little too confident in their safety measures. The whole place was being run with a skeleton crew. Jody Baldwin works for the company. She felt they should have hired more men to guard the building. Jody said as much to the feds when they arrived. Remy and his team were brought in to find the bank robbers. They got lucky when they found DNA at the scene. One of the robbers got shot by a guard.

The feds checked nearby pharmacies to see if the bank robbers grabbed bandages to treat their wounded and they got close enough to almost arrest two of the four men crew. It turns out the thieves had backup planes. Their friends came out of the pharmacy through the back and the other two threw fake money in the air so that everyone was crowding the scene.

The FBI were too late to arrest them. They also tried to collect the money. It took them a while to determine it was fake. The only upside was that they had a familial match for the DNA at the scene.

It belonged to Ronald Perry. He was currently in prison for bank robbery. His sister died when her kids were young. He took them in. He taught them all that he knows about the family business and Mike was in and out of prison thanks to that. Nate doesn't have a record only he does have spotty IRS history.

Nate was the brains of the operation. Mike was the muscle. According to their uncle Ronald, they broke a cardinal rule when they killed that guard. He loved them like sons and he taught them to never injure anyone on a job. It was his one rule. They still broke it and so he gave the feds information about them.

He helped the feds see that the bank robbery wasn't a one-off. They later checked Nate's apartment. It was super clean. He also had an engagement ring on the mantel. His exit plan involves a girlfriend.

It doesn't seem to involve his brother. Mike was violent. He's the one that killed the guard the last time. He was also quick to violence when they hit their next target.

They targeted one of Agee's spots because they knew other delivery trunks will be diverted to a different Agee spot in Charlotte. The bank robbers were going to hit the Charlotte location when suddenly the FBI was hot on their heels. They warned the Charlotte location. They were too late to dos so because the men had already broken into the building.

Nate's secret girlfriend was Jody. They had plans to flee the country. Mike knew about it and he was hitting her to sell the story when Nate stopped him. The feds saw that footage when they got to the scene.

They saw how Nate protected Jody. They realized she was his girlfriend. They didn't know how the men planned on leaving that building. It was fully surrounded. The brothers had to threaten to kill a hostage to get them to back up. And the feds used their time during negotiations to scare the brothers.

Remy used their names while talking to them. He told them all about his visit to Uncle Ronald. The feds were surrounding the Charlotte location and so that's when the brothers enacted their fallback plan. Nate has a plane that was less than six miles away. It could only fit four people. Mike killed a member of the crew to make space.

They then grabbed an armored truck. They broke through the barricade. They were driving up to that airfield even as the feds used every tactic they could to slow them down. They got to the airfield. They were loading money on plane when the feds caught up to them.

Mike didn't want to go back to prison. He wanted to shoot his way out. Nate didn't want Jody to get hurt because of Mike. He told Jody to say it was his fault. It was all him. He wanted her to have a lighter sentence. And then he forced his brother to turn himself in.

The bank robbers had been dealt with. Ray got to return home. His wife agreed to Caleb spending time with Lou. Lous got tickets to an up and comer rap artist. It was a concert at a club.

Which Ray didn't like. He didn't want his stepson to be around a crowd of drunks. Cora had to talk him down. She just couldn't stop him for staying awake until Caleb was got home.

Pageantry

Season 6 Episode Number: 92 Season Episode: 6

Originally aired: Writer:	Tuesday December 03, 2024 D. Dona Le
Director:	Carlos Bernard
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Caroline Day (Harper Dowar), David Manis (Professor Ben Lifkowitz), Nicolas Sellar (Adrien Dubois), Nick Adams (Pageant Host), Michael Raymond-James (Ethan McPherson), Shannon Murphy (Miss Canada), Maureen Wroblewitz (Rosa Martinez), Susana Sierra (Miss Honduras), Raul A. Reyes (President Torres), Jeff Barry (Mark Jenk- ins), Luka Oida (Evelyn), Colin Walker (Chief Vincent Sayles), Donna Glaesener (Officer Turner), Rebecca L. Hargrove (Lily Crane), Fred Mata (Geraldo Naguit), Robert J McWilliams (Al), Gabriela Garcia (Blanca), Erik Gullberg (Howie), Julia Tolchin (Jamie), Lorenzo Orozco (Raoul), Dinh Doan (Binh Pham), Kristina Horan (Janie), Caity Redfern (Amy)
Production Code: Summary:	MW606 The Fugitive Task Force heads to Philadelphia to hunt down the killer when an international beauty queen is killed on live television.



Hanah watched the Miss Glamour Globe this year. It was a beauty pageant with women all over the world. This time the winner was Miss Honduras.

She beat out Miss Philippines and was killed on the same night. She died on live tv. She had been poisoned by the sash she was given after she won. There was evidence of a nerve agent on that sash. It being a chemical weapon amplified this murder into a federal crime and so it was given to Remy's team. They were looking for a killer. They instead found a bunch

of catty beauty queens.

The other women all believe Miss Philippines was behind the murder. She was apparently the cattiest of the group. She started bragging about winning the coemption the second made into the top five and so everyone thought of her first when they learned the winner had been killed. Miss Philippines's real name was Rosa Martinez.

She relied heavily on her backstory of growing up in a gang-scarred neighborhood and overcoming adversity to become a pageant queen. And so some of the other ladies were wondering if she still knew the gangers she grew up with.

The FBI went looking for Rosa. They found out she was scheduled on the next flight to Manila. She was also going with a guy that worked for the pageant. Its why she was so arrogant about winning.

She thought her friend in the pageant world would help her win. Only that never happened because her friend got fired for sexual harassment. The FBI caught to Geraldo on the road. He

admitted that he was going to leave with Rosa only he said she never showed up at the lobby. The feds checked the beauty queen's hotel room and it turns out Rosa had been killed.

Rose had been killed by the same nerve agent used in the first murder. The killer has now killed two beauty queens and they made sure to wipe the security footage of the hotel. The feds didn't have footage of anyone going onto Rosa's floor, but they did see when she arrived via the employee's entrance.

The killer was a woman. Remy recognized her without seeing her face. It was Annalise Neilson. She was Miss Norway. Her real name was Harper Dower and no one caught on that she was actually American.

Dower was born in America. She was raised in America. She moved to Norway for one month before she entered her first pageant there and won it. She probably could have won the Miss Glamour Globe as well if she truly wanted it. She didn't because she was a spy. Dower killed Miss Honduras for being a dissident.

She was a loud opponent of the authoritarian president of her country. The same country known for killing their dissidents and so they made a very public example out of a beauty queen to frighten everyone else back in line.

Dower was only in the business as a contract killer because she has expensive taste. She loves couture. She gets all the latest bags. The best shoes. She even changed her appearances.

Things were different while her parents were alive. Back then she wanted to pursue the best life with a great degree. She got into law school. She was doing well until her parents died. They must have left her money because she went on a shopping spree right after that. She was considered best dress in her law class. And she had a bright future in front of her.

Dower did so well that her law professor tried to get her a great job at a good law firm. She had an interview with them that she blew off to go traveling around Europe.

She later said she fell in love. The professor didn't care because she made him look bad. Dower didn't mind losing that connection. She became a gun for hire thanks to her new boyfriend. She killed Miss Honduras for the Honduran president. She went on to kill a Vietnamese businessman for the Vietnamese government. And the man she fell in love with was a known assassin by the name of Adrian Dubois.

He has several alliances. No one knows his real name. They have grainy pictures of him. If Dower hadn't posted photos with him at the start of the relationship, no one would know she learned from a pro.

He was the assassin. He taught her everything she knew. She realized she could make more with that job than being a lawyer and so she started killing people. She was still nearby the tristate area because she has one more person on her list. Dower charges a hefty price for each kill. She's known for never breaking a contract.

They caught up to her right before she carried out the latest hit. Funny thing though, Dower claimed she turned the job down. She wasn't going to murder the President of Venezuela.

She received a better offer from the CIA. They knew someone was going to assassinate the man and they can't legally operate inside of the United States to save him. Which was why they hired Dower. They needed her to stop Dubois. Dubois took the contract to murder the president and the CIA hired Dower because she knows Dubois the best.

Not that she wanted to know him so well. Their relationship soured when she realized he was using her. She now hates him and she was the only one that can bring him down. She told Remy all about it when he caught her. She warned him that Dubois usually has an inside man on jobs like this. The FBI found out who the man was.

They got the president out of there before he was injured. They looked for Dubois. They later cornered him. He was given a choice. He could die in a shootout or turn himself in. He agreed to turn himself in.

Both Dubois and Dower were arrested. He was facing jail time. She on the other hand was handed over to the CIA and they were going to be releasing her back into the wild.

Hana also ended a relationship with Ethan once she found out he was addicted to prescription pills. She would normally would have seen the signs before now and so love really does make you blind.

Highway to Hell

Season 6 Episode Number: 93 Season Episode: 7

Originally aired:	Tuesday December 10, 2024
Writer:	Rickey Cook
Director:	David M. Barrett
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Adam Aalderks (Greg Ashton), Štephen Louis Grush (Vic Kolchin), Michael B. Silver (Blake), Isaiah Johnson (Shawn Odunze), Susan Mis- ner (Abby Deaver), Mia Danelle (Samantha), Wayne Pére (Jeff Scholes), Dick Terhune (Warren Ballack), Jorge Cordova (Clark Pasternak), Liz Ramos (Merritt Pasternak), Ronald Graham (Chief DA Jonas Bruma), Tye Alexander (Ned Turley), Adriel Flete (Jake), Lee Croswell (Zane Pasternak), Jessica Carmona (Tori), Rupal Pujara (Agent Cole), Taylor Hennings (Kyla), Barry Anderson (Caleb Fields), Andrea Gallo (Neigh- bor Pam)
Production Code:	MW607
Summary:	After a district attorney is executed, the Fugitive Task Force uncovers a money laundering scheme connecting a biker gang to Wall Street.



After a district attorney is executed, the Fugitive Task Force uncovers a money laundering scheme connecting a biker gang to Wall Street.

The Electric Company

Season 6 Episode Number: 94 Season Episode: 8

Originally aired:	Tuesday December 17, 2024
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Cory Bowles
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	John Bedford Lloyd (Sheriff Blake), Andy Favreau (Deputy Eli Nelson), Christopher Thornton (Elias Nelson), Ashley Austin Morris (Sloan Sha- effer), Oliver Palmer (Deputy Harvey), Shane Patrick (Deputy Logan Dobbs), Susan Misner (Abby Deaver), Samantha Steinmetz (D.A. Bar- bara Evers), Erika Woods (US Attn Marden), Casey Wortmann (Joellen Shaeffer), Mark Zimmerman (Judge Winters), Apollo Levine (Manny Birdsong), Denzel Rodriquez (James McCaffrey), Lily Roxanne Rosen- berg (Skylar), Nyleek Moore (Mac), R.A. Guirand (Ronnie McCaffrey), Matt Giroveanu (Clerk Sommers), Miles McNicoll (Dash)
Production Code: Summary:	MW608 The Fugitive Task Force clashes with local law enforcement in Virginia while investigating a suspected serial killer.



There was a home invasion. The victims were sleeping when someone pulled up to their home. They broke in and they beat the father because they wanted his stash. They believed he was a drug dealer. His name was Emanuel Birdsong. He does have a history with selling drugs.

He and his girlfriend have been struggling with money. They have a little boy named Dash. They maxed out some cards to get Dash the bicycle he always wanted. They couldn't pay all of their bills that month and then two men in masks break

into their home. They tortured Manny in front of his family. They dragged him out of the house and his girlfriend immediately went into hiding with the boy.

The body of Emanuel Birdsong was later found dumped in a swamp in Bell Creek, Virginia. The swamp has been used as dumping ground quite frequently. They found two other bodies in that swamp in the past few months and the state cops believe there was a possible serial killer involved.

The feds were brought in to investigate those. Remy and his team caught the case. They knew they had to talk to Manny's family and unfortunately he lived in an old sundown town. Those people were burning crosses well into the seventies. Ray's father warned him about that place.

Both Ray and Barnes are black. Manny was also black. The team had to genuinely questioned if that could be a motive for why Manny was killed and so finding his family was important.

They found Joellen at her sister's place. She was hiding there with the boy. She also tried to run when she found out cops were asking her family about her. Ray had to show her his badge to get her to talk to them. Joellen eventually admitted what happened with the home invasion and how she was trying to stay safe with her little boy. What Joellen didn't tell them was why she was afraid of the cops. She either knew or suspected that the cops killed her baby daddy. The victims that were dumped in the swamp were all tased to death. The one person in town that was buying taser cartridges in bulk was Eli Nelson.

She was a Deputy in the local Sheriff's office. He worked under Sheriff Blake and Blake did everything he could to defend one of his own. He refused to believe his men were killing people. He claimed that porch privates could be stealing packages from Nelson and that's why he kept ordering more.

The whole office was dirty. Thankfully, the feds don't have to work with them. Remy cleared it with Isobel and the feds were higher in the chain of command than the local sheriff's office. Remy told the District Attorney that they were running point on the case. Their victim had been taken across state lines. It meant it

was federal. It also meant he didn't have to work with the dirty cops. Something that ticked off the locals. The Sheriff himself later pulled over Ray. Ray was in the car with Barnes.

They knew that those white cops were trying to intimidate them. Barnes tried to deescalate. It didn't go well. It ended with Barnes and Ray getting arrested. After Ray was tased to the point of near death, but the Sheriff made his point. They were in his county. He could do whatever he wants with them.

Their town used to be known as the meth capital of the Eastern coast. Sheriff Blake cut that off by ninety percent. The District Attorney was happy with him. She couldn't see how he was killing everyone that wouldn't fall in line.

Most of the victims were black. They weren't all killed. They roughed up and sent back out once they learned their lesson too. There had been one person that tried to complain to the Sheriff. They disappeared right after they did that. Sheriff Blake has a photo in his office with him and his men.

He said it happened after someone they arrested was killed by the electric chair. Only Remy was a history buff. He knew the state has never sentenced someone to death much less electrified them. Remy also learned that the town calls the Sheriff's office the "Electric Company".

The dirty cops were the electric chair. Its why they kill their victims that way. They also framed an innocent man for Manny's death. They planted a bunch of evidence on an innocent black man. The man's son tried cooperating with the feds and he was later killed by a car bomb.

The Sheriff thought he could do whatever he wanted. Even killed a protected informant. He tried to take over the car bomb case as well and Remy once again called him out for what he was. He called him a racist pig. It didn't matter that Ray or Barnes got released after they were identified as federal agents.

Sheriff Blake made sure to give his lesson to the two black federal agents. He did that because he doesn't them as people. Which was why his whole office was like that. The feds had enough evidence to arrest one of the deputies. They cornered him in his car and he killed himself rather than get arrested.

They tracked down the other deputies. Eli and another deputy were hold up at his father's house. They barricaded the windows. Eli was even willing to kill his own father because his father was trying to leave. And Eli thought they would be killed if they didn't have hostages.

Eli had to make a choice. Kill his father or turn himself in. He saw that it was best to turn himself in. The deputies surrendered to the feds and Sheriff Blake was later arrested too.

The District Attorney was cutting all ties with him. And every case that came out of that house was to be reopened until a proper investigation could be carried out.

They also released the man that was framed for Manny's murder.

But Remy was less worried about his team than he was about his long-distance girlfriend. She was in town for a case and Remy sorta asked her to move in with him only she turned him down.

She lives a few states over. She doesn't want to miss out on clients or time with friends and family. She likes Remy. May even love him and so the two aren't breaking up. They were just going to stay long-distance.

Moving On

Season 6 Episode Number: 95 Season Episode: 9

Originally aired:	Tuesday January 28, 2025
Writer:	D. Dona Le
Director:	Jon Cassar
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Creast Starse	
Guest Stars:	John Finn (Jackson Chase), Ezra Knight (Caleb Collins), Hannah
	Adrian (Tina Chase), Sam Ingraffia (Victor Kipling), Nigel Gore (Finneas
	Rayson), Edred Utomi (Eric Remens), Randy Bernales (ATF Robert
	Jiminez), Jason Coviello (Trent), Kelsey Rainwater (Gretchen Smith),
	Clifton Samuels (William Rayson), Cassandra Cruz (Leticia Colworth),
	Erin Germaine Mahoney (Det. Carol Mackey), Erin Bradford (Maya
	Kipling), Deja Anderson-Ross (Vicky Collins), Michael Frederic (Ho-
	race), Kristen Doscher (Everest), Richard Blackwood (Gerry Colworth),
	Alesha Forche (Terri Kipling), Valisa Tate (Angela), Alex Huynh (Con-
	rad)
Production Code:	MW609
Summary:	The task force investigates a series of deadly fires involving the de-
Summary.	scendants of those who caused the infamous 1985 MOVE bombing in
	Philadelphia; Nina's sister turns to her in a time of need.



Someone bombed a mail truck with the driver still inside. She caught fire. There was a good Samaritan that heard her screams and tried to douse her. He saw a black man dropping a package off inside of the truck.

He didn't think nothing of it at first. There were plenty of people that go up to the truck because they were too lazy to go to the post office. It wasn't until the bomb off that the witness realized this black man stayed there long enough to see the explosion. He wanted to make sure that

he killed the woman inside.

Her name was Vicky Collins. She was actually on the phone with her father when the bomb went off. Her father is Caleb Collins and he was a firefighter from Philadelphia. He heard his daughter's confusion.

She returned to the truck to find her seat wet. She told her dad it smelled of gasoline. She didn't sense the danger and the next thing her father heard were her screams. She died at the scene. Her father couldn't accept it at first. He had to drive out to where she was. He had to see the truck for himself and only then did he accept that his daughter had been killed.

Caleb tried to be helpful after that. He told the feds that Vicky had just gotten out of a relationship. Her ex-boyfriend was a black man. Caleb gave them his name and how to find him. Only the ex wasn't behind this.

There was a second bombing on the same day. The second package didn't detonate like it was supposed to. It left the ATF Agents enough to investigate. They were able to determine that it was the same arsonist that killed Vicky and now he's taken a second life. He killed Finn Rayson.

Finn died from smoke inhalation. He was bed bound. He's been really sick and his care worker hadn't started her shift yet. Finn never had a chance. Finn was also from Philadelphia. He was a cop there.

He was connected to Vicky's father. It was about a five year window where they worked the same area. Thankfully, the arsonist got sloppy with his third victim. The victim noticed he was being followed.

He went home and he grabbed his gun. He was able to chase off his stalker. He also got the make, model, and license plate of the vehicle.

It matches to the car they were looking for. It turns out the third man was also connected to Philadelphia. His grandfather was Mayor of Philadelphia and the family left the state after his time was served.

There was a scandal back. It was called the MOVE Bombing of 1985. The MOVE was a group striving for black liberation. They wanted to live away from technology and other stuff people felt were keeping black Americans down. They were a peaceful group. Or at least they were until the Philadelphia police bombed their homes.

There was a backup generator in one of them. This on top of a bomb took out a whole neighborhood. A neighborhood of black and brown. It was rare that the American government would bomb their own people. Some may have regretted it only they'll never admit wrongdoing.

They just say that things got out of hand. Finn was the pilot that dropped the bomb. Caleb was the firefighter that didn't save the neighborhood. The Mayor was the one that signed off on everything. And this bomber wasn't just targeting men and the families of these men he felt were responsible.

The bomber was in Ayo Parsons's neighborhood. She was married to the leader of MOVE. She was one of the few survivors. The bombing killed several adults and five children. Ayo tried to keep the movement alive after her husband's death, but she went to jail and now she just wants to be around her family.

The feds were heading to her place to ask if there's been talk of MOVE when they saw a black man matching the description. They tried to approach him. He ran off and he was quicker than they were.

The man got away. He left in the same car as before. It also didn't seem like he was a MOVE follower. There were others keeping the movement alive and this guy wasn't one of them. The cops suspected he was in Ayo's neighborhood to kill her. The bombing in 1985 forced many of them out of their homes.

One of them Gerald Colworth. He worked in construction. He got divorced. He started showing up late to work and got fired. He couldn't keep up with the mortgage payments and lost his home. And now his ex-wife wants to take the kids to Arizona.

Gerry lost or was about to lose everything. He believed his bad luck was connected to that bombing. His mother had been pregnant when it happened and she miscarried not long after losing their home.

Gerry wanted to hurt these people that took his sibling away although he didn't go after the ones responsible. He went after their children. Finn died because he was bed bound. His son was supposed to have been there that day and he stepped out for errands. Greg always intended on killing the children of these people.

He was also working up the chain of command. He went from firefighter to police to mayor to police commissioner. Gerry was last seen heading towards the Bronx and that's where the commissioner's granddaughter lived. She was running an illegal daycare. There were six kids in the house when Gerry bombed it.

He never cared about other people getting hurt. He just wants everyone to suffer because he suffered. Gerry stayed at the scene of the house bomb. He got a sniper's rifle. He was picking off first responders and he thankfully couldn't flee this time.

They cornered Gerry. They talked him into putting down his weapon. He was arrested and he was facing several life sentences. The one silver lining was that his kids could visit him when they get older.

Nina also heard from her dad. Her brother-in-law has been pretending to work. He instead was at the bar all day and Nina's sister tried to confront him about it. And his response was to beat her up until she had to be moved to a hospital.

Ars Moriendi

Season 6 Episode Number: 96 Season Episode: 10

Originally aired:	Tuesday February 04, 2025
Writer:	David Hudgins
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Teri Wyble (Jill Potts), Steven Maier (Jay Lark), Rama Vallury (Jar-
	ret Bahri), Ruffin Prentiss (Captain Greg Tolish), Jesse O'Neill (SWAT
	Leader Ryan), Jay Phoenix (Hector), John Leone (Sherman Felt), Tony
	Torn (Lev Sussman), Alvin Christmas (Claude Prestwick), Darryle Jer-
	maine (Mike), Farrah Cine (Sondra), Zach Selwyn (Richie Ballard),
	Joanna Shelmidine (Nellie Spence), Alex Dell'Aquila (SUV Driver),
	Philippe Vonlanthen (Homeless Man)
Production Code:	MW610
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force must hunt down a team of killers who are
·	competing in a twisted game.



FBI SSA Remy Scott was out enjoying lunch with his team when they heard gunshots. Some guy shot this woman in broad daylight. He didn't even know her. He just walked up to her and asked her what her name was. How old she was.

She thought he was just an average pest. She asked him to leave her alone. His response to that was to shoot her. He killed her and he ran when he heard the FBI announcing themselves behind him. The feds chased this man on foot until the guy got into a car. They then chased him

with their own car. And their perp ended up crashing the car.

You would think he'd give up after that, but not this guy. He went back to running away on foot. He was shooting at them and running. He eventually spotted a delivery driver on a scooter. He stole the scooter. He shot the driver. He got away from the feds.

Only they were hunting him now. They were only in that area to serve a warrant. Remy passed that off onto the US Marshalls because he took this man shooting at his people personally and he wanted to look for him himself. He made sure to keep this case in spite of the rules.

The case was technically NYPD's territory. The murder victim was identified as Nellie Spence. She was a retired teacher. Her husband was deceased. She lived in that neighborhood for years and she didn't have a problem with anyone. There was nothing about her murder that upped this to a federal crime.

Not that Remy let that stop him. Remy still held onto the case because the man shot at feds and that in itself was a federal crime. They quickly identified their shooter. His name is Jay Lark. He was a practically a ghost. He disappeared a few years ago. He was now twenty-five.

His license expired on his twenty-first birthday. He never updated it. His last known address was his parents' place. He doesn't seem to have a job. He somehow got a gun.

The gun originally belonged to a retired cop. The cop kept it out in the garage in a safe. He didn't want it in the house around his new grandson and he didn't realize it was missing until the feds asked to see it. It could have been stolen at any point over the past few months. The retired cop also never met Jay Lark. He has no idea who that man was.

No one knew who Jay Lark was until he popped up on a social media website. The website was owned by a Hong Kong firm. They don't believe they have to abide by American laws and so they allow anything to be shown on their site. Hamas used that site to show off their attack. People use the site to buy guns as well as drugs. Lark was now using that site to show off his kills. He posted Nellie's murder on the site. He got so many new fans from that. It made him even more smug about what he did.

Lark literally killed someone just for views on social media. The feds also accidentally made it go viral because they could be overheard in the background coming after him. Lark has friends on that site and he told them that he didn't feel a single thing when it happened.

It didn't spark joy or sadness. Something about the way he said had his friend worry about him. Lark also kicked off a trend. Jill Potts was the agent that was monitoring the website. She's the one that informed the team that Lark posted the video. She also helped them to get his account deleted.

Unfortunately, it was too late to put the genie back into the bottle. Lark had sadly kicked off a trend. There was someone else who killed a man on livestream and he went further than Lark did. He tortured his victims with a rat before he finally killed him. Lark then got jealous of that guy. He went back out to kill someone and all he has to do was use a new email address to create a second account on that stupid site. Julia said it was like whack-a-mole. There was always going to be a new account popping up with fresh horrors.

Lark's next murder victim was a police officer. The poor guy was working the nightshift for extra money. His killer came up behind him and strangled him. The officer was found dangling from a tree. The cops were looking for Lark with full force for that. Killing one of them meant he was no longer safe in all of New York.

They found out what happened to Lark's family. His parents died of covid. Lark dropped out of college after that. He had to sell his parents' home to pay off the funeral costs. He was left with ten grand. He moved into a crappy place and he cut himself off from the rest of the world.

The only one that Lark talks to is his friend, Jarret. Jarret Bahri was the one that tortured the guy with the rat. He was a trust fund kid. He lived with his father in a sprawling penthouse apartment. His father thinks he's a loser. Jarret wanted to prove him wrong and so he did what Lark did. He killed someone.

Then Lark killed a cop to win. Now, Jarret was looking for a win. Or he would have if Lark hadn't contacted him. Lark saw cops in front of his apartment building and he ran off. He needed to get out of the city. He offered to name Jarret as the official winner of their little game if Jarret helps him lay low.

Jarret didn't want to be thrown a win. He betrayed Lark. He tied him up when he showed. He put Lark in the garage and was going to kill him live on the site when the FBI arrived.

The feds tried to get Jarret to hand himself in peacefully only Jarret didn't care about that. He wanted to look big and bad in front of his new friends on the internet. Him livestreaming helped the feds pick the best time to knock down the door. They did that and killed Jarret before he could hurt anyone else.

Barnes later ran into Jill again after everything was done. Jill was single. She heard Barnes was single. She didn't know that Barnes's mother was trying to get her to sign up on a gay dating app, but she did shoot her shot with Barnes. And the two of them left work early that day.

Do You Realize??

Season 6 Episode Number: 97 Season Episode: 11

Originally aired:	Tuesday February 11, 2025
Writer:	Wendy West, Bryce Cracknell
Director:	Milena Govich
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Steven Williams (Ray Cannon Sr.), Matt Medrano (Detective Enzo Canella), Keyon Bowman (Jake Williams), Caroline Harris (Cora Love), Lauren Chanel (Brianne Moten), Geena Quintos (Carrie), Amelia Ped- low (Mei Reeves), Amelia McClain (Lena Logan), Shawn Allen McLaugh- lin (Tom Logan), Jeffrey Bean (Chase Becker), Mary Jo Mecca (Phyl- lis Becker), Aaron Leddick (Neil), Lily Jane (Sydney Logan), Alexis Frias (Seymour), Terica Marie (Dyvonne Moten), Nick Kohn (Secu- rity Guard Ken), Doug Plaut (Lothar), Kevin Chacon (Malcolm), Kersti Bryan (Nurse Miranda Shelton), Bret McKee (Ned Bedford)
Production Code: Summary:	MW611 The Fugitive Task Force investigates a double homicide and the con- nected abduction of a 14-year-old girl.



There was a home invasion. The suspect tortured then murdered a married couple in their home. He abducted their teenage foster daughter and was on the run. No one heard or saw a thing. Ned and Joyce Beford's bodies was found by two other foster kids. They were at a sleepover.

They returned to find a crime scene. They called the cops and the cops notified the FBI. FBI gets called in to find abducted children. Especially if Brianna Moten was taken across state lines. Brianne was the priority. There were a lot of

people hoping the murders weren't connected to the missing girl.

Brianne has run away before. She also has a new boyfriend in the picture. The police and even her mother were hoping that she merely ran off that night. It wouldn't explain the dead bodies, but it would certainly be better than a teen girl grabbed by a stranger. The feds looked into Brianne. She wasn't with the boyfriend anymore.

She found out he cheated on her. She told her brother about it and the brother threatened the ex. He told him to stay away from Brianne. He did. He also helped the people searching for her because the feds hadn't known about the brother.

They knew about the mother. They knew about the foster brothers. They just didn't know about her brother and Brianne's ex-boyfriend said it was a tangled family tree. They went back to Brianne's mom.

She was doing well. She was in Alcoholics Anonymous. She finally saved enough to leave the halfway house. She was doing everything she could to prove she deserved custody of her daughter again and it didn't make sense why her mother wouldn't mention this guy. And that's when they realized that the suspect wasn't Brianne's actual brother. Jake Williams was her foster brother. He aged out of the foster care system. He went to the Bedford home to save her. She and the other foster kids were being abused by their foster parents.

The EMTs found burn marks on the two boys that lived there. The Bedfords only cared about the check. They didn't love kids or want the best for them.

They didn't allow Brianne to pursue skating because they were worried they'd miss out on the check if she's traveling. They were horrible people. No wonder Jake rescued Brianne from there.

Jake and Brianne got really close when they lived at the same group home. Their case manager felt they were too close. She split them up the first chance she could and she didn't care about the fallout. Which was why Jake broke into her home. He wanted her car. He wanted some money.

He was about to kill his former case worker and her husband when Brianne stopped him. She didn't want to hurt anyone. Brianne tried to be the voice of reason and sometimes she couldn't keep Jake from lashing out.

Jake has a bad temper. His parents died in a murder/suicide. He was put in foster care. He frequently got into fights until he met Brianne. She was a calming influence on him.

They also weren't a couple. They saw each other as brother and sister. Jake needed someone like Brianne in his life because no one looked out for these kids. He never got therapy. He didn't even get transitional housing when he aged out of foster care. His case manager was a horrible human being and she took away the one person that made him happy.

There were a lot of people that failed these kids in the system. Only Jake wasn't a kid anymore. He needed to stop hurting people. He broke into a skating ring so that Brianne could skate and they were found by a security guard. Jake killed that man to stop him from calling the cops.

He will always turn to violence to deal with his issues. The feds came close to finding the siblings when they managed to pull of a miraculous escape. They were back on the run. Ray couldn't stay to help. His father suffered a nasty fall.

Ray's dad has been helping them with some construction at home. He has a problem with his balance lately. He knew better than to go up on a ladder and he did it anyways.

He fell from the ladder. He hit his head. Ray returned home to keep an eye on him. He didn't want his dad to die from a concussion. While he was out of the picture, the feds found out why the siblings were still nearby. They were looking for their third sibling. Her name is Sydney. She's twelve. Jake and Brianne didn't want to leave without her.

They thought they were rescuing her from a bad situation. They were wrong. Sydney was a white child. Those kids are easier to place and Sydney ended up at a great home. She loves her new parents. They were going to adopt her. She finally found a place where she belongs. She didn't want to give that up to go to Canada.

She wanted to stay where she was. She annoyed Brianne with that, but both Brianne and Jake might have ruined her chances with a good family. They broke into her new home. They took her foster parents hostage. They were holding everyone at gunpoint when the feds found them.

The feds went into the house. They split up. It was just Hana's luck that she ran into Jake. He had a gun to her head. Remy realized something was wrong when Hana didn't answer comms.

Remy went looking for Hana. He found her along with Jake and Sydney's foster parents. Both agents did their best to talk Jake down. He finally relented when he heard that his sisters were with the other agents. He gave up his gun. He also confessed that it was all him. He said he kidnapped Brianne and forced her to go along with his plans.

Brianne won't face charges. She was going to go live with her skating coach while her mother gets her act together. Sydney's foster parents also still want her. Both of Jake's sisters were going to be safe and loved.

Ray's father also has a condition known as the "widow maker". His heart could have failed at any time and it was great that it was caught before the heart attack. He can now fix that with surgery.

68 Seconds

Season 6 Episode Number: 98 Season Episode: 12

Originally aired:	Tuesday February 18, 2025
Writer:	Elizabeth Rinehart
Director:	Sharon Lewis
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
Onow Otars.	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Creast Starra	
Guest Stars:	Wendy Moniz (Judge April Brooks), Tom Lipinski (Patrick Hender-
	son), Annie Funke (Hailey Washburn), Susan Misner (Abby Deaver),
	Matthew Russell (Det. Tyler Jackson), Maggie Bofill (Lucia Tor-
	res), Rory Scholl (Roger Bush), Delphi Borich (Leighton Bell), Kyle
	Kankonde (Lakeisha), Mathia Vargas (Kendra Fraiser), Anastasia
	Locke (Nurse Kathy Hunter), Barney Fitzpatrick (Judge Holmgren), An-
	drew Russel (Mason), Michael Lepore (Alexander), Lindsey Dresbach
	(Autumn), Stephanie Gibson (Sienna), Krystian Bester (Pete)
Production Code:	MW612
Summary:	Remy calls in the Fugitive Task Force after ex-girlfriend judge April
· ·	Brooks is assaulted by a serial rapist. Meanwhile, Remy decides to
	take the next step in his relationship with Abby after her case in New
	York winds down.



Things got personal for Special Agent Remy Scott tonight. His ex-girlfriend called him out of the blue. They haven't spoken in years and now she was reaching out to him for help. April Brooks was sexually assaulted. She was a sitting judge.

She's been traveling a lot. She visits various college campuses talking about her work in the law field. She was hoping to inspire others to become lawyers when this happened. There was no telling who assaulted her or why. April has a lot of

enemies on top of just plain sickos there.

April reached out to Remy because she needed support during this trying time. Only she didn't want to do the rape kit at first. She thought a judge couldn't be a victim. It wasn't until she talked to Remy that she changed her mind. He helped her see that they needed to make a case against her attacker.

The case would be much stronger with DNA evidence. It would also document her many injuries in case her attacker was found and tried to claim it was consensual. The crime itself happened in Maine. The local cops weren't treating April with care or concern.

There was apparently a similar assault three months before April was attacked. The victim in the previous case was Leighton Bell. She described her attack. She told the cops that she was drugged with ketamine.

She told them that she was taken to a van where she was assaulted. Either there were two rapists with the same MO or it's the same guy. The guy that the cops failed to find three moths

ago. They didn't even test Leighton's rape kit. They have no idea if the DNA matched. And so Remy took over.

Remy identify the attacker as a serial rapists. He stepped in as an FBI Agent. He said they were taking over the case and the local cops didn't like that. They failed at the job. They were looking for someone to blame.

If it wasn't too much workload, it was the victims for not doing the job for them. The women did what they were supposed to do. They went straight to the hospital. They did a rape kit. The detectives never followed up on the kit. They also ignored the many calls from the first victim asking for an update.

The attacker threatened the women. He told them he'd kill them if they told anyone. Leighton decided the best revenge would be taking back her power.

She started a blog where she told everyone what happened to her. She also said she saw her attacker before she was assaulted. She could have sworn she saw him a coffee shop. It seems he stalks his victims before he moves in. He has a hunting ground. It was the Stone Creek Bird Sanctuary. The rapist found his victims there and then he follows there. It was the same with all the victims.

Plus, Remy was right about him being a serial rapist. They found a third victim. Her story matched with both Leighton's and April's. The three rape kits were all tested and they all matched.

There was a serial rapist. There's no telling how long he's been doing this, but the feds were tracking his movements and they found his latest victim hidden in his van. The van was parked at the sanctuary. It was a protected place and was usually quiet for the most part. The feds found the van only their perp escaped on foot. He knew the area too well.

The DNA also matched the rape kits in New Hampshire and Connecticut. Their rapist was willing to cross state lines to carry out his crimes. His first victim in Maine was Maya. Nine months after her, he attacked Leighton. Three moths later he turned his attention onto April. The victim that the feds saved was taken two days after April.

His window was closing. He was getting too comfortable and his mistakes helped the feds. They connected his DNA to a man who donated his bone marrow. There was an official medical record. They got their rapist's name. It was Patrick Henderson.

They got a photo of him. They sent it to April. She identified him as her attacker. April didn't want to leave the state until her attacker was caught and so Remy allowed her to stick around. She mostly stayed at the hotel. She also had police escort. She was safe for the time being. It was other women that were in danger.

Someone shared the photo of Henderson with Leighton. Leighton then put it on her blog. Henderson has a girlfriend and she saw Leighton's post identifying her rapist. It made all the dots connect in Hailey's mind.

She realized that her boyfriend was a bad guy. She broke up with Henderson. He didn't take it well. He broke her phone and then he left her to go hunt one of his old victims.

It was a miracle he didn't kill Hailey, but Leighton's post going viral helped Henderson to identify who talked. Leighton admitted that April was helping the cops catch this guy. Henderson wanted to shut her up and so he headed for her. The feds caught up to him. They were able to arrest him. He was claiming innocence of course and Remy told him to shut up for his own good.

Everyone was happy when they captured Henderson. They all returned home to New York after they closed the case. This one hit a familiar note with the women agents, Remy also realized he didn't want to make the same mistakes as he did with April.

He surprised his girlfriend Abby with a trip to Rome. It was very romantic. It also showed that Remy wasn't prioritizing work over their relationship.

Greek Tragedy

Season 6 Episode Number: 99 Season Episode: 13

Originally aired:	Tuesday February 25, 2025
Writer:	Ryan Causey
Director:	Ludo Littee
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Curtiss Cook Jr. (Kimani Lyons), Stephen Matthew Smith (Nick Turpin), Cole Taylor (Will), Adam Langdon (Brad Biederman), Max- imo Salas (Pete), Ralph Adriel Johnson (DeMarcus Ware), Yaegel T. Welch (FBI Agent), Michael Raymond-James (Ethan McPherson), Fer- nando Mercado (Sam 'Scrat' Valenti), Julia Tolchin (Jamie Dutton), Audrey Heffernan Meyer (Dean Lillian Carpenter), Karron Graves (Su- san Biederman), Bradley Snedeker (Larry Biederman), Emily Nicole Rudolph (Tina Lui), Owen Claire Smith (Maddie Baker), Nathaly Navarro (Chelsea), Heinley Gaspard (Rolo)
Production Code:	MW613
Summary:	When two sorority sisters are found stabbed to death in their off- campus home, the Fugitive Task Force heads to Virginia to hunt down the suspect before more killings occur. Meanwhile, Hana agrees to meet with Ethan after he asks her for help with his latest troubles.



Hana heard from her ex. She broke things off when she found out he was taking drugs. Ethan later explained that he is an addict. He was injured while serving in the military and he got addicted to the painkillers.

He claimed he was finally getting treatment for it, but that wasn't the reason he was reaching out. He suddenly contacted Hana after months because he was being blackmailed. His drug dealer found out he was an Air Marshall. She wants thirty thousand dollars or she was

going to report him.

Ethan could lose his whole career if this woman goes through with her threat. He really needed Hana's help in stopping her. He wanted Hana to use her job as an FBI Agent to stop Jamie and Hana couldn't do that.

She couldn't use her badge to frighten off a drug dealer. She instead told Ethan that only way to keep his job was to come forward about his addiction. He couldn't be fired if he went to rehab.

Ethan didn't want to do that because he thought he could get clean on his own. Only Hana knew better. She knew that rehab will force him to be clean.

Ethan couldn't rationalize it if he slips up in rehab. No sooner that Hana tried to help him that she got called to the scene of a double homicide. Two sorority girls were killed. Their names were Maddie Baker and Tina Liu. They didn't come from money. They didn't seem to have been sexually assaulted.

They were simply killed at Maddie's boyfriend's house. The boyfriend was Nick Turpin. He has money. He told Maddie that she could sleep off the hangover at his place with her friend and he crashed at the frat house he was in.

Well, someone found out the two girls were alone. Nick had a safe. The one he inherited from his grandfather. The only things in there were a few hundreds, a registered gun, and Nick's passport.

It wasn't some serious haul. Maddie knew the combination to the safe. It could be why she was tied up before she was killed or maybe the two girls weren't killed over a safe. Maybe they were killed by Tina's ex. Tina was dating her Chemistry TA. She broke things off and he began stalking her. He had a restraining order from another girl that he stalked.

The stalker's name is Demarcus Ware. Someone tried to run him over. It was the feds that protected him and they realized he wasn't their killer. He was with his new girlfriend when Tina was killed. He was also asked why the two broke up. Ware said that Tina was used to the high life.

She and Maddie were constantly going clubbing with Nick and his friend, Brad Biederman. They travel all over. He was never sure if it was family money or frat money or even drug money. What he did know was that Biederman was the chemical engineer. He actually set Tina up with Ware.

Biederman did tell the cops that they made special brew at the party that night. It was called "blackout brew". It was alcohol mixed with Xanax. It was put in special cups so that no one accidentally drugs themselves. Biederman left out the part that he was a drug chemist. He worked for someone named Kimani Lyons.

Lyons was a hardcore drug dealer. The FBI found his other victim. It gave them enough DNA to get a match. Lyons was the real deal and the college kids were merely playing at being tough.

One of the college kids got arrested a few months back. He was found with bags of drugs. The drugs got confiscated and that put them in debt to Lyons. Lyons doesn't play about his money. He killed those girls to frighten the frat guys. He killed another frat guy so that he could get close to Biederman.

Once Lyons got his hands on him, he was refusing to let him go. He wants Biederman to make all his drugs now and its no longer about the money. Nick gave Lyons all the money they owed him. And he still wanted more.

Lyons beat up Nick. He had his men drop Nick off at the frat house. They then disappeared with Biederman. Someone at the frat house broke rank. He contacted the FBI.

He said that Nick sent a call to arms from the entire chapter house. Nick wanted to shoot his way into rescuing his best friend. They were headed to Rico Dusty. It's where Lyons likes to hang out. The feds were worried about a blood bath and so they called everyone in on this one. They later stormed the club. They heard some shooting. They put a stop to all the fighting.

Nick, Biederman, another friend, Lyons, and Lyons's henchman were all arrested. Lyons threatened to kill the frat boys in prison and the feds congratulated them on making a friend.

Hana meanwhile scared off the drug dealer. She revealed she was FBI. She said she could shut down the woman's business if she didn't stop blackmailing Ethan. She also added that the drug dealer was no longer allowed to sell to Ethan. She was going to put him in rehab. Ethan agreed to get clean because he really does love Hana. And this was the only way to keep her.

100%

Season 6 Episode Number: 100 Season Episode: 14

Originally aired:	Tuesday March 11, 2025
Writer:	Wendy West, Jon-Alexander Genson
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Ashley Crowe (Dani Harrigan), Tobias Forrest (Carver Fleck), Eric
	Elizaga (Stuart), Josh Wingate (Hostage), Ben Cain (Assistant Special
	Agent in Charge Hugh Puglia), Josh Marcantel (Agent Rick Deschain),
	Michael Raymond-James (Ethan McPherson), Nakia Dillard (Janitor
	Wally), Bob Roseman (Security Guard Alfred), Ann Sanders (Gerri Tay-
	lor), William Nicol (Keith), Sean Michael Bradley (EMT Dave)
Production Code:	MW614
Summary:	Hana puts an SOS out to the fugitive task force when she and Ethan
5	are taken hostage.



Ethan McPherson was Hana's ex-boyfriend. She broke up with him last year. She thought that would be the last she heard of him and he surprised her last week when he reached out. Ethan was an addict. He was a drug addict. He was trying to work the program.

This included apologizing to Hana. Ethan wasn't a very good partner to Hana when he was on drugs and she broke up with him when she found out he was using, but while they didn't get back together, she was willing to help him. She

thought he should join a program to get the treatment he deserved.

Ethan was currently going cold turkey. It might not be enough for him because he was dealing with a lot of trauma. He was an Air Marshall. He worked for a government. He was also former military. He's a Marine.

They visited Veteran Affairs to find an affordable program that Ethan could join and they ended up involved in a hostage situation. Someone shot the place up when her friend wasn't given help. The shooter was Dani Harrigan. She served overseas with her friend, Carver. Carver was injured on the job. He became a paraplegic.

Yet, Carver couldn't get the VA to help him with anything. They wrote him off as fifty percent disabled. They weren't paying him the full amount for his disability because he wasn't labeled as fully disabled and so he and Dani tried to get things done the right way.

They filled out countless forms. They visited the VA's office for weeks on end. Nothing they did move the needle. Dani finally had enough tonight because she brought a gun with her. She pulled it when they were about to get turned away again.

Dani shot the security guard. She thought he had a gun and he didn't. Things began to spiral after that. Carver wanted to stop right then. Dani convinced him that he was owed more than the government was giving him.

She said they were going to force the VA to acknowledge he was fully disabled. It seemed like an impossible task when the FBI put the place on lockdown. The feds sent in a hostage negotiator. He tried to build a rapport with Dani. It wasn't working and so Sheryll stepped in.

Hana was Sheryll's friend. Sheryll was also in charge with Remy out of the country. Remy chose the worst time to go on vacation. Without him there, Sheryll found herself outranked. She didn't want to forcibly breach the building. She got Dani talking. Dani released hostages when needed. She released the injured security guard. She also released another hostage for pizza to feed the rest. Sheryll thought breaching the building now was pointless when Dani was cooperating. And sadly Sheryll's concerns were dismissed.

The building was breached. They found out much too late that Dani came well prepared. She didn't just have a gun. She also had bombs. She attached IEDs to the door. Several members of SWAT were injured when they tried to breach. Hana tried to warn them. It just came too late. Dani was dangerous. The feds found her ex-husband. He believed that Dani had an untreated TBI. Dani never wanted to admit to being broken in case it kept her from the field and so she ignored her symptoms. She ignored the fact she needed urgent medical care.

Dani's husband was now divorcing her. The ex has custody of the kids. Dani only has Carver. She also blamed herself for Carver getting injured and so she was willing to die to prove a point. Dani initially tried to force the VA to give her friend better treatment. Only that wasn't working. The feds spoke to Veteran Affairs. They spoke to several committees. There was no one willing to give Carver what he needs. They claimed they don't negotiate with terrorists. They failed to realize that these people were veterans. Not terrorists.

Ethan was also struggling with cold turkey. He got sick. He was vomiting. He was shaky. Carver understood the addiction and he offered Ethan some of his pills to get through the next few hours. Ethan turned him down. He said he made a promise. What went unsaid was that he made a promise to Hana. Hana held onto her cell phone when everyone else's was destroyed. She was in contact with her people and there was a leak. The media found out that there was an FBI Agent inside of the building.

Dani began threatening to kill them all if the agent didn't reveal themselves. She forced Hana's hand. Hana came clean about being a fed and Dani tried to use that. Dani called Sheryll back. She threatened to kill Hana if Carver's file wasn't changed. By this point, Carver had had enough. He told Dani that she was doing this for herself and not for him. She thought it was his fault he got injured. She was doing all of this to make herself to feel better. It stopped being about him a long time ago. Carver was delivering facts when Sheryll took charge of the scene.

After the SWAT officers were injured, Sheryll spoke to the Special Agent in Charge. She got Isobel to give her command of the scene. She was going to work with Dani and that changed when Dani threatened to kill Hana. Sheryll knew there was no reasoning with her after that. She okayed the snipers. Dani missed the bullet. Carver was killed instantly. All of this was for nothing. Dani couldn't accept that at first and so she held onto her four hostages. She moved them to the most secured room — the chapel.

Dani was looking for someone to blame. She planned on killing Hana to make herself feel better. Ethan had gotten Hana's phone and so he used that to claim he was the real fed. He said Hana lied to protect him. The only thing Ethan asked for was to not be killed in front of Hana. He lured Dani out of the chapel. He told Hana's friends what he was doing before he did it. He kept Dani talking. It made Dani realize she couldn't kill him. She couldn't kill another soldier.

Dani then planned on dying suicide by cop, but Hana stopped her. Hana and Ethan made sure no one else got harmed. And that Dani got to live to see her family again.

Four Bodies

Season 6 Episode Number: 101 Season Episode: 15

Originally aired:	Tuesday March 18, 2025
Writer:	Richard Sweren
Director:	Milena Govich
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	John Boyd (FBI SA Stuart Scola), Mackenzie Lansing (Mia Travis), Sebastian Arcelus (Dr. Conrad Kagan), Eden Espinosa (NYPD Det. Ramos), Hannah Adrian (Tina Chase), Peggy J. Scott (Eleanor Cheswick), Nihar Duvvuri (Ahmed), Ava Eisenson (Dr. Alison Watts), Tracee Beazer (Nikki Moore), Douglas Goodhart (Marcus Everett), Lau- ren Marut (Greta), Brendan Coulter (Johnny Delgado), Benjamin Ca- menzuli (Simon Foster), Chris Davis (Cassian), Cajai Kennedy (Mi- randa), Kresh Novakovic (Doorman Joe), Joshua Graverholt (Travis), Caeden Musser (Instagram-er #1), Sophia Feldman (Instagram-er #2), Addiagen Smith (Kura), Magnus Naturilla (Boau)
Production Code: Summary:	Addison Smith (Kyra), Magnus Newville (Beau) MW615 The Fugitive Task Force hunts for a serial killer responsible for a string of late-night murders with the same M.O.



Nina's sister was back in town. Tina, happily nicknamed Tink, even brought along her kids. She needed a favor. She was behind on her mortgage and she needed thirty-six grand to catch up in her payments. Tink used to let her husband handled the mortgage.

Only he lost his job. He started drinking through their savings. He failed to make mortgage payments and he also put Tink in the hospital. He was an abuser. The two were now split up. Tink kicked him out and her ex was now in rehab.

Tink was on her own with the mortgage. She doesn't want to lose the house. Her kids have lived there all their lives and they were happy there. Their school was nearby. Their friends were nearby. Tink knew that uprooting them now would be worse than the parents' divorce.

She turned to her sister because frankly Nina has the best paying job in the family. She was a federal agent. Nina's man also came from a good family and was himself employed by the government. Its sad, but two federal workers were the richest people that Tina knows.

Nina agreed to think about it. It was a hefty sum. She would have to talk to Scola before taking money out of their savings or the college fund they started for their son.

Nina later got lucky when work called. There was a serial killer lose in NYC. The killer was a lone wolf. She ran into drunk and sometimes drugged men at nightclubs.

She waits until the men are alone to move in. She stabbed the men with a knitting needle and then strangles them outside of the club. And surprisingly no one realized the killer was a woman at first.

It wasn't until she was left a victim alive that they realized she was a woman. She deliberately ran into a guy on his own outside of the club. He asked her out and she saw his wedding ring.

It was the ring that convinced her to kill him. Or at least try to. She attacked the guy with the knitting needle. She was about to strangle him with her scarf when she was caught in the spotlight of a car.

She ran off and her victim survived. He would have been her fourth victim and he later identified his attacker from security footage in the nightclub.

The survivor mentioned one other thing. He said his attacker has four "b" on her wrist. There was a feminist movement that started in South Korea. It was the 4B movement. It was women refusing to date, marry, or procreate with men until they received equal rights under the law.

The feds went looking through videos posted on social media about the movement. They found their killer that way. Her name was Mia Travis. She ran her car into a strip club. She was given therapy sessions over jail and she voluntarily admitted herself into a psychiatric facility.

Mia was always troubled. She joined the 4B movement to help with her own trauma, but she went off her anti-psychotic meds and now she was killing all the men she felt were horrible.

The married man that tried to pick her up. The drunk guy that left the bar right after she did. She viewed these men as predators and that's why she's killing them. She was a great headache for the returning Remy. The only known address listed for Mia was in Boston. She lived out of a room after the psych ward.

The feds had to travel to Boston to see if anyone knew where Mia moved to next. They didn't figure she was commuting to kill these men. She has to have had a nearby location. The feds searched a local nightclub here Mia popped up. She managed to evade capture by jumping into a rideshare with some guy.

She went on to kill the guy when they made it to his apartment and she even used his rideshare account to get a ride back home. She had the car drop her off in front of the library before walking the rest of the way home.

The feds soon realized that she was staying with Eleanor Cheswick. Mia had already left the state in her great aunt's car and so the feds found Mia's therapist.

Her therapist said that Mia was heading back to Boston to confront her rapist. She was groomed as a teenager by an older man. He taught her to play the guitar.

Mia told her therapist that her rapist gifted her the very expensive scarf one year. The one she uses to strangle her victims. She told her therapist that she was repurposing it and she never told him how she was doing so.

When Remy questioned the therapist, the doctor told him everything he knew. He said Mia's attacker's name is Marcus. He currently works at Barkley College in Boston. Mia brought along her great aunt on the trip because she wanted to sneak into Marcus's house. It worked. They got into his home and away from his cell phone.

Marcus was married now. He has a small baby. Mia forced Marcus at knifepoint to confess to his crimes and so Marcus finally came clean. He raped Mia. He acknowledges that now. He raped countless other girls as well.

Marcus couldn't remember all of their names. He didn't realize that federal agents overheard his confession. His wife heard his confession too.

Marcus was going to face charges and will most likely go through a divorce. Mia was arrested before she could hurt anyone else, but Nina found out that her sister got back together with the abusive ex.

She didn't want to give her the money after that and her decision came too late. Scola had already sent the money. He thought he was helping. Nina disagreed and they argued about it.

Toxic Behavior

Season 6 Episode Number: 102 Season Episode: 16

Originally aired: Writer: Director:	Tuesday April 01, 2025 Elizabeth Rinehart Craig Langus
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
bilow blarb.	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Susan Misner (Abby Deaver), Ian Blackman (Dr. Franklin McClure),
	Judah Mackey (Jason McClure), Jon McCormick (Silas Durst), Michael
	Godere (Cormac McClure), Mary McCann (Rowan Knight), Abdul Alvi (Dr. Reid), Ramon Nuñez (Gage), John Patrick O'Keefe (Tony), Juan
	Carlos Díaz (Ronald Bemis), Al Linea (Buddy), Jeanette Branch (Nurse
	Linda), Jennifer Patino (Aurora Hernandez), Nathaniel Lee Jr. (John),
	Reginald Wout Jr. (Luis), Justen Scott (Marc)
Production Code:	MW616
Summary:	The Fugitive Task force is called in to connect a series of random poi- sonings before more lives are lost. Meanwhile, Remy and Abby take on a new project.



Someone was poisoning people. They even poisoned a pregnant woman. The wife and baby both died at the hospital. The other victim didn't fare so well either. NYPD eventually turned to the FBI for help. Remy and his team were called in to investigate. They tried to find a common denominator. The first victim was Carlos Hernandez. He was renovating his apartment. He was married and his wife never met or seen the other victim before. The same for Maisy Durst's husband. He didn't know Carlos nor did he think his

wife did. Maisy also wasn't hanging out much. She was too busy focusing on fixing up the nursery.

The killer seemed to have targeted them because they were both achieving something. One with his new apartment. The other with her pregnancy. The poison wasn't airborne. It had to have been ingested and four more victims were poisoned the day after those two were killed. The victims all went to the same hospital. They went to St. Michaels. Remy said their serial killer would want to watch the carnage he unleashed and so he knew their killer worked at that hospital. He just didn't know how the killer was poisoning his victims.

There were some that visited a hardware store. The store offers free lemonade. There was a puncture in the jug and so the feds were worried all water jugs were poisoned. They call the company. It's called Dazzling Water. They checked the van with the stuff. They found some of the containers were tampered with. It was poisoned with a chemical known as DMN. There was no antidote. It was a horrible way to die and it was all for money. The killer sent a message to a news channel. He demanded ten million or he said he was going to keep killing.

More victims were coming in. He poisoned a sport drinks container at a local basketball game. He was hating people for being happy and he wanted to be paid for it. His message has a code on it. He thought he was so smart only he made several mistakes. The killer has a son. The son figured out it was his dad poisoning people. He saw that cipher. He knew his dad would come up with that and so he confronted him. He tried to get his dad to stop. Yet, he couldn't convince him because his dad was a killer that got off on watching his victims in pain.

The guy told his son that he was doing this for them. The truth was he was just a monster. He was also lazy. If he dedicated half of his energy towards something good, he wouldn't need to kill people for money. He didn't want try out for a new job or go back to school to get a degree. He lived with his dad. His son's mother walked out on them. He couldn't maintain a relationship. Everyone thought he was a loser. The one person that had faith in him was his son and he was risking their relationship with all that he was doing.

His mistakes also didn't stop at just the cipher. He was seen at the basketball court. The person that spotted him was an artist and he got a picture of what he looked like. The killer was identified as Cormac McClure. He was an orderly at the hospital. The feds raided his home. He wasn't there. His dad was and there. He told them all about his son. He said that Cormac would take someone bumping into him as an insult. He said his son was dangerous. The feds also found Cormac's plans. He planned on poisoning an apartment building's water supply.

There's no telling how many more he'd kill until he was stopped. The Mayor was cracking under the pressure after just ten deaths. They were considering paying him just to stop the murders. Only the feds were getting closer. They found out where Cormac was getting the DMN. He was stealing supplies from the hospital to make his own batch. He had enough material to make gallons of the poison. He could kill thousands with that supply. He was prepared to go that far. His son later snuck out to meet him.

Jason tried to tell his dad to stop. He didn't want any part in what was about to happen. He didn't know that the feds were tracking him and so the kid led him to his dad. There was a shootout. Cormac was killed. The whole thing showed his son that the world was out to get them. Cormac had told him just moments before his own death that the world was cruel. No one was looking out for them. They weren't going to get anything good until they take it for themselves. The kid ran off after his dad died and so the feds were worried that he'd carry out his father's plans.

His dad was rejected by quite a lot of apartment buildings. His plan could've been to attack one of them. The feds called Cormac's dad. They found which building was the last to reject him. They went to that place and they found Jason about to poison the water supply. Ray was able to talk him down. Jason wasn't a bad kid. He just watched his father die. He wanted others to feel that pain. He was still a boy. A boy that can be saved and he'll get better once he gets the therapy he needs. His father was no longer around to corrupt him.

Remy meanwhile chose to invest in a dive bar. He enjoyed his Italian vacation so much that he wanted to go into business for himself and he thought he could update the bar to being something good.

Gut Job

Season 6 Episode Number: 103 Season Episode: 17

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 08, 2025
Writer:	Rickey Cook
Director:	Ludo Littee
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Alana De La Garza (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castile), Teri Wyble
	(Jill Potts), Jordan M. Cox (Jake Carman), Rob Demery (Olin Tillis),
	Adam Enright (Andy Montgomery), Ciara Huckeby (Sissy), L. Steven
	Taylor (Pastor Westin Tillis), Megan Channell (Romy Gilyard), Leigh-
	Ann Rose (Trisha Tillis), Meghan O'Leary-Clark (Officer Kinsey), Alex
	Bartner (Filipe), Thea Brooks (Bartender Kaylin), Mick O'Rourke (Fred
	Braggs), Emma McNulty (Millie), Sandra Fay Williams (Ida Monroe)
Production Code:	MW617
Summary:	A couple known for their home renovation TV show is thrown into the
·	limelight after the wife is found dead and her husband goes on the
	run. Meanwhile, Barnes reevaluates her life in New York.



FBI Special Agent Sheryll Barnes found going out to be intimidating. She wasn't ready to date. Or meet new people. She was in a weird headspace right now and this new generation was not helping. She was old school gay. They were new school gay. There was a difference and it was vast. Barnes had to leave a party at nine because she just wanted to be alone. She told a woman that was interested that she had to go to work in the morning and that proved to be true when they caught a case. They were looking for Jake "Carm"

Carman. He was accused of killing his wife and he was on the run.

The feds got involved because this was high profile. Carm and Monica have their own tv show. They do free home renovations for low-income families. They were about to start their second show when this happened. Ray took it the hardest. He was a huge fan of the show. He said it was like a warm hug after a hard day. He wasn't the only one upset. There was media, producers, production teams, and a crew construction that all called the office to see if what they were hearing true. They all wanted to know if Carm killed his wife. The perfect person to answer that question will be Carm.

Carm later contacted an old family friend. He was with her the night his wife was murdered. His friend was Romy Gilyard. She tried to convince him to turn himself in. He refused to do so. He said he didn't kill his wife and that the cops would keep looking into if they didn't find him, but it doesn't look good for him. Carm was out that night. He got plastered drunk. His friend had to put him in a cab. It turns out Carm was worried his wife was cheating on him. They've been going apart for a while. And Monica never liked Romy.

Romy and Carm see each other as siblings. According to Romy, Carm had to hide at her place as a kid because his father was a violent drunk. It's why Carm normally doesn't drink to excess.

Then he heard about his wife and he broke that rule he set for himself. The feds found Romy less than an hour after Carm left her place. She didn't help him. She just left a few things out for him to take. He also left behind his bloody clothes at her place. The feds found them before she could wash them. They questioned Romy. She told them everything she knew.

Romy told them that Carm was upset that night. He was so drunk that she poured him into the cab. She explained why he got like that and it didn't help Carm's case. The feds told Romy to call if he comes back again. Though it was odd that Romy left out the part that Carm swore he was innocent. The feds tracked down the cab and they found the cab driver had also been murdered on the same night as Monica. It was assumed that Carm killed both people. It just didn't make sense because how could someone barely standing manage to arrange two murders in a short timespan?

Sure, his marriage might be ending only they were drifting apart for months. Their friends all saw them drift apart. They also knew they couldn't get divorced or it would ruin their brand. Their construction company was Rosy Hearth. They did more than a tv show. Their newest show was supposed to be about fixing up old churches and it wouldn't work if the fans found out the wife was having an affair. People tended to be hasher to the women that do that over the men. Carm could have survived their brand tanking. Monica wouldn't have if she had survived.

Carm stopped by his office. He ran into Monica's assistant. She only came in because the feds wanted to talk to her again and so she warned them that Carm was in the building. Remy pursued him. They fought. Carm got the upper hand. He could have killed Remy and he didn't. He instead pled his case. Carm said he didn't kill his wife. The oddest part was that Remy believed him. Remy knew Carm would have killed him if he had actually done it and so the feds investigated Monica's murder.

There was footage of a man watching Carm outside of the bar. The same man was photographed in Carm's neighborhood. It was too much of a coincidence. This along with the fact that the feds found Carm was roofied the night this all kicked off showed he was being set up. It's why he looked drunk. He wasn't. He was knocked out. He was framed for two murders and the one person that would do would be Monica's lover. Carm was sent a photo of Monica undressed in a bathroom. He recognized that bathroom.

He renovated it for a schoolteacher. Her name is Ms. Ida. He stopped by the place to doublecheck. He was right. Monica was meeting her lover at the schoolteacher's place. It wasn't with Ms. Ida. She was frail old woman. She wouldn't be behind this. Only she goes to church regularly. It left her pastor free to use her place. Pastor Westin was married and the head of a multi-million dollar church. It wouldn't look good for him if it got out that he impregnated his married Monica. Monica was pregnant when she died. It might actually be the reason she was killed.

An affair can be a hidden. A pregnancy couldn't. Monica's lover was black and both she and her husband were white. She couldn't pass that child off as Carm's. She also didn't seem to want to get rid of it. She only became a risk if she didn't want to get rid of it. She was killed and the worst part was that Westin didn't do it himself. He used his brother-in-law to do it. Westin's father-in-law started their mega church. His brother-in-law was passed over for pastor because he got a DUI and has an addiction. Olin killed Westin's pregnant mistress to protect the church.

Westin also promised to make him head pastor at the new location they were opening up. When the cops found out Westin was using Ida's home for his affair, they questioned him. He became scared. He called Olin in a panic. Olin convinced him to meet up at a secluded area. Olin then killed Westin. He wanted to frame Carm for Westin's death as well. The sorry part was that Carm thought Olin was a friend. Olin offered to help prove his innocence and he showed up only to get shot. Carm took a bullet to his shoulder before he fled his would be killer.

Olin hunted him. He found him. Carm tried to fight back, but he would have died if the feds hadnt showed. They saved Carm's life and they arrested Olin for the three murders. He'll never become pastor now. The church also might not survive the scandal. Carm's name was cleared. Remy also offered him additional help if he needed it. Only this case reminded Barnes that she was unhappy. She finally faced that tonight. She even knew what it caused. She misses her kids. She was considering about transferring to DC to be closer to them and the only thing holding her back was that she wasn't sure if she could leave her team.

She loves her team. They were in a good place and this could unravel it. And so Barnes asked Isobel to keep her secret for now.

Trust

Season 6 Episode Number: 104 Season Episode: 18

Originally aired:	Tuesday April 15, 2025
Writer:	Ryan Causey
Director:	Loren Yaconelli
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Teri Wyble (Jill Potts), Brian Letscher (Jay Bradford), Paola Andino
	(Amelia Gutierrez), Jenna Stern (Annie), Neal Matarazzo (Michael Da
	Fino), Mary Kate Moore (Vanessa Van Dyke), Christopher Piccione
	(Quint), Alexander Blaise (Francois Benoit), Anne Carney (Nan Ander-
	son), Ed Moran (Paul Anderson), Morgan Marcell (Amber Bailey), Paul
	Hickert (AD Brent Carrington), Reid Clarke (George Van Dyke), Luke
	Wilcox (Kevin Mulvaney), Arman Hakimattar (Roger Halsey)
Production Code:	MW618
Summary:	The Fugitive Task Force is thrown into the world of the wealthy and
	twisted after a Rhode Island socialite is murdered in her own mansion.
	Meanwhile, Barnes contemplates big changes.



Vaness Van Dyke was found drowned in her bathtub. It was murder. Her killer snuck up behind her and forced her under the water until she drowned. The cops checked surveillance cameras. The cameras showed that a stranger was parked in front of her home in the hours leading up to her death. The car was registered in a different state. The killer might have returned to the state after the murder. The feds were brought in because they were the ones that handled a multi-state investigation and so this case was given to

Remy 's team. The feds wanted the best on this one. It also didn't hurt that the victim came from old money. And rich people get more justice than the poor.

The killer managed to get into the house. Only they didn't rob the place. They could have easily stolen thousands. They didn't because their sole focus was killing Vanessa and so Remy wondered if this was personal. He asked Vanessa's widow if she had any enemies. She unfortunately had many enemies. This included most of the staff. Vanessa's staff hated her. They couldn't wait to talk about her tonight. They mentioned that Vaness would come down with these "migraines". She'd demand that everyone leave while she recuperated and really that was an excuse.

Vanessa was doings things she wasn't supposed to when everyone was out. Most of them figured that out. They had to leave for the majority of the day and they were only allowed back whenever Vanessa suddenly recovered. This also went for her only son. George was still little. He was raised primarily by the nanny because Vanessa just didn't have the energy to "deal" with him. On the day she died, she had the nanny take George for the day to their country club. She claimed she came down with a migraine and the truth is she was carrying out a kink.

Vanessa was interested in erotic asphyxiation. She was interested in that stuff because she had nearly drowned as a child. She was saved by her father who sacrificed his life for hers.

Vanessa has struggled with that guilt ever since. Her husband said their relationship started out fine. It wasn't until they were married that Vanessa started demanding rougher and rougher sex. She wanted to be choked. The feds found her on an app for that and she let the killer in. She gave him the security code.

They also used that app to figure out that her killer targeted her. He joined the app a week prior. He looked for women with that kink in that neighborhood and was quickly matched with Vanessa. Or so the feds thought at first. They thought it was odd that Vanessa wouldn't have a safe word. The people with that kind of kink usually comes up with a safe word to keep them safe. It lets their partner know when enough is enough and that no one gets harmed accidentally. Vanessa messages claimed she wanted to be chocked. And that she should be ignored if she asks him to stop.

People with that kink know better. Erotic asphyxiation also known as EA was built on trust. Remy reached out an expert on it and there was no reason for Vanessa to trust a complete stranger without limits. It turns out Vanessa's husband was lying about everything. Jay Bradford never asked his wife to change her name because she's rich. She's old money. The properties were all in her name. They probably had an airtight prenup as well. She found out that her husband was cheating on her and she wanted evidence before she divorced him.

Jay wouldn't have gotten a dime. No, the only way he'd get money was if he killed her. He'd get everything and he could start over with his new girlfriend. The girlfriend happened to be the young nanny named Amelia. Amelia was in the country on a visa. She could have gotten deported if she got fired and Vanessa would have definitely fired her if she found out Amelia was her husband's mistress. Jay therefore had nothing to lose by taking out Vanessa. It's not like their kid was going to miss her because again she didn't raise him. Amelia did.

Jay came up with a plan. It involved a young man by the name of Kevin Mulvaney. He was the guy that was interested in Amelia. He thought he was protecting her because of a one time mistake. He killed Vanessa and he signed a suicide note that was supposed to be Amelia and Jay's insurance if he ever tried to double cross them. Or at least that's what they told him it was for. They killed him literally after he signed it and they would have gotten away with it if Vanessa hadn't hired a private investigator.

The private investigator had planted cameras in Jay's office. The cameras showed that Jay and Amelia killed Kevin. It also would have explained why. The private investigator realized he was sitting on a goldmine. He tried to blackmail Jay. Jay killed him, but the private investigator had already talked to the feds. He told them that Vanessa suspected Jay was cheating on her. He told them that the video from the cameras were on his account. Jay killing him wasn't going to stop the feds from learning the full truth and so he ran.

Jay took Amelia and George to the docks. The feds were closing in. Jay almost abandoned George at one point and it was Amelia that made Jay go back for the boy. Jay doesn't love that kid. He went back for him to use him as a human shield. His lawyer was so worried about George that she told the feds about Jay's past. Jay was married once before. He married a bartender and they had a son. Their son's name is Leo. When Leo was five, Jay walked out. He completely abandoned the family. He got a divorce and went racing boats in San Diego. He claimed to have changed when he met Vanessa.

Its why she took a chance on him. Then they had a son of their own. Both parents saw George as a possession and not as their child. Vanessa wanted to continue her family line. Jay wanted a chance at getting Vanessa's money. Her fortune all goes to her son. The marriage would have worked if Jay hadnt gotten bored again. He cheated with Amelia when George was about five. He also didn't even wait until Vanessa's body was cold when he started moving around assets. He opened a bank account in the Bahamas in his name.

He moved Vanessa's money there. He didn't need George anymore and the fact he was so ready to abandoned him had everyone worried. It even worried Amelia. She genuinely cares about George. She thought they were killing Vanessa so that they could be a family. She didn't realize that Jay was always looking for the next best thing. He was never going to settle for one person or suddenly turn into dad of the year. The boat they escaped on took them to Connecticut. They were about to steal a new boat to take them to the Bahamas when the feds caught up to them.

They told Amelia about Leo. They mentioned that Jay had already abandoned one son and Amelia knew they were telling the truth. She realized it in the ease in which Jay was willing to abandon George. Amelia could have helped him escape and instead she let the feds arrest them. She turned herself in. She wanted to protect George. Speaking of which, George needed a guardian. George's only family was his mother's cousin. She was so self-obsessed that the family's lawyer didn't think she'd agree to take a five year old child in, but the lawyer does care for George. She was one of the few people that loved him. And the feds were willing to put in a good word with family services so that George got to live with the last person he had left.

Sheryl Barnes had told Hana about interviewing for a new job, but now that she's been told the job is hers if she wants it, she doesn't know if she's ready to leave her team.

Starman

Season 6 Episode Number: 105 Season Episode: 19

Originally aired: Writer: Director:	Tuesday April 22, 2025 Wendy West Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Susan Misner (Abby Deaver), Olivia Reis (Leah Miller), James Andrew O'Connor (Jacob Miller), Timothy Adams (Ford "Ace" Colwin), Trent Stone (Hank McCallahan), Catherine LeFrere (Marnie McCallahan), Patrick Boll (Tom McBride), Chip Carriere (Doug Boswell), Mike Wolfe (Aaron), Arie Thompson (Meghan Knowler), Christopher Mann (Lewis), Glori Dei Filippone (Skylar Davidson), Mark Riccadonna (Frank), James C. Watson (State Trooper Addison), Vince Bandille (Punch), Gio- vanni Deval (Bart), Angela Gómez (Ashley), Anne Windsland (Madison), Dave Murgittroyd (Bartender), Judy McLane (Principal Joanna)
Production Code: Summary:	MW619 The Fugitive Task Force investigates the kidnapping of a high-profile astronaut in connection with other disappearances in the area, land- ing them in the wild world of adult content creators. Meanwhile, Remy and Abby struggle to see eye to eye.



Ford "Ace" Coleman was abducted from his home. He was an astronaut. He recently returned from a mission in space. He became famous after it and was given the nickname Ace. He loved it so much that he kept it in his private life. His friends now call him Ace. He had them over for a poker game.

He left to get some beer from the garage when someone ambushed him. They knocked him out. They dragged him out to the car. His friends heard some noise and went out to investigate it. They

saw a stranger driving off in Ace's car. And called it in.

The cops quickly realized that Ace was abducted. They called the feds. Remy and his team were brought in to find Ace. They questioned his friends. They told the feds everything.

Ace never married or had kids. He likes young women. He trades them in for a newer model all the time. He treated them like cars. He doesn't commit to one and he was sorta dating a young woman named Skylar Davidson. Barnes went with Hana to question her. The rest of the team stayed behind to get the rest of Ace's story from his friends.

Ace got famous for fixing the Hubble. It was a telescope that could potentially find new lifeforms. He got a book deal from it. It was turned into a movie. Ace was rich.

They even checked his bank accounts. He was well off and he wasn't taken for a ransom because there's been no sudden change in his accounts. What one of the friends also mentioned was that Ace confessed a secret. He had been drunk at the time. He didn't think it would get out and so he admitted that his fame was built on a lie.

Ace didn't fix the Hubble. Doug Boswell did. He fixed it. All Ace did was tighten some screws. He got fame of Doug's work and was still famous. The women that dated him were astronaut groupies.

They didn't mind he wasn't ready for commitment or that he was old. His latest girlfriend said he needed porn and pills to maintain his reputation. She thought her ex might be involved. The feds didn't pursue it because they later found Ace's body. He had been murdered. He beat his face into a pulp.

There was a lot of rage there. It might have been directed at the wrong person. The feds found out that someone opened a credit card in Ace's name and they went to go question this man.

His name was Hank McClanahan. He too was abducted from his home. The killer had killed the wrong person and now he was going after the right one. Hank was using the new credit card to subscribe to FansAllowed. It was a porn and porn-adjacent site. Men and women signed up to watch women the actors do pretty much anything.

A woman got paid twenty grand for letting a man watch her take a bubble bath. She lost her day job because her boss used the site and found her that way. Only the actors didn't care.

They like the money. They like the freedom that money offers them. The killer that the feds were looking for had a problem with men accessing one of the women's pages. It was apparently his daughter. He thought the men watching and paying to access her time were defilers. He accused Hank of destroying his daughter.

He would have killed Hank if he hadn't gotten away. He broke free of his restraints. He ran off. He found a road and told the driver that the man chasing him was tyring to kill him. Hank got a ride to the hospital because he injured his foot. The feds were glad to find him.

They were glad to find out what was behind these abductions. Hank didn't get names. He just paid attention to the description and realized who it was. Her name was MyGirl07 on FansAllowed. She took videos of herself from her college dorm room and so that's how the feds learned she was local.

Her father was local. His victims were local as well. He wanted to punish everyone for watching his daughter's videos. His daughter's real name is Leah Miller. Her father was Jacob Miller. He was a Mennonite. His wife died a few years ago and he was super vigilante about Leah. He made her college promise to take care of his only child.

A promised they failed to live up to. She was now doing whatever she wants. Leah also wasn't at school. They were on break. The whole dorm was cleared. Leah was out there and she might be hiding from her father.

They checked Jacob's house. He wasn't there. They also found his wife in the freezer. She hadn't died from cancer. She had been strangled by Jacob and that's why he couldn't let Leah go. Leah was on her rum springa. She was allowed to act out. Her father must have found out about it and confronted her. She ran off.

Probably to hide from him. Leah went dark after Ace was killed. Her father didn't know it, but she was doing FansAllowed to help a friend. Her dorm mother was like a second mother to her.

The woman made a video with her ex-boyfriend. He was now using that video to blackmail her. He threatened to post it everywhere if she didn't pay him thousands. Leah was using her page to earn enough to buy back the sex tape from the jerk ex-boyfriend. Only the dorm mother was now acting like a pimp.

They sent a message to Leah asking for a meeting. She agreed to it for ten thousand dollars and it was the dorm mother that showed up. She wanted to make sure it wasn't a trap. And then Leah would come in.

She really does sound like a pimp. Leah later showed up after her dorm mom gave her the all clear. She knew this was about her dad when they announced themselves as federal agents.

Her page went dark after Ace's murder showed up in the news. She knew her dad was responsible. She admitted she was afraid of him. Luckily, she didn't have to be scared anymore. The feds informed her about her father's death. He was killed by their people. He had been a mechanic. He was hiding at his workshop and attacked Nina. He tried to attack Remy as well.

The agents were forced to kill him. They also had to get Nina looked at by a doctor. She was fine and soon released. Hank was getting a divorce by the way because of his porn addiction. Hana also told Barnes that she was thinking of leaving too. She missed Ethan. She wanted to be there for him. Remy meanwhile finally finished fixing up the bar he bought. He bought it to work on it with his girlfriend and there had been a few issues. She couldn't agree on anything. What she did agree on, he shut down or made decisions without asking her. She had to remind him that they were partners. She wasn't his team and he couldn't bark orders.

Remy's response was to take in her criticism and give her what she wanted with a homey bar. They also didn't arrest Leah for using a fake ID. She was going to stay with her aunt. The aunt was another black sheep and it gives Leah a chance to start over. Hanah also offered to erase her images from online if Leah ever changes her mind about keeping her career.

Trash Day

Season 6 Episode Number: 106 Season Episode: 20

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 06, 2025
Writer:	D. Dona Le
Director:	Peter Stebbings
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Caroline Harris (Cora Love), Steven Williams (Ray Cannon Sr.), Lawrence Kao (Josh Dao), Jon Jon Briones (Peter Dao), Manini Gupta (Mayor Jocelyn Yang), Yvonne Yu-Feng Chan (Maria Fan), Pamelyn Chee (Lin Dao), Ja'Siah Young (Caleb Love), Josh Philip Weinstein (Zachary), Nadia Quinn (Mary), Frank De Julio (Drew Mason), Alan Wong (Will), Richard Andrew Torres (Det. Butler), Lazarus Simmons (Marcus), Eileen Han (Jen), Charles Hsu (Charlie), Jonathan Chang (Forger)
Production Code:	MW620
Summary:	After a New Jersey mayor is kidnapped, the Fugitive Task Force works against the clock to untangle a web of political conspiracies that may aid their investigation. Meanwhile, Ray's camping trip with his father and Caleb takes an unexpected turn.



Ray's dad wanted to take a boys trip. Ray Senior suffered a heart attack a few months ago. He was in the hospital for a bit and was eventually released with the advisory that he take things easy.

He tried that, but he was bored. He was finally feeling like his old self again. He wanted to celebrate it with a boys camping trip. Senior loves his camping. His son hates camping. Ray's stepson wanted to go and so Ray had to go. Even if he didn't like it. He planned on going and then he heard from work. There was

a missing woman.

Not just any missing woman. She was Jocelyn Yang. She was the mayor of Patterson, New Jersey. She was under FBI investigation for fraud and corruption.

She's allegedly been accepting bribes from Peter Dao. Dao was officially in "sanitation". Unofficially, it was organized crime. He pays off the local politicians and gets rewarded with great contracts. He might have grabbed Jocelyn if he was worried about her being a liability. Remy went to his home. He questioned him. Dao knows he has too much on people to flinch and so he didn't do this.

The abduction was also really messy. It wasn't professional at all. Jocelyn had a chance to escape and she didn't take it. It seemed highly suspicious. The feds came to believe she might have staged her kidnapping.

She knew about the FBI investigation. She wasn't as protected as Dao was. She also couldn't testify against him because she knew a guy like Dao would kill her in prison. This kidnapping

would allow her to fake her death and disappear. The only thing she needed to make the plan work was some money.

The feds were tracking everyone in Jocelyn's life in case they were wrong about it be a hoax. They knew that her Chief of Staff sped off in a hurry and so they followed him. It turns out Drew was a good guy.

He cared about Jocelyn. He was sent a ransom demand and he tried to pay it. He didn't involve the cops. He didn't know he was being followed. He led feds right to Jocelyn. They were right about her. She wasn't kidnapped. She faked it so that Drew would pay the ransom and she could go on the run with her boyfriend.

The boyfriend happened to be Josh Dao. He was Peter Dao's son. The two must have meat when she was doing business with his dad. They needed money before they went on the run and that's why they contacted Drew.

Josh then shot Drew when he thought Drew informed the feds. He killed him. He and Jocelyn went back on the run. They didn't get the money and so they needed to collect some other way. Josh considered going to his dad. Jocelyn turned it down. She didn't want to involve him. Josh then thought about it and he assured her that he was man enough to provide for her.

Josh was deeply in love with her. He was willing to anything she asks of him. The two of them have been having an affair for months and hiding it from everyone. Hana only found out about it because Josh frequently went on social media using the WiFi from a hotel. The same hotel that was two blocks from City Hall.

Josh wanted to prove that he could take care of Jocelyn like his dad did with their family. He didn't see that Jocelyn was just using him this whole time. Jocelyn didn't grow up in a fancy house like he did.

Jocelyn's dad walked out on them when she was four. She grew up in and out of shelters whenever her mom broke up with one of her boyfriends. Jocelyn didn't care about Josh. She just wanted a better life for herself.

Josh didn't realize he was used until he got arrested. He was taken in. He was barely in custody an hour when his mom was killed. Jocelyn killed her. The feds thought it was Dao that did it. They were disabused of that notion after they found out that Dao helped Jocelyn fake her death.

Josh knew all along that his dad would never kill his mom. His dad wouldn't have bothered. He stopped caring years ago. Josh didn't know about the other stuff until after his mom was dead.

He wasn't the only one sleeping with her. His father was doing the same. Dao genuinely loved Jocelyn because he was willing to betray everyone to go on the run with her. He didn't mind that she killed his wife or that she set his son up for a crime. The plan was always to paint Josh as the one that murdered her after abducting her.

Everyone would think he killed a threat to his dad. They also knew he wanted to be just like his dad. Josh got a tattoo from the BTK gang. The gang got taken down over twenty years ago.

He should never have gotten a tattoo if he wasn't affiliated with them. He just copied his dad's tattoo from when Dao was running with BTK. The body they used to fake Jocelyn's death was in fact Yen Ho. She was the wife of the BTK mob boss. The boss stashed millions with her after he got taken down. Dao robbed her and then killed her.

He stole her money. He went to Chinatown. BTK used to run the area. Josh felt so bad about not protecting his mom that he admitted that there was a forgery front still up and running in the area.

The feds moved in. Jocelyn tried to hide herself and Dao. When that didn't work, Jocelyn thought they should turn themselves in. She said they could get a great lawyer. Dao didn't want a lawyer. He fired at the feds in spite being trapped in an enclosure with Jocelyn. The feds were forced to return fire.

The couple was killed. Just not long after Dao tried to use Jocelyn as a human shield. Now Josh was facing life in prison with no one to protect him anymore.

Ray went on the camping trip with his dad and stepson. His dad started drinking. He tried to give Ray's stepson a drink and he was being so stubborn about that and everything else that Ray called it. Camping trip was over. It's a good thing they had it behind an Airbnb. They went into the house to watch the game. And get warmed up.

Souls on ICE

Season 6 Episode Number: 107 Season Episode: 21

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 13, 2025
Writer:	Rickey Cook, Bryce Cracknell
Director:	Cory Bowles
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel
Show Stars.	
	VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe-
	cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana
	Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Alana De La Garza (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castile), Matt
	Pascua (Alonzo Alvarez), Carl Beukes (Winston LaRay), Anne Bedian
	(Reverend Sonya Sharp), Adam Irigoyen (Eduardo Ayala), Jamie Jack-
	son (Gary Hammett), Matthew Sean Blumm (Cole DiVincenzo), Mer-
	ritt Janson (Andrea Allen), Christopher Diaz (Angel Diaz), Chelsea
	Spack (Naomi Savig), Will T. Travis (John Andrews), Zac Zedalis (Vince
	Stafford), Ana Sophia Colón (Maria Ayala), Alex Bernadotte (Leonard
	Thompson), Anthony Carvello (Mason Nichols), Graciela Patiño (Old
	Latina Woman), Thomas Vorsteg (Francisco Perez), Eduardo Navas
	(Miguel Morales)
Production Code:	MW621
	After three men impersonating ICE officers raid a church in New Jer-
Summary:	
	sey, the Fugitive Task Force must earn the trust of the reverend to
	help find the men who were kidnapped. Meanwhile, Remy confronts
	his own future after learning that Barnes is considering taking a new
	job.

Some men dressed as ICE Agents raided a church. They separated the men from the women. They detained three and the priest tried to fight back. She said they only had an administrative warrant. They needed a judicial warrant to arrest the men.

She knew that something was off about these agents. She tried to call the cops and that's when the men attacked her. They knocked her unconscious by bodily throwing her into a pillar. The fake agents took off with their three prisoners.

They checked their blood. They were looking for something in particular and threw a man out the moving van when he proved not to be it.

The priest pressed charges. The feds looked into it. They knew this wasn't them. Homeland Security was denying this was them and so the FBI got involved.

Specifically, Remy with his team were brought in to bring the fake agents to justice. They also wanted to find the three missing men. These men were targeted because they came from a vulnerable group. The men barged in on a secret bilingual mass. It happened in the back room because these people were afraid of the real ICE showing up.

Somehow the fake agents knew about the backroom. They got the idea of faking the ICE gear because apparently it was well-known fact that it was easy to get. The team found out about it after they found another fake ICE Agent.

He tried to shake down a woman for money. He told her he'd deport her if she didn't give him everything she had. The guy that did that was identified as Leonard Thompson. He was their shakedown artist, but not their kidnapper. The three men that were kidnapped were taken because they were young. And in pique condition.

The two they held onto were also known donor types. The men were taken for organ trafficking. They didn't know until they were in cages that this wasn't the real ICE. Plus, one of them had a green card.

He was here legally. He came over on a student visa. He was still in nursing school. He also lived with an American citizen. His boyfriend was willing to cooperate with the feds. Not many from the community were willing to do so. The priest talked. The immigration lawyer that the priest called talked. The others in the community were staying silent.

Reverend Sonya called them when one of the missing men showed up. He was badly injured. He showed up at the shelter and so Barnes realized that they shouldn't spook him. She asked to go alone to talk to him. Hana acted as backup. She went undercover as a volunteer.

They stayed on comms. Remy allowed it because he knew that Barnes applied for a job in DC. It was closer to her kids. She'd work from the desk. He knew why she wanted the job. It's why he recommended her for it once he found out about it. And he was willing to hear her out now because he wants to keep her.

Barnes hadn't made up her mind on if she was going to take it when she went to the shelter. She found Miguel. She talked to him. Miguel admitted that the men tested his blood. He also mentioned that the leader wasn't American. He had an accent. Yes, a white immigrant was targeting brown immigrants to traffic in organs.

His crew also had a Cuban among them. There were some Cubans that didn't see themselves as immigrants. Or brown for that matter. They were given special privileges in the US once Castro took over. They got to come and instantly be granted rights.

They didn't see that people wanted to deport them too. The Cuban in particular was named Angel. He and his friends pretended to be ICE agents when they showed up at the shelter. They didn't count on the feds being there. Barnes and Hana opened fire on them. Hana shot Angel. The other two took off.

Not before they saw the leader's tattoo. The guy they were looking for was Winston LaRay. He was a Neo-Nazi from South Africa. He came to America to spread his message of the dominant white race. He met his people through the gym he opened up in the city.

LaRay was getting his hands on the donor list. There were people that weren't considered a priority and were rich enough to pay for a private transaction. They didn't know this was illegal.

There was one woman willing to pay a million dollars for a liver that her mother needed. Her mother wouldn't have survived staying on the donor list. She didn't know she took part in organ harvesting. Or that innocent people were being forced to give up their organs. It's actually been happening for a while and no one reported it because they thought those men were ICE.

It took the real federal agents firing at the fake ones for the community to trust the team. There was one man that came forward. The traffickers took his kidney. It wasn't done properly.

It was actually infected. Barnes had him registered as a protected witness so that he could get medical treatment. Without the risk of deportation. The feds also went to the recruiting gym. They spotted LaRay. He ran when they identified themselves. Remy almost had him, but someone else came up behind him with a gun.

They planned on taking him hostage. He fought back. They were going to kill him right for being difficult when Barnes saved him. The men took off in their car because they thought it was too much trouble. They only went back to the gym to pick up propofol for the next surgery. It was an anesthetic.

The drug dealer got left behind. He happily worked with the feds just so he wouldn't be charged with the other crimes. He told them about the surgeon they were using. The surgeon was Gary Hammett. He was an alcoholic that lost his job and license after it came out he was performing surgery drunk.

Hammett was broke. He also didn't stop drinking. He needed the pay day. He never intended to kill anyone. They were supposed to remove the organs and release the men afterwards. Something changed this last time with the two men they grabbed at the church. The surgeon didn't have help. He was drunk.

He butchered the surgery. He killed one of the men by accident. It was the first time he ever killed someone and so he was a little shaken. He tried to convince LaRay to leave while the getting was good. Only DeRay wanted that million dollars.

He was going to use the final victim to get the liver. Alonzo was an universal donor. He was about to be killed when the feds showed up. They stormed in. Alonzo escaped his captors in the confusion.

There was a fire fight. The men were picked off. Sometimes by each other. They went down and Alonzo was reunited with his boyfriend. They later thanked Barnes. She did more than they expected for a federal agent. It gave Barnes the boost she needed to run her own team. She later accepted the job in DC.

Remy was happy for her, but he was sad about losing her and Isobel was the best target of his anger.

The Circle Game

Season 6 Episode Number: 108 Season Episode: 22

Originally aired:	Tuesday May 20, 2025
Writer:	David Hudgins, Richard Sweren
Director:	Ken Girotti
Show Stars:	Dylan McDermott (Supervisory Special Agent Remy Scott), Shantel VanSanten (FBI Special Agent Nina Chase), Roxy Sternberg (FBI Spe- cial Agent Sheryll Barnes), Keisha Castle-Hughes (FBI Analyst Hana Gibson), Edwin Hodge (Special Agent Ray Cannon)
Guest Stars:	Susan Misner (Abby Deaver), Hannah Adrian (Tink Chase), John Finn (Jackson Chase), Kyra Zagorsky (Rachel Tuck), Lilli Birdsell (Judy King), Juliette Jeffers (Kay Ball), Ilia Volok (Russian Buyer), Khouri St.Surin (Saquon Ball), Nik Sadhnani (Patesh Karna), Nathan Sal- stone (Kyle McConnelly), Oscar Williams (Teen Boy), Jonathan Field- ing (George), Carey Van Driest (Gloria Lemon), Mario Polit (Sal Ramos), Kristie Keleshian (Local Reporter #2), Avery Glymph (NCA Sup. Brody), Devon Ahmed (Hussein), Amanda Tenen (Hank), Vas Eli (Konrad), Los Vega (Local Reporter #1), Heather Kirschner (Teen Girl), Stephen
Production Code: Summary:	Koepfer (Elderly Priest) MW622 The Fugitive Task Force hunts down a rogue government operative planning a domestic terror attack.



Special Agent Nina Chase was called to Dallas by her sister. It was her younger sister. Nina also knew that Tina's marriage was falling apart. Tina should have left when her husband started drinking and used their mortgage payments to pay for the booze. Or when he hit her.

Tina was willing to forgive it all. She took her husband back after he promised to change and he never changed. Tina finally had enough. She called her sister. Nina let her sister decide what to do next. It was Tina that decided to file for divorce.

It was Tina that packed up her stuff to leave town with her kids.

It was going stick this time. Tina wasn't convinced by anyone else into doing something. She made her choice and her father was just glad she got away from her ex. He was also proud of Nina.

Not only did she help her sister, but he's been proud of her for a long time. He never meant their last fight. He was hot-headed. He often said things he wishes he could take back. He also loved his kids and he finally said that tonight. He told Nina that he loves her. He even mentioned he was proud of her.

Jackson asked Nina if she could ever forgive him. The answer was she forgave him a long time ago. She loves him too and he drove her to the airport. He didn't have anything to drink because he knew he wanted to drive her. Nina knew how big that was for him. She later returned home to NYC. It wasn't long before she was taking part in a new manhunt. They were looking for two people. These two interrupted a peaceful protest against BOGO. BOGO stood for Bureau Of Government Oversight. They were supposed to help save money and all they did was fire everyone.

It was apparently needed that everyone was fired while they ran an audit. Judy King worked at the Department of Education for thirty years as a grant writer. She was let go with no forewarning.

It gave her the drive to take part in the protest. She even joined up with a friend that she met at work. His name was Saquon Ball. The two of them planned on throwing balloons filled with paint at BOGO officials. Saquon ended up bringing a gun with him. He shot and killed Aiko Wu. She was working with BOGO.

Judy never signed up for anything like that. She was against violence. She never would have agreed to dry if she knew Saquon was bringing a gun with him. Judy never had kids. Saquon was a surrogate child to her. He didn't have a mother anymore either. The two of them befriended each other and that got to feel like a family until Saquon betrayed that trust. Judy wanted to throw him out of the car. She wanted to call the cops. Saquon convinced her to drive him to his Aunt's place. The aunt was real.

Her house was real as well. The fugitives got there. They saw the news that the woman was dead. Judy panicked. She thought they should turn themselves in and that's when Saquon pulled a gun on her and his auntie. He took them hostage. They overheard his conversation with someone. He wanted a friend to help him get out of the country. Only the friend wasn't having it. Saquon didn't have the money to pay for an extraction like that. His auntie then caused a distraction and Saquon took his eyes off the hostages.

The women used that chance to run towards the car. They took off before Saquon could stop them. Saquon was quickly found by the feds and killed because he wasn't prepared for real threats. He served six months for assault. He then killed someone and thought he was big and bad. He wasn't. He was killed. Neither Judy nor his auntie knew about his death when they turned themselves in. Judy was serious about taking responsibility. She was merely used for her car. She also told them that Kay Ball played no part in what happened. It was all Saquon.

Saquon lied to Judy about a lot of things. One of them being that he ever got caught up in the moment. He was paid to intentionally seek out and kill Aiko Wu. She was a lawyer from the Justice Department. She was supposed to oversee the tech guys handling the audit, but they didn't want her there. They tried to get rid of her. They claimed she wasn't needed for their type of work and they paid for her assassination once they found themselves stuck with her. The tech guys went on to kill several people following Aiko's death.

They didn't leave Silicon Valley to serve the government. They did it to gain access to everything. They controlled banking, street lights, and people's access to the internet. All of which they were willing to sell to the highest bidder. It didn't matter if it was Russia or China. The men were willing to work with both. They even gave the potential buyers a taste by shutting down a whole city. They weren't spies. They were real Americans and they were prepared to betray their country for a lot of money.

Their one mistake was not leaving the country right away. One of them had severe ADHD. He couldn't go without it and he put in an order at local pharmacy. The feds used that to follow him. He led them to his partner. The men weren't big shots either. The feds easily got them. They also got the most important thing. They got the drives that they were willing to sell. The case was over and it was going to be the last one they shared as a team. Barnes was leaving. Remy invited everyone to his new restaurant and he announced that he was retiring.

He was at the age for it. He's been pushing back retirement and Abby helped him see that it was time. He announced it to his team. They got to say their goodbyes. Ray announced his wife was pregnant. Hana was moving in with Ethan now that he was finished with rehab. They were all moving on.

And that's why Remy's new restaurant was called "The Musketeer" in honor of them.

Actor Appearances

———— A ————

Adam Aalderks2		
0214 (Max Nikolla); 0607 (Greg Ashton) Kamran Abbassian1		
0410 (Security Guard)		
Joniece Abbott-Pratt		
0102 (Michelle Carter)		
Ursula Abbott 1		
0114 (Karen Wortham)		
Jill Abramovitz 1		
0421 (Marnie Ducat) Amalina Ace1		
0305 (Abby Dunn)		
Joel Acosta		
0403 (Steward)		
Joseph Adams1		
0404 (Desmond Daly)		
Justin Adams 1		
0422 (Tony Cain)		
Nick Adams1		
0606 (Pageant Host)		
Timothy Adams 1		
0619 (Ford "Ace" Colwin)		
Violet Adams 1		
0306 (Amanda Walsh)		
Amanda Aday 1		
0512 (Kelly)		
Matthew K. Addison		
0405 (Able) Hannah Adrian4		
0603 (Tina Chase); 0609 (Tina Chase); 0615 (Tina		
Chase); 0622 (Tink Chase)		
PJ Adzima		
0302 (Deputy Eddie)		
Jennifer Agatte		
0409 (Ambulance Driver)		
Anne-Marie Agbodji1		
0421 (Keke)		
Anthony Aguilar1		
0308 (Carlos)		
Mark Aguirre 1		
0604 (Will)		
Devon Ahmed		
0622 (Hussein)		
Calvin Ahn1		
0402 (Security Guard) Ezekiel Ajeigbe 1		
0413 (Osman Abdow)		
Bru Aju		
0509 (Kingsley Sodiya)		
Zalman Akbashev1		
0316 (Andrei)		
Gbenga Akinnagbe 1		
0212 (James Johnson)		
Matthew Alan 1		
0604 (Denny Cobb)		

Wilson Aldas1
0315 (Stu)
Mark Aldrich 1
0413 (Walter McGee)
Julian Alexander 1
0408 (Johnnie Mow)
Tye Alexander 1
0607 (Ned Turley)
Drew Allen1
0513 (Capt. Gaylord)
Thomas Michael Allen 1
0402 (Greg)
Paige Rhea Allison 1
0321 (Salesgirl #2)
Anais Almonte1
0601 (Rosie Cruz)
Julian Alvarez1
0403 (Guard #1)
Abdul Alvi 1
0616 (Dr. Reid)
Dan Amboyer1
0305 (Todd Carter)
Shravan Amin1
0321 (Chase)
Kwabena Ampofo
0309 (Mall Security Guard)
E.J. An
0501 (Carmen)
Alex Anagnostidis
Alex Anagnosticis
0603 (Officer Wooten)
Adrian Anchondo 1
0403 (Manuel Zamora)
Deja Anderson-Ross
0609 (Vicky Collins)
Barry Anderson
0607 (Caleb Fields)
Erin Anderson1
0505 (Kim Loza)
Paul Anderson1
0309 (SWAT Officer)
Paola Andino 1
0618 (Amelia Gutierrez)
Cara Andreoli1
0512 (Sheila Mancuso)
Shawn Andrew
0205 (SWAT); 0419 (FBI SWAT)
Carlos Andrickson 1
0305 (Ramon Raos)
Dipa Anitia 1
0111 (Woman)
Shaun Anthony
0401 (Joshua Fogelman); 0410 (Joshua Fogelman)
Stephen James Anthony
0411 (Winston Hill)
Ivory Aquino1
0110 (Cassie)
Daniel Arana
0510 (Tech Ralph)

Lawrence Arancio 1	
0311 (Dr. Robert O'Leary)	
Sebastian Arcelus1	
0615 (Dr. Conrad Kagan)	
Giuseppe Ardizzone 1	
0318 (Captain Drew)	
Bob Ari1	
0313 (Tucker)	
Alan Ariano	
0210 (Stanley Villacruz)	
Karina Arroyave 1	
0502 (Maria Alvarez)	
Sebastian Arroyo1	
0605 (Chico)	
Evangelia Artemis-Gomez 1	
0417 (Samantha Pruitt)	
Derrick Arthur 1	
0202 (Griffin)	
Ann Arvia1	
<mark>0604</mark> (Carla)	
Shani Atias 1	
0415 (Lulu Arslan)	
T.J. Atoms 1	
0104 (Black Gang Member)	
Jonathan Auguste 1	
<mark>0410</mark> (Bram)	
Eve Austin	
0407 (Principal Caldera)	
Claro Austria1	
0504 (Charles Wu)	
Bilaal Avaz1	
0505 (Basam Malek)	
Jordan Avery 1	
0510 (Valerie)	
Miguel Aviles-Elrod 1	
0407 (Rico Ramirez)	
Gabriel Awan 1	
0113 (Driver)	

В

Jason Babinsky1
0213 (Brad Smith)
Kendal Bacerra1
0602 (Maria Tomassi)
Lisa Janae Bacon 1
0106 (Cpt. Parsons)
Mary Bacon1
0207 (Addison Swivers)
Xena Badillo1
<mark>0109</mark> (Mariana)
Carolyn Baeumler1
0105 (Corina Weitzen)
Matt Baguth1
0603 (Trooper Harrington)
Gayatri Bahl1
0320 (Diya Ansari)
Damian Bailey1
0409 (George Mason)
Gilbert L. Bailey II1
0410 (Pastor Douglas)
Aidan T.K. Baker 1
0405 (Gregor)
David Aaron Baker1
0215 (Buck Allen)
Earl Baker Jr 1
0319 (Lt. Caudle)
Jordan Baker1
0101 (Emily Feist)
Frank Bal1
0310 (Armed Guard 1)

Becca Ballenger
0212 (Becca Granger) Sonya Balmores1
0104 (Angelyne LaCroix)
Pun Bandhu
Vince Bandille1
0619 (Punch) Ceasar F. Barajas1
0201 (Sgt. Grosek)
Reginald L. Barnes1 0201 (Damon Nash)
Michael Barra 1
0410 (Carl) Jonas Barranca1
0414 (Sam)
Stephen Barrington
0605 (Wayne) Jeff Barry1
0606 (Mark Jenkins)
Reuben Barsky1 0321 (Rob)
Brett Bartholomew1
0512 (Paul Rains) Alex Bartner1
0617 (Filipe)
Nick Basile 1
0104 (Jimmy Savalas) Nili Bassman1
0317 (Martha)
Colin Bates
0213 (Wyatt Hammond) Donovan Louis Bazemore1
0307 (Frankie Langer)
Sebastian Beacon 1 0509 (Ezra Clark)
Jeffrey Bean1
0611 (Chase Becker) Sarah Faye Beard1
0507 (Female Prostitute)
Isaac Beauchamp 1 0212 (Brian Granger)
Sydni Beaudoin
0501 (Mia)
Tracee Beazer
Mallory Bechtel1
0106 (Leanne) Ilana Becker1
0505 (Nancy Hollingsworth)
Irene Bedard
(Marilou Skye); 0108 (Marilou Skye); 0107 (Marilou Skye); 0108 (Marilou Skye); 0110 (Mar-
ilou Skye); 0111 (Rose Skye); 0112 (Marilou
Skye); 0201 (Marilou Skye) Anne Bedian1
0621 (Reverend Sonya Sharp)
Anthony Belevtsov 1 0408 (Gunnar)
Thomas K. Belgrey
0305 (Pat McKendrick)
Amanda Leigh Bell
Ian Bell 1
0501 (Pete Sky) Brad Bellamy1
0208 (Jerry McKerron)
Paul Ben-Victor
Starla Benford1
0104 (Aurelia Williams)

P.J. Benjamin
0106 (Pop) Tina Benko1
0108 (Sherry Bishop)
Audrey Bennett 1
0508 (Tara Baker)
Artur Zai Benson1 0318 (Farzad Nuri aka Badi Wazeer)
Jeffery Benson
0302 (Brady Baker)
Peter Hans Benson
0317 (Bob Mitchell) Rosie Benton
0418 (Sheriff Molly Franklin)
Michael John Benzaia
0405 (Medic Victor)
Dana Berger
0305 (Vicky Brokaw) Emily Bergl1
0406 (Becca McCann)
Xander Berkeley1
0203 (Maurice Hewitt)
Alex Bernadotte 1 0621 (Leonard Thompson)
Randy Bernales
0609 (ATF Robert Jiminez)
Luis Berrio
0509 (Johnny Keel) Grayson Berry1
0315 (Dr. Rueben Palomino)
Anthony M. Bertram
0109 (Officer Davis)
Denny Dale Bess
0605 (Ronald Perry) Krystian Bester1
0612 (Pete)
Sabastian Betts 1
0501 (Officer Eskridger)
Carl Beukes 1 0621 (Winston LaRay)
Tyler Bey1
0414 (Cameraman Joe)
Billy Beyrer
0314 (Sawyer Carver) Nitasha Bhambree 1
0416 (Driver)
Vandit Bhatt1
0111 (Atul)
Andrea Bianchi1 0101 (Asst. US Attorney)
Lauren Biazzo
0414 (Sparrow May)
Ben Biggers1
0209 (Dez)
Lesley Billingslea1 0417 (Keith Mayfield)
Lilli Birdsell1
0622 (Judy King)
Ryan Black
0308 (Mike Udell) Amy Blackman 1
0503 (Carly Rudd)
Ian Blackman
0616 (Dr. Franklin McClure)
Hope Blackstock
0201 (Newscaster); 0305 (News Anchor) Richard Blackwood2
0408 (Trooper Smith); 0609 (Gerry Colworth)
Alexander Blaise 1
0618 (Francois Benoit)

Marsha Stephanie Blake1 0102 (Denise Tyson)
Roman Blat
Cormac Bluestone
Matthew Sean Blumm
Tommy Bo1 0212 (Zack)
Donny Boaz
Dave Bobb1
0322 (Transient) Maggie Bofill
0612 (Lucia Torres) Austen Danielle Bohmer1
0213 (Julia Griffin) Adela Maria Bolet
0103 (Susan Hagerman) Patrick Boll
0619 (Tom McBride) John Bolton
0311 (Dan Parker) Paul Bomba
0511 (Jim Kennedy) Michael Bonini
0320 (Tony Marks) Matias Bonino1
0204 (Manager) Vanessa Bontea
0314 (Woman) Delphi Borich1
0612 (Leighton Bell) Emily Borromeo
0505 (Bea May) David Dean Bottrell
0206 (Terry) Heather Botts
0505 (Margaret Newlin)
Misha Bouvion 1 0210 (Anita)
Alana Raquel Bowers 1 0102 (Jaynie / Karina)
Anne Bowles1 0408 (Governor Nancy Novak)
Keyon Bowman1 0611 (Jake Williams)
Michael Boxleitner 1 0316 (Michael)
D'Ambrose Boyd 1 0319 (Benji)
John Boyd5 0109 (Special Agent Stuart Scola); 0416 (Special
Agent Stuart Scola); 0508 (Special Agent Stu- art Scola); 0603 (Special Agent Stuart Scola);
0615 (FBI SA Stuart Scola) Steven Boyer
0109 (Tyler Kane) Austin Jennings Boykin 1
0508 (EMT Supervisor Ross) Peter Bradbury
0418 (Charlie Williams) Erin Bradford
0609 (Maya Kipling)
Brian Bradley Jr
Laura Linda Bradley 1 0509 (Carlie King)
Sean Michael Bradley2 0420 (C.O. Young); 0614 (EMT Dave)

Jeanette Branch 1
0616 (Nurse Linda)
J. Stephen Brantley1 0215 (Earl)
Brooke Brazer
0314 (Floor Nurse)
Josh Breckenridge 1 0601 (D.A. Jake Keys)
Kevin Michael Brennan
0506 (College Student)
Peter Brensinger 1
0107 (Jeremy Loftus)
Damien Brett1 0605 (Wesley)
Richard Brevard1
0510 (Bill)
Andrew Breving
Lauren Brickman 1
0419 (Amanda Hanover)
Eli Bridges
0302 (Cole Baker) Jeremy Bright1
0207 (George Marshall)
Jon Jon Briones1
0620 (Peter Dao)
Bonita Brisker1 0310 (Lauren Williams)
Jennifer Brito
0110 (Agent Kate Tatum)
Jane Brockman 1
0601 (Marianne Muscar) Alexis Bronkovic 1
0213 (Lorrie Hammond)
Carly Brooke 1
0307 (Becca Shaw)
Jeff Brooks 1
0309 (Maury)
Thea Brooks1 0617 (Bartender Kaylin)
Rebecca Brooksher
0319 (Claire Scott); 0322 (Claire Scott); 0401 (Claire
Scott); 0411 (Claire Scott); 0412 (Claire Scott);
0419 (Claire Scott); 0420 (Claire Scott); 0422
(Claire Scott); 0601 (Claire Scott)
Ben Michael Brown 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill)
Ben Michael Brown 1
Ben Michael Brown
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) 1 Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) 1 Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) 1 Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) 1 Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) 1 Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) 1 Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) 1 Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) 1 Stefanie Brown 1 0113 (Carly Thompson) 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) 1 Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) 1 Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) 1 Stefanie Brown 1 0113 (Carly Thompson) 1 Jane Bruce 1 0409 (Rose Franklin) 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) 1 Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) 1 Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) 1 Stefanie Brown 1 0113 (Carly Thompson) 1 Jane Bruce 1 0409 (Rose Franklin) 1 Lise Bruneau 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) 1 Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) 1 Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) 1 Stefanie Brown 1 0113 (Carly Thompson) 1 Jane Bruce 1 0409 (Rose Franklin) 1 Lise Bruneau 1 0508 (Martha Vance) 1
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) 1 Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) 1 Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) 1 Stefanie Brown 1 0113 (Carly Thompson) 1 Jane Bruce 1 0409 (Rose Franklin) 1 Lise Bruneau 1 0508 (Martha Vance) 2
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) Stefanie Brown 1 0113 (Carly Thompson) Jane Bruce 1 0409 (Rose Franklin) Lise Bruneau 1 0508 (Martha Vance) Kersti Bryan 2 0105 (Tina Naylene); 0611 (Nurse Miranda Shel-
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) 1 Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) 1 Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) 1 Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) 1 Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) 1 Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) 1 Stefanie Brown 1 0113 (Carly Thompson) 1 Jane Bruce 1 0409 (Rose Franklin) 1 Lise Bruneau 1 0508 (Martha Vance) 2
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) Stefanie Brown 1 0113 (Carly Thompson) Jane Bruce 1 0409 (Rose Franklin) Lise Bruneau 1 0508 (Martha Vance) Kersti Bryan 2 0105 (Tina Naylene); 0611 (Nurse Miranda Shelton) Georgia Buchanan 1 0404 (Angry Treasure Hunter #2)
Ben Michael Brown 1 0319 (Bill) Dylan Brown 1 0314 (Crystal) Finn Brown 1 0208 (Caleb Vaughter) Kane L. Brown 1 0104 (Chantal Colter) Romeo Brown 1 0307 (Sonny Langer) Sonnie Brown 1 0310 (Thuy Dao-Weldon) Stefanie Brown 1 0113 (Carly Thompson) Jane Bruce 1 0409 (Rose Franklin) Lise Bruneau 1 0508 (Martha Vance) Kersti Bryan 2 0105 (Tina Naylene); 0611 (Nurse Miranda Shelton) Georgia Buchanan 1

(Detective Stolle)
Gerald Bunsen 1
0101 (Glenn Ericks)
Jamaal Burcher2
0104 (FBI Agent); 0420 (Dixon)
Cade Burk 1
0420 (Cutler)
Jamie Ann Burke 1
0419 (Officer Marshal)
Twinkle Burke1
0422 (Lethia)
Andrew Burnap 1
0601 (Gary Muscar)
Jeremy Burnett 1
0305 (Ollie)
Molly Burnett 1
0312 (Tara McPherson)
Jackie Burns 1
0503 (Stephanie Carter)
Stephen Burrell 1
0511 (Damon Randall)
Bryan Burton1
0311 (Chris Preston)
Karl Bury 1
0317 (Ken Clymer)
Oriana Bustamante6
0303 (Ingrid Vargas); 0307 (Ingrid Vargas); 0309
(Ingrid Vargas); <mark>0322</mark> (Ingrid Vargas); <mark>0403</mark> (In-
grid Vargas); 0409 (Ingrid Vargas)
Alexa Rhea Butler 1
0112 (Public Defender Calos)
JaVaun Ryal Butler 1
0604 (Adam Price)
•
C
č
Myrna Cabello1
0109 (Victoria)
Brian Cade
0302 (Milton Krabbe)

Lorne Cardinal8
0101 (Nelson Skye); 0104 (Nelson Skye); 0105 (Nel-
son Skye); 0106 (Nelson Skye); 0107 (Nelson
Skye); 0108 (Nelson Skye); 0109 (Nelson Skye);
0201 (Nelson Skye)
John Carlin
0211 (Greg Krohl)
Amy Carlson
0203 (Jackie Ward); 0207 (Jackie Ward)
Will Carlyon 1
0506 (Hunter)
Clark Carmichael
0202 (Stu)
Ira Carmichael
0511 (Alphonse) Jessica Carmona1
0607 (Tori)
Anne Carney
0510 (Sarah Gimball); 0618 (Nan Anderson)
Willie C. Carpenter
0102 (Glanville Tyson)
James Carpinello
0209 (Hugh Hill); 0211 (Hugh Hill); 0215 (Hugh
Hill)
Amir Carr1
0204 (Stephen Martin)
Chip Carriere1
0619 (Doug Boswell)
Cristala Carter
0306 (Rachel Morris)
Eric Carter1
0319 (Deveraux)
Teren Carter1
0215 (Elwood)
Anthony Carvello1
0621 (Mason Nichols)
Andrew Casanova1
0105 (Sgt. Francis)
Chance Casaus
0322 (Bike Messenger)
Kenneth J. Casper Sr 1 0512 (Background Extra)
Nikki Casseri
0114 (Hostage)
Michael Castillejos
0506 (Lt. Lake Ramirez)
Inés del Castillo
0102 (Maryland Trooper)
Jesse Castillo
0409 (Hagerstown PD Officer)
Wilna Castillo 1
0314 (Marisol)
Alexandra Castro1
0408 (Nurse)
Brittany Caswell 1
0513 (Ashlyn Cannon)
Zach Catanzareti1
0512 (Casino Goer)
Julie Cavaliere 1
0319 (Abby)
Mark Cayne 1
0201 (Lamont Carpenter)
Bob Celli
0302 (Jed Ferguson)
John Cenatiempo 1 0320 (Chauffeur)
Todd Cerveris
0302 (Sheriff Watts)
Lliam Nixon Cesar
0305 (Michael Raos)

Mitchell Cetuk1
0111 (Jerry Reed) Kevin Chacon1
0611 (Malcolm)
Yvonne Yu-Feng Chan
0620 (Maria Fan)
Lauren Chanel 1 0611 (Brianne Moten)
Amy Chang1
0110 (CHS)
Jonathan Chang 1
0620 (Forger) Megan Channell1
0617 (Romy Gilyard)
Damian Chapa1
0420 (Warden Smith)
Jorge Chapa1
0511 (Benjamin Bethea) Kevin Chapman1
0506 (Coach Sam Nathan)
Josué Charles1
0413 (Derrick Jackson)
David Chassen 1 0102 (Robbie's Lawyer)
Crystal Chau 1
0304 (Jen)
Kai An Chee
0508 (Ruby) Pamelyn Chee
0620 (Lin Dao)
Allen Chen1
0110 (MSS Agent)
Laura Kai Chen
0304 (Jeanney Zhao) Lyman Chen1
0604 (Chen)
Alexander Chernyshev1
0416 (Alexander Sinsovich) Lawrence Oliver Cherry1
0201 (August Delancy)
Tina Chilip
0210 (Mary Calague)
Edward Astor Chin1 0513 (Nolan Chambers)
Ashley Chiu
0304 (Carrie Chen)
Jake Choi1
0506 (Pete Lee)
Bill Christ 1 0409 (Casper Tramble)
Siovhan Christensen
0318 (Ginger Weller)
Alvin Christmas
0610 (Claude Prestwick) Hans Christopher 1
0505 (Aaron Quallich)
James Ciccone 1
0512 (Mike Merullo)
Jeff Cima
0301 (Homeless Man) Farrah Cine
<mark>0610</mark> (Sondra)
Steve Cirbus1
0205 (Michael Margins)
Gabriel Saint Clair 1 0415 (Officer Damon Hall)
Christiana Clark
0420 (Aunt Jada)
Ethan Clark 1 0508 (Preschooler)
VOUO IPTESCHOOIEFI

Josh Clark1
0313 (Homer Cortland)
Reid Clarke
Nathan Clarkson
0504 (Dr. Andrew May)
Emily Claypoole
0604 (Diner Worker)
Malachy Cleary
0501 (Dennis Owen)
Dawn Elizabeth Clements
0212 (Donette)
Colleen Clinton
0106 (Sheila Manning)
Byron Clohessy1
0207 (Lennon Marsh)
Myles Clohessy
0206 (David Collins)
Erin E. Clyne
0310 (Casino Patron #3); 0513 (Sierra Cahill)
Brian D. Coats 1
0213 (Rich)
Jay Cobian
0303 (Jack Vargas); 0322 (Jack Vargas)
Jay Alexander Cobian1
0307 (Jack Vargas)
Matt W. Cody1
0512 (Det. Carter Wall)
Edmond Cofie 1
0318 (Officer Slack)
Stephen Cofield Jr1
0603 (Security Guard Smolin)
Lauren Cohn 1
0203 (Kindred)
Ana Sophia Colón
0621 (Maria Ayala)
Jenn Colella
0403 (ASAC DEA Agent Vanessa Ritchie)
Nicholas J. Coleman
0402 (Skip Budner) Libby Collins
0402 (Mary Nash)
John J. Concado
0102 (Carlos Quintana)
Curran Connor
0321 (Andrew Fanelli)
Gregory J. Connors 1
Gregory J. Connors
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) 1 Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) 1 Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) 1 Curtiss Cook Jr. 1
Gregory J. Connors
Gregory J. Connors
Gregory J. Connors
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) 1 Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) 1 Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) 1 Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) 1 Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) 1
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) 1 Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) 1 Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) 1 Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) 1 Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) 1 Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) 1 Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) 1 Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) 1 Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) 1 Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) 1 Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1 0405 (Heather Wallace)
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1 0405 (Heather Wallace) Ariana Chantelle Cordero 1
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) 1 Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) 1 Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) 1 Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) 1 Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) 1 Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1 0405 (Heather Wallace) Ariana Chantelle Cordero 1 0203 (Luna Salina)
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1 0405 (Heather Wallace) Ariana Chantelle Cordero 1 0203 (Luna Salina) 1
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) 1 Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) 1 Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) 1 Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) 5 Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) 1 Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1 0405 (Heather Wallace) Ariana Chantelle Cordero 1 0203 (Luna Salina) 1 Dan Cordle 1 0305 (Dan Wiggins) 1
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) 1 Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) 1 Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) 1 Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) 1 Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) 1 Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1 0405 (Heather Wallace) Ariana Chantelle Cordero 1 0203 (Luna Salina) 1 Dan Cordle 1 0305 (Dan Wiggins) 3
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1 0405 (Heather Wallace) Ariana Chantelle Cordero 1 0203 (Luna Salina) 1 Dan Cordle 1 0305 (Dan Wiggins) 3 Jorge Cordova 1 0607 (Clark Pasternak) 1
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1 0405 (Heather Wallace) Ariana Chantelle Cordero 1 0203 (Luna Salina) 1 Dan Cordle 1 0305 (Dan Wiggins) 3 Jorge Cordova 1 0607 (Clark Pasternak) 0
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1 0405 (Heather Wallace) Ariana Chantelle Cordero 1 0203 (Luna Salina) 1 Dan Cordle 1 0305 (Dan Wiggins) 3 Jorge Cordova 1 0607 (Clark Pasternak) 1 Omar Corominas 1 0421 (Carlos Morales #2) 1
Gregory J. Connors 1 0109 (Drew Robbins) Guillermo Contreras 1 0321 (Jared) Ben Cook 1 0412 (Luke Spottiswood) Curtiss Cook Jr. 1 0613 (Kimani Lyons) Sean David Cooper 1 0404 (Teddy Beale) Taylor Cooper 4 0206 (Zadie); 0210 (Zadie); 0214 (Zadie); 0305 (Zadie) Amanda Corday 1 0405 (Heather Wallace) Ariana Chantelle Cordero 1 0203 (Luna Salina) 1 Dan Cordle 1 0305 (Dan Wiggins) 3 Jorge Cordova 1 0607 (Clark Pasternak) 0

Zak Corrigan 1
0105 (Josh Miller)
Tom Costello 1
0513 (Chris Peeler)
Dion Costelloe
0601 (Officer Pogue)
Justine Cotsonas1
0511 (Sophie Brennan)
Shamika Cotton
0513 (Minister)
Brendan Coulter
0615 (Johnny Delgado)
Jason Coviello1
0609 (Trent)
Jefferson Cox1
0414 (Rodney)
Jordan M. Cox
0617 (Jake Carman)
Kymbali Craig1
0303 (Erica Norris)
Michael Cram 1
0401 (ATF Agent Lucas Peele)
John Thomas Cramer1
0605 (Agent Jimmy Givens)
Brenda Crawley 1
0306 (Lauryn Harrison)
Sue Cremin1
0317 (Pat Mitchell)
Cristos1
0513 (Jose Salazar)
Joshua T. Crockett1
0314 (Kelvin Johnson)
Brannon Cross1
0404 (Ranger Schmidt)
Lee Croswell
0607 (Zane Pasternak)
Ashley Crowe
0614 (Dani Harrigan)
Justin Crowley
0408 (Dale Torres)
Cassandra Cruz1
0609 (Leticia Colworth)
Michael Cullen
0422 (Larry Cade)
Erin Cummings
0409 (Sandy Denham)
Johanna Curé1
0403 (Lucia)
Zahaira Curiel1
0207 (Winner #7)
Samantha Blaire Cutler 1
0301 (Sunny)
Kayla Cyphers1
0513 (Lenna Cannon)

D

Tom D'Agustino1
0601 (Emilio Satin)
Juan Carlos Díaz1
0616 (Ronald Bemis)
Charlit Dae1
0407 (Rune)
Will Dagger 1
0315 (Jericho Brown)
Danielle Dallacco1
0203 (Melanie)
Mark Dancewicz1
0309 (NYPD Cop 2)
Mia Danelle1
0607 (Samantha)

Allyson Kaye Daniel
0111 (Mariana) Gina Daniels1
0503 (Det. Smailes)
Karis Danish 1 0411 (Marla Stevens)
Doug Darwin
0318 (Matthew)
Jeff Dattilo1 0601 (Steve Wagle)
Lisa Datz 1
0320 (Carmen Schmidt) Timothy David1
0309 (Employee)
Neal Davidson
Roger Davies 1
0415 (Seb) Chris Davis1
0615 (Cassian) Diane Davis 1
0319 (Janine Viano)
Josh Davis1 0410 (Phil Grady)
Keet Davis
0310 (Armed Guard 2)
Paige Davis
Raval Davis1
0113 (Reporter) Sean Davis
0418 (Ken Garrett)
Ellis C Dawson
0513 (Reuben) Caroline Day1
0606 (Harper Dowar)
Paul DeBoy 1 0408 (Arthur Hobbs)
Lizzy DeClement
0108 (Raylynn Parker)
Tim DeKay1 0305 (Angelo Carpenter)
Blake DeLong 1
0508 (Donnie Tyson) Christian DeMarais 1
0501 (Woody)
Mark DeMayo
0104 (Detective Cortez) William DePaolo1
0103 (Security Chief)
Jay DeYonker1 0307 (Aaron Roe)
Danielle Deadwyler 1
0104 (Cleo Wilkens)
Frank Deal
Jackie Debatin 1
0401 (Sally Sherman) Scott Deckert1
0302 (Travis Baker)
Dani Deetté1 0402 (Darla Crais)
Emma Degerstedt 1
0213 (Joy) Ross Degraw1
0313 (Matt Lewis)
Kathy Deitch
Kevin Delano 1
0320 (Young Jacki Bianchi)

Monica Delgado 1
0309 (Medic)
Alex Dell'Aquila 1 0610 (SUV Driver)
Jhulenty Delossantos
0321 (Sketchy Dude)
Robbie Dema
0319 (Officer Slack)
Rob Demery
0617 (Olin Tillis)
Michael Dempsey 1 0212 (Jerry Solano)
Paula Jon Derose
0211 (Claudia D'Ambrose)
Angel Desai1
0101 (Nurse Augustin)
Giovanni Deval1
0619 (Bart) Jared Blake DiCroce
0418 (Tom)
John DiGiorgio1
0412 (Varitek's Father)
Christopher Diaz1
0621 (Angel Diaz)
Michael Didriksson
0110 (Muscle #1)
Jason Dietz1 0108 (Ed Lane)
Nakia Dillard1
0614 (Janitor Wally)
Silvia Dionicio
0421 (Xiomara Rivas)
Jerry Dixon1
0408 (Sheriff Long)
Carolina Do
Carolina Do2 0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham)
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester)
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James)Lynn Kim Do0310 (Linda Pham)Dinh Doan0606 (Binh Pham)Curzon Dobell0412 (Chester)Isaiah Dodo-Williams1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester)
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James)Lynn Kim Do0310 (Linda Pham)Dinh Doan0606 (Binh Pham)Curzon Dobell0412 (Chester)Isaiah Dodo-Williams10401 (Donte Colson)
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James)Lynn Kim Do0310 (Linda Pham)Dinh Doan0606 (Binh Pham)Curzon Dobell0412 (Chester)Isaiah Dodo-Williams10401 (Donte Colson)Kimberly Dodson0411 (Charlotte Frampton)Danny Doherty1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy)
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison)
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison)
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton)
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1 0603 (Trooper Branson) 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James)Lynn Kim Do10310 (Linda Pham)Dinh Doan10606 (Binh Pham)Curzon Dobell10412 (Chester)Isaiah Dodo-Williams10401 (Donte Colson)Kimberly Dodson10411 (Charlotte Frampton)Danny Doherty10205 (Buddy)Alexandra Doke10417 (Maya Addison)Abigail Donaghy10304 (Francesca Brighton)Cary Donaldson10603 (Trooper Branson)Jevon Donaldson1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1 Cary Donaldson 1 0603 (Trooper Branson) 1 Jevon Donaldson 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1 Cary Donaldson 1 0507 (Det. Tooley) 1 Daren Donofrio 1 0103 (Officer Clement) 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1 Cary Donaldson 1 0507 (Det. Tooley) 1 Daren Donofrio 1 0103 (Officer Clement) 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1 Cary Donaldson 1 0507 (Det. Tooley) 1 Daren Donofrio 1 0103 (Officer Clement) 1 Mike Donovan 1 0320 (Joey Messina) 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1 Cary Donaldson 1 0507 (Det. Tooley) 1 Daren Donofrio 1 0103 (Officer Clement) 1 Mike Donovan 1 0320 (Joey Messina) 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) 1 Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) 1 Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) 1 Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) 1 Kimberly Dodson 1 0401 (Charlotte Frampton) 1 Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) 1 Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) 1 Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) 1 Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1 Cary Donaldson 1 0603 (Trooper Branson) 1 Jevon Donaldson 1 0103 (Officer Clement) 1 Mike Donovan 1 0320 (Joey Messina) 1 0107 (Nick) 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1 Cary Donaldson 1 0507 (Det. Tooley) 1 Daren Donofrio 1 0103 (Officer Clement) 1 Mike Donovan 1 0320 (Joey Messina) 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) 1 Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) 1 Kimberly Dodson 1 0411 (Charlotte Frampton) 1 Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) 1 Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) 1 Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) 1 Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1 Cary Donaldson 1 0507 (Det. Tooley) 1 Daren Donofrio 1 0103 (Officer Clement) 1 Mike Donovan 1 0320 (Joey Messina) 1 Rory Donovan 1 0107 (Nick) 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0401 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) Cary Donaldson 1 0507 (Det. Tooley) Daren Donofrio 1 0103 (Officer Clement) Mike Donovan 1 0320 (Joey Messina) 1 Rory Donovan 1 0107 (Nick) 1 Krishna Doodnauth 1 0417 (Dev Bhaduri) 1 0507 (Danil Khadiyev) 1
0108 (Trooper Ava James); 0213 (Ava James) Lynn Kim Do 1 0310 (Linda Pham) Dinh Doan 1 0606 (Binh Pham) Curzon Dobell 1 0412 (Chester) Isaiah Dodo-Williams 1 0401 (Donte Colson) Kimberly Dodson 1 0401 (Charlotte Frampton) Danny Doherty 1 0205 (Buddy) Alexandra Doke 1 0417 (Maya Addison) Abigail Donaghy 1 0319 (Bailey Lewis) Emily Donahoe 1 0304 (Francesca Brighton) 1 Cary Donaldson 1 0507 (Det. Tooley) 1 Daren Donofrio 1 0103 (Officer Clement) 1 Mike Donovan 1 0320 (Joey Messina) 1 Rory Donovan 1 0107 (Nick) 1 Wrishna Doodnauth 1 0417 (Dev Bhaduri) 1

Graceann Dorse1
0204 (Lucy Little)
Kristen Doscher
0508 (Everest); 0609 (Everest)
Michael Drayer 1
0215 (Evan Greeter)
Rachel Drayke1
0402 (Jane)
Lindsey Dresbach 1
0612 (Autumn)
Dina Drew
0404 (Reporter)
Laila Drew1
0107 (Esperanza)
Carey Van Driest 1
0622 (Gloria Lemon)
Dave Droxler 1
0506 (Officer Withers)
Scott Drummond1
0203 (U.S. Marshal Carter Larsen)
Sidney DuPont 1
0205 (Agent Dan Small)
Ratnesh Dubey1
0505 (Rohan Burman)
Ethan Dubin 1
0501 (Evan Gotsis)
Davis Duffield 1
0503 (Rudy)
Ashley Dulaney1
0504 (Rachelle Simon)
Grace Dumdaw1
0503 (Poppy Lee)
Caroline Duncan2
0422 (Jenna Marks); 0505 (Jenna Marks)
Christopher B. Duncan1
0420 (Alonzo Stackhouse)
Phoebe L Dunn1
0214 (Nancy Lawson)
Jill Durso1
0201 (Witness)
Nihar Duvvuri 1
0615 (Ahmed)

Е

Kate Eastman 1
0405 (Casey Gibson)
Jake Eavey 1
0417 (Steve)
Grayson Eddey1
0111 (Peroni Grandkid #1)
Thea Eddey1
0111 (Peroni Grandkid #2)
Jamie Eddy1
0308 (Tessa Sanders)
Kylie Victoria Edwards1
0602 (Brooke Perkins)
Rashad Demond Edwards 1
0313 (Joe)
Helen Eigenberg1
0510 (Mrs. Allen)
Ava Eisenson 1
0615 (Dr. Alison Watts)
Kris Eivers1
0311 (John Clemons)
Constance Ejuma 1
0413 (Mariam Abdirashid)
John El-Jor1
<mark>0503</mark> (Hamza)
Robert Eli1
0208 (Samuel Smith)

0622 (Konrad)
Eric Elizaga1
0614 (Stuart)
Benny Elledge
0102 (Johnnie Lee Vance); 0510 (Emmett Allen)
Trey Ellett 1
0420 (Ralph Maguire)
Elli 1
0422 (Moishe)
Tate Ellington
0422 (Benjamin Piccagli)
Brandon James Ellis1
0404 (Tommy Thorne)
Onye Eme-Akwari1
0509 (Adisa Ojo)
David Emly1
0111 (Man)
Brontë England-Nelson 1
0508 (Amber)
Alison England
0512 (Susan Block)
Adam Enright 1
0617 (Andy Montgomery)
Will Erat 1
(112) (Martha Damarta)
0413 (Mark Romano)
<mark>0413</mark> (Mark Romano) Sanam Erfani 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia)
Sanam Erfani 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) Erika Rolfsrud1 0501 (Millie Chambers)
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1 Asha Etchison 1 0204 (Dara) 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1 Asha Etchison 1 Jason Etter 1 0309 (Daniel) 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1 Asha Etchison 1 0204 (Dara) 1 Jason Etter 1 0309 (Daniel) 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1 Asha Etchison 1 Jason Etter 1 0309 (Daniel) 1 Vikki Eugenis 1 0214 (Teenager) 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1 Asha Etchison 1 Jason Etter 1 0309 (Daniel) 1 Vikki Eugenis 1 0214 (Teenager) 1 Elizabeth Evans 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1 Asha Etchison 1 Jason Etter 1 0309 (Daniel) 1 Vikki Eugenis 1 0214 (Teenager) 1 Elizabeth Evans 1
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1 Asha Etchison 1 Jason Etter 1 0309 (Daniel) 1 Vikki Eugenis 1 0214 (Teenager) 1 Elizabeth Evans 1 0312 (Amy Langtry) 1 Lawrence Evans 2
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1 Asha Etchison 1 0204 (Dara) 1 Jason Etter 1 0309 (Daniel) 1 Vikki Eugenis 1 0214 (Teenager) 1 Elizabeth Evans 1 0312 (Amy Langtry) 1 Lawrence Evans 2 0405 (Glen); 0405 (Glen)
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1 Asha Etchison 1 0204 (Dara) 1 Jason Etter 1 0309 (Daniel) 1 Vikki Eugenis 1 0214 (Teenager) 1 Elizabeth Evans 1 0312 (Amy Langtry) 2 Lawrence Evans 2 0405 (Glen); 0405 (Glen) 2
Sanam Erfani 1 0417 (Julia) 1 Erika Rolfsrud 1 0501 (Millie Chambers) 1 Eden Espinosa 1 0615 (NYPD Det. Ramos) 1 Brandon Espinoza 1 0511 (Aldo Beltran) 1 Joe Estlack 1 0318 (Gerald) 1 Asha Etchison 1 0204 (Dara) 1 Jason Etter 1 0309 (Daniel) 1 Vikki Eugenis 1 0214 (Teenager) 1 Elizabeth Evans 1 0312 (Amy Langtry) 1 Lawrence Evans 2 0405 (Glen); 0405 (Glen)

F

Brian Faas1
0114 (Male Employee)
Marshall Factora 1
0407 (Lek Saengarun)
Brian Faherty 1
0214 (Referee)
Kimberly S. Fairbanks 1
0109 (Federal Judge)
Adiagha Faizah1
0409 (Sherri)
Paden Fallis 1
0421 (Easton Harcourt)
Mark Famiglietti1
0505 (Ian Hollingsworth)
Ben Fankhauser 1
0312 (Local Reporter)
Badia Farha 1
0102 (Mom)
Alex Farlow1
0418 (Miller)

Kendra Farn
0105 (TV Reporter) Samuel Farnsworth1
0602 (Will Haggarty)
Robert Farrior
0304 (Kevin Carragher); 0322 (Kevin Carragher)
Matt Faucher
0214 (Rob Parker) Bruce Faulk
0308 (Buddy Woodson)
Andy Favreau
0608 (Deputy Eli Nelson)
Allen Fawcett
0306 (Father Adam Jones) Tamara Fay1
0601 (Maggie)
Delaney Feener1
0501 (Alison Lane)
Sasha Feldman
0112 (Jared) Sophia Feldman1
0615 (Instagram-er #2)
Briana Femia1
0503 (Alice Horvath)
Marianne Ferrari
0320 (Dolce Bianchi) Jim C. Ferris
0513 (NY Times Editor)
Joanna Feuer
0321 (Angie Barr)
Jonathan Fielding1
0622 (George)
Cassandre Fiering1 0101 (Lilian Brock)
Glori Dei Filippone
0619 (Skylar Davidson)
0619 (Skylar Davidson) Zachary Fineman 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz)
Zachary Fineman
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Jackson Chase) 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 1 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 1 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz)
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 0 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Jackson Chase) 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 0 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1 Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 0 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) (Jackson Chase) 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 1 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1 Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) 1 Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) 1 Kerry Flanagan 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) (Jackson Chase) 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 1 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1 Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) 1 Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) 1 Kerry Flanagan 1 0303 (Court Officer Bones) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) (Jackson Chase) 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 1 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1 Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) 1 Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) 1 Kerry Flanagan 1 0303 (Court Officer Bones) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 1 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1 Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) 1 Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) 1 Kerry Flanagan 1 0303 (Court Officer Bones) 1 Matthew Quinn Flanagan 1 0501 (Officer Miller) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) (Jackson Chase) 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 1 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1 Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) 1 Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) 1 Kerry Flanagan 1 0303 (Court Officer Bones) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) John Finn John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 1 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1 Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) 1 Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) 1 Kerry Flanagan 1 0303 (Court Officer Bones) 1 Matthew Quinn Flanagan 1 0501 (Officer Miller) 1 Shelby Flannery 1 0408 (Kat Sloan) 1 Glenn Fleshler 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 1 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1 Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) 1 Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) 1 Kerry Flanagan 1 0501 (Court Officer Bones) 1 Matthew Quinn Flanagan 1 0501 (Officer Miller) 1 Shelby Flannery 1 0408 (Kat Sloan) 1 Glenn Fleshler 1 0313 (Caleb Walsh) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) John Finn John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) Martin Fisher Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) Ellie Fishman Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) Katie Fissore Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1 Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) 1 Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) 1 Kerry Flanagan 1 0303 (Court Officer Bones) 1 Matthew Quinn Flanagan 1 0501 (Officer Miller) 1 Shelby Flannery 1 0408 (Kat Sloan) 1 Glenn Fleshler 1 0313 (Caleb Walsh) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) 3 John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) 1 Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) 1 Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) 1 Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) 1 Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) 1 Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) 1 Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) 1 Kerry Flanagan 1 0303 (Court Officer Bones) 1 Matthew Quinn Flanagan 1 0501 (Officer Miller) 1 Shelby Flannery 1 0408 (Kat Sloan) 1 Glenn Fleshler 1 0313 (Caleb Walsh) 1 Adriel Flete 1 0607 (Jake) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) Kerry Flanagan 1 0303 (Court Officer Bones) Matthew Quinn Flanagan 1 0501 (Officer Miller) Shelby Flannery 1 0408 (Kat Sloan) 1 Glenn Fleshler 1 0313 (Caleb Walsh) 1 Adriel Flete 1 0607 (Jake) 1 Yohanna Florentino 1 0109 (Nurse Ramirez) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) Kerry Flanagan 1 0303 (Court Officer Bones) Matthew Quinn Flanagan 1 0501 (Officer Miller) Shelby Flannery 1 0408 (Kat Sloan) 1 Glenn Fleshler 1 0313 (Caleb Walsh) 1 Adriel Flete 1 0607 (Jake) 1 Yohanna Florentino 1 0109 (Nurse Ramirez) 1
Zachary Fineman 1 0403 (Jared Horowitz) John Finn 3 0603 (Jackson Chase); 0609 (Jackson Chase); 0622 (Jackson Chase) Danny Fischer 1 0605 (Mike Perry) Martin Fisher 1 0501 (Security Dave) Ellie Fishman 1 0316 (Julie) Katie Fissore 1 0111 (Mother) Will Fitz 1 0506 (High School Basketball Player) Glenn Fitzgerald 1 0111 (Lt. Mike Peroni) Barney Fitzpatrick 1 0612 (Judge Holmgren) Kerry Flanagan 1 0303 (Court Officer Bones) Matthew Quinn Flanagan 1 0501 (Officer Miller) Shelby Flannery 1 0408 (Kat Sloan) 1 Glenn Fleshler 1 0313 (Caleb Walsh) 1 Adriel Flete 1 0607 (Jake) 1 Yohanna Florentino 1 0109 (Nurse Ramirez) 1

Sean Patrick Folster
0307 (Doug Jones)
Declan Fong
Vivia Font1
0319 (Doctor Flores)
Jason Forbach 1
0510 (Gov. of Missouri)
Joe Forbrich1
0605 (Greeley)
Alesha Forche
0609 (Terri Kipling) Tobias Forrest1
0614 (Carver Fleck)
Rebecca Forsythe
0101 (Megan Curtis)
Katina Forte
0507 (News Reporter)
James Foster Jr
0303 (Janitor Harry Toler)
Scott Foster 1
0110 (Agent Irving)
Alexander Joseph Fox
0602 (Matt) Michael Baymond Fay
Michael Raymond Fox 1 0401 (Murray)
Nancy Fox
0207 (Winner #3)
Brad Fraizer
0418 (Blake)
Clara Francesca1
0416 (Doctor Molinari)
Jorge Franco IV 1
0113 (Jack Wellman)
Ramón Franco1
0312 (Estevan Martín Maldonado) Tess Frazer1
0401 (Darlene Sherman)
Michael Frederic
0609 (Horace)
Anthony Michael Frederick1
0603 (Benny)
K. Todd Freeman1
0309 (Linwood Williams)
Tyshon Freeman 1
0114 (Larry Green)
Evan Frew1
0506 (College Student) Alexis Frias
0611 (Seymour)
Cristina Frias1
0416 (Margarita Lopez)
Jesse Charles Friedman
0303 (Court Clerk Joey)
Lauriel Friedman1
0215 (Elise Shalet)
Tracy Friedman
0107 (Officer Lords) Annie Funke1
Annie Funke1 0612 (Hailey Washburn)
Jason Furlani
0210 (Detective Henry); 0319 (Detective Henry)
G
<u> </u>

			1	-
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••			1	
(Molly Werner)				
bree			1	
(Paul Addison)				
	(Ashley) · 	(Ashley) · 	(Ashley) · 	

Zack Gafin
Alexandra Lopez Galan 1
0104 (Pedestrian) Tom Galantich 1
0509 (Steve Foreman) Brian Gallagher 1
0212 (Milton Barwell) Robert John Gallagher1
0505 (Rescue miner)
Tim Gallin 1 0407 (William Hunter)
Andrea Gallo 1 0607 (Neighbor Pam)
Eleasha Gamble1 0302 (AUSA Maria Scardino)
Gabriela Garcia
Melody Garcia1
0511 (Officer Carrens) Ricky Garcia1
0511 (Jose Rodriquez) Zoë Sophia Garcia2
0401 (Kim Fogelman); 0410 (Kim Fogelman) David Garelik
0416 (Nico Sabalenka)
Joel Marsh Garland1 0420 (Justin Sykes)
Jeff Woods Garlin 1 0211 (Lieutenant Kane)
Lee Garrett
Dianne Garriga1
0513 (Officer Lee) Liam Garten
0106 (Marco) Jimmy Gary Jr1
0510 (Warden Robeson) Alana De La Garza15
0101 (Isobel Castille); 0104 (Isobel Castille); 0109 (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille); 0203 (Isobel Castille); 0212 (Isobel Castille); 0301 (Isobel Castille); 0307 (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille); 0315 (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille); 0316 (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille); 0411 (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille); 0416 (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille); 0422 (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille); 0422 (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castille); 0602 (FBI SAC Isobel Castille); 0617 (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castile); 0621 (Special Agent in Charge Isobel Castile)
Heinley Gaspard
0105 (Del)
Ayana George 1 0508 (Alice Rainey)
James Georgiades
George Gerard1 0310 (Frank)
Christopher Gerson 1 0207 (Sam Holland)
Omar Ghonim
Carrie Gibson 1 0404 (Woman)
Gregory Gibson II
Stephanie Gibson

Eric Michael Gillett 1
0209 (Todman Cox) Carl Gilliard 1
0401 (Ezekiel Colson)
Conner Gillooly1
0416 (Tom Davidson)
Rosa Gilmore
Monica Giordano1
0211 (Sidney Mann)
Heather Girardi 1
0102 (Alex Bowers) Matt Giroveanu 1
0608 (Clerk Sommers)
Angel Giuffria
0105 (Laura Miller); 0510 (Mrs. Rowan)
Donna Glaesener1
0606 (Officer Turner) Gillian Glasco 1
0307 (Mindy Thornton)
Tim Martin Gleason1
0304 (Stephen Beck)
Abby Glover
Avery Glymph 1
0622 (NCA Sup. Brody)
Michael Godere1
0616 (Cormac McClure) Traci Godfrey1
0601 (Detective Ann Whitley)
Stephan Godleski 1
0510 (Nick)
Matt Golden
Mathias Goldstein1
0504 (Hank Fuller)
Christopher Jon Gombos1 0405 (Nate)
James S. Gonzalez1
0604 (Cesar Hernandez)
Douglas Goodhart1
0615 (Marcus Everett) Aria Goodson1
0316 (Rachel Conway)
Julian Gopal1
0107 (Rickey Waters) Susan Gordon-Clark1
0502 (Gertie Mae Crowder)
Nigel Gore 1
0609 (Finneas Rayson)
Nicolette Gosselin 1 0112 (Zoe Matos)
YaYa Gosselin11
0101 (Tali LaCroix); 0102 (Tali LaCroix); 0103 (Tali
LaCroix); 0104 (Tali LaCroix); 0105 (Tali LaCroix); 0106 (Tali LaCroix); 0107 (Tali LaCroix); 0108
(Tali LaCroix); 0109 (Tali LaCroix); 0110 (Tali
LaCroix); 0114 (Tali LaCroix)
Jean Goto1
0104 (ERT Tech) Maggie Gough1
0111 (Rachel Pine)
Glen Gould 1
0107 (Leonard Waters)
Migs Govea
Vargas)
Milica Govich
0313 (Michelle Walsh) Jacqueline Grabois 1
0408 (Millie)

Eddy Grace
0603 (Emma Culp) Jisoo Grace1
0202 (Female Employee)
Enid Graham 1 0316 (Laura Mercer)
Ronald Graham
0607 (Chief DA Jonas Bruma)
Ivana Grahovac
Christopher Ryan Grant
0106 (Ray Bell)
Joshua Graverholt
Karron Graves1
0613 (Susan Biederman) Jason Gray-Stanford1
0405 (Brad Wallace)
Christopher Joseph Gray1
0312 (Guard #1) Jabari Gray1
0422 (Frank)
Casimir Gregory
0508 (Captain Nestor) Zach Grenier 1
0316 (Vasily Matrushok)
Erin Noel Grennan
0421 (Debra) Donté Grey
0402 (Jayden Meeks)
Keefe Grimes
Caroline Grogan1
0211 (Tessa Lancaster)
Chris Gross1 0408 (Scott Thomas)
Danny Grumich1
0407 (Security Guard) Stephen Louis Grush
0607 (Vic Kolchin)
Lyanka Gryu 1
0322 (Polina Sarkov) Seth J. Guerra 1
0205 (Frank)
Diego Guevara
0510 (Evan) Vianny Guevara
0403 (Chato Flores)
Zuleyma Guevara 1 0319 (Sister Mary)
Kendra Guillaume 1
0110 (Tali's Friend)
R.A. Guirand 1 0608 (Ronnie McCaffrey)
Erik Gullberg1
0606 (Howie) Sinem Gulturk 1
0605 (Jodi Baldwin)
Suzette Gunn1
0604 (Carson Cobb) Manini Gupta 1
0620 (Mayor Jocelyn Yang)
Wendy Gutierrez
0316 (Lupe Ruiz) Karle Gwen
0512 (Casino Girl)
TT
— Н — —

Chris Haag1
0205 (Paul Flanks)

Shani Hadjian 1 0404 (Emily)
Arman Hakimattar1
0618 (Roger Halsey)
Emily Hall 1 0303 (Emily Wilton)
Jack Halpin 1
0508 (Bernie Elsbury) Lori Hammel1
0314 (Hope Larson)
Gavin Alexander Hammon1 0411 (Gavin Brisker)
Caitlin Hammond
0202 (Callie Lewis)
George Hampe1 0113 (Chris Thompson)
Lisa Hampton 1
0204 (Det. Susanne Smith) Eileen Han1
0620 (Jen)
Teri Hansen
0202 (Flight Attendant) Alicia Harding1
0214 (Samantha Holland)
Amy Hargreaves1 0407 (Liv Whitley)
Rebecca L. Hargrove
0606 (Lily Crane) Rachel Harker1
0321 (Erin Betz)
Michael Harney
0310 (Ken Weldon) Jacob Harran2
0317 (George); 0320 (Georgie)
David Harrell1 0207 (Middle Aged Man)
Ben Harris1
0320 (Paul)
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris10
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 1 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 1 0315 (Phil Perwin)
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 0201 (Kyle Dennison)
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 0201 (Kyle Dennison)
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris. 1 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 1 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 1 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 1 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke 1 0202 (Aunt Rebecca) Sam N. Hawkins 1 0204 (Guard)
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 1 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 1 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke 1 0202 (Aunt Rebecca) Sam N. Hawkins 1 0204 (Guard) Lynn Hawley
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris. 1 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 1 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 1 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 1 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke 1 0202 (Aunt Rebecca) Sam N. Hawkins 1 0107 (Danielle Erbe) Michael Hayden
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris. 1 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris. 1 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 1 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 1 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke Sam N. Hawkins 1 0204 (Guard) Lynn Hawley 1 0107 (Danielle Erbe) Michael Hayden 1 0213 (Larry Griffin)
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris. 1 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 1 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 1 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 1 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke 1 0202 (Aunt Rebecca) Sam N. Hawkins 1 0107 (Danielle Erbe) Michael Hayden 1 0213 (Larry Griffin) Darron Hayes 1 0506 (Jamal)
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris. 1 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 1 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 1 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 1 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke 1 0202 (Aunt Rebecca) Sam N. Hawkins 1 0107 (Danielle Erbe) Michael Hayden 1 0213 (Larry Griffin) Darron Hayes 1 0506 (Jamal) LA Head
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris. 1 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 1 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 1 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 1 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke 1 0202 (Aunt Rebecca) Sam N. Hawkins 1 0107 (Danielle Erbe) Michael Hayden 1 0213 (Larry Griffin) Darron Hayes 1 0506 (Jamal)
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke 0202 (Aunt Rebecca) Sam N. Hawkins 1 0202 (Guard) Lynn Hawley 1 0204 (Guard) Lynn Hawley 1 0506 (Jamal) LA Head LA Head 0410 (Betty) Sheila Head 0104 (Assistant M.E.)
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke 0202 (Aunt Rebecca) Sam N. Hawkins 0107 (Danielle Erbe) Michael Hayden 0506 (Jamal) LA Head LA Head 0104 (Assistant M.E.) Tony D. Head
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris 1 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 1 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 1 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 1 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke 1 0202 (Aunt Rebecca) Sam N. Hawkins 1 0107 (Danielle Erbe) Michael Hayden 1 0506 (Jamal) 1 LA Head 1 0410 (Betty) 1 Sheila Head 1 0104 (Assistant M.E.) 1 Tony D. Head 1 0312 (US Marshal Samuels) 1 Heidi Hecker 1
0320 (Paul) Caroline Harris 10 0408 (Cora Love); 0413 (Cora Love); 0502 (Cora Love); 0509 (Cora Love); 0512 (Cora Love); 0513 (Cora Love); 0602 (Cora Love); 0605 (Cora Love); 0611 (Cora Love); 0620 (Cora Love) Harper J. Harris 0507 (Lt. Andrea Morley) Rebecca Harris 0502 (Grace O'Hearn) Christopher Harrod 0315 (Phil Perwin) Dalton Harrod 0201 (Kyle Dennison) Katie Hartke 0202 (Aunt Rebecca) Sam N. Hawkins 0107 (Danielle Erbe) Michael Hayden 0506 (Jamal) LA Head LA Head 0104 (Assistant M.E.) Tony D. Head 0312 (US Marshal Samuels)

Adam Heller 1
0214 (Reese Holland)
Betsy Helmer
Toby Hemingway1
0314 (Harley Ross) Halima Henderson 1
0509 (Abby Richard)
Taylor Hennings1 0607 (Kyla)
Michael Alexander Henry
0419 (Chance Evans)
Philip Hernandez1 0306 (Mario Gomez)
Raymond Neil Hernandez1 0209 (Michael Day)
Manuel Herrera
0404 (Toby Medina)
Lee Dawn Hershey 1 0403 (Martina)
Louis Herthum 1
0114 (Blake Wilson)
Caroline Hewitt1 0114 (Celeste)
Donald John Hewitt1 0310 (Armed Guard #3)
Kelley Heyer 1
0313 (Darcy Osterholm)
Corey Hibbert
Paul Hickert
A.J. Hierro1
0110 (Marshal #1) Tracie Higgins1
0113 (Jill Wright) Gary Hilborn 1
0206 (Jack Cartwright) Mariela Hill1
0207 (Winner #4) Jeff Hiller1
0412 (Rudolph Varitek)
Nathan Hinton
0103 (Kip Wilkerson)
Stephany Hitchcock
Madeline Hoarle
0109 (Chloe); 0110 (Chloe) Daisy Hobbs1
0213 (Sandra)
Tia Dionne Hodge1 0311 (Nedra Lewis)
Philip Hoffman
0303 (Judge Stuart Weaver)
Zoe Hoffmann 1 0401 (Amber Cameron)
Luke Hofmaier 1 0203 (Manager)
Satomi Hofmann
Catherine Hogan 1
0605 (Sally) Danny Hogan1
0501 (Tommy Hopkins) Kevin Hogan1
0321 (David Gates) Sara Hogrefe
0101 (Trish Brock)
Anita Hollander 1 0103 (Joann)

Ken Holmes
0102 (FBI Agent) Slate Holmgren1
0105 (Cpl. Palmer / Gungrave) Charles LeTrelle Holt1
0411 (Miller Hornacek)
Mike Holt 1 0403 (Raoul)
Jonathan Holtzman2
0304 (Rodney Harlock); 0507 (Rodney Harlock) Vien Hong
0407 (Tony Bui) Niahlah Hope1
0420 (C.O. Bailey)
Matt Hopkins1 0315 (Glenn Brown)
Christian Hopper1
0209 (Tommy) Kristina Horan
0606 (Janie) Todd A. Horman
0507 (Det. Hodge)
Ward Horton1 0112 (Robbie Pierce)
Mat Hostetler2
0205 (Bomb Squad Captain); 0309 (Bomb Tech) Brian Hotaling1
0507 (Sargeant Jackson) Mel House 1
0414 (Leah Wilson)
Mike Houston 1 0211 (Sheriff Lancaster)
Evelyn Howe1
0303 (Sgt. Fisher) Avionce Hoyles1
0104 (Martin) Andrew Hsu
0110 (Chinese Man)
Charles Hsu 1 0620 (Charlie)
Tyler Hubbard1
0208 (Drew Abner) Lee Hubilla
0207 (Kimberly Duncan) Ciara Huckeby
0617 (Sissy)
Earle Hugens
David Hughey 1
0312 (Charlie Simmich) Marceline Hugot1
0309 (Blanche) Sarah Hunt1
0302 (Jolene Baker)
Brian Hutchison 1 0109 (Austin Stevens)
Alex Huynh2
0210 (Tyson); 0609 (Conrad) Alexis Hyatt 1
0409 (Anchor) Colin Hylander 1
0316 (Vermont Police Officer)
Annie Hägg1 0103 (Lena)
_
I
Jason Iannacone1

0417 (Dan Storm)
Shadner Ifrene 1
0509 (Hank Steen)

Juan Carlos Infante1
0502 (Eduardo Alvarez)
Elizabeth Inghram 1
0321 (Molly Forde)
Sam Ingraffia1
0609 (Victor Kipling)
Adam Irigoyen
0621 (Eduardo Ayala)
Sarah Irwin1
0406 (Board Member)
Ana Isabelle 1
0312 (Emiliana Fereyra)
Mark Ivanir
0416 (General Stanislau Lenkov)

J

Ashanti J'Aria 1
0114 (Colbie)
Andre Jackson Jr1
0107 (Rodney Brock)
DaShawn Jackson 1
0102 (Kendall Tyson)
Jamie Jackson 1
0621 (Gary Hammett)
Jen Jacob1
0512 (Alice Thibodeaux)
Kyle Jacob 1
0416 (Derrick)
Andrew Jacobs 1
0504 (Eddie Lauta)
Fedna Jacquet 10
0104 (Charlotte Gaines); 0204 (Charlotte Gaines);
0212 (Charlotte Gaines); 0214 (Charlotte Gaines);
0306 (Charlotte Gaines); 0309 (Charlotte Gaines);
0410 (Charlotte Gaines); 0504 (Charlotte Gaines);
0506 (Charlotte Gaines); 0511 (Charlotte Gaines)
Shawn Jain1
0502 (Fielder)
Jayani Jalese 1
0417 (Kiersten)
Bethany Lauren James
0305 (Anna Raos)
Clint James
0308 (Solomon 'Sol' Pensky)
Dylan James 1
0206 (Eric Cartwright)
Georgi James1
0602 (Caitlyn Baker)
Jamal James 1
0505 (SWAT Officer Carlson)
Nikki James 1
0312 (Mother Superior)
Lily Jane1
0611 (Sydney Logan)
Colleen Davie Janes 1
0415 (Diane)
Merritt David Janes
0604 (Howard)
Will Janowitz 1
0113 (David Fallon)
Michael Jansen 1
0422 (Elliot)
Merritt Janson 1
0621 (Andrea Allen)
Amilcar Javier
0417 (Eric) Aedan Jayce1
0301 (Young George)
Candice Jean-Jacques
0211 (Brenda Gomez)

Juliette Jeffers 1
0622 (Kay Ball)
Roberts Jekabsons1 0507 (Luka)
Brady Jenness 1
0508 (Carlos)
Gregory Jensen 1
0307 (Detective)
Darryle Jermaine 1
0610 (Mike)
John Jezior 1
0213 (Teddy Burdette)
Robert M. Jimenez 1
0111 (Asac Raoul Toscana)
Rosanna Jimenez
0403 (Elena) Trevor St. John-Gilbert1
0503 (Mason Jewel)
Artrece Johnson
0509 (Alicia Foreman)
Derek Johnson
0509 (Dima)
Isaiah Johnson1
0607 (Shawn Odunze)
Michael Everett Johnson 1
0511 (Deputy Chief Sal)
Ralph Adriel Johnson 1
0613 (DeMarcus Ware)
Ryan F. Johnson
0416 (Agent Bryant)
Shemar Jonas1 0511 (Ornell Harris)
Cadden Jones
0203 (Avery Garnier)
Carole Denise Jones
0310 (Airport Escort)
Guiesseppe Jones 1
0214 (Detective Briggs)
Juspin Jones 1
0405 (Officer Andy)
Kelsey Lea Jones
0315 (Kyra)
Logan Jones
0506 (Cody Benson) Luke Jones1
0420 (Mays Miller)
Samantha Jones 1
0201 (Charlene Bukowski)
Rafael Jordan
0405 (Agent Trent Rowe)
Bjorn Joseph1
0410 (PD Officer Stone)
Julian Joseph 1
0605 (Julius)
Aaron Joshua
0501 (Rico) William Jousset 1
0601 (Dave)
Jonathan Judge-Russo
0103 (Mike Kelerman)
Paul Juhn
0505 (Lyle May)
Frank De Julio 1
0620 (Drew Mason)
17
——————————————————————————————————————

Hakeem Kae-Kazim 1
<mark>0509</mark> (Bankole Udoji)
Andrew Kai 1
0313 (Craig Osterholm)

Shirleyann Kaladjian
0315 (Judith Brown) Joseph Kamal1
0318 (Sharif Dawari)
Eva Kaminsky1
0410 (Penny Fleming) Dylan Kammerer 1
0408 (Dan)
Aria Kane
0206 (Gracie Cartwright)
Katherine Renee Kane 1 0416 (Special Agent Tiffany Wallace)
Kevin Kane 1
0210 (Brendan De Rossi)
Lucas Kane1
0309 (Man / Rob Murphy) Stan Kang 1
0314 (Allen Larson)
Mariana Kaniho1
0504 (Maya Holt)
Kyle Kankonde
0612 (Lakeisha) Lawrence Kao 1
0620 (Josh Dao)
Caroline Kaplan1
0321 (Cassandra Mason)
Aaron David Kapner 1 0105 (AUSA Lawyer)
Jay Karnes 1
0306 (Cecil Walsh)
Christina Kartchner1
0503 (Kat Vaughn)
Arya Kashyap 1 0408 (Paramedic)
Nina Kassa
0315 (Vaughn)
Sean Kaufman
0211 (Teenager); 0503 (Eric Fontaine) Jasper Keen 1
0406 (Jake Cooley)
Idris Keith 1
0420 (Odell Williams) Kristie Keleshian 1
0622 (Local Reporter #2)
Brendan Kelleher
0507 (Ismail Balov)
Jackson Kelly
0602 (Zach Stolowitz) Porter Kelly1
0307 (Detective Lee)
Amanda Layne Kennedy1
0404 (Angry Treasure Hunter #1)
Cajai Kennedy1 0615 (Miranda)
Rachel Kenney
0318 (Sandra Haas)
Karl Kenzler
0105 (Henry Macula) McKenna Kerrigan 1
0408 (Sally Sloane)
Charlie Kevin
0211 (Officer Helms)
0211 (Officer Helms) Michael Keyloun 1
0211 (Officer Helms) Michael Keyloun 1 0419 (Austin Tuck)
0211 (Officer Helms) Michael Keyloun 1 0419 (Austin Tuck) Anna Khaja 1 0109 (Yara Mahmoud)
0211 (Officer Helms) Michael Keyloun 1 0419 (Austin Tuck) Anna Khaja 1 0109 (Yara Mahmoud) Zeby Khan 1
0211 (Officer Helms) Michael Keyloun 1 0419 (Austin Tuck) Anna Khaja 1 0109 (Yara Mahmoud) Zeby Khan 1 0403 (Amir Efrain)
0211 (Officer Helms) Michael Keyloun 1 0419 (Austin Tuck) Anna Khaja 1 0109 (Yara Mahmoud) Zeby Khan 1

Noah Kieserman
0310 (Valet Colin) Shiro Kihagi
0413 (Naima Seedo)
Casey Killoran
0507 (Angela) Kevin Kilner 1
0509 (Dax Tilmon)
Jeff Kim
0322 (Dave Kim)
Adam James King1 0415 (Shane)
Kayla King1
0201 (Jilly)
Ken King1 0401 (Brad Cameron)
Valerie Kingston
0308 (Landlady)
Jonathan Kirkland
0111 (Officer Hearn)
Kelly Kirklyn
0102 (Carol Russo) Heather Kirschner 1
0622 (Teen Girl)
Kelly Klein
0101 (Nurse Ilene)
Patrick Klein2
0301 (Swat Team); 0509 (Swat)
Luke Kleintank
Lenne Klingaman
0208 (Caroline Vaughter)
Dalya Knapp 1
0405 (Ollie Wallace)
Jordan Knapp
0414 (Delilah Kennedy)
0414 (Delilah Kennedy) Ezra Knight1 0609 (Caleb Collins)
0414 (Delilah Kennedy) Ezra Knight1 0609 (Caleb Collins) Andrew Kober1
0414 (Delilah Kennedy) Ezra Knight1 0609 (Caleb Collins) Andrew Kober1 0408 (Billy)
0414 (Delilah Kennedy) Ezra Knight
0414 (Delilah Kennedy) Ezra Knight1 0609 (Caleb Collins) Andrew Kober1 0408 (Billy)
0414 (Delilah Kennedy) Ezra Knight

Saiyam Kumar 1	
0112 (Clerk)	
Shiva Kumar 1	
0505 (Ali Malek)	

____ L

Duke Lafoon1 0208 (John Cain)
Sky Lakota-Lynch1
0205 (Tommy Bigtree) Eleanor Lambert 1
Lleanor Lambert 1 0320 (Gina)
Laura Lamberti
0211 (Realtor) Fernando L. Lamberty2
0320 (Officer Hevia); 0415 (Officer Hevia)
Kyle Lamont 1 0602 (Jason Anders)
Joanne Lamstein
0314 (Alicia Dutton); 0511 (Officer Lee)
Grant Lancaster1 0504 (Jeff Howe)
Lia Lando1
0303 (News Reporter)
Jen Landon
Allen); 0210 (Sarah Allen); 0213 (Sarah Allen);
0214 (Sarah Allen); 0215 (Sarah Allen); 0301
(Sarah Allen); <mark>0302</mark> (Sarah Allen); <mark>0304</mark> (Sarah
Allen); 0305 (Sarah Allen); 0309 (Sarah Allen);
0310 (Sarah Allen); 0313 (Sarah Allen); 0314 (Sarah Allen); 0315 (Sarah Allen)
Jennifer Landon
0211 (Sarah Allen)
Adam Langdon
0613 (Brad Biederman)
Brent Langdon 1 0211 (Mayor Castro)
Mackenzie Lansing
0615 (Mia Travis)
Minda Larsen1 0202 (Maureen Lewis)
Michael Laurence
0501 (Noah Caploe)
Annemarie Lawless 1
0301 (Andrea Weller) Fenton Lawless1
0318 (Anthony Esposito)
Preston Christopher Lawrence
0402 (Marion Meeks)
Tasha Lawrence
Marty Lawson
0109 (Mike Rees)
Catherine LeFrere
0619 (Marnie McCallahan) Valisia LeKae
0314 (Jade Johnson)
Drew Leary 1
0512 (Nathan Nichols)
Aaron Leddick1 0611 (Neil)
Josue Ledesma1
0322 (Officer West)
Daniel Oliver Lee
0412 (Kai) Greg Lee
0212 (Reporter #2); 0322 (Male Reporter)
Jo-anne Lee 1
0412 (ADA Dale Severino)

Karen Tsen Lee
0419 (Sophia Mulroney) Nathaniel Lee Jr1
<mark>0616</mark> (John)
Schecter Lee
Trayon Lee1
0420 (Inmate Egues)
Whit K. Lee
Eric Leeb
0603 (Guard Kovacs)
Geraldine Leer1 0305 (Sally Wiggins)
Mark Lehneman1 0108 (FBI ERT Photographer)
Molly Leland
0407 (Doris Moore)
Morgan Lennon
David Leo1 0513 (Deputy Marshal Baker)
Andre De Leon
0113 (ERT Leader)
Jenny Leona1 0103 (Marie Hansen)
Gates Leonard1
0404 (Sadie Sykes)
John Leone 1 0610 (Sherman Felt)
Michael Lepore
0612 (Alexander)
Leron1 0502 (Jeyla Berk)
Rachel Leslie
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal)
Rachel Leslie
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery)
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis 0421 (Antonio)
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0602 (Isaac)
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0602 [Isaac) Christina Liang 0209 (Joanna Reed)
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0602 (Isaac) Christina Liang Christina Liang 0209 (Joanna Reed) West Liang 0310 (Binh Dao)
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0421 (Saac) Christina Liang 0420 (Joanna Reed) West Liang Mess Lian 0310 (Binh Dao) Kim Rios Lin
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0602 [Isaac) Christina Liang 0310 (Binh Dao) Kim Rios Lin Mios Lin 0109 (Official)
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0209 (Joanna Reed) West Liang 0310 (Binh Dao) Kim Rios Lin 0304 (Grace)
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0602 [Isaac) Christina Liang Mest Liang 0310 (Binh Dao) Kim Rios Lin Sakura Lin
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0209 (Joanna Reed) West Liang 0310 (Binh Dao) Kim Rios Lin 0304 (Grace) Stephen Lin 0304 (Grace)
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0420 (Joanna Reed) West Liang 1 0310 (Binh Dao) Kim Rios Lin 0304 (Grace) Stephen Lin 0110 (Chinese Official #2) Al Linea 0616 (Buddy)
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0420 (Joanna Reed) West Liang 0310 (Binh Dao) Kim Rios Lin 0304 (Grace) Stephen Lin 0304 (Grace) Stephen Lin 0410 (Chinese Official #2) Al Linea 0616 (Buddy) Tom Lipinski 0612 (Patrick Henderson)
Rachel Leslie 1 0402 (LaToya Westphal) Bob Leszczak 8 0107 (Gas Station Attendant); 0204 (Member of Bomb Squad / Political Activist); 0309 (Cop); 0312 (Cop and Hazmat Man); 0315 (Policeman); 0319 (NYPD Officer); 0401 (IRS Agent); 0411 (Hazmat Man) Brian Letscher 0618 (Jay Bradford) Apollo Levine 0608 (Manny Birdsong) Eric Leviton 0213 (Happy Jack) Carla Susan Lewis 0321 (Margery) Shiloh Lewis 0421 (Antonio) Colin Li 0209 (Joanna Reed) West Liang 1 0304 (Grace) Stephen Lin 0304 (Grace) Stephen Lin 0110 (Chinese Official #2) Al Linea 0110 ipinski

Gary Littman
0310 (Bill Mirica)
John Bedford Lloyd 1 0608 (Sheriff Blake)
Molly Lloyd
0110 (Jenny Hayden)
Anastasia Locke
0612 (Nurse Kathy Hunter)
Nokomis Leaman Logsdon1
0205 (Dina)
Aisha Lomax1
0601 (Officer Dickens)
Luis Carlos de la Lombana 1
0211 (Phil Gomez)
Kate Lombardi1
0211 (Jane Armstrong)
Cayleb Long 1
0419 (Josh Baxter)
John Long1
0114 (Ronald Mattingly)
Trevor Long
0101 (Gil Rickman)
Erika Longo
Juan Lopez
0421 (Carlos Morales #3)
Reagan Lopez
0213 (Mom)
Teéa Loreál
0405 (Officer Silver)
Tim Lounibos1
0407 (Thom)
Susanna Piquk Lowndes 1
0504 (Shenoa Fermy)
Elizabeth Loyacano 1
0108 (Jenny Hargrove)
Angel Lozada 1
0503 (Nate)
Paco Lozano
0509 (Jim Bliss)
Stephen Mark Lukas1 0306 (Daniel Carter)
Stuart Luth1
0402 (Bill Anson)
Rodrigo Luzzi1
0211 (Bartender)
Scott Ly
0407 (Adam Moore)
Kevin Oliver Lynch1
0310 (Supervisor)
Megan Lynch1
0409 (Tammy)
Shaun Lynch1
0511 (Officer Bruno)
Wendy Lyon 1
0410 (Tanya Waters)
Ian Lyons
0206 (Detective Shaffer)

Μ

Ellen Mah1 0506 (Sera Lee)
William Mah1 0407 (Prem)
Gary Lee Mahmoud
Erin Germaine Mahoney1 0609 (Det. Carol Mackey)
Steven Maier
Nazario Maisonet
Michael Maize
Laylah Maldonado 1 0412 (Carly)
Joshua Malina 1 0110 (Paul Hayden)
Rena Maliszewski 1 0504 (Patsy)
Eden Malyn1 0306 (Nora Bryant)
Dan Mandel 1 0214 (Driver)
David Manis1
0606 (Professor Ben Lifkowitz) Christopher Mann
0619 (Lewis) Jordan Mann1
0322 (Agent Cuqui Purcell) Leopold Manswell
0102 (Damon Johnson) Alexander Manuel
0113 (Danny) Michelle Mao
0505 (Evelyn May) William Mapother
0207 (Travis Russell) Izabel Mar 1
0313 (Aubrey) Josh Marcantel
0614 (Agent Rick Deschain) Morgan Marcell
0618 (Amber Bailey) Ren Margate
0210 (Tito) Terica Marie
0611 (Dyvonne Moten) Jeff Mark
0203 (Len Garnier) Justin Mark
0209 (Dylan Wright / Ira Kopec) Ronnie Marmo 1 0602 (Robert Tomassi)
Lynn Marocola
Marie Marshall
P.J. Marshall
Acei Martin
Barrett Martin
J.D. Martin
Marks); 0507 (Corey Marks); 0505 (Corey Marks); 0505 (Corey Marks); 0507 (Arks) Jason Martin
0205 (Hank) Rudolf Martin
0322 (Trofim Sarkov)

Lou Martini Jr
0210 (Sgt. Delano) Lauren Marut1
<mark>0615</mark> (Greta)
Chris Mason
0401 (Walker Hawley) Eli Massillon1
0420 (C.O. Kane)
Mike Massimino
0320 (Louie Moss) Joe Massingill1
0404 (Buck Thorne)
Justin Masters
0312 (Dealer) Katt Masterson1
0109 (Female Guard)
Fred Mata 1
0606 (Geraldo Naguit) Neal Matarazzo2
0210 (Donaldo Martin); 0618 (Michael Da Fino)
Lorenzo D. Mathis1
0605 (Brandon) Adrian Matilla1
0511 (Officer Mint)
Erica Matos1
0415 (Maria) Vincent Mattis1
0507 (Bora Allard)
Wayne Maugans1
0419 (Dr. Gregory Scanlon)
Nick Mauldin
Melissa Maxwell
0313 (Beth Carey)
Daniel Thomas May1 0110 (Father Allan)
Neal Mayer 1
0204 (Grayson Warren)
Lauren C. Mayhew1 0210 (Lynne)
Greg Mays 1
<mark>0415</mark> (Val)
Jamad Mays1 0506 (Manny Hayesman)
Carol Mazhuvancheril
0304 (Asher)
James Anthony McBride1
0008 (Adam Vatas)
0208 (Adam Yates) Christine McBurney 1
Christine McBurney
Christine McBurney
Christine McBurney
Christine McBurney
Christine McBurney 1 0314 (Female Neighbor) 1 Jennifer McCabe 1 0201 (Alice Jackson) 1 Mary McCann 1 0616 (Rowan Knight) 1 Alison McCartan 1
Christine McBurney 1 0314 (Female Neighbor) 1 Jennifer McCabe 1 0201 (Alice Jackson) 1 Mary McCann 1 0616 (Rowan Knight) 1 Alison McCartan 1 0214 (Lindsey Verlage) 1
Christine McBurney 1 0314 (Female Neighbor) 1 Jennifer McCabe 1 0201 (Alice Jackson) 1 Mary McCann 1 0616 (Rowan Knight) 1 Alison McCartan 1 0214 (Lindsey Verlage) 1 Brian McCarthy 1 0204 (Matthew Smit) 1
Christine McBurney 1 0314 (Female Neighbor) Jennifer McCabe Jennifer McCabe 1 0201 (Alice Jackson) 1 Mary McCann 1 0616 (Rowan Knight) 1 Alison McCartan 1 0214 (Lindsey Verlage) 1 Brian McCarthy 1 0204 (Matthew Smit) 1
Christine McBurney 1 0314 (Female Neighbor) Jennifer McCabe Jennifer McCabe 1 0201 (Alice Jackson) 1 Mary McCann 1 0616 (Rowan Knight) 1 Alison McCartan 1 0214 (Lindsey Verlage) 1 Brian McCarthy 1 0204 (Matthew Smit) 1 Ryan Jordan McCarthy 1 0402 (Leon Cole) 1
Christine McBurney 1 0314 (Female Neighbor) Jennifer McCabe Jennifer McCabe 1 0201 (Alice Jackson) 1 Mary McCann 1 0616 (Rowan Knight) 1 Alison McCartan 1 0214 (Lindsey Verlage) 1 Brian McCarthy 1 0204 (Matthew Smit) 1
Christine McBurney10314 (Female Neighbor)Jennifer McCabe10201 (Alice Jackson)Mary McCann10616 (Rowan Knight)Alison McCartan10214 (Lindsey Verlage)Brian McCarthy10204 (Matthew Smit)Ryan Jordan McCarthy10402 (Leon Cole)Amelia McClain10611 (Lena Logan)Quinn McColgan1
Christine McBurney10314 (Female Neighbor)Jennifer McCabe10201 (Alice Jackson)Mary McCann10616 (Rowan Knight)Alison McCartan10214 (Lindsey Verlage)Brian McCarthy10204 (Matthew Smit)Ryan Jordan McCarthy10402 (Leon Cole)Amelia McClain10611 (Lena Logan)Quinn McColgan10101 (Cassie Varick)
Christine McBurney 1 0314 (Female Neighbor) Jennifer McCabe 1 0201 (Alice Jackson) Mary McCann 1 0616 (Rowan Knight) Alison McCartan 1 0214 (Lindsey Verlage) Brian McCarthy 1 0204 (Matthew Smit) Ryan Jordan McCarthy 1 0402 (Leon Cole) Amelia McClain 1 0611 (Lena Logan) 1 Quinn McCollgan 1 0101 (Cassie Varick) 1 Mike McColl 1 0511 (Sean Brennan) 1
Christine McBurney 1 0314 (Female Neighbor) Jennifer McCabe Jennifer McCabe 1 0201 (Alice Jackson) 1 Mary McCann 1 0616 (Rowan Knight) 1 Alison McCartan 1 0214 (Lindsey Verlage) 1 Brian McCarthy 1 0204 (Matthew Smit) 1 Ryan Jordan McCarthy 1 0402 (Leon Cole) 1 Amelia McClain 1 0611 (Lena Logan) 1 Quinn McColgan 1 0101 (Cassie Varick) 1 Mike McColl 1 0511 (Sean Brennan) 1
Christine McBurney 1 0314 (Female Neighbor) Jennifer McCabe 1 0201 (Alice Jackson) Mary McCann 1 0616 (Rowan Knight) Alison McCartan 1 0214 (Lindsey Verlage) Brian McCarthy 1 0204 (Matthew Smit) Ryan Jordan McCarthy 1 0402 (Leon Cole) Amelia McClain 1 0611 (Lena Logan) 1 Quinn McCollgan 1 0101 (Cassie Varick) 1 Mike McColl 1 0511 (Sean Brennan) 1

Jon McCormick 1
0616 (Silas Durst) Allen McCullough 1
0311 (Colton Turner)
Colette McDermott
Sean McDermott
0202 (Joe Earley)
Chris McFarland 1 0511 (Danny)
Eddie McGee 1
0105 (Injured Vet) Liam James McGettigan1
0315 (Erik Perwin)
Phil McGlaston1
0603 (Security Chief Flemming) Nicholas Michael McGovern 1
0510 (Curt Rowan)
Mike McGowan
0308 (Clyde Fogerty) Kelvin McGrue 1
0102 (S.A. Carr)
Laakan McHardy1 0201 (Miranda)
Bret McKee
0611 (Ned Bedford)
Liam McKenna 1 0408 (Sam Grav)
David McKittrick
<mark>0510</mark> (Lewiston Haggart) Lisha McKoy1
0106 (Veronica Milner)
Judy McLane1
0619 (Principal Joanna) John Charles McLaughlin 1
0113 (Jason)
Shawn Allen McLaughlin 1 0611 (Tom Logan)
Christopher McLinden
0102 (Karl Buchman)
Brian McManamon1 0511 (Sam Maddox)
Tracy McMullan1
0215 (Susan Kleinman) Miles McNicoll1
0608 (Dash)
Emma McNulty
0402 (Diane); 0617 (Millie) Matt McTighe1
0213 (Greg Hammond)
Robert J McWilliams1 0606 (Al)
Brenda Meaney1
0404 (Lydia Washburn)
Tatanka Means1 0107 (Cody Sampson)
Mary Jo Mecca 1
0611 (Phyllis Becker) Matt Medrano 1
0611 (Detective Enzo Canella)
MacKenzie Meehan 1
0416 (Allison Green) Sean Meehan
0420 (Robert Decleva)
Beshoy Mehany 1 0403 (Diego)
Elizabeth Mejia1
0207 (Young Woman)
Islam Meligi 1 0402 (Store Manager)

Carmen Mendoza 1
0420 (Female Reporter)
Mike Menendez1 0213 (Bomb Squad Leader)
Peter Mensah1
0413 (Liban Abdirashid)
Angelo Mercado Jr1
0508 (Tony)
Fernando Mercado1
0613 (Sam 'Scrat' Valenti)
Jackson Mercado 1
0201 (Deputy Torres)
Matt Mercurio
(George Kouka), 0521 (George Kouka), 0522 (George Kouka)
Aramis Merlin
0416 (Anton Averanka)
Jim Meskimen1
0405 (Doug Sandwood)
Gregg Mess
0413 (Abdihakeem Rage)
Audrey Heffernan Meyer
0613 (Dean Lillian Carpenter) Bond Mgebrishvili1
0507 (Aslan Sabzi)
Mimi Michaels
0205 (Whitney Anderson)
Kate Middleton 1
0202 (Virginia Barr)
Lila Midkiff 1
0506 (Angela)
Joshua Mikel1
0418 (Will Dewey)
Derek Mikula1 0307 (Mike Short)
Andrew Elvis Miller
0106 (Marcus Wilson)
Collin Antrim Miller 1
0315 (J.C.)
Eric T. Miller1
0303 (Keith Saunders)
Jett Miller
0407 (Bobby) Keeley Miller1
0316 (Marianne Conway)
Kerri Lynn Miller
Kerri Lynn Miller1 0114 (Leslie)
Kerri Lynn Miller
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller1 0310 (Jared Johns)
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller1 0310 (Jared Johns) Mike Mills1
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller1 0310 (Jared Johns) Mike Mills1 0109 (Vince Lang)
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller. 1 0310 (Jared Johns) Mike Mills 1 0109 (Vince Lang) Afsheen Misaghi 1 0307 (Boss) Susan Misner 9
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller. 1 0310 (Jared Johns) Mike Mills 1 0109 (Vince Lang) Afsheen Misaghi 1 0307 (Boss) Susan Misner 9 0510 (Abby Deaver); 0513 (Abby Deaver); 0601 (Abby
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller. 1 0310 (Jared Johns) Mike Mills 1 0109 (Vince Lang) Afsheen Misaghi 1 0307 (Boss) Susan Misner 9
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller. 1 0310 (Jared Johns) Mike Mills 1 0109 (Vince Lang) Afsheen Misaghi 1 0307 (Boss) Susan Misner 9 0510 (Abby Deaver); 0513 (Abby Deaver); 0601 (Abby Deaver); 0601 (Abby Deaver); 0612 (Abby Deaver); 0616 (Abby Deaver); 0619 (Abby Deaver); 0612 (Abby Deaver); 0616 (Abby Deaver); 0619 (Abby Deaver); 0622 (Abby Deaver) 1
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller. 1 0310 (Jared Johns) Mike Mills 1 0109 (Vince Lang) Afsheen Misaghi. 1 0307 (Boss) Susan Misner 9 0510 (Abby Deaver); 0513 (Abby Deaver); 0601 (Abby Deaver); 0607 (Abby Deaver); 0608 (Abby Deaver); 0612 (Abby Deaver); 0616 (Abby Deaver); 0619 (Abby Deaver); 0622 (Abby Deaver) DeShawn Harold Mitchell 1 0215 (PD Officer) Larry Mitchell 1 0401 (Peter Cox) Pamela Mitchell 1 0419 (Michelle) Andrew Moffatt 1 0501 (Jud) 1
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller. 1 0310 (Jared Johns) Mike Mills 1 0109 (Vince Lang) Afsheen Misaghi. 1 0307 (Boss) Susan Misner 9 0510 (Abby Deaver); 0513 (Abby Deaver); 0601 (Abby Deaver); 0607 (Abby Deaver); 0608 (Abby Deaver); 0612 (Abby Deaver); 0616 (Abby Deaver); 0619 (Abby Deaver); 0616 (Abby Deaver); 0619 (Abby Deaver); 0622 (Abby Deaver) DeShawn Harold Mitchell 1 0215 (PD Officer) 1 Larry Mitchell 1 0401 (Peter Cox) 1 Pamela Mitchell 1 0419 (Michelle) 1 Andrew Moffatt 1 0501 (Jud) 1 Donald Mohan 1 0106 (Hotel Guest) 1
0114 (Leslie) Warner Miller. 1 0310 (Jared Johns) Mike Mills 1 0109 (Vince Lang) Afsheen Misaghi. 1 0307 (Boss) Susan Misner 9 0510 (Abby Deaver); 0513 (Abby Deaver); 0601 (Abby Deaver); 0607 (Abby Deaver); 0608 (Abby Deaver); 0612 (Abby Deaver); 0616 (Abby Deaver); 0619 (Abby Deaver); 0622 (Abby Deaver) DeShawn Harold Mitchell 1 0215 (PD Officer) Larry Mitchell 1 0401 (Peter Cox) Pamela Mitchell 1 0419 (Michelle) Andrew Moffatt 1 0501 (Jud) 1

Wendy Moniz
0320 (Judge April Brooks); 0322 (Judge April Brooks); 0404 (April Brooks); 0407 (April Brooks); 0612
(Judge April Brooks)
Frankie Montero 1
0205 (Stephen) Morgan Montgomery 1
0108 (Detainee) Olan Montgomery1
0107 (Landlord)
Liana Montoro1 0109 (Agent Zayas)
Drew Moore 1
<mark>0411</mark> (Dwayne Swayer) Joshua Moore 1
0109 (Jack Kendall)
Mary Kate Moore1 0618 (Vanessa Van Dyke)
Nyleek Moore1 0608 (Mac)
Jeffry Mora 1
0315 (Crew Guy) Ed Moran 1
0618 (Paul Anderson)
Jordan Morgan1 0408 (Eli Dorflinger)
Michael Wilson Morgan
0506 (Jake) Tim Moriarty 1
0308 (Steven Bishop)
Ashley Austin Morris
0608 (Sloan Shaeffer) Brandon Morris1
0403 (Det. Javier Alcazar)
Aaron Morton 1 0414 (Captain Wyatt)
David Morton2 0417 (Graham); 0418 (Graham)
Elizabeth Morton1
0303 (Jennifer Hayes) Sydney Morton1
0317 (Barb Clymer)
Upenda Morton1 0111 (Officer Amy Campbell)
Erin Mosher
0403 (Auctioneer)
Sharaé Moultrie 1 0315 (Kyra's Friend)
Francisca Muñoz1 0202 (Med Tech)
Maureen Mueller
0321 (Sylvia)
Cynthia Murell 1 0401 (Luanne Cameron)
Dave Murgittroyd 1 0619 (Bartender)
Samuel Muriithi1
0321 (Paul) Shannon Murphy1
0606 (Miss Canada)
Kevin Murray1 0408 (Chuck Sloane)
Marian Murray 1 0501 (Sargent Budner)
Joshua Musgrave 1
0418 (Deputy Hank Osgood) Lindsay Mushett1
0108 (Emma Jennings)
Caeden Musser
0615 (Instagram-er #1)

Hannah Myers 1
<mark>0510</mark> (Kayla)
Marcia Myers1
0209 (Kelly Sullivan)
Brayden Myrick 1
0114 (Steve Wilson)

Ν

Nancy Nagrant 1
0102 (Helen Wilkie)
Luke Naphat1
0304 (Sam Zhao)
Cara Napoli1
0212 (Gillian Barwell)
Lane Napper1
0407 (Det. Camps)
David R. Nash1
0306 (Eli Prandt)
Michael Nathanson 1
0411 (Graham Solinder)
Tony Naumovski
0322 (Yuri)
Nathaly Navarro1
0613 (Chelsea)
Eduardo Navas1
0621 (Miguel Morales)
Robert Neary 1 0111 (Frank Kubiak)
Phil Nee
0512 (Adam Wu)
Alexander Neher
0409 (Noah Tramble)
Aaron Joseph Nelson
0319 (Justin Hill)
Elle Nelson 1
0321 (Salesgirl)
Alan Barnes Netherton 1
0302 (Scott)
Jim Newman 1
Jim Newman 1 0406 (Alan Mitchell)
0406 (Alan Mitchell)
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton
0406 (Alan Mitchell)Raigan Newton50104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0511 (Anais Barnes-Gaines)Magnus Newville10615 (Beau)1Wally Ng10407 (Ram)1Jimmy Nicholas10410 (Wolfgang Blair)1Melanie Nicholls-King20507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 1 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks)
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 1 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 1 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 2 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 2 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0104 (Tyrone "Ty' Jackson) 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 1 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0104 (Tyrone "Ty' Jackson) 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 2 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 0311 (Denise Turner) J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0 William Nicol 1 0 1 0614 (Keith) 1 0 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 2 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0104 (Tyrone 'Ty' Jackson) 1 0614 (Keith) 1 Tim Nicolai 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 2 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0104 (Tyrone 'Ty' Jackson) 1 0614 (Keith) 1 Tim Nicolai 1 0310 (Aaron Tooms) 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 2 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 0311 (Denise Turner) J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0104 (Tyrone 'Ty' Jackson) William Nicol 1 0614 (Keith) 1 Tim Nicolai 1 0310 (Aaron Tooms) 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 2 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 0311 (Denise Turner) J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0104 (Tyrone 'Ty' Jackson) William Nicol 1 0614 (Keith) 1 Tim Nicolai 1 0310 (Aaron Tooms) 1 Nadine Nicole 1 0414 (Em McAdoo) 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 1 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0614 (Keith) 1 Tim Nicolai 1 0310 (Aaron Tooms) 1 0414 (Em McAdoo) 1 Kristine Nielsen 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 2 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 0311 (Denise Turner) J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0104 (Tyrone 'Ty' Jackson) William Nicol 1 0614 (Keith) 1 Tim Nicolai 1 0310 (Aaron Tooms) 1 Nadine Nicole 1 0414 (Em McAdoo) 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 1 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0614 (Keith) 1 Tim Nicolai 1 0310 (Aaron Tooms) 1 0414 (Em McAdoo) 1 Kristine Nielsen 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 1 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0614 (Keith) 1 Tim Nicolai 1 0310 (Aaron Tooms) 1 Nadine Nicole 1 0414 (Em McAdoo) 1 Kristine Nielsen 1 0209 (Esther Kopec) 1 Thom Niemann 1 0502 (Matthew O'Hearn) 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 1 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0614 (Keith) 1 Tim Nicolai 1 0310 (Aaron Tooms) 1 0414 (Em McAdoo) 1 Kristine Nielsen 1 0209 (Esther Kopec) 1
0406 (Alan Mitchell) Raigan Newton 5 0104 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0204 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0306 (Anais Barnes-Gaines); 0410 (Anais Barnes-Gaines) Magnus Newville 1 0615 (Beau) 1 Wally Ng 1 0407 (Ram) 1 Jimmy Nicholas 1 0410 (Wolfgang Blair) 1 Melanie Nicholls-King 2 0507 (Major Frannie Banks); 0512 (Major Frannie Banks) 1 Andrus Nichols 1 0311 (Denise Turner) 1 J. Alphonse Nicholson 1 0614 (Keith) 1 Tim Nicolai 1 0310 (Aaron Tooms) 1 Nadine Nicole 1 0414 (Em McAdoo) 1 Kristine Nielsen 1 0209 (Esther Kopec) 1 Thom Niemann 1 0502 (Matthew O'Hearn) 1

Matthew Nikitow 1
0603 (Norbert Betts)
Ebonee Noel 1
0109 (Special Agent Kristen Chazal)
Tommy Nohilly
0314 (Det. Casey)
Michael De Nola1
<mark>0201</mark> (Duke)
Dean Nolen 1
0510 (Leo Gimball)
Christiane Noll 1
0509 (Emily Foreman)
Jimmy Noonan 1
0417 (Joey)
Brian Ray Norris1
0501 (Travis Chambers)
Marianne Noscheze 1
0204 (Liz Washburne)
Michael Nouri 1
0512 (Mr. DeNello)
Kresh Novakovic 1
0615 (Doorman Joe)
Ramon Nuñez 1
0616 (Gage)

Ο

Alana O'Brien 1
0508 (Kelli Parkman)
Brian O'Brien1
0410 (Dominic Howard)
J.T. O'Connor 1
0204 (Dean Charles Ferrin)
James Andrew O'Connor 1
0619 (Jacob Miller)
Matthew F. O'Connor 1
0510 (Max)
Peter O'Connor 1
0201 (Harris Folger)
Keir O'Donnell1
0513 (William Barlowe)
Shaun O'Hagan 1
0502 (Michael O'Hearn)
Jim O'Hare 1
0513 (Dan Doren)
John Patrick O'Keefe1
0616 (Tony)
Tom O'Keefe
0302 (Jim Martin)
Meghan O'Leary-Clark1
0617 (Officer Kinsey)
Brian O'Neill1
0108 (Donald Jennings)
Jesse O'Neill
0610 (SWAT Leader Ryan)
Kittson O'Neill1
0208 (Michelle Cain)
Terry O'Quinn9
0201 (Byron LaCroix); 0203 (Byron LaCroix); 0205
(Byron LaCroix); 0213 (Byron LaCroix); 0214
(Byron LaCroix); 0308 (Byron LaCroix); 0309
(Byron LaCroix); 0314 (Byron LaCroix); 0315
(Byron LaCroix)
Mick O'Rourke
0204 (Stanley); 0617 (Fred Braggs)
Alex O'Shea1
0412 (Chloe LeBlanc)
Daniel O'Shea 1
0511 (Mark)
Duvall O'Steen 1
0412 (Kathy LeBlanc)

Cillian O'Sullivan 1
0105 (Scot Weitzen)
Brandon Oakes1
0205 (Chief Curotte)
Anton Obeid 1
0318 (Raahul Azizi)
Leonidas Ocampo 1
0106 (Billy)
Beethovan Oden1
0206 (Barry Sands)
Deborah Offner1
0510 (Penny Long)
Délé Ogundiran 1
0413 (Agent Khadija Mohamed)
Wonu Ogunfowora 1
0420 (Nurse Carol)
Luka Oida 1
0606 (Evelyn)
Jon Okabayashi1
0404 (Owen Highcross)
Nneka Okafor
0412 (Serena Wade); 0419 (Serena Wade); 0420 (Ser-
ena Wade); 0422 (Serena Wade)
Onyi Okoli1
0207 (Winner #5)
Danny Olabi1
0508 (Jayden Rainey)
Michael Olajide Jr 1
0214 (Diego)
Celeste Oliva
0322 (Heather Suarez)
Genesis Oliver
0510 (Neil)
Maceo Oliver
0410 (Matt Sundeen)
Johnny Olmez1
0409 (Troy)
Erika Olson1
0209 (Petra Lansgraf)
Lorenzo Orozco
0606 (Raoul)
Kevin Orton 1
0106 (Mark Anderson)
Amma Osei
0605 (Cashier Bonnie)
Eduard Osipov
0322 (Viktor)
Sarah Osman1
0510 (Trooper Goldman)
Ann Osmond
0422 (Cassie Fortner)
Ana Osorio1
0112 (Connie)
Jason Ostrowski 1
0202 (Ben Lewis)
Amor Owens
0210 (Susan Cutiongco)

Р

Jared P-Smith1 0302 (SWAT #1)
Wayne Pére1
0607 (Jeff Scholes)
Gabriella Pérez 1
<mark>0505</mark> (Quinn Kipman)
Joshua Packard1
0418 (Sam)
Michael Padula1
0319 (Tripp Anderson)

Angel Pai1 0110 (Zhu Yi)
Oliver Palmer
0608 (Deputy Harvey) Rich Palmros
0315 (Man)
John Palumbo1
0320 (Jesse 'Lamps') Andrew Pang1
0304 (Luo Pei An)
Tom Paolino
0205 (James Wahl); 0603 (Elliot Campbell)
Shanta Parasuraman
0304 (SA Brindi Arya) A.J. Paratore
0603 (Gordon Purebody)
Sara Parcesepe1
0402 (Alicia Cole)
Kal Parekh1
0310 (Boris Paulsen)
Rocco Parente
Tanis Parenteau1
0107 (Sarah Waters)
Jane Park1
0212 (Onlooker)
Michelle Won Park
0213 (Local Reporter)
Christopher Parker
0310 (Casino Patron #4) Ren Parker 1
0604 (Kayla)
Sophia Parola
0315 (Mindy)
Serena Parrish
0412 (Amanda)
Joanna Parson 1 0321 (Gretchen)
Shawn Parsons1
0215 (Ray / Clayton)
Matt Pascua 1
0621 (Alonzo Alvarez)
Susan Pasquantonio1 0317 (Anna)
Tonye Patano
0306 (Susan Barnes); 0316 (Susan Barnes); 0410
(Susan 'Mama B' Barnes); 0415 (Susan 'Mama
B' Barnes); 0511 (Susan 'Mama B' Barnes)
Bhavesh Patel
0322 (Agent Brad May); 0509 (Special Agent Brad May)
Graciela Patiño1
0621 (Old Latina Woman)
Jennifer Patino 1
0616 (Aurora Hernandez)
Erick Patrick
Shane Patrick
0608 (Deputy Logan Dobbs)
Anna Van Patten
0106 (Cara)
Charlie Patterson
0111 (Ian Kubiak) Donald Paul1
0420 (Jordan Williams)
Justin Paul1
0505 (Luca Marino)
Robyn Payne 1
0101 (Lt. Ruddick) Eleanor Pearson1
Eleanor Pearson1 0405 (Elyse Wallace)
U4UD IEIVSE Wallacel

Emma Victoria Pearson1
0409 (Chloe Franklin) Amelia Pedlow1
0611 (Mei Reeves)
Mario Peguero 1 0316 (Victor Ruiz)
Robert Pendilla
0203 (Dave)
Florin Penisoara1
0301 (Gunman 1)
Missy Peregrym
Javi Perez
0506 (Bes)
Manny Perez1
0110 (Ken Brown)
Omar Perez
0114 (First Guard)
Tamil Periasamy 1 0501 (Ned Gaither)
Gregory Perri
0305 (William Duncan)
Lucas Perrotta1
0401 (Mason Cameron)
Jen Perry 1
0407 (Carol)
Becca Petersen
0419 (Lauren Baxter) Taylor Petracek1
0201 (Billy Ray Jackson)
Jamie Petrone
0410 (AUSA Megan Vickers)
Eric Phelps 1
0315 (J.C.'s Friend)
Jay Phoenix
0610 (Hector) Christopher Piccione1
0618 (Quint)
Jennifer Piech
0202 (Cynthia Earley)
Steven St. Pierre 1
0212 (Nasir Mills)
Denise Pillott
Victor Plajas 1
0401 (Trooper)
Doug Plaut 1
0611 (Lothar)
Lizzy Plimpton1
0306 (Shelly Lewis)
Sawyer Ploski 1 0202 (Hudson Lewis)
Jennifer Plotzke
0412 (Gretchen Spotteswood)
Mario Polit1
0622 (Sal Ramos)
Samantha Pollino 1
0505 (Claire Sutter)
Larisa Polonsky 1 0215 (Maggie)
Joe Pomarico1
0404 (Leonard Oxridge)
Bristol Pomeroy
0202 (Pilot James)
John Pope1
0207 (Ben)
Erik Potempa1 0302 (Chester)
Adam Huel Potter
0311 (Watkins Farr)

Mitch Poulos 1
0513 (Dept. Isiah Merrill)
Rocco Poveromo1
0317 (Sal)
Casey Predovic 1
0103 (Earl Hansen)
Ruffin Prentiss 1
0610 (Captain Greg Tolish)
Blake Price 1
0112 (Officer Tillman)
Michael L. Price 1
0104 (Row House Man)
Zachary Prince 1
<mark>0601</mark> (Quinn)
Esau Pritchett 1
0511 (Inspector Gary Anderson)
Michelle Pruiett 1
0509 (Lisa Khouri)
Mike Pu1
0505 (Patrolman Tate)
Rupal Pujara 1
0607 (Agent Cole)
Alex Purcell
0315 (NYPD Officer); 0421 (Officer Brock)
Eva Jette Putrello 1
0306 (Karlie Walsh)
J.J. Pyle 1
0211 (Cheryl Rhodes)

Q

Averlin Quinn 1
0312 (Katie Langtry)
Megan Quinn1
0108 (Madison Hargrove)
Nadia Quinn1
0620 (Mary)
Geena Quintos
0611 (Carrie)

R

_

Evgeniya Radilova1
0315 (Kellie)
Kyli Rae1
0308 (Samantha Buell)
Odelldrick Rainey 1
0604 (Pedestrian)
Kelsey Rainwater1
0609 (Gretchen Smith)
Nadia Ramdass1
0410 (PD Officer Cox)
Ben Rameaka 1
0107 (PI Barry Vans)
Efren Ramirez 1
0403 (Oscar Zamora)
Kim Ramirez1
0511 (Dr. Boyer)
Liz Ramos 1
0607 (Merritt Pasternak)
Randy Ramos Jr1
0319 (Ramon Acosta)
Randolph Curtis Rand1
0307 (Nash Toledo)
Elyana Randolph1
0314 (Capri)
Ellen Ratner 1
0505 (Dory Smith)

Michael Raymond-James
McPherson) Allie Re1
0510 (Local Reporter)
Panama Redd
Ashley Reddy
Caity Redfern
0606 (Amy) Angela Reed 1 0207 (Martha Russell)
Margaret Reed1 0302 (Ellen Marks)
James P. Rees
0113 (Fred Upton) Rivera Reese1
0401 (Brenda) Jennifer Regan1
0314 (Kate Adams) Nick Rehberger1
0407 (Paul)
Greg Alverez Reid 1 0513 (Deputy Marshal Helms)
Georgina Reilly1 0214 (Sheri James)
Olivia Reis
0619 (Leah Miller) Deborah Rennard 1 0315 (Jodee Perwin)
Ceazar Reyes 1
0104 (Latin Gang Member) Kevin Matthew Reyes1
0502 (Officer Taylor) Raul A. Reyes1
0606 (President Torres) Suni Reyes
0112 (Sonia Matos)
Anthony Reynolds1 0408 (Howard Roarke)
Delissa Reynolds 1 0206 (Warden Renee)
Nick Reynolds 1
0320 (Dave Morgan) Houston Rhines1
0605 (Deputy Frank Dooley) Mark Riccadonna 1
<mark>0619</mark> (Frank)
Sean Ricciardi1 0211 (Jerome Powell)
James David Rich1 0107 (Det. Onofrio)
Sarah Rich
Nate Richman
Stephen Rider 1
0312 (Greg Galson) Frank Ridley
0311 (Matthew Pitts) Peter Rini1 0207 (Proncen Styles)
0307 (Bronson Styles) Michael Rishawn 1
0415 (Jamil Turner) Michael Rispoli1
0111 (Ray Higgins)
Yessenia Rivas1 0404 (Maddie)

.6 n);	Jeter Rivera1 0303 (Patient)
her-	Maria Rivera1
an	0421 (Alma Iglesias) Renes Rivera
.1	0417 (Diego Almada)
. 1	Victor Rivera1 0111 (Will)
. 1	Tanya Rivero
.1	0312 (Female Reporter)
.1	Sienna Elise Rivers
. 1	Anna Rizzo 1 0406 (Julie Dufresne)
.1	Tony Roach1 0412 (Steven Spottiswood)
. 1	David Roberts
.1	Lance Roberts
. 1	Mickey Roberts1 0317 (Jeremy Hamm)
.1	Antoinette Robertson 1
. 1	0104 (Sandra Coates) Steve M. Robertson 1
. 1	0411 (Jonah Tanner) Tyrone L. Robinson 1
	0201 (Security Guard) 'Jels' Jose Luis Rodriguez1
. 1	0506 (Robb) Bobby Daniel Rodriguez1
. 1	0422 (Joe Kysor) Diany Rodriguez1
. 1	0417 (Amy Storm) Frank Rodriguez
. 1	0312 (Prison Priest AKA Luis)
.1	Kevin Tyler Rodriguez1 0309 (Clay)
. 1	Nancy Rodriguez 1 0410 (Liliana Alzugaray)
.1	Denzel Rodriquez1 0608 (James McCaffrey)
. 1	Shirley Roeca1 0421 (Graciela)
. 1	Trarell Rogers 1 0506 (Bartender)
.1	Brian Rojas1 0503 (Phil Rudd)
. 1	Charlie Romanelli
. 1	Melissa Romero 1 0421 (Regina Marquez)
. 1	Kaley Ronayne 1
. 1	0114 (Jeri Earls) Joel Rooks
. 1	0113 (Tom Wright) Angel Rosario Jr 1
. 1	0420 (Salazar) Kevin Bryant Rose 1
.1	0409 (Detective Colin O'Malley) Leigh-Ann Rose
. 1	0617 (Trisha Tillis) Taylor Rose1
.1	0103 (Abby Givens) Kara Rosella
.1	0313 (Jeanine Osterholm) Bob Roseman1
	0614 (Security Guard Alfred)
.1	Luke Rosen

Rahim Rosen 1
0101 (House guest)
Will Rosen 1 0604 (Noah)
Charlotte Ray Rosenberg 1 0209 (Vanessa)
Lily Roxanne Rosenberg
0608 (Skylar)
Samantha Rosentrater
0213 (Janice Burdette)
Tyler Ross
0111 (Gabriel Clark)
Tony Ray Rossi
0320 (Ken Massucci)
Jennifer Roszell 1
0308 (Grace Roland)
Carlo Rota
0507 (Anatoly Sabzi)
Steve Routman1
0402 (Dr. Jay Safrit)
Allen Theosky Rowe1
0304 (Frank Zhao)
Julian Rozzell Jr2
0412 (Larry Michael Davis); 0421 (Larry Michael
Davis)
Julius Rubio1
0406 (Gonzalo)
Emily Nicole Rudolph 1
<mark>0613</mark> (Tina Lui)
Michael Romeo Ruocco 1
0320 (Lucca Patino Jr.)
Andrew Russel 1
0612 (Mason)
Henny Russell1
0404 (Rose Daly)
Matthew Russell 1
0612 (Det. Tyler Jackson)
Isabella Russo1
0604 (Shandy)
Anne Rutter 1
0215 (Gemma Greeter)
Dequan Ryan1
0508 (Max Langella)
Leandra Ryan 1
0422 (Alice)
Matthew Robert Ryan1
0302 (Guardsman)

Bruce Sabath.....1 0205 (Attorney Dick Bertsch) Nik Sadhnani.....1 0622 (Patesh Karna) Maximo Salas 1 0613 (Pete) Alexander Saliba 1 0415 (Wasim Barati) Faron Salisbury 1 0205 (Trooper Captain) Tracy Sallows 1 0206 (Priscilla) Jason Salmon 1 0602 (Jack Stolowitz) Nhadya Salomon 1 0511 (Officer Hill) Nathan Salstone 1 0622 (Kyle McConnelly) Cathy Salvodon 1 0202 (Nechelle Robinson)

S

Benedict Samuel
0401 (Teddy) Clifton Samuels1
0609 (William Rayson)
Bianca Sanchez 1
0106 (Sydney)
Johnny Sanchez 1 0214 (Dispatcher)
Jenna Rose Sander
0414 (Molly)
Ann Sanders
0614 (Gerri Taylor) Mhari Sandoval 1
0207 (Detective Simons)
Ryan Sands 1
0212 (Charles Young)
Dailyn Santana1 0422 (Alicia)
Sibyl Santiago1
0301 (Station Manager)
Max Santopietro1
0211 (Eli Jacobs) Ash Santos
0112 (Amber)
Stacey Sargeant
0404 (Treasury Agent Clara Quinn)
Michiko Sasaki
0106 (Dr. Amy Ko) Jessica Savage
0213 (Stephanie Hacket)
Jonathan Scarfe 1
0106 (Quentin Garvey)
Kristen Schiano 1 0406 (Detective Foster)
Sabrina Schlegel-Mejia
0417 (Bethany Storm)
Jason Schmidt 1
0209 (Jake Ferris)
Phil Schneider1 0211 (Bryan Castro)
Regina Schneider
0321 (Kathleen)
Danny Schoch1
0422 (Ken) Max Schochet
0211 (Derek Krohl)
Paul Schoeffler 1
0318 (Nick Franklin)
Rory Scholl 1 0612 (Roger Bush)
Jason Schuchman
0321 (Steve Forde)
Charlotte Schweiger1
0106 (Rose)
Elizabeth Scopel1 0106 (Daisy)
Justen Scott1
0616 (Marc)
Matthew Thomas Scott
0417 (Reporter #2) Peggy J. Scott
0615 (Eleanor Cheswick)
Roslyn Seale1
0410 (Leona Sundeen)
Michael Ryan Segal
Nicolas Sellar
0606 (Adrien Dubois)
Zach Selwyn1
0610 (Richie Ballard)

Rita Sengupta
0319 (Det. Kelly Chiu) Martin Sensmeier 1
0107 (Reginald Waters)
Bruce-Robery Serafin
0111 (Ted Clark)
Jeffrey De Serrano 1 0107 (Chief Shane Thomas)
Johnny Serret
0602 (Employee)
Sallieu Sesay
0413 (Hassan Jama) Vitoria Setta 1
0102 (Rebecca Zayas)
Rhett Sever
0401 (NRF Attendee) Claudia Severance1
0303 (Molly Kendall)
Janell Sexton
0212 (Female Trooper)
Alex Shafer
0401 (Third Man with Martini) Lipica Shah2
0421 (Mika Rose); 0422 (Mika Rose)
Dave Shalansky1
0414 (Shawn)
Adam B. Shapiro1 0321 (Security Guard)
Christen Sharice
0307 (Esme Langer)
Michael Sharits 1
0315 (Chance Robbins)
Sarang Sharma 1 0416 (Officer Bill Wells)
Nik Sharp1
0411 (Dante Solinder)
Peter Louis Shaw
0207 (Clerk) Ryan M. Shaw1
0101 (Forsaken Son 1)
Tim Shelburne 1
0215 (Jason Shalet) Joanna Shelmidine 1
0610 (Nellie Spence)
David Sherod1
0405 (Officer Herbert)
Christine Sherrill
0106 (Laura Anderson) Timothy Shew1
0321 (Bernie Fulton)
Amanda Shi 1
0318 (Emcee)
Terrence Shingler
Maggie Shirk 1
0602 (Greta Stolowitz)
Samuel Shoulder1
0205 (Joel) Brooklyn Shuck1
0505 (Julia Newlin)
Sydney Shuck
0508 (Stella Kane)
Bret Shuford 1
0418 (Mike Palmer) Roy Shuler1
0505 (Principal Graham Hillen)
Taylor Shurte1
0407 (Det. Darla O'Neal)
Christopher Shyer 1 0112 (George Locke)
(· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

Jonathan Sienkiewicz1 0301 (Juan)
Susana Sierra 1
0606 (Miss Honduras) Chris Silcox
0601 (Protester #1)
Andre Da Silva
Michael B. Silver 1 0607 (Blake)
Rafi Silver1
0411 (Tom Wallis) Lazarus Simmons1
0620 (Marcus) Raushanah Simmons1
0321 (Sophie)
Tim Simon
Reid Sinclair1 0506 (Officer Hector)
Stephen Singer1
0410 (Damon Marshall) Jeremy Sisto2
0109 (Assistant Special Agent in Charge Jubal Valen-
tine); 0416 (Assistant Special Agent in Charge
Jubal Valentine)
John Skelley1 0421 (Robby)
Jennifer Sklias-Gahan
0320 (Giselle)
Sydney Skye
Luke Slattery
Gabriel Slover
0421 (Carlos Morales)
Addison Smith
Brooke Smith
Jenson Smith 1
0114 (Bethany Hogan) Laureen E. Smith 1
0418 (Felicia Williams) Luke Smith1
0510 (Chaplain Bart)
Owen Claire Smith
0613 (Maddie Baker) Pi Smith 1
0410 (Liz) Q. Smith1
0402 (Lalisa Meeks)
Robert Vincent Smith1 0406 (James Bleckley)
Ronstin Smith1
0101 (Forsaken Sons member)
Rose Jackson Smith 1 0317 (Lillie Jones)
Samantha Smith
0501 (Therapist); 0506 (Therapist); 0510 (Dr. Fair-
weather)
Stephen Matthew Smith 1 0613 (Nick Turpin)
Turner Smith1
0513 (John Eagen) Brian Smolin
0408 (Pete Hill)
Bradley Snedeker 1 0613 (Larry Biederman)
Steve Sobel

Jake Soister 1
0106 (SWAT Thermal Officer) Eugene Solfanelli1
0511 (Officer Kreutz)
Raina Soman1 0601 (Sandee Greenlee)
Ron Song
Michael Sontarp1 0508 (Pedestrian)
Joey Sorge1 0212 (Elliot Parkes)
Samantha Soule 1 0109 (Emma Kane)
Chelsea Spackl 0621 (Naomi Savig)
Christine Spang1
0319 (Kyra McCall) Rachel Black Spaulding1
0412 (Commissioner Barkley)
Eddie Spears 1 0504 (SRA Whitehawk)
Stephen Michael Spencer1 0202 (A.J. Fisher)
Andrew Spieker 1
0418 (Sullivan) Jonathan Spivey1
0322 (Mark Muldoon) Amy Staats 1
0206 (Mary Collins)
Simone Stadler1 0317 (Mel Montridge)
Aaron Stanford 1
0206 (Peter Timmons) Scott Stangland1
0205 (Evan) Brandhyze Stanley1
0503 (Jules) Matthew Stannah1
0109 (Greg Rankin)
Jimi Stanton 1 0605 (Nate Perry)
Briana Starks
0301 (Diane); 0302 (Diane) Sheila Stasack 1
0418 (Katie Austin) Donna Kendall Stearns1
0210 (Joan Moore)
Lilli Stein 1 0316 (Natalie)
Samantha Steinmetz2 0206 (Linda Carroll); 0608 (D.A. Barbara Evers)
Don Stephenson
Jenna Stern 1
0618 (Annie) Jodi Stevens1
0506 (Mary) Amy Lynn Stewart2
0109 (Agent Kilday); 0114 (Agent Kilday) Jonathan Stewart1
0114 (Lt. Thomas) Ozzie Stewart
0413 (Osman's Mother)
Sally Stewart
Sean Stolzen1 0101 (Jean Jacket)
Trent Stone1 0619 (Hank McCallahan)

Ali Stoner1
0504 (State Trooper Brüner)
Renée Stork 1
0422 (Rachel Piccagli)
Jenny Strassburg 1
0306 (Ellen Walsh)
Fina Strazza1
0604 (Jessie Davis)
Steven Strickland1
0209 (Sergeant)
Sam Strike1
0108 (Ronnie Lee Bishop)
Ian Michael Stuart 1
0105 (Lenn Rivard)
Jelani Stuart 1
0104 (Gang Member)
Greg Stuhr
0415 (NYPD Captain Mark Wells)
J. Santiago Suárez
0403 (Rafael Zamora)
Robbie Sublett
0503 (Jeff Sherman) Emerald Rose Sullivan1
0317 (Aurora Beam)
Lou Sumrall
0113 (Tommy Royce)
Talia Suskauer
0501 (Valerie)
Crystal Swann1
0604 (Violet Jackson)
Erica Sweany1
0305 (Rachel Dunn)
Ronda Swindell1
0207 (Jessica Reiner)
Kelly Swint
0314 (Lucy Carver)
-

Т

Stanislav Tabirta 1	L
0322 (Lev)	
Charlie Tahan 1	L
0103 (Doug Timmins)	
Marilee Talkington 1	L
0404 (Fiona Paley)	
Latrisha Talley 1	L
0320 (Ayala West)	
Reggie Talley 1	L
0309 (Eddie Williams)	
James Tam 1	L
0110 (Chinese Official #1)	
Jason Tam2	2
0202 (Guest Star); 0205 (Bobby Kao)	
Ellen Tamaki 1	L
0603 (Tori Newell)	
Chris Tardiol	L
0205 (SAC Mike Fitts)	
Koray Tarhanl	L
0511 (Kerem Ceylant)	
Valisa Tate2	2
0402 (Martha Danzette); 0609 (Angela)	
Douglas Taurel1	L
0412 (Officer Thomas Penn)	
Brennan Taylor 1	L
0502 (Chad)	
Cole Taylor 1	L
0613 (Will)	
Denver Andre Taylor 1	L
0408 (SIA Ryan Cole)	
L. Steven Taylor 1	L
0617 (Pastor Westin Tillis)	

Michael Thomas Taylor 1
0312 (John Langtry)
Artan Telqiu 1 0214 (Director)
Amanda Tenen
0622 (Hank) Dick Terhune1
0607 (Warren Ballack)
Renee Ternier
0318 (Angie) Danielle C. Tezcan
0210 (Upset Woman); 0503 (Agent Moore)
Mishka Thébaud 1
0420 (Agent Dan Chin) Suparna Thies1
0407 (Sonah)
Alexander Thomas
0411 (Marvin Keller) Henry Thomas1
0101 (Dr. Justin Brock)
Jamal Thomas
Jet Thomason 1
0402 (Fred)
Al Thompson
0511 (Officer Holmes) Arie Thompson 1
0619 (Meghan Knowler)
Dan Thompson1 0505 (Josh Hollingsworth)
Kevin Thoms 1
0411 (Roger Bellingham)
Clarke Thorell 1 0305 (Fred Duncan)
Alison Thornton1
0409 (Ruthie Denham)
Christopher Thornton 1 0608 (Elias Nelson)
Nick Thurston
0316 (Will Conway)
Lori Tishfield 1 0317 (Officer Tierney)
Cullen R. Titmas 1
0316 (Montpelier PD Detective) Julia Tolchin
0606 (Jamie); 0613 (Jamie Dutton)
Fred Tolliver Jr 1
0210 (Matthew Turner) Will Tomi 1
0110 (Ji Yong Fei)
Thalia Torio1
0210 (Michelle Cutiongco) Tony Torn 1
0610 (Lev Sussman)
Mark Torres
0315 (Dr. Grossman) Richard Andrew Torres 1
0620 (Det. Butler)
Maryann Towne
0601 (Rector Brenda) Kevin Townley1
0315 (Christian)
Doug Trapp1
0506 (Marcus) Aidan Ming Travis1
0104 (Anthony Zachariah Jackson)
Will T. Travis
0621 (John Andrews) Tom Treadwell1
0510 (Chief Justice Gilbert)

	1
0307 (Meryl Marks)	
Julio Trinidad	1
0112 (Ernesto Cruz)	
Matt Triplett	1
0507 (Joe Carnigan)	
Peter Trojgaard	2
0107 (Sam); 0406 (Magnus Karlsson)	
Ho-Kwan Tse	1
0411 (Lao Tsun)	
Gioya Tuma-Waku	1
0504 (Nurse Zendie)	
Robert Turano	1
0107 (Cpt. Pitts)	
Glynn Turman	1
0320 (Terry Daniels)	
Laura Leigh Turner	1
0315 (Eden Cunningham)	
Samiyyah El Amin Turner	1
0413 (Sabrina Abdirashid)	
Jo Twiss	1

U

Tom Ukah
0108 (Det. Sheridan)
Dior Umoh1
0212 (Kelly Mills)
Deborah Unger1
0213 (Mary Strong)
Camille Upshaw1
0508 (Tanya)
Joe Urla1
0214 (Daniel Arwith)
Jose Useche 1
0422 (Sevy)
Edred Utomi1
0609 (Eric Remens)

V

Rama Vallury1
0610 (Jarret Bahri)
Shantel VanSanten 1
0416 (Special Agent Nina Chase)
Mathia Vargas1
0612 (Kendra Fraiser)
Christian Vaughn 1
0506 (Walt Felton)
David F.M. Vaughn1
0306 (Dog Walker)
Tanairi Sade Vazquez 1
0213 (Tiffany)
Los Vega 1
0622 (Local Reporter #1)
Zachary Le Vey 1
0211 (Rodney D'Ambrose)
Fidel Vicioso 1
0408 (Javier Perez)
John Viscardi 1
0317 (Rich Summers)
Kira Visser1
0212 (Nadine Barwell)
Donna Vivino 1
0602 (Carlotta Tomassi)
Isabelle Van Vleet 1
0406 (Keira Reyes)
Scott Vogel1
0401 (Teddy's Biker Friend)

Wesley Volcy1
0316 (Raymont Griffiths)
Ilia Volok1
0622 (Russian Buyer)
Philippe Vonlanthen 1
0610 (Homeless Man)
Thomas Vorsteg 1
0621 (Francisco Perez)
Samantha Vosmaer 1
0513 (Officer Arnold)
Monique Vukovic1
0307 (Housekeeper)

_____ W

Ally Walker 1
0513 (Ms. Gaskins)
Christine James Walker 1
0307 (Meredith)
Colin Walker1
0606 (Chief Vincent Sayles)
Craig Walker1
0502 (Paul Mullins)
Robin S. Walker
0602 (Principal Gleason)
Julie Wallace
0501 (Female Barfly)
Nathan Wallace1
0311 (Wally Turner)
Gabrielle Walsh 1
0204 (Eva Martin)
Lucy Walters1
0206 (Amelia Cartwright)
Alex Walton1
0313 (Mason)
Matt Walton
0602 (Mr. Haggarty)
PaiSen Wang
Paisell wallg
0110 (Chinese Student)
Timothy Ware-Hill
0318 (Art Weller)
Andre Ware $\ldots \ldots 1$
0506 (Joey Carter)
0506 (Joey Carter) Jamal Warren 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill)
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) Michael Wartella 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke)
Jamal Warren
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1
Jamal Warren
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 [Imam Burhaan] 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 [Imam Burhaan] 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1 Emma Smith Watts 1 0419 (Teller) 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1 Emma Smith Watts 1 0419 (Teller) 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1 Emma Smith Watts 1 0419 (Teller) 1 Alex Webb 1 0505 (Inspector Sanders) 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0412 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1 Emma Smith Watts 1 0419 (Teller) 1 Alex Webb 1 0505 (Inspector Sanders) 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1 Emma Smith Watts 1 0419 (Teller) 1 Alex Webb 1 0505 (Inspector Sanders) 1 Charlie Webb 1 0604 (Jacob Anderson) 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1 Emma Smith Watts 1 0419 (Teller) 1 Alex Webb 1 0505 [Inspector Sanders) 1 Charlie Web 1 0604 (Jacob Anderson) 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1 Emma Smith Watts 1 0419 (Teller) 1 Alex Webb 1 0505 (Inspector Sanders) 1 Charlie Webb 1 0604 (Jacob Anderson) 1 Theis Weckesser 1 0416 (Agent Cole Bolton) 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1 Emma Smith Watts 1 0419 (Teller) 1 Alex Webb 1 0505 (Inspector Sanders) 1 Charlie Webb 1 0604 (Jacob Anderson) 1 Theis Weckesser 1 0416 (Agent Cole Bolton) 1 Bubba Weiler 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 [Imam Burhaan] 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1 Emma Smith Watts 1 0419 (Teller) 1 Alex Webb 1 0505 (Inspector Sanders) 1 Charlie Webb 1 0604 (Jacob Anderson) 1 Theis Weckesser 1 0416 (Agent Cole Bolton) 1 0603 (Trevor Allen) 1
Jamal Warren 1 0406 (Bill) 1 Michael Wartella 1 0308 (Willy Burke) 1 Raymond Watanga 1 0413 (Imam Burhaan) 1 Onie Maceo Watlington 1 0314 (Mia) 1 James C. Watson 1 0619 (State Trooper Addison) 1 Jeorge Bennett Watson 1 0212 (Mark Duval) 1 Mark David Watson 1 0402 (Sgt. Neil) 1 Richard B. Watson 1 0303 (Eddie Groff) 1 Emma Smith Watts 1 0419 (Teller) 1 Alex Webb 1 0505 (Inspector Sanders) 1 Charlie Webb 1 0604 (Jacob Anderson) 1 Theis Weckesser 1 0416 (Agent Cole Bolton) 1 Bubba Weiler 1

0620 (Zachary)
Yaegel T. Welch1 0613 (FBI Agent)
Kaleb Wells
0211 (Danny Rhodes)
Laurie Wells
0313 (Laine Osterholm)
Chris Grant Wenchell1
0314 (Arson Gallegos)
Chris Wendelken
0311 (Cameron Early)
Adam Weppler
0403 (DEA Agent Calvin Barsaw) Brit West1
0210 (Rhonda Turner)
Kevin Craig West
0312 (Captain Roland)
Rodney West1
0319 (Spectator)
Maggie Weston 1
0101 (Sydney Lane)
David Whalen 1
0308 (Rizzo)
Terrell Wheeler
0101 (Chuck Reid)
Joanna Whicker1 0106 (Iris)
Jevon White
0420 (Captain Jack Shrake)
Guy Whitlock1
0111 (Police Chief)
Avery Whitted 1
0202 (Lucas Earley)
Maxwell Whittington-Cooper 1
0303 (Luke Hadley)
Brit Whittle
0409 (Luke Denham)
Paul Whitty
Kayla Wickes 1
0204 (Bethany Bilson)
Luke Wilcox 1
Luke Wilcox 1 0618 (Kevin Mulvaney)
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson)
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez)
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix)
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) Adrienne D. Williams
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) Adrienne D. Williams 1 0513 (Esther)
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) Adrienne D. Williams
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) Adrienne D. Williams 1 0513 (Esther) Delaney Williams 1
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) Adrienne D. Williams 1 0513 (Esther) Delaney Williams 1 0415 (Chuck Feld) Derrick Williams 1 0314 (Darian Johnson)
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) Adrienne D. Williams 1 0513 (Esther) Delaney Williams 1 0415 (Chuck Feld) Derrick Williams 1 0314 (Darian Johnson) Duke Williams 1
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) Adrienne D. Williams 1 0513 (Esther) Delaney Williams 1 0415 (Chuck Feld) Derrick Williams 1 0314 (Darian Johnson) Duke Williams 1 0319 (P.O. Mendoza)
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) Adrienne D. Williams 1 0513 (Esther) Delaney Williams 1 0415 (Chuck Feld) Derrick Williams 1 0314 (Darian Johnson) Duke Williams 1 0319 (P.O. Mendoza) Jahneer E. Williams 1
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) Adrienne D. Williams 1 0513 (Esther) Delaney Williams 1 0415 (Chuck Feld) Derrick Williams 1 0314 (Darian Johnson) Duke Williams 1 0319 (P.O. Mendoza) Jahneer E. Williams 1 0204 (Michael) 1 Jeff Williams 1 0507 (Det. Armstrong) 1 Kevin Dean Williams 1 0408 (Skip Hardy) 1 0scar Williams 1 0622 (Teen Boy) 1
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) 1 Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) 1 Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) 1 Adrienne D. Williams 1 0513 (Esther) 1 Delaney Williams 1 0415 (Chuck Feld) 1 Derrick Williams 1 0314 (Darian Johnson) 1 Duke Williams 1 0319 (P.O. Mendoza) 1 Jahneer E. Williams 1 0204 (Michael) 1 Jeff Williams 1 0507 (Det. Armstrong) 1 Kevin Dean Williams 1 0408 (Skip Hardy) 0 Oscar Williams 1 0622 (Teen Boy) 1
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley
0618 (Kevin Mulvaney) Curtis Wiley 1 0418 (Ron Dodson) 1 Jeff Will 1 0403 (Daddy Eyez) 1 Jules Willcox 3 0213 (Louise LaCroix); 0214 (Louise LaCroix); 0310 (Louise LaCroix) 1 Adrienne D. Williams 1 0513 (Esther) 1 Delaney Williams 1 0415 (Chuck Feld) 1 Derrick Williams 1 0314 (Darian Johnson) 1 Duke Williams 1 0319 (P.O. Mendoza) 1 Jahneer E. Williams 1 0204 (Michael) 1 Jeff Williams 1 0507 (Det. Armstrong) 1 Kevin Dean Williams 1 0408 (Skip Hardy) 0 Oscar Williams 1 0622 (Teen Boy) 1

0513 (Ray Cannon Sr.); 0602 (Ray Cannon Sr.); 0611 (Ray Cannon Sr.); 0620 (Ray Cannon Sr.); 0620 (Ray Cannon Sr.)
Victor Williams
0215 (Moses Reid) Ali Wills1
0319 (Nurse) Brian Anthony Wilson1
0204 (James Martin) Noelle P. Wilson 1
0302 (Velma Kelly) Tangela Wilson 1
0104 (Row House Woman) Anne Windsland1
0619 (Madison)
Donna Winfield1 0401 (Carla)
Josh Wingate 1 0614 (Hostage)
Bill Winkler1 0108 (Whitt Cornell)
Danny Wiseman
Nina Wisner 1
0107 (Anya) Autumn Withers 1
0213 (Linda Smith) Catherine Wolf
0319 (Betsy Scott); 0322 (Betsy Scott); 0401 (Betsy Scott)
Sorika Wolf 1 0214 (Agent Lisa Moss)
Brian Wolfe
0205 (Rob Wahl) Mike Wolfe1
0619 (Aaron) Melodie Wolford1
0205 (Mary Wahl) Keilah Wolk1
0211 (Anissa Gomez) Alan Wong1
0620 (Will) Kenny Wong
0304 (Good Samaritan #1)
Bryce Michael Wood1 0605 (Lou)
Shaun Woodland 1 0313 (Officer Tyler)
Ryan Woodle 1 0505 (Henry Kipman)
Erika Woods1 0608 (US Attn Marden)
Casey Wortmann
Reginald Wout Jr 1
0616 (Luis) Dared Wright
0102 (Bill Russo) Gabriel Wright1
0316 (Rodney Griffiths) Gameela Wright1
0501 (Director James) Yvonna Kopacz Wright1
0409 (Doctor Olivia Kramer) Maureen Wroblewitz 1
0606 (Rosa Martinez) Jade Wu 1
0110 (Auntie Diane)
John Wu1 0311 (Ranger Jim Ashley)

Johnny M. Wu
0503 (Brian Borstone)
Kim Wuan 1
0107 (Angela Blue)
Colin Wulff 1
0108 (Beau Parsons)
Nimene Sierra Wureh 1
<mark>0503</mark> (Tina)
Deshawn Wyatte 1
0601 (Officer Bower)
Teri Wyble
0610 (Jill Potts); 0617 (Jill Potts); 0618 (Jill Potts)
Monica Wyche1
0112 (Alice Romano)
Logan Wyllie 1
0316 (Baby Theo)

Х

_

Shpend Xani 1 0502 (Kamal Berk)

Y

Eric Yang1
0407 (Dan)
Tatyana Yassukovich 1
<mark>0316</mark> (Olga)
Valencia Yearwood 1
0106 (Warden Lisa Edwards)
Kelvin Han Yee 1
0110 (Mr. Woo)
Lily Yin1
0114 (Hostess)
Arielle Yoder
0111 (Elise Greer)
Rachel York4
0201 (Marie Smith); 0203 (Marie Smith); 0213 (Marie
Smith); 0214 (Marie Smith)
Ja'Siah Young7
0408 (Caleb Love); 0502 (Caleb); 0509 (Caleb); 0513
(Caleb); 0602 (Caleb); 0605 (Caleb); 0620 (Caleb
Love)
Tam Young 1
0209 (Ashley)
Rick Younger 1
0407 (Sgt. Richards)
Zaan Katahal Yufox1
0110 (Eli)
Harris Yulin
0407 (Grant Moore)
cro. (artific filotic)

— Z

Kyra Zagorsky 1 0622 (Rachel Tuck)
Zeeko Zaki
0109 (Special Agent Omar Adom 'OA' Zidan); 0301
(Omar Adom Zidan); 0416 (Special Agent Omar
Adom 'OA' Zidan)
David Zaldívar1
0507 (Det. Alvarez)
Aimee Zaleski 1
0602 (Erin Slade)
Lea Zawada1
0321 (Rose Holby)
Constance Zaytoun 1
0204 (Faiza)
Zac Zedalis 1
0621 (Vince Stafford)

Mark Zeisler1 0202 (Ross Delvo)
Patrick Zeller
0415 (Coach Tanner)
Evan Zes1
0307 (Ernie Dineley)
Jade Ziane1
<mark>0415</mark> (Yaar)
Zoe Zien 1
0419 (Savannah 'Sav' Maddox)
Andy Zimmerman 1
0211 (Park Ranger)
Mark Zimmerman1
0608 (Judge Winters)